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afflictions 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in 
company with: -- be partaker of {afflictions}. 

Ah 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also 
the proper names beginning with {"Ah-}" or "Ahi-". 

Ahi 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also 
the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or {"Ahi-}". 

also 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare {also} 
the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

another 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- {another}, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare 
also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

apostleship 0651 # apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- 
{apostleship}. 

avenging 6546 ## par`ah {par-aw'}; feminine of 6545 (in the sense of beginning); leadership (plural 
concretely, leaders): -- + {avenging}, revenge. 

be 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company 
with: -- {be} partaker of afflictions. 

before 4310 # propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- suffer 
{before}. 

beginning 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare 
also the proper names {beginning} with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

brother 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, {brother}(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare 
also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

communication 3657 # homilia {hom-il-ee'-ah}; from 3658; companionship ("homily"), i.e. (by implication) 
intercourse: -- {communication}. 

company 4923 # sunodia {soon-od-ee'-ah}; from a compound of 4862 and 3598 ("synod"); companionship 
on a journey, i.e. (by implication) a caravan: -- {company}. 

Compare 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. {Compare} 
also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

create 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the 



manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- {create}, Creator, make. 

Creator 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the 
manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, {Creator}, make. 

fellowship 2266 ## chabar {khaw-bar'}; a primitive root; to join (literally or figuratively); specifically (by 
means of spells) to fascinate: -- charm(- er), be compact, couple (together), have {fellowship} with, heap up, 
join (self, together), league. 

fellowship 2842 # koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) participation, or 
(social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(-ation), communion, 
(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}. 

fellowship 2844 # koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i.e. associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, 
partaker, partner. 

fellowship 3352 # metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}. 

fellowship 4790 # sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; from 4862 and 2841; to share in company with, i.e. 
co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of. 

fellowship 8667 ## t@suwmeth {tes-oo-meth'}; from 7760; a deposit, i.e. pledging: -- + {fellowship}. 

friendship 5373 # philia {fil-ee'-ah}; from 5384; fondness: -- {friendship}. 

friendship 7462 ## ra`ah {raw-aw'}; a primitive root; to tend a flock; i.e. pasture it; intransitively, to graze 
(literally or figuratively); generally to rule; by extension, to associate with (as a friend): -- X break, 
companion, keep company with, devour, eat up, evil entreat, feed, use as a friend, make {friendship} with, 
herdman, keep [sheep](-er), pastor, + shearing house, shepherd, wander, waste. 

galley 0590 ## &oniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a 
fleet: -- {galley}, navy (of ships). 

idolatry 1495 # eidololatreia {i-do-lol-at-ri'-ah}; from 1497 and 2999; image-worship (literally or 
figuratively): -- {idolatry}. 

kindred 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); {kindred}, like, other. Compare 
also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

like 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, {like}, other. Compare also 
the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

lordship 2634 # katakurieuo {kat-ak-oo-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2596 and 2961; to lord against, i.e. control, 
subjugate: -- exercise dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over, overcome. 

lordship 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise
{lordship} over. 

make 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the 
manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, Creator, {make}. 

manship 4399 ## m@la&kah {mel-aw-kaw'}; from the same as 4397; properly, deputyship, i.e. ministry; 
generally, employment (never servile) or work (abstractly or concretely); also property (as the result of 



labor): -- business, + cattle, + industrious, occupation, (+ -pied), + officer, thing (made), use, (manner of) 
work([-man], {-manship}). 

manship 4639 ## ma`aseh {mah-as-eh'}; from 6213; an action (good or bad); generally, a transaction; 
abstractly, activity; by implication, a product (specifically, a poem) or (generally) property: -- act, art, + 
bakemeat, business, deed, do(-ing), labor, thing made, ware of making, occupation, thing offered, operation,
possession, X well, ([handy-, needle-, net-])work(ing, {-manship}), wrought. 

names 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare 
also the proper {names} beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

navy 0590 ## &oniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a fleet:
-- galley, {navy} (of ships). 

of 0590 ## &oniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a fleet: -- 
galley, navy ({of} ships). 

of 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company 
with: -- be partaker {of} afflictions. 

or 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also 
the proper names beginning with "Ah-" {or} "Ahi-". 

other 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, {other}. Compare also 
the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

partaker 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in 
company with: -- be {partaker} of afflictions. 

proper 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship 
and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare 
also the {proper} names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

religious 2357 # threskos {thrace'-kos}; probably from the base of 2360; ceremonious in worship (as 
demonstrative), i.e. pious: -- {religious}. 

revenge 6546 ## par`ah {par-aw'}; feminine of 6545 (in the sense of beginning); leadership (plural 
concretely, leaders): -- + avenging, {revenge}. 

ship 0591 ## &oniyah {on-ee-yaw'}; feminine of 590; a ship: -- {ship}([-men]). 

ship 1684 # embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a 
vessel), reach (a pool): -- come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}. 

ship 1910 # epibaino {ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 939; to walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, 
embark, arrive: -- come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}. 

ship 2942 # kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain:
-- ({ship}) master. 

ship 3490 # naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; from 3491 and 2819 ("clerk"); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}. 



ship 3491 # naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}. 

ship 4142 # ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small)
{ship}. 

ship 4143 # ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- {ship}(-ing). 

ship 4160 # poieo {poy-eh'-o}; apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do (in a 
very wide application, more or less direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, +
bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) 
do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, 
make, X mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, 
put, + raising up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. 
Compare 4238. 

ship 4408 # prora {pro'-ra}; feminine of a presumed derivative of 4253 as noun; the prow, i.e. forward part 
of a vessel: -- forepart({-ship}). 

ship 4945 ## mashqeh {mash-keh'}; from 8248; properly, causing to drink, i.e. a butler; by implication 
(intransitively), drink (itself); figuratively, a well-watered region: -- butler({-ship}), cupbearer, drink(-ing), 
fat pasture, watered. 

ship 5600 ## c@phiynah {sef-ee-naw'}; from 5603; a (sea-going) vessel (as ceiled with a deck): -- {ship}. 

ship 6716 ## tsiy {tsee}; from 6680; a ship (as a fixture): -- {ship}. ship 1546 # ekbloe {ek-bol-ay'}; from 
1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of the cargo: -- + lighten the {ship}. 

ships 0590 ## &oniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a 
fleet: -- galley, navy (of {ships}). 

stewardship 3622 # oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; administration (of a household or estate); 
specifically, a (religious) "economy": -- dispensation, {stewardship}. 

suffer 4310 # propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- {suffer} 
before. 

suretiship 8628 ## taqa` {taw-kah'}; a primitive root; to clatter, i.e. slap (the hands together), clang (an 
instrument); by analogy, to drive (a nail or tent-pin, a dart, etc.); by implication, to become bondsman by 
handclasping): -- blow ([a trumpet]), cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent], smite, sound, strike, X {suretiship}, 
thrust. 

the 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also 
{the} proper names beginning with "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

with 0251 ## &ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also 
the proper names beginning {with} "Ah-" or "Ahi-". 

workmanship 4161 # poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i.e. fabric (literally or figuratively): -- 
thing that is made, {workmanship}. 

worship 1391 # doxa {dox'-ah}; from the base of 1380; glory (as very apparent), in a wide application 
(literal or figurative, objective or subjective): -- dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}. 



worship 1479 # ethelothreskeia {eth-el-oth-race-ki'-ah}; from 2309 and 2356; voluntary (arbitrary and 
unwarranted) piety, i.e. sanctimony: -- will {worship}. ***. ethelo. See 2309. 

worship 2151 # eusebeo {yoo-seb-eh'-o}; from 2152; to be pious, i.e. (towards God) to worship, or (towards 
parents) to respect (support): -- show piety, {worship}. 

worship 2323 # therapeuo {ther-ap-yoo'-o}; from the same as 2324; to wait upon menially, i.e. (figuratively) 
to adore (God), or (specially) to relieve (of disease): -- cure, heal, {worship}. 

worship 3000 # latreuo {lat-ryoo'-o}; from latris (a hired menial); to minister (to God), i.e. render, religious 
homage: -- serve, do the service, {worship}(-per). 

worship 4352 # proskuneo {pros-koo-neh'-o}; from 4314 and a probable derivative of 2965 (meaning to kiss,
like a dog licking his master's hand); to fawn or crouch to, i.e. (literally or figuratively) prostrate oneself in 
homage (do reverence to, adore): -- {worship}. 

worship 4573 # sebazomai {seb-ad'-zom-ahee}; middle voice from a derivative of 4576; to venerate, i.e. 
adore: -- {worship}. 

worship 4576 # sebomai {seb'-om-ahee}; middle voice of an apparently primary verb; to revere, i.e. adore: -
- devout, religious, {worship}. 

worship 5457 ## c@gid (Aramaic) {seg-eed'}; corresponding to 5456: -- {worship}. 

worship 6087 ## `atsab {aw-tsab'}; a primitive root; properly, to carve, i.e. fabricate or fashion; hence (in a 
bad sense) to worry, pain or anger: -- displease, grieve, hurt, make, be sorry, vex, {worship}, wrest. 

worship 7812 ## shachah {shaw-khaw'}; a primitive root; to depress, i.e. prostrate (especially reflexive, in 
homage to royalty or God): -- bow (self) down, crouch, fall down (flat), humbly beseech, do (make) 
obeisance, do reverence, make to stoop, {worship}. 
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apostleship 0651 - apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 0649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- 
{apostleship}. 

citizenship 2009 - epitimia {ep-ee-tee-mee'-ah}; from a compound of 1909 and 5092; properly, esteem, i.e. 
{citizenship}; used (in the sense of 2008) of a penalty: -- punishment. 

citizenship 4174 - politeia {pol-ee-ti'-ah}; from 4177 ( " polity " ); {citizenship}; concretely, a community: -- 
commonwealth, freedom. 

citizenship 4175 - politeuma {pol-it'-yoo-mah}; from 4176; a community, i.e. (abstractly) {citizenship} 
(figuratively): -- conversation. 

companionship 04703 ## mits` ad {mits-awd'} ; from 06805 ; a step ; figuratively , {companionship} : -- 
going , step . 

companionship 04828 ## merea` {may-ray'- ah} ; from 07462 in the sense of {companionship} ; a friend : -- 
companion , friend . 

companionship 05997 ## ` amiyth {aw-meeth'} ; from a primitive root meaning to associate ; 
{companionship} ; hence (concretely) a comrade or kindred man : -- another , fellow , neighbour . 

companionship 3657 - homilia {hom-il-ee'-ah}; from 3658; {companionship} ( " homily " ), i.e. (by 
implication) intercourse: -- communication. 

companionship 3831 - paneguris {pan-ay'-goo-ris}; from 3956 and a derivative of 0058; a mass-meeting, i.e. 
(figuratively) universal {companionship}: -- general assembly. 

companionship 4862 - sun {soon}; a primary preposition denoting union; with or together (but much closer 
than 3326 or 3844), i.e. by association, {companionship}, process, resemblance, possession, instrumentality, 
addition, etc.: -- beside, with. In composition it has similar applications, including completeness. 

companionship 4923 - sunodia {soon-od-ee'-ah}; from a compound of 4862 and 3598 ( " synod " ); 
{companionship} on a journey, i.e. (by implication) a caravan: -- company. 

deputyship 04399 ## m@la'kah {mel-aw-kaw'} ; from the same as 04397 ; properly , {deputyship} , i . e . 
ministry ; generally , employment (never servile) or work (abstractly or concretely) ; also property (as the 
result of labor) : -- business , + cattle , + industrious , occupation , (+-pied) , + officer , thing (made) , use , 
(manner of) work ([-man ] ,-manship) . 

directorship 2941 - kubernesis {koo-ber'-nay-sis}; from kubernao (of Latin origin, to steer); pilotage, i.e. 
(figuratively) {directorship} (in the church): -- government. 

eldership 1087 - gerousia {gher-oo-see'-ah}; from 1088; the {eldership}, i.e. (collect.) the Jewish Sanhedrin: 



-- senate. 

eldership 4242 - pesbeia {pres-bi'-ah}; from 4243; seniority ({eldership}), i.e. (by implication) an embassy 
(concretely, ambassadors): -- ambassage, message. 

fellowship 02266 ## chabar {khaw-bar'} ; a primitive root ; to join (literally or figuratively) ; specifically 
(by means of spells) to fascinate : -- charm (- er) , be compact , couple (together) , have {fellowship} with , 
heap up , join (self , together) , league . 

fellowship 03027 ## yad {yawd} ; a primitive word ; a hand (the open one [indicating power , means , 
direction , etc . ] , in distinction from 03709 , the closed one) ; used (as noun , adverb , etc .) in a great 
variety of applications , both literally and figuratively , both proximate and remote [as follows ] : -- (+ be) 
able , X about , + armholes , at , axletree , because of , beside , border , X bounty , + broad , [broken-] 
handed , X by , charge , coast , + consecrate , + creditor , custody , debt , dominion , X enough , + 
{fellowship} , force , X from , hand [-staves ,-- y work ] , X he , himself , X in , labour , + large , ledge , [left-]
handed , means , X mine , ministry , near , X of , X order , ordinance , X our , parts , pain , power , X 
presumptuously , service , side , sore , state , stay , draw with strength , stroke , + swear , terror , X thee , X 
by them , X themselves , X thine own , X thou , through , X throwing , + thumb , times , X to , X under , X 
us , X wait on , [way-] side , where , + wide , X with (him , me , you) , work , + yield , X yourselves 

fellowship 08667 ## t@suwmeth {tes-oo-meth'} ; from 07760 ; a deposit , i . e . pledging : -- + {fellowship} . 

fellowship 2842 - koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) participation, or 
(social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(-ation), communion, 
(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}. 

fellowship 2844 - koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i.e. associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, 
partaker, partner. 

fellowship 3352 - metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}. 

fellowship 4790 - sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; from 4862 and 2841; to share in company with, i.e. 
co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of. 

friendship 07462 ## ra` ah {raw-aw'} ; a primitive root ; to tend a flock ; i . e . pasture it ; intransitively , to 
graze (literally or figuratively) ; generally to rule ; by extension , to associate with (as a friend) : -- X break ,
companion , keep company with , devour , eat up , evil entreat , feed , use as a friend , make {friendship} 
with , herdman , keep [sheep ] (- er) , pastor , + shearing house , shepherd , wander , waste . 

friendship 4355 - proslambano {pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use (food), 
lead (aside), admit (to {friendship} or hospitality): -- receive, take (unto). 

friendship 5373 - philia {fil-ee'-ah}; from 5384; fondness: -- {friendship}. 

guardianship 08110 ## Shimrown {shim-rone'} ; from 08105 in its original sense ; {guardianship} ; Shimron
, the name of an Israelite and of a place in Palestine : -- Shimron . 

guardship 08119 ## Shimrath {shim-rawth'} ; from 08104 ; {guardship} ; Shimrath , an Israelite : -- 
Shimrath . 

hardship 06635 ## tsaba'{tsaw-baw'} ; or (feminine) ts@ba'ah {tseb-aw-aw'} ; from 06633 ; a mass of 
persons (or figuratively , things) , especially reg . organized for war (an army) ; by implication , a campaign
, literally or figuratively (specifically , {hardship} , worship) : -- appointed time , (+) army , (+) battle , 
company , host , service , soldiers , waiting upon , war (- fare) . 



hardship 2552 - kakopatheia {kak-op-ath'-i-ah}; from a compound of 2256 and 3806; {hardship}: -- 
suffering affliction. 

hardship 2553 - kakopatheo {kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from the same as 2552; to undergo {hardship}: -- be 
afflicted, endure afflictions (hardness), suffer trouble. 

hardship 3458 - mulos {moo'-los}; probably ultimately from the base of 3433 (through the idea of 
{hardship}); a " mill " , i.e. (by implication) a grinder (millstone): -- millstone. 

hardship 3804 - pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. 
{hardship} or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- affection, affliction, motion, suffering. 

hardship 4310 - propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo {hardship} previously: -- suffer 
before. 

hardship 4752 - strateia {strat-i'-ah}; from 4754; military service, i.e. (figuratively) the apostolic career (as 
one of {hardship} and danger): -- warfare. 

hardship 4777 - sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer {hardship} in 
company with: -- be partaker of afflictions. 

hardship 5297 - hupophero {hoop-of-er'-o}; from 5259 and 5342; to bear from underneath, i.e. 
(figuratively) to undergo {hardship}: -- bear, endure. 

headship 04761 ## mar'ashah {mar-aw-shaw'} ; denominative from 07218 ; properly , {headship} , i . e . 
(plural for collective) dominion : -- principality . 

heirship 2817 - kleronomia {klay-ron-om-ee'-ah}; from 2818; {heirship}, i.e. (concretely) a patrimony or 
(genitive case) a possession: -- inheritance. 

image-worship 1495 - eidololatreia {i-do-lol-at-ri'-ah}; from 1497 and 2999; {image-worship} (literally or 
figuratively): -- idolatry. 

judgeship 04082 ## m@diynah {med-ee-naw'} ; from 01777 ; properly , a {judgeship} , i . e . jurisdiction ; 
by implication , a district (as ruled by a judge) ; generally , a region : -- (X every) province . 

kinship 01350 ## ga'al {gaw-al'} ; a primitive root , to redeem (according to the Oriental law of {kinship}) , i
. e . to be the next of kin (and as such to buy back a relative's property , marry his widow , etc .) : -- X in 
any wise , X at all , avenger , deliver , (do , perform the part of near , next) kinsfolk (- man) , purchase , 
ransom , redeem (- er) , revenger . 

kinship 5207 - huios {hwee-os'}; apparently a primary word; a " son " (sometimes of animals), used very 
widely of immediate, remote or figuratively, {kinship}: -- child, foal, son. 

leadership 06520 ## p@razown {per-aw-zone'} ; from the same as 06518 ; magistracy , i . e . {leadership} 
(also concretely , chieftains) : -- village . 

leadership 06546 ## par` ah {par-aw'} ; feminine of 06545 (in the sense of beginning) ; {leadership} (plural 
concretely , leaders) : -- + avenging , revenge . 

lordship 2634 - katakurieuo {kat-ak-oo-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2596 and 2961; to lord against, i.e. control, 
subjugate: -- exercise dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over, overcome. 

lordship 2961 - kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise 
{lordship} over. 



manship 04399 ## m@la'kah {mel-aw-kaw'} ; from the same as 04397 ; properly , deputyship , i . e . 
ministry ; generally , employment (never servile) or work (abstractly or concretely) ; also property (as the 
result of labor) : -- business , + cattle , + industrious , occupation , (+-pied) , + officer , thing (made) , use , 
(manner of) work ([-man ] {,-manship}) . 

manship 04639 ## ma` aseh {mah-as-eh'} ; from 06213 ; an action (good or bad) ; generally , a transaction ; 
abstractly , activity ; by implication , a product (specifically , a poem) or (generally) property : -- act , art , 
+ bakemeat , business , deed , do (- ing) , labor , thing made , ware of making , occupation , thing offered , 
operation , possession , X well , ([handy-, needle-, net-]) work (ing {,-manship}) , wrought . 

mistressship 01191 ## Ba` alath {bah-al-awth'} ; a modification of 01172 ; {mistressship} ; Baalath , a place 
in Palestine : -- Baalath . 

ownership 4742 - stigma {stig'-mah}; from a primary stizo (to " stick " , i.e. prick); a mark incised or 
punched (for recognition of {ownership}), i.e. (figuratively) scar of service: -- mark. 

partnership 2842 - koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; {partnership}, i.e. (literally) participation, or 
(social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(-ation), communion, 
(contri-)distribution, fellowship. 

proprietor-ship 2936 - ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of {proprietor-ship} of the 
manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, Creator, make. 

proprietorship 5223 - huparxis {hoop'-arx-is}; from 5225; existency or {proprietorship}, i.e. (concretely) 
property, wealth: -- goods, substance. 

relationship 00251 ## 'ach {awkh} ; a primitive word ; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal 
{relationship} and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 00001 ]) : -- another , brother (- ly) ; kindred , 
like , other . Compare also the proper names beginning with " Ah-" or " Ahi-" . 

relationship 01121 ## ben {bane} ; from 01129 ; a son (as a builder of the family name) , in the widest sense 
(of literal and figurative {relationship} , including grandson , subject , nation , quality or condition , etc . , 
[like 00001 , 00251 , etc . ]) : -- + afflicted , age , [Ahoh-] [Ammon-] [Hachmon-] [Lev-] ite , [anoint-] ed one ,
appointed to , (+) arrow , [Assyr-] [Babylon-] [Egypt-] [Grec-] ian , one born , bough , branch , breed , + 
(young) bullock , + (young) calf , X came up in , child , colt , X common , X corn , daughter , X of first , + 
firstborn , foal , + very fruitful , + postage , X in , + kid , + lamb , (+) man , meet , + mighty , + nephew , old 
, (+) people , + rebel , + robber , X servant born , X soldier , son , + spark , + steward , + stranger , X surely 
, them of , + tumultuous one , + valiant [-est ] , whelp , worthy , young (one) , youth . 

relationship 01323 ## bath {bath} ; from 01129 (as feminine of 01121) ; a daughter (used in the same wide 
sense as other terms of {relationship} , literally and figuratively) : -- apple [of the eye ] , branch , company , 
daughter , X first , X old , + owl , town , village . 

relationship 01353 ## g@ullah {gheh-ool-law'} ; feminine passive participle of 01350 ; redemption 
(including the right and the object) ; by implication , {relationship} : -- kindred , redeem , redemption , 
right . 

relationship 4772 - suggeneia {soong-ghen'-i-ah}; from 4773; {relationship}, i.e. (concretely) relatives: -- 
kindred. 

ship 00590 ## 'oniy {on-ee'} ; probably from 00579 (in the sense of conveyance) ;-a {ship} or (collectively) a 
fleet : -- galley , navy (of ships) . 

ship 00591 ## 'oniyah {on-ee-yaw'} ; feminine of 00590 ; a ship : -- {ship} ([-men ]) . 



ship 00591 ## 'oniyah {on-ee-yaw'} ; feminine of 00590 ; a {ship} : -- ship ([-men ]) . 

ship 00919 ## bedeq {beh'- dek} ; from 00918 ; a gap or leak (in a building or a {ship}) : -- breach , + calker 
. 

ship 04945 ## mashqeh {mash-keh'} ; from 08248 ; properly , causing to drink , i . e . a butler ; by 
implication (intransitively) , drink (itself) ; figuratively , a well-watered region : -- butler (- {ship}) , 
cupbearer , drink (- ing) , fat pasture , watered . 

ship 05600 ## c@phiynah {sef-ee-naw'} ; from 05603 ; a (sea-going) vessel (as ceiled with a deck) : -- {ship} .

ship 06716 ## tsiy {tsee} ; from 06680 ; a ship (as a fixture) : -- {ship} . 

ship 06716 ## tsiy {tsee} ; from 06680 ; a {ship} (as a fixture) : -- ship . 

ship 07175 ## qeresh {keh'- resh} ; from an unused root meaning to split off ; a slab or plank ; by 
implication , a deck of a {ship} : -- bench , board . 

ship 0501 - antleo {ant-leh-o}; from antlos (the hold of a {ship}); to bale up (properly, bilge water), i.e. dip 
water (with a bucket, pitcher, etc.): -- draw (out). 

ship 1546 - ekbloe {ek-bol-ay'}; from 1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of the cargo: -- + 
lighten the {ship}. 

ship 1602 - ekpleo {ek-pleh'-o}; from 1537 and 4126; to depart by {ship}: -- sail (away, thence). 

ship 1684 - embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 0939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a 
vessel), reach (a pool): -- come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}. 

ship 1910 - epibaino {ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 0939; to walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, 
embark, arrive: -- come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}. 

ship 2942 - kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain:
-- ({ship}) master. 

ship 3490 - naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; from 3491 and 2819 ( " clerk " ); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}. 

ship 3491 - naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}. 

ship 3902 - parasemos {par-as'-ay-mos}; from 3844 and the base of 4591; side-marked, i.e. labelled (with a 
badge [figure-head] of a {ship}): -- sign. 

ship 4142 - ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small) 
{ship}. 

ship 4143 - ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- {ship}(-ing). 

ship 4160 - poieo {poy-eh'-o}; apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do (in a very
wide application, more or less direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, + 
bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) 
do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, 
make, X mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, 
put, + raising up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. 



Compare 4238. 

ship 4403 - prumna {proom'-nah}; feminine of prumnus (hindmost); the stern of a {ship}: -- hinder part, 
stern. 

ship 4408 - prora {pro'-ra}; feminine of a presumed derivative of 4253 as noun; the prow, i.e. forward part 
of a vessel: -- forepart({-ship}). 

ship 5414 - phortos {for'-tos}; from 5342; something carried, i.e. the cargo of a {ship}: -- lading. 

ship- 07227 ## rab {rab} ; by contracted from 07231 ; abundant (in quantity , size , age , number , rank , 
quality) : -- (in) abound (- undance ,-ant ,-antly) , captain , elder , enough , exceedingly , full , great (- ly , 
man , one) , increase , long (enough , [time ]) , (do , have) many (- ifold , things , a time) , ([{ship-}]) master , 
mighty , more , (too , very) much , multiply (- tude) , officer , often [-times ] , plenteous , populous , prince , 
process [of time ] , suffice (- lent) . 

shiphchah 08198 ## {shiphchah} {shif-khaw'} ; feminine from an unused root meaning to spread out (as a 
family ; see 04940) ; a female slave (as a member of the household) : -- (bond-, hand-) maid (- en ,-servant) , 
wench , bondwoman , womanservant . 

shipherd 07473 ## ro` iy {ro-ee'} ; from active participle of 07462 ; pastoral ; as noun , a shepherd : -- 
{shipherd} . 

Shiphi 08230 ## Shiph` iy {shif-ee'} ; from 08228 ; copious ; Shiphi , an Israelite : -- {Shiphi} . 

Shiphi 08230 ## Shiph` iy {shif-ee'} ; from 08228 ; copious ; {Shiphi} , an Israelite : -- Shiphi . 

shiphlah 08218 ## {shiphlah} {shif-law'} ; feminine of 08216 ; depression : -- low place . 

shiphluwth 08220 ## {shiphluwth} {shif-looth'} ; from 08213 ; remissness : -- idleness . 

Shiphmite 08225 ## Shiphmiy {shif-mee'} ; patrial from 08221 ; a Shiphmite or inhabitant of Shepham : -- 
{Shiphmite} . 

Shiphmite 08225 ## Shiphmiy {shif-mee'} ; patrial from 08221 ; a {Shiphmite} or inhabitant of Shepham : -
- Shiphmite . 

Shiphmiy 08225 ## {Shiphmiy} {shif-mee'} ; patrial from 08221 ; a Shiphmite or inhabitant of Shepham : --
Shiphmite . 

shiphrah 08235 ## {shiphrah} {shif-raw'} ; from 08231 ; brightness : -- garnish . 

Shiphrah 08236 ## Shiphrah {shif-raw'} ; the same as 08235 ; Shiphrah , an Israelitess : -- {Shiphrah} . 

Shiphrah 08236 ## Shiphrah {shif-raw'} ; the same as 08235 ; {Shiphrah} , an Israelitess : -- Shiphrah . 

Shiphrah 08236 ## {Shiphrah} {shif-raw'} ; the same as 08235 ; Shiphrah , an Israelitess : -- Shiphrah . 

Shiphtan 08204 ## Shiphtan {shif-tawn'} ; from 08199 ; judge-like ; Shiphtan , an Israelite : -- {Shiphtan} . 

Shiphtan 08204 ## Shiphtan {shif-tawn'} ; from 08199 ; judge-like ; {Shiphtan} , an Israelite : -- Shiphtan . 

Shiphtan 08204 ## {Shiphtan} {shif-tawn'} ; from 08199 ; judge-like ; Shiphtan , an Israelite : -- Shiphtan . 

shiph` 08229 ## {shiph`} ah {shif-aw'} ; feminine of 08228 ; copiousness : -- abundance , company , 



multitude . 

Shiph` 08230 ## {Shiph`} iy {shif-ee'} ; from 08228 ; copious ; Shiphi , an Israelite : -- Shiphi . 

shipman 3492 - nautes {now'-tace}; from 3491; a boatman, i.e. seaman: -- sailor, {shipman}. 

shipmaster 02259 ## chobel {kho-bale'} ; active participle from 02254 (in the sense of handling ropes) ; a 
sailor : -- pilot , {shipmaster} . 

ships 00590 ## 'oniy {on-ee'} ; probably from 00579 (in the sense of conveyance) ;-a ship or (collectively) a 
fleet : -- galley , navy (of {ships}) . 

shipwreck 3489 - nauageo {now-ag-eh'-o}; from a compound of 3491 and 0071; to be shipwrecked 
(stranded, " navigate " ), literally or figuratively: -- make (suffer) {shipwreck}. 

shipwrecked 3489 - nauageo {now-ag-eh'-o}; from a compound of 3491 and 0071; to be {shipwrecked} 
(stranded, " navigate " ), literally or figuratively: -- make (suffer) shipwreck. 

sonship 5206 - huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 
5087; the placing as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian {sonship} in respect to God): -- adoption (of 
children, of sons). 

spectatorship 2335 - theoria {theh-o-ree'-ah}; from the same as 2334; {spectatorship}, i.e. (concretely) a 
spectacle: -- sight. 

stewardship 3622 - oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; administration (of a household or estate); 
specifically, a (religious) " economy " : -- dispensation, {stewardship}. 

suretiship 08628 ## taqa` {taw-kah'} ; a primitive root ; to clatter , i . e . slap (the hands together) , clang 
(an instrument) ; by analogy , to drive (a nail or tent-pin , a dart , etc .) ; by implication , to become 
bondsman by handclasping) : -- blow ([a trumpet ]) , cast , clap , fasten , pitch [tent ] , smite , sound , strike ,
X {suretiship} , thrust . 

suretyship 08594 ## ta` arubah {tah-ar-oo-baw'} ; from 06148 ; {suretyship} , i . e . (concretely) a pledge : -- 
+ hostage . 

workmanship 08521 ## Tel Charsha'{tale khar-shaw'} ; from 08510 and the feminine of 02798 ; mound of 
{workmanship} ; Tel-Charsha , a place in Babylonia : -- Tel-haresha , Tel-harsa . 

workmanship 4161 - poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i.e. fabric (literally or figuratively): -- 
thing that is made, {workmanship}. 

worship 01245 ## baqash {baw-kash'} ; a primitive root ; to search out (by any method , specifically in 
{worship} or prayer) ; by implication , to strive after : -- ask , beg , beseech , desire , enquire , get , make 
inquisition , procure , (make) request , require , seek (for) . 

worship 01875 ## darash {daw-rash'} ; a primitive root ; properly , to tread or frequent ; usually to follow 
(for pursuit or search) ; by implication , to seek or ask ; specifically to {worship} : -- ask , X at all , care for ,
X diligently , inquire , make inquisition , [necro-] mancer , question , require , search , seek [for , out ] , X 
surely . 

worship 03034 ## yadah {yaw-daw'} ; a primitive root ; used only as denominative from 03027 ; literally , to
use (i . e . hold out) the hand ; physically , to throw (a stone , an arrow) at or away ; especially to revere or 
{worship} (with extended hands) ; intensively , to bemoan (by wringing the hands) : -- cast (out) , (make) 
confess (- ion) , praise , shoot , (give) thank (- ful ,-- s ,-- sgiving) . 



worship 05066 ## nagash {naw-gash'} ; a primitive root ; to be or come (causatively , bring) near (for any 
purpose) ; euphemistically , to lie with a woman ; as an enemy , to attack ; relig . to {worship} ; causatively ,
to present ; figuratively , to adduce an argument ; by reversal , to stand back : -- (make to) approach (nigh) 
, bring (forth , hither , near) , (cause to) come (hither , near , nigh) , give place , go hard (up) , (be , draw , 
go) near (nigh) , offer , overtake , present , put , stand . 

worship 05144 ## nazar {naw-zar'} ; a primitive root ; to hold aloof , i . e . (intransitivey) abstain (from food
and drink , from impurity , and even from divine {worship} [i . e . apostatize ]) ; specifically , to set apart (to
sacred purposes) , i . e . devote : -- consecrate , separate (- ing , self) . 

worship 05457 ## c@gid (Aramaic) {seg-eed'} ; corresponding to 05456 : -- {worship} . 

worship 06087 ## ` atsab {aw-tsab'} ; a primitive root ; properly , to carve , i . e . fabricate or fashion ; 
hence (in a bad sense) to worry , pain or anger : -- displease , grieve , hurt , make , be sorry , vex , {worship}
, wrest . 

worship 06279 ## ` athar {aw-thar'} ; a primitive root [rather denominative from 06281 ] ; to burn incense 
in {worship} , i . e . intercede (reciprocally , listen to prayer) : -- intreat , (make) pray (- er) . 

worship 06399 ## p@lach (Aramaic) {pel-akh'} ; corresponding to 06398 ; to serve or {worship} : -- 
minister , serve . 

worship 06402 ## polchan (Aramaic) {pol-khawn'} ; from 06399 ; {worship} : -- service . 

worship 06635 ## tsaba'{tsaw-baw'} ; or (feminine) ts@ba'ah {tseb-aw-aw'} ; from 06633 ; a mass of 
persons (or figuratively , things) , especially reg . organized for war (an army) ; by implication , a campaign
, literally or figuratively (specifically , hardship , {worship}) : -- appointed time , (+) army , (+) battle , 
company , host , service , soldiers , waiting upon , war (- fare) . 

worship 06999 ## qatar {kaw-tar'} ; a primitive root [identical with 07000 through the idea of fumigation in
a close place and perhaps thus driving out the occupants ] ; to smoke , i . e . turn into fragrance by fire 
(especially as an act of {worship}) : -- burn (incense , sacrifice) (upon) , (altar for) incense , kindle , offer 
(incense , a sacrifice) . 

worship 07812 ## shachah {shaw-khaw'} ; a primitive root ; to depress , i . e . prostrate (especially reflexive 
, in homage to royalty or God) : -- bow (self) down , crouch , fall down (flat) , humbly beseech , do (make) 
obeisance , do reverence , make to stoop , {worship} . 

worship 1391 - doxa {dox'-ah}; from the base of 1380; glory (as very apparent), in a wide application 
(literal or figurative, objective or subjective): -- dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}. 

worship 1479 - ethelothreskeia {eth-el-oth-race-ki'-ah}; from 2309 and 2356; voluntary (arbitrary and 
unwarranted) piety, i.e. sanctimony: -- will {worship}. ***. ethelo. See 2309. 

worship 1497 - eidolon {i'-do-lon}; from 1491; an image (i.e. for worship); by implication, a heathen god, or 
(plural) the {worship} of such: -- idol. 

worship 1497 - eidolon {i'-do-lon}; from 1491; an image (i.e. for {worship}); by implication, a heathen god, 
or (plural) the worship of such: -- idol. 

worship 1567 - ekzeteo {ek-zay-teh'-o}; from 1537 and 2212; to search out, i.e. (figuratively)investigate, 
crave, demand, (by Hebraism) {worship}: -- en- (re-)quire, seek after (carefully, diligently). 

worship 1941 - epikaleomai {ep-ee-kal-eh'-om-ahee}; middle voice from 1909 and 2564; to entile; by 



implication, to invoke (for aid, {worship}, testimony, decision, etc.): -- appeal (unto), call (on, upon), 
surname. 

worship 1997 - episunagoge {ep-ee-soon-ag-o-gay'}; from 1996; a complete collection; especially a Christian
meeting (for {worship}): -- assembling (gathering) together. 

worship 2151 - eusebeo {yoo-seb-eh'-o}; from 2152; to be pious, i.e. (towards God) to worship, or (towards 
parents) to respect (support): -- show piety, {worship}. 

worship 2169 - eucharistia {yoo-khar-is-tee'-ah}; from 2170; gratitude; actively, grateful language (to God, 
as an act of {worship}): -- thankfulness, (giving of) thanks(-giving). 

worship 2212 - zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by 
Hebraism) to {worship} (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, 
enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441. 

worship 2323 - therapeuo {ther-ap-yoo'-o}; from the same as 2324; to wait upon menially, i.e. (figuratively) 
to adore (God), or (specially) to relieve (of disease): -- cure, heal, {worship}. 

worship 2357 - threskos {thrace'-kos}; probably from the base of 2360; ceremonious in {worship} (as 
demonstrative), i.e. pious: -- religious. 

worship 2999 - latreia {lat-ri'-ah}; from 3000; ministration or God, i.e. {worship}: -- (divine) service. 

worship 3000 - latreuo {lat-ryoo'-o}; from latris (a hired menial); to minister (to God), i.e. render, religious 
homage: -- serve, do the service, {worship}(-per). 

worship 3008 - leitourgeo {li-toorg-eh'-o}; from 3011; to be a public servant, i.e. (by analogy) to perform 
religious or charitable functions ({worship}, obey, relieve): -- minister. 

worship 4334 - proserchomai {pros-er'-khom-ahee}; from 4314 and 2064 (including its alternate); to 
approach, i.e. (literally) come near, visit, or (figuratively) {worship}, assent to: -- (as soon as he) come 
(unto), come thereunto, consent, draw near, go (near, to, unto). 

worship 4335 - proseuche {pros-yoo-khay'}; from 4336; prayer ({worship}); by implication, an oratory 
(chapel): -- X pray earnestly, prayer. 

worship 4336 - proseuchomai {pros-yoo'-khom-ahee}; from 4314 and 2172; to pray to God, i.e. supplicate, 
{worship}: -- pray (X earnestly, for), make prayer. 

worship 4352 - proskuneo {pros-koo-neh'-o}; from 4314 and a probable derivative of 2965 (meaning to kiss,
like a dog licking his master's hand); to fawn or crouch to, i.e. (literally or figuratively) prostrate oneself in 
homage (do reverence to, adore): -- {worship}. 

worship 4573 - sebazomai {seb-ad'-zom-ahee}; middle voice from a derivative of 4576; to venerate, i.e. 
adore: -- {worship}. 

worship 4574 - sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an object of {worship} (god, altar,
etc): -- devotion, that is worshipped. 

worship 4576 - sebomai {seb'-om-ahee}; middle voice of an apparently primary verb; to revere, i.e. adore: --
devout, religious, {worship}. 

worship 5567 - psallo {psal'-lo}; probably strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; compare 
5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed instrument (celebrate the divine {worship} with music 



and accompanying odes): -- make melody, sing (psalms). 

worshipped 06465 ## P@` owr {peh-ore'} ; from 06473 ; a gap ; Peor , a mountain East of Jordan ; also (for
01187) a deity {worshipped} there : -- Peor . See also 01047 . 

worshipped 4574 - sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an object of worship (god, 
altar, etc): -- devotion, that is {worshipped}. 

worshipper 00029 ## 'Abiyah {ab-ee-yaw'} ; or prolonged'Abiyahuw {ab-ee-yaw'- hoo} ; from 00001 and 
03050 ; father (i . e . {worshipper}) of Jah ; Abijah , the name of several Israelite men and two Israelitesses :
-- Abiah , Abijah . 

worshipper 00030 ## 'Abiyhuw'{ab-ee-hoo'} ; from 00001 and 01931 ; father (i . e . {worshipper}) of Him (i 
. e . God) ; Abihu , a son of Aaron : -- Abihu . 

worshipper 00138 ## 'Adoniyah {ad-o-nee-yaw'} ; original (prolonged)'Adoniyahuw {ad-o-nee-yaw'- hoo} ; 
from 00113 and 03050 ; lord (i . e . {worshipper}) of Jah ; Adonijah , the name of three Israelites : -- 
Adonijah . 

worshipper 00281 ## 'Achiyah {akh-ee-yaw} ; or (prolonged)'Achiyahuw {akh-ee-yaw'- hoo} ; from 00251 
and 03050 ; brother (i . e . {worshipper}) of Jah ; Achijah , the name of nine Israelites : -- Ahiah , Ahijah . 

worshipper 01332 ## Bithyah {bith-yaw'} ; from 01323 and 03050 ; daughter (i . e . {worshipper}) of Jah ; 
Bithjah , an Egyptian woman : -- Bithiah . 

worshipper 05647 ## ` abad {aw-bad'} ; a primitive root ; to work (in any sense) ; by implication , to serve , 
till , (causatively) enslave , etc . : -- X be , keep in bondage , be bondmen , bond-service , compel , do , dress ,
ear , execute , + husbandman , keep , labour (- ing man , bring to pass , (cause to , make to) serve (- ing , 
self) , (be , become) servant (- s) , do (use) service , till (- er) , transgress [from margin ] , (set a) work , be 
wrought , {worshipper} , 

worshipper 06282 ## ` athar {aw-thawr'} ; from 06280 ; incense (as increasing to a volume of smoke) ; 
hence (from 06279) a {worshipper} : -- suppliant , thick . 

worshipper 08334 ## sharath {shaw-rath'} ; a primitive root ; to attend as a menial or {worshipper} ; 
figuratively , to contribute to : -- minister (unto) , (do) serve (- ant ,-ice ,-itor) , wait on . 

worshipper 1496 - eidololatres {i-do-lol-at'-race}; from 1497 and the base of 3000; an image-(servant or) 
{worshipper} (literally or figuratively): -- idolater. 

worshipper 2318 - theosebes {theh-os-eb-ace'}; from 2316 and 4576; reverent of God, i.e. pious: -- 
{worshipper} of God. 

worshipper 3011 - leitourgos {li-toorg-os'}; from a derivative of 2992 and 2041; a public servant, i.e. a 
functionary in the Temple or Gospel, or (genitive case) a {worshipper} (of God) or benefactor (of man): -- 
minister(-ed). 

worshipper 3511 - neokoros {neh-o-kor'-os}; from a form of 3485 and koreo (to sweep); a temple-servant, 
i.e. (by implication) a votary: -- {worshipper}. 

worshipper 4353 - proskunetes {pros-koo-nay-tace'}; from 4352; an adorer: -- {worshipper}. 

worshippers 08426 ## towdah {to-daw'} ; from 03034 ; properly , an extension of the hand , i . e . (by 
implication) avowal , or (usually) adoration ; specifically , a choir of {worshippers} : -- confession , 
(sacrifice of) praise , thanks (- giving , offering) . 



worshipping 2356 - threskeia {thrace-ki'-ah}; from a derivative of 2357; ceremonial observance: -- religion, 
{worshipping}. 



Greek Strong's Dictionary with all the Synonyms inserted into the 
definitions.

0651 + apostleship + and apostleship + to the apostleship +/ . apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 0649 + send + 
Sent + sent + forth + to set + I sent + I send + to send + is sent + he sent + Ye sent + and sent + was sent + 
had sent + And sent + God sent + him away + have sent + am I sent + they sent + them away + were sent + 
hath sent + I was sent + them forth + So he sent + he sendeth + shall send + he putteth + have I sent + I will 
send + And he sent + us and sent + and am sent + but he sent + him and sent + he will send + he hath sent + 
We have sent + they be sent + And they sent + And they send + I am not sent + him that sent + unto him 
Send + shall he send + of all he sent + off he sendeth + And he sendeth + thou hast sent + for I have sent + of
him they sent + I send you forth + As thou hast sent + And he shall send + them that are sent + that thou 
hast sent + them which are sent + that thou didst send + to pass ; and he sent + that he would not send + 
And they that were sent + not me but him that sent + from him and he hath sent + these things unto them 
he sent + that they should be with him and that he might send 06 / ; commission, i .e . (specially) apostolate: 
--apostleship . 

0765 + ungodly + of ungodly + the ungodly + of the ungodly + for the ungodly + shall the ungodly +/ . 
asebes {as-eb-ace'}; from 0001 + Alpha (as a negative particle) and a presumed derivative of 4576 + to 
worship + worshippeth + up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + which 
worshipped + and of the devout + and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ ; irreverant, i .e . (by 
extension) impious or wicked: --ungodly (man) . 

1391 + glory + Glory + honour + worship + in glory + to glory + of glory + glorious + my glory + be glory + 
we glory + and glory + be praise + the glory + my honour + But glory + own glory + his glory + for glory + 
By honour + him glory + with glory + unto glory + from glory + the praise + not honour + their glory + us 
to glory + is glorious + by the glory + of the glory + the glorious + in the glory + of dignities + giving glory + 
to the glory + is the glory + in his glory + was glorious + of his glory + it is a glory + but the glory + is your 
glory + for the glory + And the glory + and the glory + him with glory + unto the glory + not the honour + 
with his glory + unto our glory + from the glory + with the glory + unto his glory + to his glorious + of the 
glorious + To him be glory + to the glorious + to him be glory + us to the glory + and the glorious + in his 
own glory + the Lord of glory + Unto him be glory + with him in glory + unto his glorious + hand in thy 
glory + but for the glory + and from the glory + by us to the glory + thee and the glory + in it for the glory +
For ye are our glory + upon them and the glory + to be compared with the glory +/ . doxa {dox'-ah}; from 
the base of 1380 + think + seemed + Suppose + suppose + thought + seemeth + pleased + pleasure + man 
seem + Thinkest + you seem + we think + thinkest + supposing + It seemed + And think + man think + 
which seem + he seemeth + them think + He seemeth + him I trow + but thought + For I think + Do ye 
think + and I think + you seemeth + as ye think + and supposed + man thinketh + Do not think + they 
supposed + when ye think + For it seemed + For it seemeth + of them thought + but they thought + do for 
they think + unto them Suppose + of you should seem + thou She supposing + for they who seemed + That I
may not seem + for in them ye think + let him that thinketh + But of these who seemed + and because they 
thought + Notwithstanding it pleased + of them should be accounted + that they which are accounted + to 
them which were of reputation +/ ; glory (as very apparent), in a wide application (literal or figurative, 
objective or subjective): --dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, worship . 

1392 + glory + glorify + I honour + glorious + I magnify + glorified + glorifying + and glorify + may glorify 
+ be honoured + they glorify + is glorified + be glorified + he glorified + was glorified + and glorified + men 
glorified + might glorify + they glorified + him glorifying + hath glorified + that honoureth + being glorified
+ and be glorified + may be glorified + I have glorified + He shall glorify + it they glorified + he should 
glorify + and full of glory + and I am glorified + might be glorified + And they glorified + and they glorified 
+ she hath glorified + should be glorified + but let him glorify + that which was made + it and will glorify + 
part he is glorified + things may be glorified + that they may have glory +/ . doxazo {dox-ad'-zo}; from 1391



+ glory + Glory + honour + worship + in glory + to glory + of glory + glorious + my glory + be glory + we 
glory + and glory + be praise + the glory + my honour + But glory + own glory + his glory + for glory + By 
honour + him glory + with glory + unto glory + from glory + the praise + not honour + their glory + us to 
glory + is glorious + by the glory + of the glory + the glorious + in the glory + of dignities + giving glory + to 
the glory + is the glory + in his glory + was glorious + of his glory + it is a glory + but the glory + is your 
glory + for the glory + And the glory + and the glory + him with glory + unto the glory + not the honour + 
with his glory + unto our glory + from the glory + with the glory + unto his glory + to his glorious + of the 
glorious + To him be glory + to the glorious + to him be glory + us to the glory + and the glorious + in his 
own glory + the Lord of glory + Unto him be glory + with him in glory + unto his glorious + hand in thy 
glory + but for the glory + and from the glory + by us to the glory + thee and the glory + in it for the glory +
For ye are our glory + upon them and the glory + to be compared with the glory +/ ; to render (or esteem) 
glorious (in a wide application): --(make) glorify(-ious), full of (have) glory, honour, magnify . 

1479 + in will + worship +/ . ethelothreskeia {eth-el-oth-race-ki'-ah}; from 2309 + love + Wilt + wilt + Will +
will + would + desire + I will + to will + willing + I would + he will + ye will + We will + she will + desiring + 
desirous + I desire + we would + But wilt + Desiring + ye would + man will + desireth + he would + ye desire
+ thou wilt + and would + off would + Him would + as desire + they will + that will + but desire + man 
desire + as I would + but I will + and I will + For I will + it listeth + they would + of you will + But I would +
And ye will + as ye would + they listed + For I would + and I would + I had rather + that I would + And he 
would + and ye would + have desired + for he would + as they will + and he would + For we would + unto 
him Wilt + when he would + thou wouldest + as they would + of them would + to be forward + not as I will 
+ and they would + in a voluntary + thy way I will + But he willing + things willing + they willingly + I 
would desire + And as ye would + unto him I will + of you intending + thereof he would + For he that will + 
that when I would + me ye that desire + thing for to will + And when he would + with him he would + as it 
hath pleased + for he was desirous + and ye were willing + man and not willing + And if any man will + 
against him and would + not for that we would + that they which would + from them which desire + that 
they were desirous + but they themselves will + the things that ye would + thee and from him that would + 
it is not of him that willeth + be it unto thee even as thou wilt +/ and 2356 + religion + man s religion + and 
worshipping + of our religion +/ ; voluntary (arbitrary and unwarranted) piety, i .e . sanctimony: --will 
worship . *** . ethelo . See 2309 + love + Wilt + wilt + Will + will + would + desire + I will + to will + willing 
+ I would + he will + ye will + We will + she will + desiring + desirous + I desire + we would + But wilt + 
Desiring + ye would + man will + desireth + he would + ye desire + thou wilt + and would + off would + 
Him would + as desire + they will + that will + but desire + man desire + as I would + but I will + and I will 
+ For I will + it listeth + they would + of you will + But I would + And ye will + as ye would + they listed + 
For I would + and I would + I had rather + that I would + And he would + and ye would + have desired + 
for he would + as they will + and he would + For we would + unto him Wilt + when he would + thou 
wouldest + as they would + of them would + to be forward + not as I will + and they would + in a voluntary 
+ thy way I will + But he willing + things willing + they willingly + I would desire + And as ye would + unto 
him I will + of you intending + thereof he would + For he that will + that when I would + me ye that desire 
+ thing for to will + And when he would + with him he would + as it hath pleased + for he was desirous + 
and ye were willing + man and not willing + And if any man will + against him and would + not for that we 
would + that they which would + from them which desire + that they were desirous + but they themselves 
will + the things that ye would + thee and from him that would + it is not of him that willeth + be it unto 
thee even as thou wilt +/ . 

1495 + Idolatry + idolatries + is idolatry + from idolatry +/ . eidololatreia {i-do-lol-at-ri'-ah}; from 1497 + 
idols + of idols + and idols + from idols + with idols + of the idol + that an idol + that the idol + unto the idol
+/ and 2999 + service + of divine + the service + and the service +/ ; image-worship (literally or 
figuratively): --idolatry . 

1496 + idolaters + an idolater + and idolaters + is an idolater + with idolaters + be ye idolaters +/ . 
eidololatres {i-do-lol-at'-race}; from 1497 + idols + of idols + and idols + from idols + with idols + of the idol 
+ that an idol + that the idol + unto the idol +/ and the base of 3000 + serve + worship + serving + I serve + 
to serve + and serve + but served + and served + might serve + the service + which serve + shall serve + him
that did + we may serve + shalt thou serve + them up to worship + that the worshippers +/ ; an 



image-(servant or) worshipper (literally or figuratively): --idolater . 

1741 + a glorious + the glorious + ye are honourable + they which are gorgeously +/ . endoxos {en'-dox-os}; 
from 1722 + at + On + on + At + over + used + into + sake + Among + us at + is at + me at + among + after 
+ out at + having + him at + and on + yet at + Not on + toward + are at + And at + not at + within + namely 
+ by way + was at + against + through + they on + were at + That at + because + up into + between + them 
on + Through + be about + I say at + ye among + in among + you into + up among + as among + man 
among + fields on + things on + for us at + him among + and is on + and ye on + and among + to pass on + 
that is at + throughout + him out on + us through + unto me at + them under + things into + thing among + 
And through + them before + that was at + for them at + unto you at + there is at + But that on + not 
accused + which are at + wilt thou at + them through + himself into + they were at + that were at + there 
was at + which were at + And it was at + to thee among + of throughout + that it was at + unto you Among 
+ things through + shall it be at + let us wait on + and throughout + esteemed among + there is among + ye 
and believe + thyself wholly + art thou among + which is among + he which among + in you through + unto 
us through + to pass that on + with us through + which are among + sake . And be at + unto you through + 
man that is among + to you that are at + not for him and at + of men we were among + And when they were
at + shall it not be among + to them who are under + that whilst we are at + for you and for them at +/ and 
1391 + glory + Glory + honour + worship + in glory + to glory + of glory + glorious + my glory + be glory + 
we glory + and glory + be praise + the glory + my honour + But glory + own glory + his glory + for glory + 
By honour + him glory + with glory + unto glory + from glory + the praise + not honour + their glory + us 
to glory + is glorious + by the glory + of the glory + the glorious + in the glory + of dignities + giving glory + 
to the glory + is the glory + in his glory + was glorious + of his glory + it is a glory + but the glory + is your 
glory + for the glory + And the glory + and the glory + him with glory + unto the glory + not the honour + 
with his glory + unto our glory + from the glory + with the glory + unto his glory + to his glorious + of the 
glorious + To him be glory + to the glorious + to him be glory + us to the glory + and the glorious + in his 
own glory + the Lord of glory + Unto him be glory + with him in glory + unto his glorious + hand in thy 
glory + but for the glory + and from the glory + by us to the glory + thee and the glory + in it for the glory +
For ye are our glory + upon them and the glory + to be compared with the glory +/ ; in glory, i .e . splendid, 
(figuratively) noble: --glorious, gorgeous[-ly], honourable . 

1799 + before + my face + me before + up before + is before + And before + him before + was before + and 
before + are before + thee before + in presence + down before + them before + in the sight + wilt worship + 
in his sight + is in the sight + are they before + in his presence + in the presence + unto him before + in thy 
presence + and in thy sight + and in the presence + for you in the sight +/ . enopion {en-o'-pee-on}; neuter of
a compound of 1722 + at + On + on + At + over + used + into + sake + Among + us at + is at + me at + 
among + after + out at + having + him at + and on + yet at + Not on + toward + are at + And at + not at + 
within + namely + by way + was at + against + through + they on + were at + That at + because + up into + 
between + them on + Through + be about + I say at + ye among + in among + you into + up among + as 
among + man among + fields on + things on + for us at + him among + and is on + and ye on + and among +
to pass on + that is at + throughout + him out on + us through + unto me at + them under + things into + 
thing among + And through + them before + that was at + for them at + unto you at + there is at + But that 
on + not accused + which are at + wilt thou at + them through + himself into + they were at + that were at + 
there was at + which were at + And it was at + to thee among + of throughout + that it was at + unto you 
Among + things through + shall it be at + let us wait on + and throughout + esteemed among + there is 
among + ye and believe + thyself wholly + art thou among + which is among + he which among + in you 
through + unto us through + to pass that on + with us through + which are among + sake . And be at + unto
you through + man that is among + to you that are at + not for him and at + of men we were among + And 
when they were at + shall it not be among + to them who are under + that whilst we are at + for you and for
them at +/ and a derivative of 3700 + seen + look + appeared + shall see + he shewed + I will see + person 
see + being seen + unto me See + he was seen + ye shall see + shall ye see + I will appear + shall not see + 
that appeared + but I will see + shall they see + there appeared + And he was seen + They shall look + and 
ye shall see + that he was seen + is that to us see + of they shall see + and hath appeared + thou shouldest see
+ And there appeared + for they shall see + and there was seen + and they shall see + thou thou shalt see + 
for I have appeared + and ye shall not see + And that he was seen + him ; for we shall see + while and ye 
shall see + for him shall he appear +/ ; in the face of (literally or figuratively): --before, in the presence 



(sight) of, to . 

2151 + piety + worship + to shew +/ . eusebeo {yoo-seb-eh'-o}; from 2152 + a devout + A devout + the godly 
+ servants and a devout +/ ; to be pious, i .e . (towards God) to worship, or (towards parents) to respect 
(support): --show piety, worship . 

2152 + a devout + A devout + the godly + servants and a devout +/ . eusebes {yoo-seb-ace'}; from 2095 + 
well + ye well + them good + unto him Well + That it may be well +/ and 4576 + to worship + worshippeth +
up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + which worshipped + and of the devout 
+ and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ ; well-reverent, i .e . pious: --devout, godly . 

2318 + of God + man be a worshipper +/ . theosebes {theh-os-eb-ace'}; from 2316 + not God 2316- not God 
2316- from God 2316- from God 2316- God + GOD + god + gods + O God + godly + God s + be God + to 
God + Is God + us God + my God + of God + My God + of God + in God + we God + by God + ye God + is 
God + To God + is God + as God + the God + did God + a godly + the god + our God + let God + Him God 
+ and God + not God + For God + And God + but God + was God + us gods + The God + for God + But 
God + us gods + thy God + with God + of a god + unto God + from God + when God + The gods + is God s 
+ even God + of God s + will God + Hath God + thou God + hath God + that God + their God + them gods 
+ I the God + to me God + us to God + and godly + be to God + It is God + of my God + us is God + are 
God s + is of God + shall God + For godly + in for God + and to God + to the God + One of God + and my 
God + things God + thou God s + of our God + and of God + toward God + to our God + in him God + in 
our God + before God + be the God + But as God + you to God + but in God + things God + But my God + 
but of God + But the God + and the God + through God + up unto God + thee by God + For our God + 
between God + of them God + hand of God + thee of God + Ye are gods + that is God + be unto God + to us 
. God + and the God + for the God + and the God + And the God + from my God + but the God + out from 
God + how that God + but with God + to me of God + but unto God + him that God + was with God + to 
God and unto God + to us of God + I am the God + it be of God + Him hath God + That the God + for with 
God + even thy God + unto him God + ye are God s + hath not God + works of God + For when God + For 
with God + thing is God + thou art God + Hath not God + things is God + We are of God + him shall God + 
cases but God + things of God + Ye are of God + us not to God + as though God + but as of God + is not of 
God + Is he the God + For it is God + may be of God + and to my God + is not the God + that he is God + 
and not to God + that he as God + thing with God + him not as God + they are of God + which is in God + 
things unto God + unto you if God + might be in God + and against God + and that of God + things that 
God + us unto our God + for us that God + unto you by God + be unto our God + for it is God s + praises 
unto God + as there be gods + but not with God + according as God + for he giveth God + unto you that 
God + us ; and That God + And shall not God + that he was a god + with you that God + ye are not of God 
+ unto you That God + things are of God + the things of God + He that is of God + and was exceeding + He 
is not the God + in them ; for God + that we are of God + to the will of God + for they are God s + not and 
giveth God + For we are unto God + over you with godly + For he is not a God + man were not of God + 
Saying I am the God + in him and he in God + for you that our God + that cometh from God + that is to say
My God + ourselves it is to God + out the corn . Doth God + which was the son of God + the things which be
God s + unto you for him hath God + of Abraham 11 and the God + of Abraham 11 and the God + the 
things that are God s + us ; he that is not of God + and I will be to them a God + in things pertaining to God
+ things which pertain to God + he shall be holden up for God + not the things that be of God + things ; and
I will be his God + in them ; and I will be their God + shall be with them and be their God +/ and 4576 + to 
worship + worshippeth + up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + which 
worshipped + and of the devout + and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ ; reverent of God, i .e . 
pious: --worshipper of God . 

2357 + to be religious +/ . threskos {thrace'-kos}; probably from the base of 2360 + be troubled + be ye not 
troubled + that ye be not troubled +/ ; ceremonious in worship (as demonstrative), i .e . pious: --religious . 

2518 + slept + sleep + sleepest + and slept + them asleep + but sleepeth + them sleeping + unto them Sleep + 
let us not sleep + And should sleep + but he was asleep + thou that sleepest + For they that sleep + part of 
the ship asleep +/ . katheudo {kath-yoo'-do}; from 2596 + after 2596- after 2596- at + on + At + yet + own + 



into + over + after + where + every + about + after + it on + cause + And at + before + toward + matter + 
Against + covered + through + against + in every + me after + my state + touching + us after + is after + But
after + According + men after + not after + it be yet + of but on + according + and every + but after + in 
respect + Concerning + ye against + my affairs + that after + throughout + concerning + upon you on + not 
against + place every + and against + being alone + him against + as touching + that through + unto them at
+ things after + laid against + is according + it not after + we according + not ye after + and in every + 
particularly + it according + him according + you according + as concerning + and not after + not 
according + As concerning + for him after + man according + Not according + day according + but 
according + violently down + itself against + when he was at + can be against + for that after + of him 
through + things against + thing according + which are among + be done through + by you according + 
things according + somewhat against + that was against + unto me according + but not according + which is
according + shall be according + of me is not after + with them according + to him out of every + one of you
according + unto thee that after + sakes but as touching + be it unto me according + For they that are after 
+ him that was born after + any thing to the charge + but they that are after + let us prophesy according + 
For he that is not against + in you and ye in him according + He that is not with me is against + him not for 
he that is not against +/ and heudo (to sleep); to lie down to rest, i .e . (by implication) to fall asleep (literally
or figuratively): --(be a-)sleep . 

2634 + over + lordship + exercise + dominion + as being lords + them and overcame +/ . katakurieuo 
{kat-ak-oo-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2596 + after 2596- after 2596- at + on + At + yet + own + into + over + after + 
where + every + about + after + it on + cause + And at + before + toward + matter + Against + covered + 
through + against + in every + me after + my state + touching + us after + is after + But after + According +
men after + not after + it be yet + of but on + according + and every + but after + in respect + Concerning +
ye against + my affairs + that after + throughout + concerning + upon you on + not against + place every + 
and against + being alone + him against + as touching + that through + unto them at + things after + laid 
against + is according + it not after + we according + not ye after + and in every + particularly + it 
according + him according + you according + as concerning + and not after + not according + As 
concerning + for him after + man according + Not according + day according + but according + violently 
down + itself against + when he was at + can be against + for that after + of him through + things against + 
thing according + which are among + be done through + by you according + things according + somewhat 
against + that was against + unto me according + but not according + which is according + shall be 
according + of me is not after + with them according + to him out of every + one of you according + unto 
thee that after + sakes but as touching + be it unto me according + For they that are after + him that was 
born after + any thing to the charge + but they that are after + let us prophesy according + For he that is 
not against + in you and ye in him according + He that is not with me is against + him not for he that is not 
against +/ and 2961 + of lords + lordship + exercise + dominion + hath dominion + that he might be Lord + 
shall not have dominion + Not for that we have dominion +/ ; to lord against, i .e . control, subjugate: --
exercise dominion over (lordship), be lord over, overcome . 

2714 + before + in the sight + in his sight + the presence +/ . katenopion {kat-en-o'-pee-on}; from 2596 + 
after 2596- after 2596- at + on + At + yet + own + into + over + after + where + every + about + after + it on 
+ cause + And at + before + toward + matter + Against + covered + through + against + in every + me after 
+ my state + touching + us after + is after + But after + According + men after + not after + it be yet + of 
but on + according + and every + but after + in respect + Concerning + ye against + my affairs + that after 
+ throughout + concerning + upon you on + not against + place every + and against + being alone + him 
against + as touching + that through + unto them at + things after + laid against + is according + it not after
+ we according + not ye after + and in every + particularly + it according + him according + you according 
+ as concerning + and not after + not according + As concerning + for him after + man according + Not 
according + day according + but according + violently down + itself against + when he was at + can be 
against + for that after + of him through + things against + thing according + which are among + be done 
through + by you according + things according + somewhat against + that was against + unto me according 
+ but not according + which is according + shall be according + of me is not after + with them according + 
to him out of every + one of you according + unto thee that after + sakes but as touching + be it unto me 
according + For they that are after + him that was born after + any thing to the charge + but they that are 
after + let us prophesy according + For he that is not against + in you and ye in him according + He that is 



not with me is against + him not for he that is not against +/ and 1799 + before + my face + me before + up 
before + is before + And before + him before + was before + and before + are before + thee before + in 
presence + down before + them before + in the sight + wilt worship + in his sight + is in the sight + are they 
before + in his presence + in the presence + unto him before + in thy presence + and in thy sight + and in the
presence + for you in the sight +/ ; directly in front of: --before (the presence of), in the sight of . 

2755 + glory + of vain + Let us not be desirous +/ . kenodoxos {ken-od'-ox-os}; from 2756 + vain + empty + 
O vain + in vain + and vain + be in vain + is not in vain + in unto you that it was not in vain + which was 
bestowed upon me was not in vain +/ and 1391 + glory + Glory + honour + worship + in glory + to glory + 
of glory + glorious + my glory + be glory + we glory + and glory + be praise + the glory + my honour + But 
glory + own glory + his glory + for glory + By honour + him glory + with glory + unto glory + from glory + 
the praise + not honour + their glory + us to glory + is glorious + by the glory + of the glory + the glorious + 
in the glory + of dignities + giving glory + to the glory + is the glory + in his glory + was glorious + of his 
glory + it is a glory + but the glory + is your glory + for the glory + And the glory + and the glory + him 
with glory + unto the glory + not the honour + with his glory + unto our glory + from the glory + with the 
glory + unto his glory + to his glorious + of the glorious + To him be glory + to the glorious + to him be 
glory + us to the glory + and the glorious + in his own glory + the Lord of glory + Unto him be glory + with 
him in glory + unto his glorious + hand in thy glory + but for the glory + and from the glory + by us to the 
glory + thee and the glory + in it for the glory + For ye are our glory + upon them and the glory + to be 
compared with the glory +/ ; vainly glorifying, i .e . self-conceited: --desirous of vain-glory . 

2841 + is partaker 2841- is partaker 2841- partakers + communicate + be partaker + Distributing + 
communicated + are partakers + have been made + as ye are partakers +/ . koinoneo {koy-no-neh'-o}; from 
2844 + partakers + a partner + a partaker + companions + were partners + he is my partner + ye might be 
partakers + that as ye are partakers + not that ye should have fellowship +/ ; to share with others 
(objectively or subjectively): --communicate, distribute, be partaker . 

2842 + communion + fellowship + contribution + distribution + and fellowship + our fellowship + is the 
fellowship + and the communion + and to communicate + and the fellowship + unto the fellowship + hands 
of fellowship + That the communication + is it not the communion + and take upon us the fellowship +/ . 
koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844 + partakers + a partner + a partaker + companions + were partners
+ he is my partner + ye might be partakers + that as ye are partakers + not that ye should have fellowship 
+/ ; partnership, i .e . (literally) participation, or (social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: --(to) 
communicate(-ation), communion, (contri-)distribution, fellowship . 

2843 + willing + to communicate +/ . koinonikos {koy-no-nee-kos'}; from 2844 + partakers + a partner + a 
partaker + companions + were partners + he is my partner + ye might be partakers + that as ye are 
partakers + not that ye should have fellowship +/ ; communicative, i .e . (pecuniarily) liberal: --willing to 
communicate . 

2844 + partakers + a partner + a partaker + companions + were partners + he is my partner + ye might be 
partakers + that as ye are partakers + not that ye should have fellowship +/ . koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 
2839 + common + unclean + an unholy + the common + with defiled + things common + not thou common +
thing to be unclean + thing that is common + to him it is unclean + unto you of the common +/ ; a sharer, i 
.e . associate: --companion, X fellowship, partaker, partner . 

2936 + stood + created + is created + for to make + who created + the Creator + hath created + things 
created + of him that created + things were created + for thou hast created + they are and were created +/ . 
ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 + possess + obtained + man purchased + that I possess + how to 
possess + may be purchased +/ (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); to fabricate, i .e . 
found (form originally): --create, Creator, make . 

2961 + of lords + lordship + exercise + dominion + hath dominion + that he might be Lord + shall not have 
dominion + Not for that we have dominion +/ . kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962 + Sir + sir + Sirs + Lord 
+ master + O Lord + Master + of God + Masters + My lord + my Lord + is Lord + him Sir + masters + him 



Lord + a Master + of lords + the lord + our Lord + The Lord + the Lord + His lord + OF LORDS + The 
lord + him Lord + and Lord + his lord + him lord + AND LORD + The LORD + the Lord + thou Lord + 
Thou Lord + and from the Lord 2962- and from the Lord 2962- and lords + the Lord s + is he Lord + to my
Lord + the owners + he is Lord + of my Lord + ye me Lord + the master + is it Lord + his lord s + by the 
Lord + as the Lord + thee O Lord + is the Lord + in our Lord + up the Lord + as our Lord + of our Lord + 
on the Lord + to the Lord + in the Lord + be the Lord + of the Lord + for my lord + her masters + by our 
Lord + as his lord + of thy lord + away my Lord + unto my lord + unto my Lord + unto me Lord + And the 
Lord + on us O Lord + and the Lord + on me O Lord + For the Lord + for the Lord + not the Lord + And 
the lord + But the Lord + and our Lord + And his lord + unto him Sir + not our Lord + that our Lord + 
unto him Lord + is the Lord s + unto the Lord + with the Lord + hath the Lord + that the Lord + upon the 
Lord + of the Lord s + of his lord s + away the Lord + And Thou Lord + from the Lord + than his lord + 
will the Lord + for their lord + shall the lord + shall the Lord + And ye masters + ye to the Lord + It is the 
Lord + I am here Lord + I not the Lord + for the Lord s + was the Lord s + from thee Lord + as to the Lord
+ me is the Lord + and of the Lord + her in the Lord + unto their lord + man as the Lord + things the Lord 
+ him to the Lord + are in the Lord + and in the Lord + not to the Lord + as unto the Lord + fast in the 
Lord + unto him My Lord + be with the Lord + it unto the Lord + them to the Lord + ye that the Lord + 
but for the Lord + is with the Lord + that of the Lord + thou unto my lord + though he be lord + we are the 
Lord s + And when the Lord + her from the Lord + thing of the Lord + and from our Lord + and from the 
Lord + unto him The Lord + how that the Lord + are ye in the Lord + from their masters + they unto him 
Lord + following the Lord + unto me of the Lord + of thee in the Lord + them for he is Lord + after that the
Lord + that it was the Lord + And when her masters + ye therefore the Lord + of us and of the Lord + unto 
you That the Lord + the things of the Lord + seeing that he is Lord + yet not I but the Lord + 
Notwithstanding the Lord + for the things of the Lord + even the words of our Lord + to them that are your
masters + for the things that belong to the Lord +/ ; to rule: --have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise 
lordship over . 

2999 + service + of divine + the service + and the service +/ . latreia {lat-ri'-ah}; from 3000 + serve + 
worship + serving + I serve + to serve + and serve + but served + and served + might serve + the service + 
which serve + shall serve + him that did + we may serve + shalt thou serve + them up to worship + that the 
worshippers +/ ; ministration or God, i .e . worship: --(divine) service . 

3000 + serve + worship + serving + I serve + to serve + and serve + but served + and served + might serve + 
the service + which serve + shall serve + him that did + we may serve + shalt thou serve + them up to 
worship + that the worshippers +/ . latreuo {lat-ryoo'-o}; from latris (a hired menial); to minister (to God), i
.e . render, religious homage: --serve, do the service, worship(-per) . 

3352 + fellowship +/ . metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 3348 + took + part + partakers + pertaineth + be 
partakers + be a partaker + one that useth + should be partaker +/ ; participation, i .e . intercourse: --
fellowship . 

3487 . nardos {nar'dos}; of foreign origin [compare 5373 + ye not that the friendship +/ ]; "nard": --
[spike-]nard . 

3489 + shipwreck + have made + I suffered shipwreck +/ . nauageo {now-ag-eh'-o}; from a compound of 
3491 + the ship +/ and 0071 + go + led + bring + and led + I bring + is open + leadeth + brought + to bring +
was kept + let us go + Let us go + and bring + ye be led + He was led + as are led + he brought + them bring
+ and was led + me to bring + And brought + and brought + was brought + up let us go + They brought + 
him and bring + being brought + to be brought + as ye were led + And he brought + him he brought + he 
might bring + them and bring + they shall lead + him and brought + let us be going + they him and led + 
And they brought + him to be carried + them and to bring + him to be brought + things in bringing + For 
ye have brought + have ye not brought + unto them Let us go + to have them brought + And ye shall be 
brought + And when they had brought + for that intent that he might bring +/ ; to be shipwrecked 
(stranded, "navigate"), literally or figuratively: --make (suffer) shipwreck . 

3490 + of the ship + and the owner +/ . naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; from 3491 + the ship +/ and 2819 + lot + 



lots + part + heritage + and the lot + and inheritance + forth their lots + of the inheritance +/ ("clerk"); a 
captain: --owner of a ship . 

3491 + the ship +/ . naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to float); a boat (of any size): --ship . 

3492 + the shipmen + and sailors + And as the shipmen +/ . nautes {now'-tace}; from 3491 + the ship +/ ; a 
boatman, i .e . seaman: --sailor, shipman . 

3517 + Nereus +/ . Nereus {nare-yoos'}; apparently from a derivative of the base of 3491 + the ship +/ 
(meaning wet); Nereus, a Christian: --Nereus . 

3520 + island + the isle + and island + in the isle + in the island + was in the isle + that the island + man of 
the island +/ . nesos {nay'-sos}; probably from the base of 3491 + the ship +/ ; an island: --island, isle . 

3622 + steward + the steward + as the steward + a dispensation + of thy stewardship + of the dispensation + 
to the dispensation + out of the stewardship + from me the stewardship + That in the dispensation +/ . 
oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623 + steward + stewards + a steward + in stewards + and stewards +
and governors + the chamberlain +/ ; administration (of a household or estate); specifically, a (religious) 
"economy": --dispensation, stewardship . 

3657 + communications +/ . homilia {hom-il-ee'-ah}; from 3658 + the company +/ ; companionship 
("homily"), i .e . (by implication) intercourse: --communication . 

3861 + strange +/ . paradoxos {par-ad'-ox-os}; from 3844 + at + more + nigh + side + than + above + among 
+ it at + before + down at + against + contrary + them before + that she had + them down at + stripes save +
in the sight + unto you than + of himself more + when she was past + And when his friends + that which is 
against + unto him and he was nigh + such things as they give +/ and 1391 + glory + Glory + honour + 
worship + in glory + to glory + of glory + glorious + my glory + be glory + we glory + and glory + be praise 
+ the glory + my honour + But glory + own glory + his glory + for glory + By honour + him glory + with 
glory + unto glory + from glory + the praise + not honour + their glory + us to glory + is glorious + by the 
glory + of the glory + the glorious + in the glory + of dignities + giving glory + to the glory + is the glory + in
his glory + was glorious + of his glory + it is a glory + but the glory + is your glory + for the glory + And the 
glory + and the glory + him with glory + unto the glory + not the honour + with his glory + unto our glory +
from the glory + with the glory + unto his glory + to his glorious + of the glorious + To him be glory + to the 
glorious + to him be glory + us to the glory + and the glorious + in his own glory + the Lord of glory + Unto 
him be glory + with him in glory + unto his glorious + hand in thy glory + but for the glory + and from the 
glory + by us to the glory + thee and the glory + in it for the glory + For ye are our glory + upon them and 
the glory + to be compared with the glory +/ (in the sense of seeming); contrary to expectation, i .e . 
extraordinary ("paradox"): --strange . 

4142 + boat + ship + boats + ships + little + the boat + in a little + that a small +/ . ploiarion 
{ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 4143 + ship + ships + a ship + to ship + by ship + 
shipping + the ship + and ship + in ships + the ships + in a ship + of the ship + into a ship + their ships + in 
the ship + of the ships + But the ship + unto the ship + that the ship + out of the ship + they in the ship + 
were in the ship + him unto the ship + And when the ship + part of the ships + they that were in the ship + 
him even as he was in the ship +/ ; a boat: --boat, little (small) ship . 

4143 + ship + ships + a ship + to ship + by ship + shipping + the ship + and ship + in ships + the ships + in a 
ship + of the ship + into a ship + their ships + in the ship + of the ships + But the ship + unto the ship + that 
the ship + out of the ship + they in the ship + were in the ship + him unto the ship + And when the ship + 
part of the ships + they that were in the ship + him even as he was in the ship +/ . ploion {ploy'-on}; from 
4126 + sailing + to sail + them that sail + hand and sailed + But as they sailed +/ ; a sailer, i .e . vessel: --
ship(-ing) . 

4161 + For we are his workmanship + by the things that are made +/ . poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160 + 



do + Do + did + done + bear + move + Make + mean + made + make + I do + took + held + Make + keep + 
to do + bring + Ye do + forth + ye do + dealt + I did + Bring + doing + ye do + doest + doeth + but do + and 
do + ye did + he did + making + laying + maketh + makest + to put + you do + I make + and did + he made 
+ provide + he kept + we make + causeth + without + will do + they do + she did + ye made + shewest + be 
made + that do + man did + wrought + working + thou do + to make + it bear + ye make + he doeth + and 
made + and make + for I do + me to do + shall do + is to do + to bring + not make + bringing + And make +
bringeth + they did + had made + had done + and to do + the doing + I will do + hast made + man doeth + 
Let us do + to you do + and ye do + which did + to be put + not forth + they made + should do + not to do + 
and cause + you cause + else make + things do + so making + hath done + he maketh + and doeth + hath 
made + will I do + that I do + as ye did + that made + For to do + to fulfil + to execute + thou doest + which 
bare + that ye do + shall I do + let him do + committeth + to perform + and maketh + that doeth + which 
made + will he do + him he did + to observe + hand doeth + will we do + And he did + To execute + manner 
did + both yield + which gave + to content + To perform + fulfilling + unto you do + when I gave + he 
purposed + I will make + up and bare + will I make + that I made + I will keep + hath gained + thou makest
+ he had done + shall we do + and will do + have caused + have I made + shall he do + we had made + I 
have done + let us make + which doeth + had wrought + I have been + ye would do + I have made + And 
they did + And he doeth + as they went + and continue + and bringeth + them that do + and he doeth + we 
have done + things ye do + and to agree + and they did + and shooteth + he hath done + for me to do + for if
ye do + He hath done + have ye done + ye have done + have wrought + which he did + that wrought + shall 
fulfil + hath he done + things he did + man hath done + thou shalt do + unto you Make + they had done + 
him that made + had committed + And hath made + And hast made + they might do + She hath done + 
transgresseth + of me ) to do + shall they do + that bringeth + pit shall make + for thee to do + and shall 
make + and journeying + up and brought + for you making + as I have done + They shall put + which 
bringeth + one that doeth + I had not done + in me he doeth + And he causeth + than others do + of you 
keepeth + that he maketh + hast thou done + He hath shewed + that will I do + that I will do + He that 
shewed + hast thou made + And there abode + him and causeth + doth not commit + And he ordained + 
that thou doest + ye to have done + that I shall do + and they caused + and let us make + as ye have done + 
woman hath done + Have I committed + that they may do + For he hath made + he and that I do + but ye 
have made + that they can do + things and doest + unto him to make + them which cause + are they that do 
+ thing shall I do + that he had done + that hath shewed + unto him and make + And he exerciseth + that ye
should do + but he that doeth + of them that make + and them which do + them He that made + But he that
doeth + he that thou make + her that had done + that they had done + thou have me to do + and thou hast 
made + He that committeth + and they have done + there who had made + ye that I shall do + ye shall have 
done + me and I will make + that she hath done + not and did commit + things that he did + that he should 
make + they that have done + that he might cause + But when thou doest + ye that I should do + things will 
they do + did not he that made + in them for in doing + thou that I shall do + unto him to continue + And 
when he had made + him not but have done + thou that I should do + but that ye should do + to him that 
appointed + unto them I have done + that they should make + And after he had spent + that thou shouldest 
do + to his burial and made + the things that he did + But though he had done + that he that hath done + 
though I have committed + that after ye have done + unto him That thou doest + neither whatsoever 
worketh + as of things that are made + And after they had tarried + of him and that they had done + them 
that they should not make + him up ; and if he have committed + them out after that he had shewed + thou 
unto us seeing that thou doest +/ ; a product, i .e . fabric (literally or figuratively): --thing that is made, 
workmanship . 

4310 + before + after that we had suffered +/ . propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 + ago + ever + above + 
before + us before + And above + of before + But above + me before + you before + was before + But before 
+ For before + were before + which before + him and we or + him for before + unto him Before + with you 
before + And he is before + us in him before + with thee before + that were before +/ and 3958 + vexed + 
suffer + I suffer + and felt + suffered + to suffer + he suffer + suffering + and suffer + his passion + he 
suffered + they suffered + of you suffer + hath suffered + have suffered + should suffer + And had suffered 
+ Have ye suffered + when he suffered + to have suffered + thou shalt suffer + needs have suffered + that he
must suffer + let them that suffer + But and if ye suffer + be so that ye suffer + man for I have suffered + 
for he that hath suffered + after that ye have suffered +/ ; to undergo hardship previously: --suffer before . 



4352 + worship + worshipped + Ye worship + we worship + to worship + and worship + man worship + 
worshipping + shall worship + up to worship + for to worship + and worshipped + down to worship + he 
will worship + And he worshipped + she and worshipped + Thou shalt worship + had not worshipped + 
down and worshipped + And they worshipped + down and worshipped + him they worshipped + and they 
worshipped + as would not worship + and they that worship + and them that worship + and them that 
worshipped + that they should not worship + and upon them which worshipped +/ . proskuneo 
{pros-koo-neh'-o}; from 4314 + at + nigh + among + toward + within + because + whereby + against + 
between + me among + as about + not among + according + himself at + concerning + conditions + not 
against + but against + things before + but not before + they had against + of speech toward + is he that 
condemneth + with us for it is toward +/ and a probable derivative of 2965 + of dogs + The dog + are dogs +
the dogs + unto the dogs +/ (meaning to kiss, like a dog licking his master's hand); to fawn or crouch to, i .e .
(literally or figuratively) prostrate oneself in homage (do reverence to, adore): --worship . 

4353 + worshippers +/ . proskunetes {pros-koo-nay-tace'}; from 4352 + worship + worshipped + Ye worship
+ we worship + to worship + and worship + man worship + worshipping + shall worship + up to worship + 
for to worship + and worshipped + down to worship + he will worship + And he worshipped + she and 
worshipped + Thou shalt worship + had not worshipped + down and worshipped + And they worshipped + 
down and worshipped + him they worshipped + and they worshipped + as would not worship + and they 
that worship + and them that worship + and them that worshipped + that they should not worship + and 
upon them which worshipped +/ ; an adorer: --worshipper . 

4408 + and the forepart + anchors out of the foreship +/ . prora {pro'-ra}; feminine of a presumed 
derivative of 4253 + ago + ever + above + before + us before + And above + of before + But above + me 
before + you before + was before + But before + For before + were before + which before + him and we or +
him for before + unto him Before + with you before + And he is before + us in him before + with thee before
+ that were before +/ as noun; the prow, i .e . forward part of a vessel: --forepart(-ship) . 

4493 + in a ship + in the twinkling + broken pieces of the ship +/ . rhipe {hree-pay'}; from 4496 + off + down
+ abroad + and cast + they cast + them down + had thrown + day we cast + And he cast + and he cast + out 
and cast + and were scattered +/ ; a jerk (of the eye, i .e . [by analogy] an instant): --twinkling . 

4573 + and worshipped +/ . sebazomai {seb-ad'-zom-ahee}; middle voice from a derivative of 4576 + to 
worship + worshippeth + up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + which 
worshipped + and of the devout + and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ ; to venerate, i .e . adore: --
worship . 

4576 + to worship + worshippeth + up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + 
which worshipped + and of the devout + and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ . sebomai 
{seb'-om-ahee}; middle voice of an apparently primary verb; to revere, i .e . adore: --devout, religious, 
worship . 

4586 + grave + be grave + things are honest +/ . semnos {sem-nos'}; from 4576 + to worship + worshippeth 
+ up the devout + and religious + they do worship + do they worship + which worshipped + and of the 
devout + and with the devout + one that worshipped +/ ; venerable, i .e . honorable: --grave, honest . 

4777 + of the afflictions + but be thou partaker +/ . sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 + 
and beside + accompanied +/ and 2553 + endure + trouble + I suffer + hardness + afflictions + things 
endure +/ ; to suffer hardship in company with: --be partaker of afflictions . 

4790 + fellowship + that ye did communicate + that ye be not partakers +/ . sugkoinoneo 
{soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; from 4862 + and beside + accompanied +/ and 2841 + is partaker 2841- is partaker 
2841- partakers + communicate + be partaker + Distributing + communicated + are partakers + have been 
made + as ye are partakers +/ ; to share in company with, i .e . co-participate in: --communicate (have 
fellowship) with, be partaker of . 



4791 + and companion + are partakers + them and with them partakest + sake that I might be partaker +/ . 
sugkoinonos {soong-koy-no-nos'}; from 4862 + and beside + accompanied +/ and 2844 + partakers + a 
partner + a partaker + companions + were partners + he is my partner + ye might be partakers + that as ye
are partakers + not that ye should have fellowship +/ ; a co-participant: --companion, partake(-r, -r with) . 

4923 + in the company +/ . sunodia {soon-od-ee'-ah}; from a compound of 4862 + and beside + accompanied
+/ and 3598 + way + ways + time + the way + our way + thy way + my ways + journey + that way + his ways
+ their way + by the way + of his way + in the way + ye the way + is the way + on his way + of my ways + by
that way + of that way + And the way + and the way + unto the way + that the way + are thy ways + and his
ways + the highways + day s journey + for by the way + in his journey + and by the way + to me the ways + 
by the highway + up that the way + them in the way + unto us the way + we know the way + for your 
journey + unto him the way + evil of that way + for their journey + are in their ways + with us by the way + 
are they by the way + unto you in the way + unto thee in the way + as thou art in the way + And they were 
in the way + things were done in the way +/ ("synod"); companionship on a journey, i .e . (by implication) a 
caravan: --company . 

5373 + ye not that the friendship +/ . philia {fil-ee'-ah}; from 5384 + friend + friends + a friend + the Friend 
+ her friends + you friends + and friends + his friends + the friends + be a friend + For a friend + but the 
friend + unto him Friend + for his friends + not thy friends + with my friends + unto his friends + he is his 
friend + unto thee Friend + Ye are my friends + unto you my friends + unto them Our friend + which were 
his friends + be to thee . Our friends +/ ; fondness: --friendship . 



Root Words and their word stems. This helps you see all related words 
in the English.

71 * ship 

2 - shipmaster 

3 - shipmen 

1 - shipping 

38 - ships 

2 - shipwreck 



English Theasurus that shows all the ways the English word is 
translated from the original Greek and Hebrew.

apostleship 0651 ** apostole ** {apostleship}.

fellowship 2266 -- chabar -- charm(- er), be compact, couple (together), have{fellowship} with, heap up, join
(self, together), league.

fellowship 2842 ** koinonia ** (to) communicate(-ation), communion,(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}.

fellowship 2844 ** koinonos ** companion, X {fellowship}, partaker, partner.

fellowship 3027 -- yad -- (+ be) able, X about, + armholes, at, axletree, becauseof, beside, border, X bounty, 
+ broad, [broken-]handed, X by, charge,coast, + consecrate, + creditor, custody, debt, dominion, X enough, 
+ {fellowship}, force, X from, hand[-staves, -- y work], X he, himself, X in,labour, + large, ledge, 
[left-]handed, means, X mine, ministry, near, X of,X order, ordinance, X our, parts, pain, power, X 
presumptuously, service,side, sore, state, stay, draw with strength, stroke, + swear, terror, Xthee, X by 
them, X themselves, X thine own, X thou, through, X throwing, +thumb, times, X to, X under, X us, X wait 
on, [way-]side, where, + wide, Xwith (him, me, you), work, + yield, X yourselves

fellowship 3352 ** metoche ** {fellowship}.

fellowship 4790 ** sugkoinoneo ** communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of.

fellowship 8667 -- t@suwmeth -- + {fellowship}.

friendship 5373 ** philia ** {friendship}.

friendship 7462 ra\ah -- -- X break, companion, keep company with, devour, eat up,evil entreat, feed, use as 
a friend, make {friendship} with, herdman, keep[sheep](-er), pastor, + shearing house, shepherd, wander, 
waste.

lordship 2634 ** katakurieuo ** exercise dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over,overcome.

lordship 2961 ** kurieuo ** have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise {lordship}over.

manship 4399 -- m@la/kah -- business, + cattle, + industrious, occupation, (+ -pied), +officer, thing (made), 
use, (manner of) work([-man], {-manship}).

manship 4639 -- ma\aseh -- act, art, + bakemeat, business, deed, do(-ing), labor,thing made, ware of 
making, occupation, thing offered, operation,possession, X well, ([handy-, needle-, net-])work(ing, 
{-manship}),wrought.

ship 0591 -- /oniyah -- {ship}([-men]).

ship 1546 ** ekbloe ** + lighten the {ship}.

ship 1684 ** embaino ** come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take{ship}.

ship 1910 ** epibaino ** come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}.

ship 2942 ** kubernetes ** ({ship}) master.



ship 3490 ** naukleros ** owner of a {ship}.

ship 3491 ** naus ** {ship}.

ship 4142 ** ploiarion ** boat, little (small) {ship}.

ship 4143 ** ploion ** {ship}(-ing).

ship 4160 ** poieo ** abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear,+ bewray, bring (forth), 
cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue,deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), execute, exercise, 
fulfil,gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the{ship}, make, X mean, + none of 
these things move me, observe, ordain,perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising up, X 
secure,shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield.

ship 4408 ** prora ** forepart({-ship}).

ship 4945 -- mashqeh -- butler({-ship}), cupbearer, drink(-ing), fat pasture, watered.

ship 5600 -- c@phiynah -- {ship}.

ship 6716 -- tsiy -- {ship}.

shipherd 7473 ro\iy -- -- {shipherd}.

Shiphi 8230 -- Shiph\iy -- {Shiphi}.

Shiphmite 8225 -- Shiphmiy -- {Shiphmite}.

Shiphrah 8236 -- Shiphrah -- {Shiphrah}.

Shiphtan 8204 -- Shiphtan -- {Shiphtan}.

shipman 3492 ** nautes ** sailor, {shipman}.

shipmaster 2259 -- chobel -- pilot, {shipmaster}.

shipmaster 7227 rab -- -- (in) abound(-undance, -ant, -antly), captain, elder,enough, exceedingly, full, 
great(-ly, man, one), increase, long (enough,[time]), (do, have) many(-ifold, things, a time), 
([{ship-])master},mighty, more, (too, very) much, multiply(-tude), officer, often[-times],plenteous, populous,
prince, process [of time], suffice(-lent).

ships 0590 -- /oniy -- galley, navy (of {ships}).

shipwreck 3489 ** nauageo ** make (suffer) {shipwreck}.

stewardship 3622 ** oikonomia ** dispensation, {stewardship}.

suretiship 8628 -- taqa\ -- blow ([a trumpet]), cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent],smite, sound, strike, X 
{suretiship}, thrust.

workmanship 4161 ** poiema ** thing that is made, {workmanship}.

worship 1391 ** doxa ** dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}.



worship 1479 ** ethelothreskeia ** will {worship}.

worship 2151 ** eusebeo ** show piety, {worship}.

worship 2323 ** therapeuo ** cure, heal, {worship}.

worship 3000 ** latreuo ** serve, do the service, {worship}(-per).

worship 4352 ** proskuneo ** {worship}.

worship 4573 ** sebazomai ** {worship}.

worship 4576 ** sebomai ** devout, religious, {worship}.

worship 5457 -- c@gid -- {worship}.

worship 6087 -- \atsab -- displease, grieve, hurt, make, be sorry, vex, {worship},wrest.

worship 7812 shachah -- -- bow (self) down, crouch, fall down (flat), humbly beseech,do (make) obeisance, 
do reverence, make to stoop, {worship}.

worshipped 4574 ** sebasma ** devotion, that is {worshipped}.

worshipper 2318 ** theosebes ** {worshipper} of God.

worshipper 3511 ** neokoros ** {worshipper}.

worshipper 4353 ** proskunetes ** {worshipper}.

worshipper 5647 -- \abad -- X be, keep in bondage, be bondmen, bond-service, compel,do, dress, ear, 
execute, + husbandman, keep, labour(-ing man, bring topass, (cause to, make to) serve(-ing, self), (be, 
become) servant(-s), do(use) service, till(-er), transgress , (set a) work, be wrought,{worshipper},

worshipping 2356 ** threskeia ** religion, {worshipping}.



Greek Cross References that shows all the ways the Greek is translated from the English word.

apostleship 0651 apostole * {apostleship} , {0651 apostole } ,

fellowship 2842 koinonia * {fellowship} , {2842 koinonia } , 2844 koinonos , 3352 metoche , 4790 sugkoinoneo ,

fellowship 2844 koinonos * {fellowship} , 2842 koinonia , {2844 koinonos } , 3352 metoche , 4790 sugkoinoneo ,

fellowship 3352 metoche * {fellowship} , 2842 koinonia , 2844 koinonos , {3352 metoche } , 4790 sugkoinoneo ,

fellowship 4790 sugkoinoneo * {fellowship} , 2842 koinonia , 2844 koinonos , 3352 metoche , {4790 sugkoinoneo } ,

foreship 4408 prora * {foreship} , {4408 prora } ,

friendship 5373 philia * {friendship} , {5373 philia } ,

lordship 2634 katakurieuo * {lordship} , {2634 katakurieuo } ,

ship 3490 naukleros * {ship} , {3490 naukleros } , 3491 naus , 4142 ploiarion , 4143 ploion , 4493 rhipe ,

ship 3491 naus * {ship} , 3490 naukleros , {3491 naus } , 4142 ploiarion , 4143 ploion , 4493 rhipe ,

ship 4142 ploiarion * {ship} , 3490 naukleros , 3491 naus , {4142 ploiarion } , 4143 ploion , 4493 rhipe ,

ship 4143 ploion * {ship} , 3490 naukleros , 3491 naus , 4142 ploiarion , {4143 ploion } , 4493 rhipe ,

ship 4493 rhipe * {ship} , 3490 naukleros , 3491 naus , 4142 ploiarion , 4143 ploion , {4493 rhipe } ,

shipmaster 2942 kubernetes * {shipmaster} , {2942 kubernetes } ,

shipmen 3492 nautes * {shipmen} , {3492 nautes } ,

shipping 4143 ploion * {shipping} , {4143 ploion } ,

ships 4142 ploiarion * {ships} , {4142 ploiarion } , 4143 ploion ,

ships 4143 ploion * {ships} , 4142 ploiarion , {4143 ploion } ,

shipwreck 3489 nauageo * {shipwreck} , {3489 nauageo } ,

workmanship 4161 poiema * {workmanship} , {4161 poiema } ,

worship 1479 ethelothreskeia * {worship} , {1479 ethelothreskeia } , 2151 eusebeo , 3000 latreuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4576 sebomai ,

worship 2151 eusebeo * {worship} , 1479 ethelothreskeia , {2151 eusebeo } , 3000 latreuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4576 sebomai ,

worship 3000 latreuo * {worship} , 1479 ethelothreskeia , 2151 eusebeo , {3000 latreuo } , 4352 proskuneo , 4576 sebomai ,

worship 4352 proskuneo * {worship} , 1479 ethelothreskeia , 2151 eusebeo , 3000 latreuo , {4352 proskuneo } , 4576 sebomai ,

worship 4576 sebomai * {worship} , 1479 ethelothreskeia , 2151 eusebeo , 3000 latreuo , 4352 proskuneo , {4576 sebomai } ,

worshipped 2323 therapeuo * {worshipped} , {2323 therapeuo } , 4352 proskuneo , 4573 sebazomai , 4574 sebasma , 4576 sebomai ,

worshipped 4352 proskuneo * {worshipped} , 2323 therapeuo , {4352 proskuneo } , 4573 sebazomai , 4574 sebasma , 4576 sebomai ,

worshipped 4573 sebazomai * {worshipped} , 2323 therapeuo , 4352 proskuneo , {4573 sebazomai } , 4574 sebasma , 4576 sebomai ,

worshipped 4574 sebasma * {worshipped} , 2323 therapeuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4573 sebazomai , {4574 sebasma } , 4576 sebomai ,

worshipped 4576 sebomai * {worshipped} , 2323 therapeuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4573 sebazomai , 4574 sebasma , {4576 sebomai } ,

worshipper 2318 theosebes * {worshipper} , {2318 theosebes } , 3511 neokoros ,

worshipper 3511 neokoros * {worshipper} , 2318 theosebes , {3511 neokoros } ,

worshippers 3000 latreuo * {worshippers} , {3000 latreuo } , 4353 proskunetes ,

worshippers 4353 proskunetes * {worshippers} , 3000 latreuo , {4353 proskunetes } ,

worshippeth 4576 sebomai * {worshippeth} , {4576 sebomai } ,

worshipping 2356 threskeia * {worshipping} , {2356 threskeia } , 4352 proskuneo ,

worshipping 4352 proskuneo * {worshipping} , 2356 threskeia , {4352 proskuneo } ,
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* apostleship , 0651 ,

- butlership , 4945 ,

- fellowship , 2266 , 8667 ,

* fellowship , 2842 , 2844 , 3352 , 4790 ,

* foreship , 4408 ,

* friendship , 5373 ,

- friendship , 7462 ,

* lordship , 2634 ,

- ship , 0591 , 5600 , 6716 ,

* ship , 3490 , 3491 , 4142 , 4143 , 4493 ,

- suretiship , 8628 ,

* workmanship , 4161 ,

- workmanship , 4399 , 4639 ,

* worship , 1479 , 2151 , 3000 , 4352 , 4576 ,

- worship , 5457 , 6087 , 7812 ,



English Synonyms with Greek Strong's Number.

apostleship - 0651 {apostleship},

fellowship - 2842 communicate, communication, communion, distribution, {fellowship},

fellowship - 2844 companions, {fellowship}, partaker, partakers, partner,

fellowship - 3352 {fellowship},

fellowship - 4790 communicate, {fellowship}, partakers,

foreship - 4408 forepart, {foreship},

friendship - 5373 {friendship},

lordship - 2634 dominion, exercise, lords, {lordship}, over, overcame,

ship - 3490 owner, {ship},

ship - 3491 {ship},

ship - 4142 boat, boats, little, {ship}, ships, small,

ship - 4143 {ship}, shipping, ships,

ship - 4493 {ship}, twinkling,

shipmaster - 2942 master, {shipmaster},

shipmen - 3492 sailors, {shipmen},

shipping - 4143 ship, {shipping}, ships,

ships - 4142 boat, boats, little, ship, {ships}, small,

ships - 4143 ship, shipping, {ships},

shipwreck - 3489 made, {shipwreck},

workmanship - 4161 made, {workmanship},

worship - 1479 will, {worship},

worship - 2151 piety, shew, {worship},

worship - 3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, {worship}, worshippers,

worship - 4352 {worship}, worshipped, worshipping,

worship - 4576 devout, religious, {worship}, worshipped, worshippeth,

worshipped - 2323 cure, cured, heal, healed, healing, {worshipped},

worshipped - 4352 worship, {worshipped}, worshipping,

worshipped - 4573 {worshipped},

worshipped - 4574 devotions, {worshipped},

worshipped - 4576 devout, religious, worship, {worshipped}, worshippeth,

worshipper - 2318 god, {worshipper},

worshipper - 3511 {worshipper},

worshippers - 3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, worship, {worshippers},

worshippers - 4353 {worshippers},

worshippeth - 4576 devout, religious, worship, worshipped, {worshippeth},

worshipping - 2356 religion, {worshipping},

worshipping - 4352 worship, worshipped, {worshipping},
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apostleship , ACT_01_25,

apostleship , ROM_01_05 ,

apostleship , 1CO_09_02 ,

apostleship , GAL_02_08 ,

butlership , GEN_40_21,

fellowship , LEV_06_02 ,

fellowship , PSA_94_20,

fellowship , ACT_02_42,

fellowship , 1CO_01_09 , 1CO_10_20,

fellowship , 2CO_06_14 , 2CO_08_04 ,

fellowship , GAL_02_09 ,

fellowship , EPH_03_09 , EPH_05_11,

fellowship , PHP_01_05 , PHP_02_01 , PHP_03_10,

fellowship , 1JO_01_03 , 1JO_01_03 , 1JO_01_06 , 1JO_01_07 ,

foreship , ACT_27_30,
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friendship , PRO_22_24,

friendship , JAM_04_04 ,

lordship , MAR_10_42,

lordship , LUK_22_25,

ship , PRO_30_19,

ship , ISA_33_21,

ship , EZE_27_05 ,

ship , JON_01_03 , JON_01_04 , JON_01_05 , JON_01_05 ,

ship , MAT_04_21 , MAT_04_22 , MAT_08_23 , MAT_08_24 , MAT_09_01 , MAT_13_02 , MAT_14_13 , 
MAT_14_22 , MAT_14_24 , MAT_14_29 , MAT_14_32 , MAT_14_33 , MAT_15_39,

ship , MAR_01_19 , MAR_01_20 , MAR_03_09 , MAR_04_01 , MAR_04_36 , MAR_04_37 , MAR_04_38 , 
MAR_05_02 , MAR_05_18 , MAR_05_21 , MAR_06_32 , MAR_06_45 , MAR_06_47 , MAR_06_51 , 
MAR_06_54 , MAR_08_10 , MAR_08_13 , MAR_08_14,

ship , LUK_05_03 , LUK_05_07 , LUK_08_22 , LUK_08_37,

ship , JOH_06_17 , JOH_06_19 , JOH_06_21 , JOH_06_21 , JOH_21_03 , JOH_21_06 , JOH_21_08 ,

ship , ACT_20_13 , ACT_20_38 , ACT_21_02 , ACT_21_03 , ACT_21_06 , ACT_27_02 , ACT_27_06 , 
ACT_27_10 , ACT_27_11 , ACT_27_15 , ACT_27_17 , ACT_27_18 , ACT_27_19 , ACT_27_22 , 
ACT_27_30 , ACT_27_31 , ACT_27_37 , ACT_27_38 , ACT_27_39 , ACT_27_41 , ACT_27_44 , 
ACT_28_11,

shiphi , 1CH_04_37,

shiphmite , 1CH_27_27,

shiphrah , EXO_01_15,

shiphtan , NUM_34_24,

shipmaster , JON_01_06 ,

shipmaster , REV_18_17,

shipmen , 1KI_09_27,

shipmen , ACT_27_27 , ACT_27_30,

shipping , JOH_06_24,

ships , GEN_49_13,



ships , NUM_24_24,

ships , DEU_28_68,

ships , JUD_05_17,

ships , 1KI_09_26 , 1KI_22_48 , 1KI_22_48 , 1KI_22_49,

ships , 2CH_08_18 , 2CH_09_21 , 2CH_09_21 , 2CH_20_36 , 2CH_20_36 , 2CH_20_37,

ships , JOB_09_26,

ships , PSA_48_07 , PSA_104_26 , PSA_107_23,

ships , PRO_31_14,

ships , ISA_23_01 , ISA_23_14 , ISA_43_14 , ISA_60_09 ,

ships , EZE_27_09 , EZE_27_25 , EZE_27_29 , EZE_30_09 ,

ships , DAN_11_30 , DAN_11_40,

ships , MAR_04_36,

ships , LUK_05_02 , LUK_05_03 , LUK_05_07 , LUK_05_11,

ships , JAM_03_04 ,

ships , REV_08_09 , REV_18_17 , REV_18_19,

shipwreck , 2CO_11_25,

shipwreck , 1TI_01_18,

stewardship , LUK_16_02 , LUK_16_03 , LUK_16_04 ,

suretiship , PRO_11_15,

workmanship , EXO_31_03 , EXO_31_05 , EXO_35_31,

workmanship , 1CH_28_21,

workmanship , EZE_28_13,

workmanship , EPH_02_10,

worship , GEN_22_05 ,

worship , EXO_24_01 , EXO_34_14,

worship , DEU_04_19 , DEU_08_19 , DEU_11_16 , DEU_26_10 , DEU_30_17,



worship , JOS_05_14,

worship , 1SA_01_03 , 1SA_15_25 , 1SA_15_30,

worship , 1KI_09_06 , 1KI_12_30,

worship , 1CH_16_29,

worship , 2CH_07_19 , 2CH_32_12,

worship , PSA_05_07 , PSA_22_27 , PSA_22_29 , PSA_29_02 , PSA_45_11 , PSA_66_04 , PSA_81_09 , 
PSA_86_09 , PSA_95_06 , PSA_96_09 , PSA_97_07 , PSA_99_05 , PSA_99_09 , PSA_132_07 , PSA_138_02 ,

worship , ISA_02_08 , ISA_27_13 , ISA_36_07 , ISA_46_06 , ISA_49_07 , ISA_66_23,

worship , JER_07_02 , JER_13_10 , JER_25_06 , JER_26_02 , JER_44_19,

worship , EZE_46_02 , EZE_46_03 , EZE_46_09 ,

worship , DAN_03_05 , DAN_03_10 , DAN_03_12 , DAN_03_14 , DAN_03_15 , DAN_03_15 , DAN_03_18 , 
DAN_03_28,

worship , MIC_05_13,

worship , ZEC_14_16 , ZEC_14_17,

worship , MAT_02_02 , MAT_02_08 , MAT_04_09 , MAT_04_10 , MAT_15_09 ,

worship , MAR_07_07 ,

worship , LUK_04_07 , LUK_04_08 , LUK_14_10,

worship , JOH_04_20 , JOH_04_21 , JOH_04_22 , JOH_04_22 , JOH_04_23 , JOH_04_23 , JOH_04_24 , 
JOH_04_24 , JOH_12_20,

worship , ACT_07_42 , ACT_07_43 , ACT_08_27 , ACT_17_23 , ACT_18_13 , ACT_24_11 , ACT_24_14,

worship , 1CO_14_25,

worship , PHP_03_03 ,

worship , COL_02_23,

worship , HEB_01_06 ,

worship , REV_03_09 , REV_04_10 , REV_09_20 , REV_11_01 , REV_13_08 , REV_13_12 , REV_13_15 , 
REV_14_07 , REV_14_09 , REV_14_11 , REV_15_04 , REV_19_10 , REV_19_10 , REV_22_08 , 
REV_22_09 ,

worshipped , GEN_24_26 , GEN_24_48 , GEN_24_52,

worshipped , EXO_04_31 , EXO_12_27 , EXO_32_08 , EXO_33_10 , EXO_34_08 ,



worshipped , DEU_17_03 , DEU_29_26,

worshipped , JUD_07_15,

worshipped , 1SA_01_19 , 1SA_01_28 , 1SA_15_31,

worshipped , 2SA_12_20 , 2SA_15_32,

worshipped , 1KI_09_09 , 1KI_11_33 , 1KI_16_31 , 1KI_22_53,

worshipped , 1CH_29_20,

worshipped , 2CH_07_03 , 2CH_07_22 , 2CH_29_28 , 2CH_29_29 , 2CH_29_30 , 2CH_33_03 ,

worshipped , NEH_08_06 , NEH_09_03 ,

worshipped , JOB_01_20,

worshipped , PSA_106_19,

worshipped , JER_01_16 , JER_08_02 , JER_16_11 , JER_22_09 ,

worshipped , EZE_08_16,

worshipped , DAN_02_46 , DAN_03_07 ,

worshipped , MAT_02_11 , MAT_08_02 , MAT_09_18 , MAT_14_33 , MAT_15_25 , MAT_18_26 , 
MAT_28_09 , MAT_28_17,

worshipped , MAR_05_06 , MAR_15_19,

worshipped , LUK_24_52,

worshipped , JOH_04_20 , JOH_09_38,

worshipped , ACT_10_25 , ACT_16_14 , ACT_17_25 , ACT_18_07 ,

worshipped , ROM_01_25,

worshipped , 2TH_02_04 ,

worshipped , HEB_11_21,

worshipped , REV_05_14 , REV_07_11 , REV_11_16 , REV_13_04 , REV_13_04 , REV_16_02 , REV_19_04
, REV_19_20 , REV_20_04 ,

worshipper , JOH_09_31,

worshipper , ACT_19_35,

worshippers , JOH_04_23,



worshippers , HEB_10_02 ,

worshippeth , NEH_09_06 ,

worshippeth , ISA_44_15 , ISA_44_17,

worshippeth , DAN_03_06 , DAN_03_11,

worshippeth , ACT_19_27,

worshipping , 2CH_20_18,

worshipping , ISA_37_38,

worshipping , MAT_20_20,

worshipping , COL_02_18,
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One Word English Phrase Index to the KJV Bible.

apostleship 1Co_09_02 # If I be not an apostle unto others, yet doubtless I am to you: for the seal of mine 
apostleship are ye in the Lord.

apostleship Act_01_25 # That he may take part of this ministry and apostleship, from which Judas by 
transgression fell, that he might go to his own place.

apostleship Gal_02_08 # [For he that wrought effectually in Peter to the apostleship of the circumcision, the
same was mighty in me toward the Gentiles:]

apostleship Rom_01_05 # By whom we have received grace and apostleship, for obedience to the faith 
among all nations, for his name:

butlership Gen_40_21 # And he restored the chief butler unto his butlership again; and he gave the cup into
Pharaoh's hand:

fellowship 1Co_01_09 # God [is] faithful, by whom ye were called unto the fellowship of his Son Jesus 
Christ our Lord.

fellowship 1Co_10_20 # But I [say], that the things which the Gentiles sacrifice, they sacrifice to devils, and 
not to God: and I would not that ye should have fellowship with devils.

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 # That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may have 
fellowship with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ.

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 # That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may have 
fellowship with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ.

fellowship 1Jo_01_06 # If we say that we have fellowship with him, and walk in darkness, we lie, and do not
the truth:

fellowship 1Jo_01_07 # But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship one with another,
and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us from all sin.

fellowship 2Co_06_14 # Be ye not unequally yoked together with unbelievers: for what fellowship hath 
righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath light with darkness?

fellowship 2Co_08_04 # Praying us with much entreaty that we would receive the gift, and [take upon us] 
the fellowship of the ministering to the saints.

fellowship Act_02_42 # And they continued stedfastly in the apostles' doctrine and fellowship, and in 
breaking of bread, and in prayers.

fellowship Eph_03_09 # And to make all [men] see what [is] the fellowship of the mystery, which from the 
beginning of the world hath been hid in God, who created all things by Jesus Christ:

fellowship Eph_05_11 # And have no fellowship with the unfruitful works of darkness, but rather reprove 
[them].

fellowship Gal_02_09 # And when James, Cephas, and John, who seemed to be pillars, perceived the grace 
that was given unto me, they gave to me and Barnabas the right hands of fellowship; that we [should go] 
unto the heathen, and they unto the circumcision.



fellowship Lev_06_02 # If a soul sin, and commit a trespass against the LORD, and lie unto his neighbour in
that which was delivered him to keep, or in fellowship, or in a thing taken away by violence, or hath 
deceived his neighbour;

fellowship Php_01_05 # For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;

fellowship Php_02_01 # If [there be] therefore any consolation in Christ, if any comfort of love, if any 
fellowship of the Spirit, if any bowels and mercies,

fellowship Php_03_10 # That I may know him, and the power of his resurrection, and the fellowship of his 
sufferings, being made conformable unto his death;

fellowship Psa_94_20 # Shall the throne of iniquity have fellowship with thee, which frameth mischief by a 
law?

foreship Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the 
boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

friendship Jam_04_04 # Ye adulterers and adulteresses, know ye not that the friendship of the world is 
enmity with God? whosoever therefore will be a friend of the world is the enemy of God.

friendship Pro_22_24 # Make no friendship with an angry man; and with a furious man thou shalt not go:

lordship Luk_22_25 # And he said unto them, The kings of the Gentiles exercise lordship over them; and 
they that exercise authority upon them are called benefactors.

lordship Mar_10_42 # But Jesus called them [to him], and saith unto them, Ye know that they which are 
accounted to rule over the Gentiles exercise lordship over them; and their great ones exercise authority 
upon them.

ship Act_20_13 # And we went before to ship, and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in Paul: for so 
had he appointed, minding himself to go afoot.

ship Act_20_38 # Sorrowing most of all for the words which he spake, that they should see his face no more.
And they accompanied him unto the ship.

ship Act_21_02 # And finding a ship sailing over unto Phenicia, we went aboard, and set forth.

ship Act_21_03 # Now when we had discovered Cyprus, we left it on the left hand, and sailed into Syria, 
and landed at Tyre: for there the ship was to unlade her burden.

ship Act_21_06 # And when we had taken our leave one of another, we took ship; and they returned home 
again.

ship Act_27_02 # And entering into a ship of Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail by the coasts of 
Asia; [one] Aristarchus, a Macedonian of Thessalonica, being with us.

ship Act_27_06 # And there the centurion found a ship of Alexandria sailing into Italy; and he put us 
therein.

ship Act_27_10 # And said unto them, Sirs, I perceive that this voyage will be with hurt and much damage, 
not only of the lading and ship, but also of our lives.

ship Act_27_11 # Nevertheless the centurion believed the master and the owner of the ship, more than those



things which were spoken by Paul.

ship Act_27_15 # And when the ship was caught, and could not bear up into the wind, we let [her] drive.

ship Act_27_17 # Which when they had taken up, they used helps, undergirding the ship; and, fearing lest 
they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were driven.

ship Act_27_18 # And we being exceedingly tossed with a tempest, the next [day] they lightened the ship;

ship Act_27_19 # And the third [day] we cast out with our own hands the tackling of the ship.

ship Act_27_22 # And now I exhort you to be of good cheer: for there shall be no loss of [any man's] life 
among you, but of the ship.

ship Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the boat 
into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

ship Act_27_31 # Paul said to the centurion and to the soldiers, Except these abide in the ship, ye cannot be 
saved.

ship Act_27_37 # And we were in all in the ship two hundred threescore and sixteen souls.

ship Act_27_38 # And when they had eaten enough, they lightened the ship, and cast out the wheat into the 
sea.

ship Act_27_39 # And when it was day, they knew not the land: but they discovered a certain creek with a 
shore, into the which they were minded, if it were possible, to thrust in the ship.

ship Act_27_41 # And falling into a place where two seas met, they ran the ship aground; and the forepart 
stuck fast, and remained unmoveable, but the hinder part was broken with the violence of the waves.

ship Act_27_44 # And the rest, some on boards, and some on [broken pieces] of the ship. And so it came to 
pass, that they escaped all safe to land.

ship Act_28_11 # And after three months we departed in a ship of Alexandria, which had wintered in the 
isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux.

ship Eze_27_05 # They have made all thy [ship] boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken cedars from 
Lebanon to make masts for thee.

ship Isa_33_21 # But there the glorious LORD [will be] unto us a place of broad rivers [and] streams; 
wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant ship pass thereby.

ship Joh_06_17 # And entered into a ship, and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was now dark, 
and Jesus was not come to them.

ship Joh_06_19 # So when they had rowed about five and twenty or thirty furlongs, they see Jesus walking 
on the sea, and drawing nigh unto the ship: and they were afraid.

ship Joh_06_21 # Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the ship was at the land 
whither they went.

ship Joh_06_21 # Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the ship was at the land 
whither they went.



ship Joh_21_03 # Simon Peter saith unto them, I go a fishing. They say unto him, We also go with thee. 
They went forth, and entered into a ship immediately; and that night they caught nothing.

ship Joh_21_06 # And he said unto them, Cast the net on the right side of the ship, and ye shall find. They 
cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes.

ship Joh_21_08 # And the other disciples came in a little ship; [for they were not far from land, but as it 
were two hundred cubits,] dragging the net with fishes.

ship Jon_01_03 # But Jonah rose up to flee unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD, and went down 
to Joppa; and he found a ship going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go 
with them unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD.

ship Jon_01_04 # But the LORD sent out a great wind into the sea, and there was a mighty tempest in the 
sea, so that the ship was like to be broken.

ship Jon_01_05 # Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the 
wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of 
the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep.

ship Jon_01_05 # Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the 
wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of 
the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep.

ship Luk_05_03 # And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would 
thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship.

ship Luk_05_07 # And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other ship, that they should 
come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink.

ship Luk_08_22 # Now it came to pass on a certain day, that he went into a ship with his disciples: and he 
said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of the lake. And they launched forth.

ship Luk_08_37 # Then the whole multitude of the country of the Gadarenes round about besought him to 
depart from them; for they were taken with great fear: and he went up into the ship, and returned back 
again.

ship Mar_01_19 # And when he had gone a little farther thence, he saw James the [son] of Zebedee, and 
John his brother, who also were in the ship mending their nets.

ship Mar_01_20 # And straightway he called them: and they left their father Zebedee in the ship with the 
hired servants, and went after him.

ship Mar_03_09 # And he spake to his disciples, that a small ship should wait on him because of the 
multitude, lest they should throng him.

ship Mar_04_01 # And he began again to teach by the sea side: and there was gathered unto him a great 
multitude, so that he entered into a ship, and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on the 
land.

ship Mar_04_36 # And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the ship. 
And there were also with him other little ships.

ship Mar_04_37 # And there arose a great storm of wind, and the waves beat into the ship, so that it was 
now full.



ship Mar_04_38 # And he was in the hinder part of the ship, asleep on a pillow: and they awake him, and 
say unto him, Master, carest thou not that we perish?

ship Mar_05_02 # And when he was come out of the ship, immediately there met him out of the tombs a 
man with an unclean spirit,

ship Mar_05_18 # And when he was come into the ship, he that had been possessed with the devil prayed 
him that he might be with him.

ship Mar_05_21 # And when Jesus was passed over again by ship unto the other side, much people 
gathered unto him: and he was nigh unto the sea.

ship Mar_06_32 # And they departed into a desert place by ship privately.

ship Mar_06_45 # And straightway he constrained his disciples to get into the ship, and to go to the other 
side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people.

ship Mar_06_47 # And when even was come, the ship was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the land.

ship Mar_06_51 # And he went up unto them into the ship; and the wind ceased: and they were sore 
amazed in themselves beyond measure, and wondered.

ship Mar_06_54 # And when they were come out of the ship, straightway they knew him,

ship Mar_08_10 # And straightway he entered into a ship with his disciples, and came into the parts of 
Dalmanutha.

ship Mar_08_13 # And he left them, and entering into the ship again departed to the other side.

ship Mar_08_14 # Now [the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the ship with them 
more than one loaf.

ship Mat_04_21 # And going on from thence, he saw other two brethren, James [the son] of Zebedee, and 
John his brother, in a ship with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them.

ship Mat_04_22 # And they immediately left the ship and their father, and followed him.

ship Mat_08_23 # And when he was entered into a ship, his disciples followed him.

ship Mat_08_24 # And, behold, there arose a great tempest in the sea, insomuch that the ship was covered 
with the waves: but he was asleep.

ship Mat_09_01 # And he entered into a ship, and passed over, and came into his own city.

ship Mat_13_02 # And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a ship, and 
sat; and the whole multitude stood on the shore.

ship Mat_14_13 # When Jesus heard [of it], he departed thence by ship into a desert place apart: and when 
the people had heard [thereof], they followed him on foot out of the cities.

ship Mat_14_22 # And straightway Jesus constrained his disciples to get into a ship, and to go before him 
unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes away.

ship Mat_14_24 # But the ship was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was 



contrary.

ship Mat_14_29 # And he said, Come. And when Peter was come down out of the ship, he walked on the 
water, to go to Jesus.

ship Mat_14_32 # And when they were come into the ship, the wind ceased.

ship Mat_14_33 # Then they that were in the ship came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth thou art the
Son of God.

ship Mat_15_39 # And he sent away the multitude, and took ship, and came into the coasts of Magdala.

ship Pro_30_19 # The way of an eagle in the air; the way of a serpent upon a rock; the way of a ship in the 
midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid.

Shiphi 1Ch_04_37 # And Ziza the son of Shiphi, the son of Allon, the son of Jedaiah, the son of Shimri, the 
son of Shemaiah;

Shiphmite 1Ch_27_27 # And over the vineyards [was] Shimei the Ramathite: over the increase of the 
vineyards for the wine cellars [was] Zabdi the Shiphmite:

Shiphrah Exo_01_15 # And the king of Egypt spake to the Hebrew midwives, of which the name of the one 
[was] Shiphrah, and the name of the other Puah:

Shiphtan Num_34_24 # And the prince of the tribe of the children of Ephraim, Kemuel the son of Shiphtan.

shipmaster Jon_01_06 # So the shipmaster came to him, and said unto him, What meanest thou, O sleeper? 
arise, call upon thy God, if so be that God will think upon us, that we perish not.

shipmaster Rev_18_17 # For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every shipmaster, and all 
the company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off,

shipmen 1Ki_09_27 # And Hiram sent in the navy his servants, shipmen that had knowledge of the sea, 
with the servants of Solomon.

shipmen Act_27_27 # But when the fourteenth night was come, as we were driven up and down in Adria, 
about midnight the shipmen deemed that they drew near to some country;

shipmen Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the 
boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

shipping Joh_06_24 # When the people therefore saw that Jesus was not there, neither his disciples, they 
also took shipping, and came to Capernaum, seeking for Jesus.

ships 1Ki_09_26 # And king Solomon made a navy of ships in Eziongeber, which [is] beside Eloth, on the 
shore of the Red sea, in the land of Edom.

ships 1Ki_22_48 # Jehoshaphat made ships of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went not; for the 
ships were broken at Eziongeber.

ships 1Ki_22_48 # Jehoshaphat made ships of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went not; for the 
ships were broken at Eziongeber.

ships 1Ki_22_49 # Then said Ahaziah the son of Ahab unto Jehoshaphat, Let my servants go with thy 
servants in the ships. But Jehoshaphat would not.



ships 2Ch_08_18 # And Huram sent him by the hands of his servants ships, and servants that had 
knowledge of the sea; and they went with the servants of Solomon to Ophir, and took thence four hundred 
and fifty talents of gold, and brought [them] to king Solomon.

ships 2Ch_09_21 # For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years 
once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks.

ships 2Ch_09_21 # For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years 
once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks.

ships 2Ch_20_36 # And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they made the ships
in Eziongaber.

ships 2Ch_20_36 # And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they made the ships
in Eziongaber.

ships 2Ch_20_37 # Then Eliezer the son of Dodavah of Mareshah prophesied against Jehoshaphat, saying, 
Because thou hast joined thyself with Ahaziah, the LORD hath broken thy works. And the ships were 
broken, that they were not able to go to Tarshish.

ships Dan_11_30 # For the ships of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved, and 
return, and have indignation against the holy covenant: so shall he do; he shall even return, and have 
intelligence with them that forsake the holy covenant.

ships Dan_11_40 # And at the time of the end shall the king of the south push at him: and the king of the 
north shall come against him like a whirlwind, with chariots, and with horsemen, and with many ships; and
he shall enter into the countries, and shall overflow and pass over.

ships Deu_28_68 # And the LORD shall bring thee into Egypt again with ships, by the way whereof I spake 
unto thee, Thou shalt see it no more again: and there ye shall be sold unto your enemies for bondmen and 
bondwomen, and no man shall buy [you].

ships Eze_27_09 # The ancients of Gebal and the wise [men] thereof were in thee thy calkers: all the ships of
the sea with their mariners were in thee to occupy thy merchandise.

ships Eze_27_25 # The ships of Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market: and thou wast replenished, and 
made very glorious in the midst of the seas.

ships Eze_27_29 # And all that handle the oar, the mariners, [and] all the pilots of the sea, shall come down 
from their ships, they shall stand upon the land;

ships Eze_30_09 # In that day shall messengers go forth from me in ships to make the careless Ethiopians 
afraid, and great pain shall come upon them, as in the day of Egypt: for, lo, it cometh.

ships Gen_49_13 # Zebulun shall dwell at the haven of the sea; and he [shall be] for an haven of ships; and 
his border [shall be] unto Zidon.

ships Isa_02_16 # And upon all the ships of Tarshish, and upon all pleasant pictures.

ships Isa_23_01 # The burden of Tyre. Howl, ye ships of Tarshish; for it is laid waste, so that there is no 
house, no entering in: from the land of Chittim it is revealed to them.

ships Isa_23_14 # Howl, ye ships of Tarshish: for your strength is laid waste.



ships Isa_43_14 # Thus saith the LORD, your redeemer, the Holy One of Israel; For your sake I have sent 
to Babylon, and have brought down all their nobles, and the Chaldeans, whose cry [is] in the ships.

ships Isa_60_09 # Surely the isles shall wait for me, and the ships of Tarshish first, to bring thy sons from 
far, their silver and their gold with them, unto the name of the LORD thy God, and to the Holy One of 
Israel, because he hath glorified thee.

ships Jam_03_04 # Behold also the ships, which though [they be] so great, and [are] driven of fierce winds, 
yet are they turned about with a very small helm, whithersoever the governor listeth.

ships Job_09_26 # They are passed away as the swift ships: as the eagle [that] hasteth to the prey.

ships Jud_05_17 # Gilead abode beyond Jordan: and why did Dan remain in ships? Asher continued on the
sea shore, and abode in his breaches.

ships Luk_05_02 # And saw two ships standing by the lake: but the fishermen were gone out of them, and 
were washing [their] nets.

ships Luk_05_03 # And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would 
thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship.

ships Luk_05_07 # And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other ship, that they should 
come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink.

ships Luk_05_11 # And when they had brought their ships to land, they forsook all, and followed him.

ships Mar_04_36 # And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the ship. 
And there were also with him other little ships.

ships Num_24_24 # And ships [shall come] from the coast of Chittim, and shall afflict Asshur, and shall 
afflict Eber, and he also shall perish for ever.

ships Pro_31_14 # She is like the merchants' ships; she bringeth her food from afar.

ships Psa_104_26 # There go the ships: [there is] that leviathan, [whom] thou hast made to play therein.

ships Psa_107_23 # They that go down to the sea in ships, that do business in great waters;

ships Psa_48_07 # Thou breakest the ships of Tarshish with an east wind.

ships Rev_08_09 # And the third part of the creatures which were in the sea, and had life, died; and the 
third part of the ships were destroyed.

ships Rev_18_17 # For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every shipmaster, and all the 
company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off,

ships Rev_18_19 # And they cast dust on their heads, and cried, weeping and wailing, saying, Alas, alas, 
that great city, wherein were made rich all that had ships in the sea by reason of her costliness! for in one 
hour is she made desolate.

shipwreck 1Ti_01_19 # Holding faith, and a good conscience; which some having put away concerning faith
have made shipwreck:

shipwreck 2Co_11_25 # Thrice was I beaten with rods, once was I stoned, thrice I suffered shipwreck, a 
night and a day I have been in the deep;



stewardship Luk_16_02 # And he called him, and said unto him, How is it that I hear this of thee? give an 
account of thy stewardship; for thou mayest be no longer steward.

stewardship Luk_16_03 # Then the steward said within himself, What shall I do? for my lord taketh away 
from me the stewardship: I cannot dig; to beg I am ashamed.

stewardship Luk_16_04 # I am resolved what to do, that, when I am put out of the stewardship, they may 
receive me into their houses.

suretiship Pro_11_15 # He that is surety for a stranger shall smart [for it]: and he that hateth suretiship is 
sure.

workmanship 1Ch_28_21 # And, behold, the courses of the priests and the Levites, [even they shall be with 
thee] for all the service of the house of God: and [there shall be] with thee for all manner of workmanship 
every willing skilful man, for any manner of service: also the princes and all the people [will be] wholly at 
thy commandment.

workmanship 2Ki_16_10 # And king Ahaz went to Damascus to meet Tiglathpileser king of Assyria, and 
saw an altar that [was] at Damascus: and king Ahaz sent to Urijah the priest the fashion of the altar, and 
the pattern of it, according to all the workmanship thereof.

workmanship Eph_02_10 # For we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus unto good works, which 
God hath before ordained that we should walk in them.

workmanship Exo_31_03 # And I have filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, and in understanding, 
and in knowledge, and in all manner of workmanship,

workmanship Exo_31_05 # And in cutting of stones, to set [them], and in carving of timber, to work in all 
manner of workmanship.

workmanship Exo_35_31 # And he hath filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, in understanding, and 
in knowledge, and in all manner of workmanship;

workmanship Eze_28_13 # Thou hast been in Eden the garden of God; every precious stone [was] thy 
covering, the sardius, topaz, and the diamond, the beryl, the onyx, and the jasper, the sapphire, the 
emerald, and the carbuncle, and gold: the workmanship of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was prepared in 
thee in the day that thou wast created.

worship 1Ch_16_29 # Give unto the LORD the glory [due] unto his name: bring an offering, and come 
before him: worship the LORD in the beauty of holiness.

worship 1Co_14_25 # And thus are the secrets of his heart made manifest; and so falling down on [his] face 
he will worship God, and report that God is in you of a truth.

worship 1Ki_09_06 # [But] if ye shall at all turn from following me, ye or your children, and will not keep 
my commandments [and] my statutes which I have set before you, but go and serve other gods, and worship
them:

worship 1Ki_12_30 # And this thing became a sin: for the people went [to worship] before the one, [even] 
unto Dan.

worship 1Sa_01_03 # And this man went up out of his city yearly to worship and to sacrifice unto the 
LORD of hosts in Shiloh. And the two sons of Eli, Hophni and Phinehas, the priests of the LORD, [were] 
there.



worship 1Sa_15_25 # Now therefore, I pray thee, pardon my sin, and turn again with me, that I may 
worship the LORD.

worship 1Sa_15_30 # Then he said, I have sinned: [yet] honour me now, I pray thee, before the elders of my
people, and before Israel, and turn again with me, that I may worship the LORD thy God.

worship 2Ch_07_19 # But if ye turn away, and forsake my statutes and my commandments, which I have 
set before you, and shall go and serve other gods, and worship them;

worship 2Ch_32_12 # Hath not the same Hezekiah taken away his high places and his altars, and 
commanded Judah and Jerusalem, saying, Ye shall worship before one altar, and burn incense upon it?

worship 2Ki_05_18 # In this thing the LORD pardon thy servant, [that] when my master goeth into the 
house of Rimmon to worship there, and he leaneth on my hand, and I bow myself in the house of Rimmon: 
when I bow down myself in the house of Rimmon, the LORD pardon thy servant in this thing.

worship 2Ki_17_36 # But the LORD, who brought you up out of the land of Egypt with great power and a 
stretched out arm, him shall ye fear, and him shall ye worship, and to him shall ye do sacrifice.

worship 2Ki_18_22 # But if ye say unto me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is] not that he, whose high 
places and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and hath said to Judah and Jerusalem, Ye shall worship
before this altar in Jerusalem?

worship Act_07_42 # Then God turned, and gave them up to worship the host of heaven; as it is written in 
the book of the prophets, O ye house of Israel, have ye offered to me slain beasts and sacrifices [by the space
of] forty years in the wilderness?

worship Act_07_43 # Yea, ye took up the tabernacle of Moloch, and the star of your god Remphan, figures 
which ye made to worship them: and I will carry you away beyond Babylon.

worship Act_08_27 # And he arose and went: and, behold, a man of Ethiopia, an eunuch of great authority 
under Candace queen of the Ethiopians, who had the charge of all her treasure, and had come to Jerusalem
for to worship,

worship Act_17_23 # For as I passed by, and beheld your devotions, I found an altar with this inscription, 
TO THE UNKNOWN GOD. Whom therefore ye ignorantly worship, him declare I unto you.

worship Act_18_13 # Saying, This [fellow] persuadeth men to worship God contrary to the law.

worship Act_24_11 # Because that thou mayest understand, that there are yet but twelve days since I went 
up to Jerusalem for to worship.

worship Act_24_14 # But this I confess unto thee, that after the way which they call heresy, so worship I the
God of my fathers, believing all things which are written in the law and in the prophets:

worship Col_02_23 # Which things have indeed a show of wisdom in will worship, and humility, and 
neglecting of the body; not in any honour to the satisfying of the flesh.

worship Dan_03_05 # [That] at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, 
dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king 
hath set up:

worship Dan_03_10 # Thou, O king, hast made a decree, that every man that shall hear the sound of the 
cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, shall fall down and worship the 



golden image:

worship Dan_03_12 # There are certain Jews whom thou hast set over the affairs of the province of 
Babylon, Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego; these men, O king, have not regarded thee: they serve not thy
gods, nor worship the golden image which thou hast set up.

worship Dan_03_14 # Nebuchadnezzar spake and said unto them, [Is it] true, O Shadrach, Meshach, and 
Abednego, do not ye serve my gods, nor worship the golden image which I have set up?

worship Dan_03_15 # Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, 
sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the image which I have 
made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery furnace; 
and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands?

worship Dan_03_15 # Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, 
sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the image which I have 
made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery furnace; 
and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands?

worship Dan_03_18 # But if not, be it known unto thee, O king, that we will not serve thy gods, nor worship
the golden image which thou hast set up.

worship Dan_03_28 # [Then] Nebuchadnezzar spake, and said, Blessed [be] the God of Shadrach, Meshach,
and Abednego, who hath sent his angel, and delivered his servants that trusted in him, and have changed 
the king's word, and yielded their bodies, that they might not serve nor worship any god, except their own 
God.

worship Deu_04_19 # And lest thou lift up thine eyes unto heaven, and when thou seest the sun, and the 
moon, and the stars, [even] all the host of heaven, shouldest be driven to worship them, and serve them, 
which the LORD thy God hath divided unto all nations under the whole heaven.

worship Deu_08_19 # And it shall be, if thou do at all forget the LORD thy God, and walk after other gods, 
and serve them, and worship them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish.

worship Deu_11_16 # Take heed to yourselves, that your heart be not deceived, and ye turn aside, and serve
other gods, and worship them;

worship Deu_26_10 # And now, behold, I have brought the firstfruits of the land, which thou, O LORD, 
hast given me. And thou shalt set it before the LORD thy God, and worship before the LORD thy God:

worship Deu_30_17 # But if thine heart turn away, so that thou wilt not hear, but shalt be drawn away, and
worship other gods, and serve them;

worship Exo_24_01 # And he said unto Moses, Come up unto the LORD, thou, and Aaron, Nadab, and 
Abihu, and seventy of the elders of Israel; and worship ye afar off.

worship Exo_34_14 # For thou shalt worship no other god: for the LORD, whose name [is] Jealous, [is] a 
jealous God:

worship Eze_46_02 # And the prince shall enter by the way of the porch of [that] gate without, and shall 
stand by the post of the gate, and the priests shall prepare his burnt offering and his peace offerings, and he
shall worship at the threshold of the gate: then he shall go forth; but the gate shall not be shut until the 
evening.

worship Eze_46_03 # Likewise the people of the land shall worship at the door of this gate before the LORD



in the sabbaths and in the new moons.

worship Eze_46_09 # But when the people of the land shall come before the LORD in the solemn feasts, he 
that entereth in by the way of the north gate to worship shall go out by the way of the south gate; and he 
that entereth by the way of the south gate shall go forth by the way of the north gate: he shall not return by 
the way of the gate whereby he came in, but shall go forth over against it.

worship Gen_22_05 # And Abraham said unto his young men, Abide ye here with the ass; and I and the lad
will go yonder and worship, and come again to you.

worship Heb_01_06 # And again, when he bringeth in the firstbegotten into the world, he saith, And let all 
the angels of God worship him.

worship Isa_02_08 # Their land also is full of idols; they worship the work of their own hands, that which 
their own fingers have made:

worship Isa_02_20 # In that day a man shall cast his idols of silver, and his idols of gold, which they made 
[each one] for himself to worship, to the moles and to the bats;

worship Isa_27_13 # And it shall come to pass in that day, [that] the great trumpet shall be blown, and they 
shall come which were ready to perish in the land of Assyria, and the outcasts in the land of Egypt, and 
shall worship the LORD in the holy mount at Jerusalem.

worship Isa_36_07 # But if thou say to me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is it] not he, whose high places 
and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and said to Judah and to Jerusalem, Ye shall worship before 
this altar?

worship Isa_46_06 # They lavish gold out of the bag, and weigh silver in the balance, [and] hire a 
goldsmith; and he maketh it a god: they fall down, yea, they worship.

worship Isa_49_07 # Thus saith the LORD, the Redeemer of Israel, [and] his Holy One, to him whom man 
despiseth, to him whom the nation abhorreth, to a servant of rulers, Kings shall see and arise, princes also 
shall worship, because of the LORD that is faithful, [and] the Holy One of Israel, and he shall choose thee.

worship Isa_66_23 # And it shall come to pass, [that] from one new moon to another, and from one sabbath 
to another, shall all flesh come to worship before me, saith the LORD.

worship Jer_07_02 # Stand in the gate of the LORD's house, and proclaim there this word, and say, Hear 
the word of the LORD, all [ye of] Judah, that enter in at these gates to worship the LORD.

worship Jer_13_10 # This evil people, which refuse to hear my words, which walk in the imagination of 
their heart, and walk after other gods, to serve them, and to worship them, shall even be as this girdle, 
which is good for nothing.

worship Jer_25_06 # And go not after other gods to serve them, and to worship them, and provoke me not 
to anger with the works of your hands; and I will do you no hurt.

worship Jer_26_02 # Thus saith the LORD; Stand in the court of the LORD'S house, and speak unto all the
cities of Judah, which come to worship in the LORD'S house, all the words that I command thee to speak 
unto them; diminish not a word:

worship Jer_44_19 # And when we burned incense to the queen of heaven, and poured out drink offerings 
unto her, did we make her cakes to worship her, and pour out drink offerings unto her, without our men?

worship Joh_04_20 # Our fathers worshipped in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the place 



where men ought to worship.

worship Joh_04_21 # Jesus saith unto her, Woman, believe me, the hour cometh, when ye shall neither in 
this mountain, nor yet at Jerusalem, worship the Father.

worship Joh_04_22 # Ye worship ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation is of the Jews.

worship Joh_04_22 # Ye worship ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation is of the Jews.

worship Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship the Father
in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worship Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship the Father
in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worship Joh_04_24 # God [is] a Spirit: and they that worship him must worship [him] in spirit and in truth.

worship Joh_04_24 # God [is] a Spirit: and they that worship him must worship [him] in spirit and in truth.

worship Joh_12_20 # And there were certain Greeks among them that came up to worship at the feast:

worship Jos_05_14 # And he said, Nay; but [as] captain of the host of the LORD am I now come. And 
Joshua fell on his face to the earth, and did worship, and said unto him, What saith my lord unto his 
servant?

worship Luk_04_07 # If thou therefore wilt worship me, all shall be thine.

worship Luk_04_08 # And Jesus answered and said unto him, Get thee behind me, Satan: for it is written, 
Thou shalt worship the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve.

worship Luk_14_10 # But when thou art bidden, go and sit down in the lowest room; that when he that 
bade thee cometh, he may say unto thee, Friend, go up higher: then shalt thou have worship in the presence
of them that sit at meat with thee.

worship Mar_07_07 # Howbeit in vain do they worship me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of 
men.

worship Mat_02_02 # Saying, Where is he that is born King of the Jews? for we have seen his star in the 
east, and are come to worship him.

worship Mat_02_08 # And he sent them to Bethlehem, and said, Go and search diligently for the young 
child; and when ye have found [him], bring me word again, that I may come and worship him also.

worship Mat_04_09 # And saith unto him, All these things will I give thee, if thou wilt fall down and 
worship me.

worship Mat_04_10 # Then saith Jesus unto him, Get thee hence, Satan: for it is written, Thou shalt 
worship the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve.

worship Mat_15_09 # But in vain they do worship me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of men.

worship Mic_05_13 # Thy graven images also will I cut off, and thy standing images out of the midst of 
thee; and thou shalt no more worship the work of thine hands.

worship Php_03_03 # For we are the circumcision, which worship God in the spirit, and rejoice in Christ 



Jesus, and have no confidence in the flesh.

worship Psa_05_07 # But as for me, I will come [into] thy house in the multitude of thy mercy: [and] in thy 
fear will I worship toward thy holy temple.

worship Psa_132_07 # We will go into his tabernacles: we will worship at his footstool.

worship Psa_138_02 # I will worship toward thy holy temple, and praise thy name for thy lovingkindness 
and for thy truth: for thou hast magnified thy word above all thy name.

worship Psa_22_27 # All the ends of the world shall remember and turn unto the LORD: and all the 
kindreds of the nations shall worship before thee.

worship Psa_22_29 # All [they that be] fat upon earth shall eat and worship: all they that go down to the 
dust shall bow before him: and none can keep alive his own soul.

worship Psa_29_02 # Give unto the LORD the glory due unto his name; worship the LORD in the beauty of
holiness.

worship Psa_45_11 # So shall the king greatly desire thy beauty: for he [is] thy Lord; and worship thou 
him.

worship Psa_66_04 # All the earth shall worship thee, and shall sing unto thee; they shall sing [to] thy 
name. Selah.

worship Psa_81_09 # There shall no strange god be in thee; neither shalt thou worship any strange god.

worship Psa_86_09 # All nations whom thou hast made shall come and worship before thee, O Lord; and 
shall glorify thy name.

worship Psa_95_06 # O come, let us worship and bow down: let us kneel before the LORD our maker.

worship Psa_96_09 # O worship the LORD in the beauty of holiness: fear before him, all the earth.

worship Psa_97_07 # Confounded be all they that serve graven images, that boast themselves of idols: 
worship him, all [ye] gods.

worship Psa_99_05 # Exalt ye the LORD our God, and worship at his footstool; [for] he [is] holy.

worship Psa_99_09 # Exalt the LORD our God, and worship at his holy hill; for the LORD our God [is] 
holy.

worship Rev_03_09 # Behold, I will make them of the synagogue of Satan, which say they are Jews, and are 
not, but do lie; behold, I will make them to come and worship before thy feet, and to know that I have loved
thee.

worship Rev_04_10 # The four and twenty elders fall down before him that sat on the throne, and worship 
him that liveth for ever and ever, and cast their crowns before the throne, saying,

worship Rev_09_20 # And the rest of the men which were not killed by these plagues yet repented not of the
works of their hands, that they should not worship devils, and idols of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone,
and of wood: which neither can see, nor hear, nor walk:

worship Rev_11_01 # And there was given me a reed like unto a rod: and the angel stood, saying, Rise, and 
measure the temple of God, and the altar, and them that worship therein.



worship Rev_13_08 # And all that dwell upon the earth shall worship him, whose names are not written in 
the book of life of the Lamb slain from the foundation of the world.

worship Rev_13_12 # And he exerciseth all the power of the first beast before him, and causeth the earth 
and them which dwell therein to worship the first beast, whose deadly wound was healed.

worship Rev_13_15 # And he had power to give life unto the image of the beast, that the image of the beast 
should both speak, and cause that as many as would not worship the image of the beast should be killed.

worship Rev_14_07 # Saying with a loud voice, Fear God, and give glory to him; for the hour of his 
judgment is come: and worship him that made heaven, and earth, and the sea, and the fountains of waters.

worship Rev_14_09 # And the third angel followed them, saying with a loud voice, If any man worship the 
beast and his image, and receive [his] mark in his forehead, or in his hand,

worship Rev_14_11 # And the smoke of their torment ascendeth up for ever and ever: and they have no rest
day nor night, who worship the beast and his image, and whosoever receiveth the mark of his name.

worship Rev_15_04 # Who shall not fear thee, O Lord, and glorify thy name? for [thou] only [art] holy: for 
all nations shall come and worship before thee; for thy judgments are made manifest.

worship Rev_19_10 # And I fell at his feet to worship him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] not: I am 
thy fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the testimony of 
Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

worship Rev_19_10 # And I fell at his feet to worship him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] not: I am 
thy fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the testimony of 
Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

worship Rev_22_08 # And I John saw these things, and heard [them]. And when I had heard and seen, I fell
down to worship before the feet of the angel which showed me these things.

worship Rev_22_09 # Then saith he unto me, See [thou do it] not: for I am thy fellowservant, and of thy 
brethren the prophets, and of them which keep the sayings of this book: worship God.

worship Zec_14_16 # And it shall come to pass, [that] every one that is left of all the nations which came 
against Jerusalem shall even go up from year to year to worship the King, the LORD of hosts, and to keep 
the feast of tabernacles.

worship Zec_14_17 # And it shall be, [that] whoso will not come up of [all] the families of the earth unto 
Jerusalem to worship the King, the LORD of hosts, even upon them shall be no rain.

worship Zep_01_05 # And them that worship the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that 
worship [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham;

worship Zep_01_05 # And them that worship the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that 
worship [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham;

worship Zep_02_11 # The LORD [will be] terrible unto them: for he will famish all the gods of the earth; 
and [men] shall worship him, every one from his place, [even] all the isles of the heathen.

worshipped 1Ch_29_20 # And David said to all the congregation, Now bless the LORD your God. And all 
the congregation blessed the LORD God of their fathers, and bowed down their heads, and worshipped the 
LORD, and the king.



worshipped 1Ki_09_09 # And they shall answer, Because they forsook the LORD their God, who brought 
forth their fathers out of the land of Egypt, and have taken hold upon other gods, and have worshipped 
them, and served them: therefore hath the LORD brought upon them all this evil.

worshipped 1Ki_11_33 # Because that they have forsaken me, and have worshipped Ashtoreth the goddess 
of the Zidonians, Chemosh the god of the Moabites, and Milcom the god of the children of Ammon, and 
have not walked in my ways, to do [that which is] right in mine eyes, and [to keep] my statutes and my 
judgments, as [did] David his father.

worshipped 1Ki_16_31 # And it came to pass, as if it had been a light thing for him to walk in the sins of 
Jeroboam the son of Nebat, that he took to wife Jezebel the daughter of Ethbaal king of the Zidonians, and 
went and served Baal, and worshipped him.

worshipped 1Ki_22_53 # For he served Baal, and worshipped him, and provoked to anger the LORD God 
of Israel, according to all that his father had done.

worshipped 1Sa_01_19 # And they rose up in the morning early, and worshipped before the LORD, and 
returned, and came to their house to Ramah: and Elkanah knew Hannah his wife; and the LORD 
remembered her.

worshipped 1Sa_01_28 # Therefore also I have lent him to the LORD; as long as he liveth he shall be lent to
the LORD. And he worshipped the LORD there.

worshipped 1Sa_15_31 # So Samuel turned again after Saul; and Saul worshipped the LORD.

worshipped 2Ch_07_03 # And when all the children of Israel saw how the fire came down, and the glory of 
the LORD upon the house, they bowed themselves with their faces to the ground upon the pavement, and 
worshipped, and praised the LORD, [saying], For [he is] good; for his mercy [endureth] for ever.

worshipped 2Ch_07_22 # And it shall be answered, Because they forsook the LORD God of their fathers, 
which brought them forth out of the land of Egypt, and laid hold on other gods, and worshipped them, and 
served them: therefore hath he brought all this evil upon them.

worshipped 2Ch_29_28 # And all the congregation worshipped, and the singers sang, and the trumpeters 
sounded: [and] all [this continued] until the burnt offering was finished.

worshipped 2Ch_29_29 # And when they had made an end of offering, the king and all that were present 
with him bowed themselves, and worshipped.

worshipped 2Ch_29_30 # Moreover Hezekiah the king and the princes commanded the Levites to sing 
praise unto the LORD with the words of David, and of Asaph the seer. And they sang praises with gladness,
and they bowed their heads and worshipped.

worshipped 2Ch_33_03 # For he built again the high places which Hezekiah his father had broken down, 
and he reared up altars for Baalim, and made groves, and worshipped all the host of heaven, and served 
them.

worshipped 2Ki_17_16 # And they left all the commandments of the LORD their God, and made them 
molten images, [even] two calves, and made a grove, and worshipped all the host of heaven, and served 
Baal.

worshipped 2Ki_21_03 # For he built up again the high places which Hezekiah his father had destroyed; 
and he reared up altars for Baal, and made a grove, as did Ahab king of Israel; and worshipped all the host 
of heaven, and served them.



worshipped 2Ki_21_21 # And he walked in all the way that his father walked in, and served the idols that 
his father served, and worshipped them:

worshipped 2Sa_12_20 # Then David arose from the earth, and washed, and anointed [himself], and 
changed his apparel, and came into the house of the LORD, and worshipped: then he came to his own 
house; and when he required, they set bread before him, and he did eat.

worshipped 2Sa_15_32 # And it came to pass, that [when] David was come to the top [of the mount], where 
he worshipped God, behold, Hushai the Archite came to meet him with his coat rent, and earth upon his 
head:

worshipped 2Th_02_04 # Who opposeth and exalteth himself above all that is called God, or that is 
worshipped; so that he as God sitteth in the temple of God, showing himself that he is God.

worshipped Act_10_25 # And as Peter was coming in, Cornelius met him, and fell down at his feet, and 
worshipped [him].

worshipped Act_16_14 # And a certain woman named Lydia, a seller of purple, of the city of Thyatira, 
which worshipped God, heard [us]: whose heart the Lord opened, that she attended unto the things which 
were spoken of Paul.

worshipped Act_17_25 # Neither is worshipped with men's hands, as though he needed any thing, seeing he 
giveth to all life, and breath, and all things;

worshipped Act_18_07 # And he departed thence, and entered into a certain [man's] house, named Justus, 
[one] that worshipped God, whose house joined hard to the synagogue.

worshipped Dan_02_46 # Then the king Nebuchadnezzar fell upon his face, and worshipped Daniel, and 
commanded that they should offer an oblation and sweet odours unto him.

worshipped Dan_03_07 # Therefore at that time, when all the people heard the sound of the cornet, flute, 
harp, sackbut, psaltery, and all kinds of music, all the people, the nations, and the languages, fell down 
[and] worshipped the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king had set up.

worshipped Deu_17_03 # And hath gone and served other gods, and worshipped them, either the sun, or 
moon, or any of the host of heaven, which I have not commanded;

worshipped Deu_29_26 # For they went and served other gods, and worshipped them, gods whom they 
knew not, and [whom] he had not given unto them:

worshipped Exo_04_31 # And the people believed: and when they heard that the LORD had visited the 
children of Israel, and that he had looked upon their affliction, then they bowed their heads and 
worshipped.

worshipped Exo_12_27 # That ye shall say, It [is] the sacrifice of the LORD'S passover, who passed over 
the houses of the children of Israel in Egypt, when he smote the Egyptians, and delivered our houses. And 
the people bowed the head and worshipped.

worshipped Exo_32_08 # They have turned aside quickly out of the way which I commanded them: they 
have made them a molten calf, and have worshipped it, and have sacrificed thereunto, and said, These [be] 
thy gods, O Israel, which have brought thee up out of the land of Egypt.

worshipped Exo_33_10 # And all the people saw the cloudy pillar stand [at] the tabernacle door: and all the
people rose up and worshipped, every man [in] his tent door.



worshipped Exo_34_08 # And Moses made haste, and bowed his head toward the earth, and worshipped.

worshipped Eze_08_16 # And he brought me into the inner court of the LORD'S house, and, behold, at the 
door of the temple of the LORD, between the porch and the altar, [were] about five and twenty men, with 
their backs toward the temple of the LORD, and their faces toward the east; and they worshipped the sun 
toward the east.

worshipped Gen_24_26 # And the man bowed down his head, and worshipped the LORD.

worshipped Gen_24_48 # And I bowed down my head, and worshipped the LORD, and blessed the LORD 
God of my master Abraham, which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's daughter 
unto his son.

worshipped Gen_24_52 # And it came to pass, that, when Abraham's servant heard their words, he 
worshipped the LORD, [bowing himself] to the earth.

worshipped Heb_11_21 # By faith Jacob, when he was a dying, blessed both the sons of Joseph; and 
worshipped, [leaning] upon the top of his staff.

worshipped Jer_01_16 # And I will utter my judgments against them touching all their wickedness, who 
have forsaken me, and have burned incense unto other gods, and worshipped the works of their own hands.

worshipped Jer_08_02 # And they shall spread them before the sun, and the moon, and all the host of 
heaven, whom they have loved, and whom they have served, and after whom they have walked, and whom 
they have sought, and whom they have worshipped: they shall not be gathered, nor be buried; they shall be 
for dung upon the face of the earth.

worshipped Jer_16_11 # Then shalt thou say unto them, Because your fathers have forsaken me, saith the 
LORD, and have walked after other gods, and have served them, and have worshipped them, and have 
forsaken me, and have not kept my law;

worshipped Jer_22_09 # Then they shall answer, Because they have forsaken the covenant of the LORD 
their God, and worshipped other gods, and served them.

worshipped Job_01_20 # Then Job arose, and rent his mantle, and shaved his head, and fell down upon the 
ground, and worshipped,

worshipped Joh_04_20 # Our fathers worshipped in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the 
place where men ought to worship.

worshipped Joh_09_38 # And he said, Lord, I believe. And he worshipped him.

worshipped Jud_07_15 # And it was [so], when Gideon heard the telling of the dream, and the 
interpretation thereof, that he worshipped, and returned into the host of Israel, and said, Arise; for the 
LORD hath delivered into your hand the host of Midian.

worshipped Luk_24_52 # And they worshipped him, and returned to Jerusalem with great joy:

worshipped Mar_05_06 # But when he saw Jesus afar off, he ran and worshipped him,

worshipped Mar_15_19 # And they smote him on the head with a reed, and did spit upon him, and bowing 
[their] knees worshipped him.

worshipped Mat_02_11 # And when they were come into the house, they saw the young child with Mary his 



mother, and fell down, and worshipped him: and when they had opened their treasures, they presented 
unto him gifts; gold, and frankincense, and myrrh.

worshipped Mat_08_02 # And, behold, there came a leper and worshipped him, saying, Lord, if thou wilt, 
thou canst make me clean.

worshipped Mat_09_18 # While he spake these things unto them, behold, there came a certain ruler, and 
worshipped him, saying, My daughter is even now dead: but come and lay thy hand upon her, and she shall
live.

worshipped Mat_14_33 # Then they that were in the ship came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth 
thou art the Son of God.

worshipped Mat_15_25 # Then came she and worshipped him, saying, Lord, help me.

worshipped Mat_18_26 # The servant therefore fell down, and worshipped him, saying, Lord, have patience
with me, and I will pay thee all.

worshipped Mat_28_09 # And as they went to tell his disciples, behold, Jesus met them, saying, All hail. 
And they came and held him by the feet, and worshipped him.

worshipped Mat_28_17 # And when they saw him, they worshipped him: but some doubted.

worshipped Neh_08_06 # And Ezra blessed the LORD, the great God. And all the people answered, Amen, 
Amen, with lifting up their hands: and they bowed their heads, and worshipped the LORD with [their] 
faces to the ground.

worshipped Neh_09_03 # And they stood up in their place, and read in the book of the law of the LORD 
their God [one] fourth part of the day; and [another] fourth part they confessed, and worshipped the 
LORD their God.

worshipped Psa_106_19 # They made a calf in Horeb, and worshipped the molten image.

worshipped Rev_05_14 # And the four beasts said, Amen. And the four [and] twenty elders fell down and 
worshipped him that liveth for ever and ever.

worshipped Rev_07_11 # And all the angels stood round about the throne, and [about] the elders and the 
four beasts, and fell before the throne on their faces, and worshipped God,

worshipped Rev_11_16 # And the four and twenty elders, which sat before God on their seats, fell upon 
their faces, and worshipped God,

worshipped Rev_13_04 # And they worshipped the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and they 
worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him?

worshipped Rev_13_04 # And they worshipped the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and they 
worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him?

worshipped Rev_16_02 # And the first went, and poured out his vial upon the earth; and there fell a 
noisome and grievous sore upon the men which had the mark of the beast, and [upon] them which 
worshipped his image.

worshipped Rev_19_04 # And the four and twenty elders and the four beasts fell down and worshipped 
God that sat on the throne, saying, Amen; Alleluia.



worshipped Rev_19_20 # And the beast was taken, and with him the false prophet that wrought miracles 
before him, with which he deceived them that had received the mark of the beast, and them that 
worshipped his image. These both were cast alive into a lake of fire burning with brimstone.

worshipped Rev_20_04 # And I saw thrones, and they sat upon them, and judgment was given unto them: 
and [I saw] the souls of them that were beheaded for the witness of Jesus, and for the word of God, and 
which had not worshipped the beast, neither his image, neither had received [his] mark upon their 
foreheads, or in their hands; and they lived and reigned with Christ a thousand years.

worshipped Rom_01_25 # Who changed the truth of God into a lie, and worshipped and served the 
creature more than the Creator, who is blessed for ever. Amen.

worshipper Act_19_35 # And when the townclerk had appeased the people, he said, [Ye] men of Ephesus, 
what man is there that knoweth not how that the city of the Ephesians is a worshipper of the great goddess 
Diana, and of the [image] which fell down from Jupiter?

worshipper Joh_09_31 # Now we know that God heareth not sinners: but if any man be a worshipper of 
God, and doeth his will, him he heareth.

worshippers 2Ki_10_19 # Now therefore call unto me all the prophets of Baal, all his servants, and all his 
priests; let none be wanting: for I have a great sacrifice [to do] to Baal; whosoever shall be wanting, he shall
not live. But Jehu did [it] in subtlety, to the intent that he might destroy the worshippers of Baal.

worshippers 2Ki_10_21 # And Jehu sent through all Israel: and all the worshippers of Baal came, so that 
there was not a man left that came not. And they came into the house of Baal; and the house of Baal was 
full from one end to another.

worshippers 2Ki_10_22 # And he said unto him that [was] over the vestry, Bring forth vestments for all the 
worshippers of Baal. And he brought them forth vestments.

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 # And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, and 
said unto the worshippers of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of the 
LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only.

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 # And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, and 
said unto the worshippers of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of the 
LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only.

worshippers Heb_10_02 # For then would they not have ceased to be offered? because that the worshippers 
once purged should have had no more conscience of sins.

worshippers Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship the 
Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worshippeth Act_19_27 # So that not only this our craft is in danger to be set at nought; but also that the 
temple of the great goddess Diana should be despised, and her magnificence should be destroyed, whom all 
Asia and the world worshippeth.

worshippeth Dan_03_06 # And whoso falleth not down and worshippeth shall the same hour be cast into 
the midst of a burning fiery furnace.

worshippeth Dan_03_11 # And whoso falleth not down and worshippeth, [that] he should be cast into the 
midst of a burning fiery furnace.

worshippeth Isa_44_15 # Then shall it be for a man to burn: for he will take thereof, and warm himself; 



yea, he kindleth [it], and baketh bread; yea, he maketh a god, and worshippeth [it]; he maketh it a graven 
image, and falleth down thereto.

worshippeth Isa_44_17 # And the residue thereof he maketh a god, [even] his graven image: he falleth down
unto it, and worshippeth [it], and prayeth unto it, and saith, Deliver me; for thou [art] my god.

worshippeth Neh_09_06 # Thou, [even] thou, [art] LORD alone; thou hast made heaven, the heaven of 
heavens, with all their host, the earth, and all [things] that [are] therein, the seas, and all that [is] therein, 
and thou preservest them all; and the host of heaven worshippeth thee.

worshipping 2Ch_20_18 # And Jehoshaphat bowed his head with [his] face to the ground: and all Judah 
and the inhabitants of Jerusalem fell before the LORD, worshipping the LORD.

worshipping 2Ki_19_37 # And it came to pass, as he was worshipping in the house of Nisroch his god, that 
Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword: and they escaped into the land of Armenia. 
And Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead.

worshipping Col_02_18 # Let no man beguile you of your reward in a voluntary humility and worshipping 
of angels, intruding into those things which he hath not seen, vainly puffed up by his fleshly mind,

worshipping Isa_37_38 # And it came to pass, as he was worshipping in the house of Nisroch his god, that 
Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword; and they escaped into the land of Armenia:
and Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead.

worshipping Mat_20_20 # Then came to him the mother of Zebedee's children with her sons, worshipping 
[him], and desiring a certain thing of him.



Three Word English Phrase Index to the KJV Bible.

apostleship are ye 1Co_09_02 # If I be not an apostle unto others, yet doubtless I am to you: for the seal of 
mine apostleship are ye in the Lord.

apostleship for obedience Rom_01_05 # By whom we have received grace and apostleship, for obedience to 
the faith among all nations, for his name:

apostleship from which Act_01_25 # That he may take part of this ministry and apostleship, from which 
Judas by transgression fell, that he might go to his own place.

apostleship of the Gal_02_08 # [For he that wrought effectually in Peter to the apostleship of the 
circumcision, the same was mighty in me toward the Gentiles:]

butlership again and Gen_40_21 # And he restored the chief butler unto his butlership again; and he gave 
the cup into Pharaoh's hand:

fellowship and in Act_02_42 # And they continued stedfastly in the apostles' doctrine and fellowship, and in
breaking of bread, and in prayers.

fellowship hath righteousness 2Co_06_14 # Be ye not unequally yoked together with unbelievers: for what 
fellowship hath righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath light with darkness?

fellowship in the Php_01_05 # For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;

fellowship is with 1Jo_01_03 # That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may 
have fellowship with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ.

fellowship of his 1Co_01_09 # God [is] faithful, by whom ye were called unto the fellowship of his Son Jesus 
Christ our Lord.

fellowship of his Php_03_10 # That I may know him, and the power of his resurrection, and the fellowship 
of his sufferings, being made conformable unto his death;

fellowship of the 2Co_08_04 # Praying us with much entreaty that we would receive the gift, and [take upon
us] the fellowship of the ministering to the saints.

fellowship of the Eph_03_09 # And to make all [men] see what [is] the fellowship of the mystery, which 
from the beginning of the world hath been hid in God, who created all things by Jesus Christ:

fellowship of the Php_02_01 # If [there be] therefore any consolation in Christ, if any comfort of love, if any
fellowship of the Spirit, if any bowels and mercies,

fellowship one with 1Jo_01_07 # But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship one with
another, and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us from all sin.

fellowship or in Lev_06_02 # If a soul sin, and commit a trespass against the LORD, and lie unto his 
neighbour in that which was delivered him to keep, or in fellowship, or in a thing taken away by violence, 
or hath deceived his neighbour;

fellowship that we Gal_02_09 # And when James, Cephas, and John, who seemed to be pillars, perceived 
the grace that was given unto me, they gave to me and Barnabas the right hands of fellowship; that we 
[should go] unto the heathen, and they unto the circumcision.



fellowship with devils 1Co_10_20 # But I [say], that the things which the Gentiles sacrifice, they sacrifice to 
devils, and not to God: and I would not that ye should have fellowship with devils.

fellowship with him 1Jo_01_06 # If we say that we have fellowship with him, and walk in darkness, we lie, 
and do not the truth:

fellowship with the Eph_05_11 # And have no fellowship with the unfruitful works of darkness, but rather 
reprove [them].

fellowship with thee Psa_94_20 # Shall the throne of iniquity have fellowship with thee, which frameth 
mischief by a law?

fellowship with us 1Jo_01_03 # That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may 
have fellowship with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ.

foreship Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the 
boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

friendship of the Jam_04_04 # Ye adulterers and adulteresses, know ye not that the friendship of the world 
is enmity with God? whosoever therefore will be a friend of the world is the enemy of God.

friendship with an Pro_22_24 # Make no friendship with an angry man; and with a furious man thou shalt 
not go:

lordship over them Luk_22_25 # And he said unto them, The kings of the Gentiles exercise lordship over 
them; and they that exercise authority upon them are called benefactors.

lordship over them Mar_10_42 # But Jesus called them [to him], and saith unto them, Ye know that they 
which are accounted to rule over the Gentiles exercise lordship over them; and their great ones exercise 
authority upon them.

ship again departed Mar_08_13 # And he left them, and entering into the ship again departed to the other 
side.

ship aground and Act_27_41 # And falling into a place where two seas met, they ran the ship aground; and 
the forepart stuck fast, and remained unmoveable, but the hinder part was broken with the violence of the 
waves.

ship and came Mat_15_39 # And he sent away the multitude, and took ship, and came into the coasts of 
Magdala.

ship and cast Act_27_38 # And when they had eaten enough, they lightened the ship, and cast out the wheat
into the sea.

ship and fearing Act_27_17 # Which when they had taken up, they used helps, undergirding the ship; and, 
fearing lest they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were driven.

ship and he Jon_01_05 # Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth 
the wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides
of the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep.

ship and immediately Joh_06_21 # Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the ship
was at the land whither they went.



ship and passed Mat_09_01 # And he entered into a ship, and passed over, and came into his own city.

ship and returned Luk_08_37 # Then the whole multitude of the country of the Gadarenes round about 
besought him to depart from them; for they were taken with great fear: and he went up into the ship, and 
returned back again.

ship and sailed Act_20_13 # And we went before to ship, and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in 
Paul: for so had he appointed, minding himself to go afoot.

ship and sat Mar_04_01 # And he began again to teach by the sea side: and there was gathered unto him a 
great multitude, so that he entered into a ship, and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on
the land.

ship and sat Mat_13_02 # And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a 
ship, and sat; and the whole multitude stood on the shore.

ship And so Act_27_44 # And the rest, some on boards, and some on [broken pieces] of the ship. And so it 
came to pass, that they escaped all safe to land.

ship and the Mar_06_51 # And he went up unto them into the ship; and the wind ceased: and they were 
sore amazed in themselves beyond measure, and wondered.

ship and their Mat_04_22 # And they immediately left the ship and their father, and followed him.

ship And there Mar_04_36 # And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in 
the ship. And there were also with him other little ships.

ship and they Act_21_06 # And when we had taken our leave one of another, we took ship; and they 
returned home again.

ship and they Joh_06_19 # So when they had rowed about five and twenty or thirty furlongs, they see Jesus 
walking on the sea, and drawing nigh unto the ship: and they were afraid.

ship and to Mar_06_45 # And straightway he constrained his disciples to get into the ship, and to go to the 
other side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people.

ship and to Mat_14_22 # And straightway Jesus constrained his disciples to get into a ship, and to go before
him unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes away.

ship and went Joh_06_17 # And entered into a ship, and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was 
now dark, and Jesus was not come to them.

ship and ye Joh_21_06 # And he said unto them, Cast the net on the right side of the ship, and ye shall find. 
They cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes.

ship asleep on Mar_04_38 # And he was in the hinder part of the ship, asleep on a pillow: and they awake 
him, and say unto him, Master, carest thou not that we perish?

ship boards of Eze_27_05 # They have made all thy [ship] boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken 
cedars from Lebanon to make masts for thee.

ship but also Act_27_10 # And said unto them, Sirs, I perceive that this voyage will be with hurt and much 
damage, not only of the lading and ship, but also of our lives.

ship came and Mat_14_33 # Then they that were in the ship came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth 



thou art the Son of God.

ship for they Joh_21_08 # And the other disciples came in a little ship; [for they were not far from land, but 
as it were two hundred cubits,] dragging the net with fishes.

ship going to Jon_01_03 # But Jonah rose up to flee unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD, and 
went down to Joppa; and he found a ship going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into
it, to go with them unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD.

ship he that Mar_05_18 # And when he was come into the ship, he that had been possessed with the devil 
prayed him that he might be with him.

ship he walked Mat_14_29 # And he said, Come. And when Peter was come down out of the ship, he walked
on the water, to go to Jesus.

ship his disciples Mat_08_23 # And when he was entered into a ship, his disciples followed him.

ship immediately and Joh_21_03 # Simon Peter saith unto them, I go a fishing. They say unto him, We also 
go with thee. They went forth, and entered into a ship immediately; and that night they caught nothing.

ship immediately there Mar_05_02 # And when he was come out of the ship, immediately there met him out
of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit,

ship in the Pro_30_19 # The way of an eagle in the air; the way of a serpent upon a rock; the way of a ship 
in the midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid.

ship into a Mat_14_13 # When Jesus heard [of it], he departed thence by ship into a desert place apart: and 
when the people had heard [thereof], they followed him on foot out of the cities.

ship into the Jon_01_05 # Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth 
the wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides
of the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep.

ship mending their Mar_01_19 # And when he had gone a little farther thence, he saw James the [son] of 
Zebedee, and John his brother, who also were in the ship mending their nets.

ship more than Act_27_11 # Nevertheless the centurion believed the master and the owner of the ship, more
than those things which were spoken by Paul.

ship of Adramyttium Act_27_02 # And entering into a ship of Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail 
by the coasts of Asia; [one] Aristarchus, a Macedonian of Thessalonica, being with us.

ship of Alexandria Act_27_06 # And there the centurion found a ship of Alexandria sailing into Italy; and 
he put us therein.

ship of Alexandria Act_28_11 # And after three months we departed in a ship of Alexandria, which had 
wintered in the isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux.

ship pass thereby Isa_33_21 # But there the glorious LORD [will be] unto us a place of broad rivers [and] 
streams; wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant ship pass thereby.

ship privately Mar_06_32 # And they departed into a desert place by ship privately.

ship sailing over Act_21_02 # And finding a ship sailing over unto Phenicia, we went aboard, and set forth.



ship should wait Mar_03_09 # And he spake to his disciples, that a small ship should wait on him because of
the multitude, lest they should throng him.

ship so that Mar_04_37 # And there arose a great storm of wind, and the waves beat into the ship, so that it 
was now full.

ship straightway they Mar_06_54 # And when they were come out of the ship, straightway they knew him,

ship that they Luk_05_07 # And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other ship, that 
they should come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink.

ship the wind Mat_14_32 # And when they were come into the ship, the wind ceased.

ship two hundred Act_27_37 # And we were in all in the ship two hundred threescore and sixteen souls.

ship unto the Mar_05_21 # And when Jesus was passed over again by ship unto the other side, much people
gathered unto him: and he was nigh unto the sea.

ship was at Joh_06_21 # Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the ship was at the
land whither they went.

ship was caught Act_27_15 # And when the ship was caught, and could not bear up into the wind, we let 
[her] drive.

ship was covered Mat_08_24 # And, behold, there arose a great tempest in the sea, insomuch that the ship 
was covered with the waves: but he was asleep.

ship was in Mar_06_47 # And when even was come, the ship was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the
land.

ship was like Jon_01_04 # But the LORD sent out a great wind into the sea, and there was a mighty tempest
in the sea, so that the ship was like to be broken.

ship was now Mat_14_24 # But the ship was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind 
was contrary.

ship was to Act_21_03 # Now when we had discovered Cyprus, we left it on the left hand, and sailed into 
Syria, and landed at Tyre: for there the ship was to unlade her burden.

ship when they Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down 
the boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

ship with his Luk_08_22 # Now it came to pass on a certain day, that he went into a ship with his disciples: 
and he said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of the lake. And they launched forth.

ship with his Mar_08_10 # And straightway he entered into a ship with his disciples, and came into the 
parts of Dalmanutha.

ship with the Mar_01_20 # And straightway he called them: and they left their father Zebedee in the ship 
with the hired servants, and went after him.

ship with them Mar_08_14 # Now [the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the ship 
with them more than one loaf.

ship with Zebedee Mat_04_21 # And going on from thence, he saw other two brethren, James [the son] of 



Zebedee, and John his brother, in a ship with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them.

ship ye cannot Act_27_31 # Paul said to the centurion and to the soldiers, Except these abide in the ship, ye 
cannot be saved.

ship Act_20_38 # Sorrowing most of all for the words which he spake, that they should see his face no more.
And they accompanied him unto the ship.

ship Act_27_18 # And we being exceedingly tossed with a tempest, the next [day] they lightened the ship;

ship Act_27_19 # And the third [day] we cast out with our own hands the tackling of the ship.

ship Act_27_22 # And now I exhort you to be of good cheer: for there shall be no loss of [any man's] life 
among you, but of the ship.

ship Act_27_39 # And when it was day, they knew not the land: but they discovered a certain creek with a 
shore, into the which they were minded, if it were possible, to thrust in the ship.

ship Luk_05_03 # And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would 
thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship.

Shiphi the son 1Ch_04_37 # And Ziza the son of Shiphi, the son of Allon, the son of Jedaiah, the son of 
Shimri, the son of Shemaiah;

Shiphmite 1Ch_27_27 # And over the vineyards [was] Shimei the Ramathite: over the increase of the 
vineyards for the wine cellars [was] Zabdi the Shiphmite:

Shiphrah and the Exo_01_15 # And the king of Egypt spake to the Hebrew midwives, of which the name of 
the one [was] Shiphrah, and the name of the other Puah:

Shiphtan Num_34_24 # And the prince of the tribe of the children of Ephraim, Kemuel the son of Shiphtan.

shipmaster and all Rev_18_17 # For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every shipmaster, 
and all the company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off,

shipmaster came to Jon_01_06 # So the shipmaster came to him, and said unto him, What meanest thou, O 
sleeper? arise, call upon thy God, if so be that God will think upon us, that we perish not.

shipmen deemed that Act_27_27 # But when the fourteenth night was come, as we were driven up and 
down in Adria, about midnight the shipmen deemed that they drew near to some country;

shipmen that had 1Ki_09_27 # And Hiram sent in the navy his servants, shipmen that had knowledge of the
sea, with the servants of Solomon.

shipmen were about Act_27_30 # And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let 
down the boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship,

shipping and came Joh_06_24 # When the people therefore saw that Jesus was not there, neither his 
disciples, they also took shipping, and came to Capernaum, seeking for Jesus.

ships and he Dan_11_40 # And at the time of the end shall the king of the south push at him: and the king of
the north shall come against him like a whirlwind, with chariots, and with horsemen, and with many ships; 
and he shall enter into the countries, and shall overflow and pass over.

ships and his Gen_49_13 # Zebulun shall dwell at the haven of the sea; and he [shall be] for an haven of 



ships; and his border [shall be] unto Zidon.

ships and sailors Rev_18_17 # For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every shipmaster, and
all the company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off,

ships and servants 2Ch_08_18 # And Huram sent him by the hands of his servants ships, and servants that 
had knowledge of the sea; and they went with the servants of Solomon to Ophir, and took thence four 
hundred and fifty talents of gold, and brought [them] to king Solomon.

ships as the Job_09_26 # They are passed away as the swift ships: as the eagle [that] hasteth to the prey.

ships Asher continued Jud_05_17 # Gilead abode beyond Jordan: and why did Dan remain in ships? Asher 
continued on the sea shore, and abode in his breaches.

ships But Jehoshaphat 1Ki_22_49 # Then said Ahaziah the son of Ahab unto Jehoshaphat, Let my servants 
go with thy servants in the ships. But Jehoshaphat would not.

ships by the Deu_28_68 # And the LORD shall bring thee into Egypt again with ships, by the way whereof I
spake unto thee, Thou shalt see it no more again: and there ye shall be sold unto your enemies for bondmen 
and bondwomen, and no man shall buy [you].

ships in Eziongaber 2Ch_20_36 # And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they 
made the ships in Eziongaber.

ships in Eziongeber 1Ki_09_26 # And king Solomon made a navy of ships in Eziongeber, which [is] beside 
Eloth, on the shore of the Red sea, in the land of Edom.

ships in the Rev_18_19 # And they cast dust on their heads, and cried, weeping and wailing, saying, Alas, 
alas, that great city, wherein were made rich all that had ships in the sea by reason of her costliness! for in 
one hour is she made desolate.

ships of Chittim Dan_11_30 # For the ships of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved,
and return, and have indignation against the holy covenant: so shall he do; he shall even return, and have 
intelligence with them that forsake the holy covenant.

ships of Tarshish 2Ch_09_21 # For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every 
three years once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks.

ships of Tarshish Eze_27_25 # The ships of Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market: and thou wast 
replenished, and made very glorious in the midst of the seas.

ships of Tarshish Isa_02_16 # And upon all the ships of Tarshish, and upon all pleasant pictures.

ships of Tarshish Isa_23_01 # The burden of Tyre. Howl, ye ships of Tarshish; for it is laid waste, so that 
there is no house, no entering in: from the land of Chittim it is revealed to them.

ships of Tarshish Isa_23_14 # Howl, ye ships of Tarshish: for your strength is laid waste.

ships of Tarshish Isa_60_09 # Surely the isles shall wait for me, and the ships of Tarshish first, to bring thy 
sons from far, their silver and their gold with them, unto the name of the LORD thy God, and to the Holy 
One of Israel, because he hath glorified thee.

ships of Tarshish Psa_48_07 # Thou breakest the ships of Tarshish with an east wind.

ships of Tharshish 1Ki_22_48 # Jehoshaphat made ships of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they 



went not; for the ships were broken at Eziongeber.

ships of the Eze_27_09 # The ancients of Gebal and the wise [men] thereof were in thee thy calkers: all the 
ships of the sea with their mariners were in thee to occupy thy merchandise.

ships shall come Num_24_24 # And ships [shall come] from the coast of Chittim, and shall afflict Asshur, 
and shall afflict Eber, and he also shall perish for ever.

ships she bringeth Pro_31_14 # She is like the merchants' ships; she bringeth her food from afar.

ships so that Luk_05_07 # And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other ship, that they 
should come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink.

ships standing by Luk_05_02 # And saw two ships standing by the lake: but the fishermen were gone out of 
them, and were washing [their] nets.

ships that do Psa_107_23 # They that go down to the sea in ships, that do business in great waters;

ships there is Psa_104_26 # There go the ships: [there is] that leviathan, [whom] thou hast made to play 
therein.

ships they shall Eze_27_29 # And all that handle the oar, the mariners, [and] all the pilots of the sea, shall 
come down from their ships, they shall stand upon the land;

ships to go 2Ch_20_36 # And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they made the
ships in Eziongaber.

ships to land Luk_05_11 # And when they had brought their ships to land, they forsook all, and followed 
him.

ships to make Eze_30_09 # In that day shall messengers go forth from me in ships to make the careless 
Ethiopians afraid, and great pain shall come upon them, as in the day of Egypt: for, lo, it cometh.

ships went to 2Ch_09_21 # For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three 
years once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks.

ships were broken 1Ki_22_48 # Jehoshaphat made ships of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went
not; for the ships were broken at Eziongeber.

ships were broken 2Ch_20_37 # Then Eliezer the son of Dodavah of Mareshah prophesied against 
Jehoshaphat, saying, Because thou hast joined thyself with Ahaziah, the LORD hath broken thy works. 
And the ships were broken, that they were not able to go to Tarshish.

ships were destroyed Rev_08_09 # And the third part of the creatures which were in the sea, and had life, 
died; and the third part of the ships were destroyed.

ships which though Jam_03_04 # Behold also the ships, which though [they be] so great, and [are] driven of 
fierce winds, yet are they turned about with a very small helm, whithersoever the governor listeth.

ships which was Luk_05_03 # And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him 
that he would thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship.

ships Isa_43_14 # Thus saith the LORD, your redeemer, the Holy One of Israel; For your sake I have sent 
to Babylon, and have brought down all their nobles, and the Chaldeans, whose cry [is] in the ships.



ships Mar_04_36 # And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the ship. 
And there were also with him other little ships.

shipwreck a night 2Co_11_25 # Thrice was I beaten with rods, once was I stoned, thrice I suffered 
shipwreck, a night and a day I have been in the deep;

shipwreck 1Ti_01_19 # Holding faith, and a good conscience; which some having put away concerning faith
have made shipwreck:

stewardship for thou Luk_16_02 # And he called him, and said unto him, How is it that I hear this of thee? 
give an account of thy stewardship; for thou mayest be no longer steward.

stewardship I cannot Luk_16_03 # Then the steward said within himself, What shall I do? for my lord 
taketh away from me the stewardship: I cannot dig; to beg I am ashamed.

stewardship they may Luk_16_04 # I am resolved what to do, that, when I am put out of the stewardship, 
they may receive me into their houses.

suretiship is sure Pro_11_15 # He that is surety for a stranger shall smart [for it]: and he that hateth 
suretiship is sure.

workmanship created in Eph_02_10 # For we are his workmanship, created in Christ Jesus unto good 
works, which God hath before ordained that we should walk in them.

workmanship every willing 1Ch_28_21 # And, behold, the courses of the priests and the Levites, [even they 
shall be with thee] for all the service of the house of God: and [there shall be] with thee for all manner of 
workmanship every willing skilful man, for any manner of service: also the princes and all the people [will 
be] wholly at thy commandment.

workmanship of thy Eze_28_13 # Thou hast been in Eden the garden of God; every precious stone [was] thy
covering, the sardius, topaz, and the diamond, the beryl, the onyx, and the jasper, the sapphire, the 
emerald, and the carbuncle, and gold: the workmanship of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was prepared in 
thee in the day that thou wast created.

workmanship thereof 2Ki_16_10 # And king Ahaz went to Damascus to meet Tiglathpileser king of Assyria,
and saw an altar that [was] at Damascus: and king Ahaz sent to Urijah the priest the fashion of the altar, 
and the pattern of it, according to all the workmanship thereof.

workmanship Exo_31_03 # And I have filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, and in understanding, 
and in knowledge, and in all manner of workmanship,

workmanship Exo_31_05 # And in cutting of stones, to set [them], and in carving of timber, to work in all 
manner of workmanship.

workmanship Exo_35_31 # And he hath filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, in understanding, and 
in knowledge, and in all manner of workmanship;

worship all they Psa_22_29 # All [they that be] fat upon earth shall eat and worship: all they that go down 
to the dust shall bow before him: and none can keep alive his own soul.

worship and bow Psa_95_06 # O come, let us worship and bow down: let us kneel before the LORD our 
maker.

worship and come Gen_22_05 # And Abraham said unto his young men, Abide ye here with the ass; and I 
and the lad will go yonder and worship, and come again to you.



worship and humility Col_02_23 # Which things have indeed a show of wisdom in will worship, and 
humility, and neglecting of the body; not in any honour to the satisfying of the flesh.

worship and said Jos_05_14 # And he said, Nay; but [as] captain of the host of the LORD am I now come. 
And Joshua fell on his face to the earth, and did worship, and said unto him, What saith my lord unto his 
servant?

worship and that Zep_01_05 # And them that worship the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them 
that worship [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham;

worship and to 1Sa_01_03 # And this man went up out of his city yearly to worship and to sacrifice unto the
LORD of hosts in Shiloh. And the two sons of Eli, Hophni and Phinehas, the priests of the LORD, [were] 
there.

worship and to 2Ki_17_36 # But the LORD, who brought you up out of the land of Egypt with great power 
and a stretched out arm, him shall ye fear, and him shall ye worship, and to him shall ye do sacrifice.

worship any god Dan_03_28 # [Then] Nebuchadnezzar spake, and said, Blessed [be] the God of Shadrach, 
Meshach, and Abednego, who hath sent his angel, and delivered his servants that trusted in him, and have 
changed the king's word, and yielded their bodies, that they might not serve nor worship any god, except 
their own God.

worship any strange Psa_81_09 # There shall no strange god be in thee; neither shalt thou worship any 
strange god.

worship at his Psa_132_07 # We will go into his tabernacles: we will worship at his footstool.

worship at his Psa_99_05 # Exalt ye the LORD our God, and worship at his footstool; [for] he [is] holy.

worship at his Psa_99_09 # Exalt the LORD our God, and worship at his holy hill; for the LORD our God 
[is] holy.

worship at the Eze_46_02 # And the prince shall enter by the way of the porch of [that] gate without, and 
shall stand by the post of the gate, and the priests shall prepare his burnt offering and his peace offerings, 
and he shall worship at the threshold of the gate: then he shall go forth; but the gate shall not be shut until 
the evening.

worship at the Eze_46_03 # Likewise the people of the land shall worship at the door of this gate before the 
LORD in the sabbaths and in the new moons.

worship at the Joh_12_20 # And there were certain Greeks among them that came up to worship at the 
feast:

worship because of Isa_49_07 # Thus saith the LORD, the Redeemer of Israel, [and] his Holy One, to him 
whom man despiseth, to him whom the nation abhorreth, to a servant of rulers, Kings shall see and arise, 
princes also shall worship, because of the LORD that is faithful, [and] the Holy One of Israel, and he shall 
choose thee.

worship before me Isa_66_23 # And it shall come to pass, [that] from one new moon to another, and from 
one sabbath to another, shall all flesh come to worship before me, saith the LORD.

worship before one 2Ch_32_12 # Hath not the same Hezekiah taken away his high places and his altars, 
and commanded Judah and Jerusalem, saying, Ye shall worship before one altar, and burn incense upon it?



worship before the 1Ki_12_30 # And this thing became a sin: for the people went [to worship] before the 
one, [even] unto Dan.

worship before the Deu_26_10 # And now, behold, I have brought the firstfruits of the land, which thou, O 
LORD, hast given me. And thou shalt set it before the LORD thy God, and worship before the LORD thy 
God:

worship before the Rev_22_08 # And I John saw these things, and heard [them]. And when I had heard and
seen, I fell down to worship before the feet of the angel which showed me these things.

worship before thee Psa_22_27 # All the ends of the world shall remember and turn unto the LORD: and 
all the kindreds of the nations shall worship before thee.

worship before thee Psa_86_09 # All nations whom thou hast made shall come and worship before thee, O 
Lord; and shall glorify thy name.

worship before thee Rev_15_04 # Who shall not fear thee, O Lord, and glorify thy name? for [thou] only 
[art] holy: for all nations shall come and worship before thee; for thy judgments are made manifest.

worship before this 2Ki_18_22 # But if ye say unto me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is] not that he, 
whose high places and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and hath said to Judah and Jerusalem, Ye 
shall worship before this altar in Jerusalem?

worship before this Isa_36_07 # But if thou say to me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is it] not he, whose 
high places and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and said to Judah and to Jerusalem, Ye shall 
worship before this altar?

worship before thy Rev_03_09 # Behold, I will make them of the synagogue of Satan, which say they are 
Jews, and are not, but do lie; behold, I will make them to come and worship before thy feet, and to know 
that I have loved thee.

worship devils and Rev_09_20 # And the rest of the men which were not killed by these plagues yet 
repented not of the works of their hands, that they should not worship devils, and idols of gold, and silver, 
and brass, and stone, and of wood: which neither can see, nor hear, nor walk:

worship for salvation Joh_04_22 # Ye worship ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation 
is of the Jews.

worship God and 1Co_14_25 # And thus are the secrets of his heart made manifest; and so falling down on 
[his] face he will worship God, and report that God is in you of a truth.

worship God contrary Act_18_13 # Saying, This [fellow] persuadeth men to worship God contrary to the 
law.

worship God for Rev_19_10 # And I fell at his feet to worship him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] 
not: I am thy fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the 
testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

worship God in Php_03_03 # For we are the circumcision, which worship God in the spirit, and rejoice in 
Christ Jesus, and have no confidence in the flesh.

worship God Rev_22_09 # Then saith he unto me, See [thou do it] not: for I am thy fellowservant, and of 
thy brethren the prophets, and of them which keep the sayings of this book: worship God.

worship her and Jer_44_19 # And when we burned incense to the queen of heaven, and poured out drink 



offerings unto her, did we make her cakes to worship her, and pour out drink offerings unto her, without 
our men?

worship him all Psa_97_07 # Confounded be all they that serve graven images, that boast themselves of 
idols: worship him, all [ye] gods.

worship him also Mat_02_08 # And he sent them to Bethlehem, and said, Go and search diligently for the 
young child; and when ye have found [him], bring me word again, that I may come and worship him also.

worship him And Rev_19_10 # And I fell at his feet to worship him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] 
not: I am thy fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the 
testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

worship him declare Act_17_23 # For as I passed by, and beheld your devotions, I found an altar with this 
inscription, TO THE UNKNOWN GOD. Whom therefore ye ignorantly worship, him declare I unto you.

worship him every Zep_02_11 # The LORD [will be] terrible unto them: for he will famish all the gods of 
the earth; and [men] shall worship him, every one from his place, [even] all the isles of the heathen.

worship him in Joh_04_24 # God [is] a Spirit: and they that worship him must worship [him] in spirit and 
in truth.

worship him must Joh_04_24 # God [is] a Spirit: and they that worship him must worship [him] in spirit 
and in truth.

worship him that Rev_04_10 # The four and twenty elders fall down before him that sat on the throne, and 
worship him that liveth for ever and ever, and cast their crowns before the throne, saying,

worship him that Rev_14_07 # Saying with a loud voice, Fear God, and give glory to him; for the hour of 
his judgment is come: and worship him that made heaven, and earth, and the sea, and the fountains of 
waters.

worship him whose Rev_13_08 # And all that dwell upon the earth shall worship him, whose names are not 
written in the book of life of the Lamb slain from the foundation of the world.

worship him Heb_01_06 # And again, when he bringeth in the firstbegotten into the world, he saith, And let
all the angels of God worship him.

worship him Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship the 
Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worship him Mat_02_02 # Saying, Where is he that is born King of the Jews? for we have seen his star in 
the east, and are come to worship him.

worship I the Act_24_14 # But this I confess unto thee, that after the way which they call heresy, so worship
I the God of my fathers, believing all things which are written in the law and in the prophets:

worship in the Jer_26_02 # Thus saith the LORD; Stand in the court of the LORD'S house, and speak unto 
all the cities of Judah, which come to worship in the LORD'S house, all the words that I command thee to 
speak unto them; diminish not a word:

worship in the Luk_14_10 # But when thou art bidden, go and sit down in the lowest room; that when he 
that bade thee cometh, he may say unto thee, Friend, go up higher: then shalt thou have worship in the 
presence of them that sit at meat with thee.



worship me all Luk_04_07 # If thou therefore wilt worship me, all shall be thine.

worship me teaching Mar_07_07 # Howbeit in vain do they worship me, teaching [for] doctrines the 
commandments of men.

worship me teaching Mat_15_09 # But in vain they do worship me, teaching [for] doctrines the 
commandments of men.

worship me Mat_04_09 # And saith unto him, All these things will I give thee, if thou wilt fall down and 
worship me.

worship no other Exo_34_14 # For thou shalt worship no other god: for the LORD, whose name [is] 
Jealous, [is] a jealous God:

worship not ye Dan_03_15 # Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, 
harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the image which I 
have made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery 
furnace; and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands?

worship other gods Deu_30_17 # But if thine heart turn away, so that thou wilt not hear, but shalt be drawn
away, and worship other gods, and serve them;

worship shall go Eze_46_09 # But when the people of the land shall come before the LORD in the solemn 
feasts, he that entereth in by the way of the north gate to worship shall go out by the way of the south gate; 
and he that entereth by the way of the south gate shall go forth by the way of the north gate: he shall not 
return by the way of the gate whereby he came in, but shall go forth over against it.

worship the beast Rev_14_09 # And the third angel followed them, saying with a loud voice, If any man 
worship the beast and his image, and receive [his] mark in his forehead, or in his hand,

worship the beast Rev_14_11 # And the smoke of their torment ascendeth up for ever and ever: and they 
have no rest day nor night, who worship the beast and his image, and whosoever receiveth the mark of his 
name.

worship the Father Joh_04_21 # Jesus saith unto her, Woman, believe me, the hour cometh, when ye shall 
neither in this mountain, nor yet at Jerusalem, worship the Father.

worship the Father Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship
the Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worship the first Rev_13_12 # And he exerciseth all the power of the first beast before him, and causeth the 
earth and them which dwell therein to worship the first beast, whose deadly wound was healed.

worship the golden Dan_03_05 # [That] at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, 
psaltery, dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar
the king hath set up:

worship the golden Dan_03_10 # Thou, O king, hast made a decree, that every man that shall hear the 
sound of the cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, shall fall down and 
worship the golden image:

worship the golden Dan_03_12 # There are certain Jews whom thou hast set over the affairs of the province
of Babylon, Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego; these men, O king, have not regarded thee: they serve not 
thy gods, nor worship the golden image which thou hast set up.



worship the golden Dan_03_14 # Nebuchadnezzar spake and said unto them, [Is it] true, O Shadrach, 
Meshach, and Abednego, do not ye serve my gods, nor worship the golden image which I have set up?

worship the golden Dan_03_18 # But if not, be it known unto thee, O king, that we will not serve thy gods, 
nor worship the golden image which thou hast set up.

worship the host Act_07_42 # Then God turned, and gave them up to worship the host of heaven; as it is 
written in the book of the prophets, O ye house of Israel, have ye offered to me slain beasts and sacrifices 
[by the space of] forty years in the wilderness?

worship the host Zep_01_05 # And them that worship the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that
worship [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham;

worship the image Dan_03_15 # Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, 
harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the image which I 
have made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery 
furnace; and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands?

worship the image Rev_13_15 # And he had power to give life unto the image of the beast, that the image of 
the beast should both speak, and cause that as many as would not worship the image of the beast should be 
killed.

worship the King Zec_14_16 # And it shall come to pass, [that] every one that is left of all the nations which 
came against Jerusalem shall even go up from year to year to worship the King, the LORD of hosts, and to 
keep the feast of tabernacles.

worship the King Zec_14_17 # And it shall be, [that] whoso will not come up of [all] the families of the earth
unto Jerusalem to worship the King, the LORD of hosts, even upon them shall be no rain.

worship the LORD 1Ch_16_29 # Give unto the LORD the glory [due] unto his name: bring an offering, and
come before him: worship the LORD in the beauty of holiness.

worship the LORD 1Sa_15_25 # Now therefore, I pray thee, pardon my sin, and turn again with me, that I 
may worship the LORD.

worship the LORD 1Sa_15_30 # Then he said, I have sinned: [yet] honour me now, I pray thee, before the 
elders of my people, and before Israel, and turn again with me, that I may worship the LORD thy God.

worship the LORD Isa_27_13 # And it shall come to pass in that day, [that] the great trumpet shall be 
blown, and they shall come which were ready to perish in the land of Assyria, and the outcasts in the land 
of Egypt, and shall worship the LORD in the holy mount at Jerusalem.

worship the LORD Jer_07_02 # Stand in the gate of the LORD's house, and proclaim there this word, and 
say, Hear the word of the LORD, all [ye of] Judah, that enter in at these gates to worship the LORD.

worship the Lord Luk_04_08 # And Jesus answered and said unto him, Get thee behind me, Satan: for it is 
written, Thou shalt worship the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve.

worship the Lord Mat_04_10 # Then saith Jesus unto him, Get thee hence, Satan: for it is written, Thou 
shalt worship the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve.

worship the LORD Psa_29_02 # Give unto the LORD the glory due unto his name; worship the LORD in 
the beauty of holiness.

worship the LORD Psa_96_09 # O worship the LORD in the beauty of holiness: fear before him, all the 



earth.

worship the work Isa_02_08 # Their land also is full of idols; they worship the work of their own hands, 
that which their own fingers have made:

worship the work Mic_05_13 # Thy graven images also will I cut off, and thy standing images out of the 
midst of thee; and thou shalt no more worship the work of thine hands.

worship thee and Psa_66_04 # All the earth shall worship thee, and shall sing unto thee; they shall sing [to] 
thy name. Selah.

worship them and Act_07_43 # Yea, ye took up the tabernacle of Moloch, and the star of your god 
Remphan, figures which ye made to worship them: and I will carry you away beyond Babylon.

worship them and Deu_04_19 # And lest thou lift up thine eyes unto heaven, and when thou seest the sun, 
and the moon, and the stars, [even] all the host of heaven, shouldest be driven to worship them, and serve 
them, which the LORD thy God hath divided unto all nations under the whole heaven.

worship them and Jer_25_06 # And go not after other gods to serve them, and to worship them, and 
provoke me not to anger with the works of your hands; and I will do you no hurt.

worship them I Deu_08_19 # And it shall be, if thou do at all forget the LORD thy God, and walk after 
other gods, and serve them, and worship them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish.

worship them shall Jer_13_10 # This evil people, which refuse to hear my words, which walk in the 
imagination of their heart, and walk after other gods, to serve them, and to worship them, shall even be as 
this girdle, which is good for nothing.

worship them 1Ki_09_06 # [But] if ye shall at all turn from following me, ye or your children, and will not 
keep my commandments [and] my statutes which I have set before you, but go and serve other gods, and 
worship them:

worship them 2Ch_07_19 # But if ye turn away, and forsake my statutes and my commandments, which I 
have set before you, and shall go and serve other gods, and worship them;

worship them Deu_11_16 # Take heed to yourselves, that your heart be not deceived, and ye turn aside, and 
serve other gods, and worship them;

worship there and 2Ki_05_18 # In this thing the LORD pardon thy servant, [that] when my master goeth 
into the house of Rimmon to worship there, and he leaneth on my hand, and I bow myself in the house of 
Rimmon: when I bow down myself in the house of Rimmon, the LORD pardon thy servant in this thing.

worship therein Rev_11_01 # And there was given me a reed like unto a rod: and the angel stood, saying, 
Rise, and measure the temple of God, and the altar, and them that worship therein.

worship thou him Psa_45_11 # So shall the king greatly desire thy beauty: for he [is] thy Lord; and worship
thou him.

worship to the Isa_02_20 # In that day a man shall cast his idols of silver, and his idols of gold, which they 
made [each one] for himself to worship, to the moles and to the bats;

worship toward thy Psa_05_07 # But as for me, I will come [into] thy house in the multitude of thy mercy: 
[and] in thy fear will I worship toward thy holy temple.

worship toward thy Psa_138_02 # I will worship toward thy holy temple, and praise thy name for thy 



lovingkindness and for thy truth: for thou hast magnified thy word above all thy name.

worship ye afar Exo_24_01 # And he said unto Moses, Come up unto the LORD, thou, and Aaron, Nadab, 
and Abihu, and seventy of the elders of Israel; and worship ye afar off.

worship ye know Joh_04_22 # Ye worship ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation is of 
the Jews.

worship Act_08_27 # And he arose and went: and, behold, a man of Ethiopia, an eunuch of great authority 
under Candace queen of the Ethiopians, who had the charge of all her treasure, and had come to Jerusalem
for to worship,

worship Act_24_11 # Because that thou mayest understand, that there are yet but twelve days since I went 
up to Jerusalem for to worship.

worship Isa_46_06 # They lavish gold out of the bag, and weigh silver in the balance, [and] hire a 
goldsmith; and he maketh it a god: they fall down, yea, they worship.

worship Joh_04_20 # Our fathers worshipped in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the place 
where men ought to worship.

worshipped all the 2Ch_33_03 # For he built again the high places which Hezekiah his father had broken 
down, and he reared up altars for Baalim, and made groves, and worshipped all the host of heaven, and 
served them.

worshipped all the 2Ki_17_16 # And they left all the commandments of the LORD their God, and made 
them molten images, [even] two calves, and made a grove, and worshipped all the host of heaven, and 
served Baal.

worshipped all the 2Ki_21_03 # For he built up again the high places which Hezekiah his father had 
destroyed; and he reared up altars for Baal, and made a grove, as did Ahab king of Israel; and worshipped 
all the host of heaven, and served them.

worshipped and praised 2Ch_07_03 # And when all the children of Israel saw how the fire came down, and 
the glory of the LORD upon the house, they bowed themselves with their faces to the ground upon the 
pavement, and worshipped, and praised the LORD, [saying], For [he is] good; for his mercy [endureth] for 
ever.

worshipped and returned Jud_07_15 # And it was [so], when Gideon heard the telling of the dream, and the
interpretation thereof, that he worshipped, and returned into the host of Israel, and said, Arise; for the 
LORD hath delivered into your hand the host of Midian.

worshipped and served Rom_01_25 # Who changed the truth of God into a lie, and worshipped and served 
the creature more than the Creator, who is blessed for ever. Amen.

worshipped and the 2Ch_29_28 # And all the congregation worshipped, and the singers sang, and the 
trumpeters sounded: [and] all [this continued] until the burnt offering was finished.

worshipped Ashtoreth the 1Ki_11_33 # Because that they have forsaken me, and have worshipped 
Ashtoreth the goddess of the Zidonians, Chemosh the god of the Moabites, and Milcom the god of the 
children of Ammon, and have not walked in my ways, to do [that which is] right in mine eyes, and [to keep] 
my statutes and my judgments, as [did] David his father.

worshipped before the 1Sa_01_19 # And they rose up in the morning early, and worshipped before the 
LORD, and returned, and came to their house to Ramah: and Elkanah knew Hannah his wife; and the 



LORD remembered her.

worshipped Daniel and Dan_02_46 # Then the king Nebuchadnezzar fell upon his face, and worshipped 
Daniel, and commanded that they should offer an oblation and sweet odours unto him.

worshipped every man Exo_33_10 # And all the people saw the cloudy pillar stand [at] the tabernacle door:
and all the people rose up and worshipped, every man [in] his tent door.

worshipped God behold 2Sa_15_32 # And it came to pass, that [when] David was come to the top [of the 
mount], where he worshipped God, behold, Hushai the Archite came to meet him with his coat rent, and 
earth upon his head:

worshipped God heard Act_16_14 # And a certain woman named Lydia, a seller of purple, of the city of 
Thyatira, which worshipped God, heard [us]: whose heart the Lord opened, that she attended unto the 
things which were spoken of Paul.

worshipped God that Rev_19_04 # And the four and twenty elders and the four beasts fell down and 
worshipped God that sat on the throne, saying, Amen; Alleluia.

worshipped God whose Act_18_07 # And he departed thence, and entered into a certain [man's] house, 
named Justus, [one] that worshipped God, whose house joined hard to the synagogue.

worshipped God Rev_07_11 # And all the angels stood round about the throne, and [about] the elders and 
the four beasts, and fell before the throne on their faces, and worshipped God,

worshipped God Rev_11_16 # And the four and twenty elders, which sat before God on their seats, fell 
upon their faces, and worshipped God,

worshipped him and 1Ki_22_53 # For he served Baal, and worshipped him, and provoked to anger the 
LORD God of Israel, according to all that his father had done.

worshipped him and Luk_24_52 # And they worshipped him, and returned to Jerusalem with great joy:

worshipped him and Mat_02_11 # And when they were come into the house, they saw the young child with 
Mary his mother, and fell down, and worshipped him: and when they had opened their treasures, they 
presented unto him gifts; gold, and frankincense, and myrrh.

worshipped him but Mat_28_17 # And when they saw him, they worshipped him: but some doubted.

worshipped him saying Mat_08_02 # And, behold, there came a leper and worshipped him, saying, Lord, if 
thou wilt, thou canst make me clean.

worshipped him saying Mat_09_18 # While he spake these things unto them, behold, there came a certain 
ruler, and worshipped him, saying, My daughter is even now dead: but come and lay thy hand upon her, 
and she shall live.

worshipped him saying Mat_14_33 # Then they that were in the ship came and worshipped him, saying, Of 
a truth thou art the Son of God.

worshipped him saying Mat_15_25 # Then came she and worshipped him, saying, Lord, help me.

worshipped him saying Mat_18_26 # The servant therefore fell down, and worshipped him, saying, Lord, 
have patience with me, and I will pay thee all.

worshipped him that Rev_05_14 # And the four beasts said, Amen. And the four [and] twenty elders fell 



down and worshipped him that liveth for ever and ever.

worshipped him 1Ki_16_31 # And it came to pass, as if it had been a light thing for him to walk in the sins 
of Jeroboam the son of Nebat, that he took to wife Jezebel the daughter of Ethbaal king of the Zidonians, 
and went and served Baal, and worshipped him.

worshipped him Act_10_25 # And as Peter was coming in, Cornelius met him, and fell down at his feet, and 
worshipped [him].

worshipped him Joh_09_38 # And he said, Lord, I believe. And he worshipped him.

worshipped him Mar_05_06 # But when he saw Jesus afar off, he ran and worshipped him,

worshipped him Mar_15_19 # And they smote him on the head with a reed, and did spit upon him, and 
bowing [their] knees worshipped him.

worshipped him Mat_28_09 # And as they went to tell his disciples, behold, Jesus met them, saying, All hail.
And they came and held him by the feet, and worshipped him.

worshipped his image Rev_16_02 # And the first went, and poured out his vial upon the earth; and there 
fell a noisome and grievous sore upon the men which had the mark of the beast, and [upon] them which 
worshipped his image.

worshipped his image Rev_19_20 # And the beast was taken, and with him the false prophet that wrought 
miracles before him, with which he deceived them that had received the mark of the beast, and them that 
worshipped his image. These both were cast alive into a lake of fire burning with brimstone.

worshipped in this Joh_04_20 # Our fathers worshipped in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is 
the place where men ought to worship.

worshipped it and Exo_32_08 # They have turned aside quickly out of the way which I commanded them: 
they have made them a molten calf, and have worshipped it, and have sacrificed thereunto, and said, These 
[be] thy gods, O Israel, which have brought thee up out of the land of Egypt.

worshipped leaning upon Heb_11_21 # By faith Jacob, when he was a dying, blessed both the sons of 
Joseph; and worshipped, [leaning] upon the top of his staff.

worshipped other gods Jer_22_09 # Then they shall answer, Because they have forsaken the covenant of the
LORD their God, and worshipped other gods, and served them.

worshipped so that 2Th_02_04 # Who opposeth and exalteth himself above all that is called God, or that is 
worshipped; so that he as God sitteth in the temple of God, showing himself that he is God.

worshipped the beast Rev_13_04 # And they worshipped the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and 
they worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him?

worshipped the beast Rev_20_04 # And I saw thrones, and they sat upon them, and judgment was given 
unto them: and [I saw] the souls of them that were beheaded for the witness of Jesus, and for the word of 
God, and which had not worshipped the beast, neither his image, neither had received [his] mark upon 
their foreheads, or in their hands; and they lived and reigned with Christ a thousand years.

worshipped the dragon Rev_13_04 # And they worshipped the dragon which gave power unto the beast: 
and they worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him?

worshipped the golden Dan_03_07 # Therefore at that time, when all the people heard the sound of the 



cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, and all kinds of music, all the people, the nations, and the languages, 
fell down [and] worshipped the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king had set up.

worshipped the LORD 1Ch_29_20 # And David said to all the congregation, Now bless the LORD your 
God. And all the congregation blessed the LORD God of their fathers, and bowed down their heads, and 
worshipped the LORD, and the king.

worshipped the LORD 1Sa_01_28 # Therefore also I have lent him to the LORD; as long as he liveth he 
shall be lent to the LORD. And he worshipped the LORD there.

worshipped the LORD 1Sa_15_31 # So Samuel turned again after Saul; and Saul worshipped the LORD.

worshipped the LORD Gen_24_26 # And the man bowed down his head, and worshipped the LORD.

worshipped the LORD Gen_24_48 # And I bowed down my head, and worshipped the LORD, and blessed 
the LORD God of my master Abraham, which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's 
daughter unto his son.

worshipped the LORD Gen_24_52 # And it came to pass, that, when Abraham's servant heard their words,
he worshipped the LORD, [bowing himself] to the earth.

worshipped the LORD Neh_08_06 # And Ezra blessed the LORD, the great God. And all the people 
answered, Amen, Amen, with lifting up their hands: and they bowed their heads, and worshipped the 
LORD with [their] faces to the ground.

worshipped the LORD Neh_09_03 # And they stood up in their place, and read in the book of the law of the
LORD their God [one] fourth part of the day; and [another] fourth part they confessed, and worshipped 
the LORD their God.

worshipped the molten Psa_106_19 # They made a calf in Horeb, and worshipped the molten image.

worshipped the sun Eze_08_16 # And he brought me into the inner court of the LORD'S house, and, 
behold, at the door of the temple of the LORD, between the porch and the altar, [were] about five and 
twenty men, with their backs toward the temple of the LORD, and their faces toward the east; and they 
worshipped the sun toward the east.

worshipped the works Jer_01_16 # And I will utter my judgments against them touching all their 
wickedness, who have forsaken me, and have burned incense unto other gods, and worshipped the works of
their own hands.

worshipped them and 1Ki_09_09 # And they shall answer, Because they forsook the LORD their God, who 
brought forth their fathers out of the land of Egypt, and have taken hold upon other gods, and have 
worshipped them, and served them: therefore hath the LORD brought upon them all this evil.

worshipped them and 2Ch_07_22 # And it shall be answered, Because they forsook the LORD God of their 
fathers, which brought them forth out of the land of Egypt, and laid hold on other gods, and worshipped 
them, and served them: therefore hath he brought all this evil upon them.

worshipped them and Jer_16_11 # Then shalt thou say unto them, Because your fathers have forsaken me, 
saith the LORD, and have walked after other gods, and have served them, and have worshipped them, and 
have forsaken me, and have not kept my law;

worshipped them either Deu_17_03 # And hath gone and served other gods, and worshipped them, either 
the sun, or moon, or any of the host of heaven, which I have not commanded;



worshipped them gods Deu_29_26 # For they went and served other gods, and worshipped them, gods 
whom they knew not, and [whom] he had not given unto them:

worshipped them 2Ki_21_21 # And he walked in all the way that his father walked in, and served the idols 
that his father served, and worshipped them:

worshipped then he 2Sa_12_20 # Then David arose from the earth, and washed, and anointed [himself], 
and changed his apparel, and came into the house of the LORD, and worshipped: then he came to his own 
house; and when he required, they set bread before him, and he did eat.

worshipped they shall Jer_08_02 # And they shall spread them before the sun, and the moon, and all the 
host of heaven, whom they have loved, and whom they have served, and after whom they have walked, and 
whom they have sought, and whom they have worshipped: they shall not be gathered, nor be buried; they 
shall be for dung upon the face of the earth.

worshipped with men's Act_17_25 # Neither is worshipped with men's hands, as though he needed any 
thing, seeing he giveth to all life, and breath, and all things;

worshipped 2Ch_29_29 # And when they had made an end of offering, the king and all that were present 
with him bowed themselves, and worshipped.

worshipped 2Ch_29_30 # Moreover Hezekiah the king and the princes commanded the Levites to sing 
praise unto the LORD with the words of David, and of Asaph the seer. And they sang praises with gladness,
and they bowed their heads and worshipped.

worshipped Exo_04_31 # And the people believed: and when they heard that the LORD had visited the 
children of Israel, and that he had looked upon their affliction, then they bowed their heads and 
worshipped.

worshipped Exo_12_27 # That ye shall say, It [is] the sacrifice of the LORD'S passover, who passed over 
the houses of the children of Israel in Egypt, when he smote the Egyptians, and delivered our houses. And 
the people bowed the head and worshipped.

worshipped Exo_34_08 # And Moses made haste, and bowed his head toward the earth, and worshipped.

worshipped Job_01_20 # Then Job arose, and rent his mantle, and shaved his head, and fell down upon the 
ground, and worshipped,

worshipper of God Joh_09_31 # Now we know that God heareth not sinners: but if any man be a 
worshipper of God, and doeth his will, him he heareth.

worshipper of the Act_19_35 # And when the townclerk had appeased the people, he said, [Ye] men of 
Ephesus, what man is there that knoweth not how that the city of the Ephesians is a worshipper of the great
goddess Diana, and of the [image] which fell down from Jupiter?

worshippers of Baal 2Ki_10_19 # Now therefore call unto me all the prophets of Baal, all his servants, and 
all his priests; let none be wanting: for I have a great sacrifice [to do] to Baal; whosoever shall be wanting, 
he shall not live. But Jehu did [it] in subtlety, to the intent that he might destroy the worshippers of Baal.

worshippers of Baal 2Ki_10_21 # And Jehu sent through all Israel: and all the worshippers of Baal came, so
that there was not a man left that came not. And they came into the house of Baal; and the house of Baal 
was full from one end to another.

worshippers of Baal 2Ki_10_22 # And he said unto him that [was] over the vestry, Bring forth vestments 
for all the worshippers of Baal. And he brought them forth vestments.



worshippers of Baal 2Ki_10_23 # And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, 
and said unto the worshippers of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of 
the LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only.

worshippers of Baal 2Ki_10_23 # And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, 
and said unto the worshippers of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of 
the LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only.

worshippers once purged Heb_10_02 # For then would they not have ceased to be offered? because that the 
worshippers once purged should have had no more conscience of sins.

worshippers shall worship Joh_04_23 # But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall 
worship the Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him.

worshippeth it and Isa_44_17 # And the residue thereof he maketh a god, [even] his graven image: he 
falleth down unto it, and worshippeth [it], and prayeth unto it, and saith, Deliver me; for thou [art] my god.

worshippeth it he Isa_44_15 # Then shall it be for a man to burn: for he will take thereof, and warm 
himself; yea, he kindleth [it], and baketh bread; yea, he maketh a god, and worshippeth [it]; he maketh it a 
graven image, and falleth down thereto.

worshippeth shall the Dan_03_06 # And whoso falleth not down and worshippeth shall the same hour be 
cast into the midst of a burning fiery furnace.

worshippeth that he Dan_03_11 # And whoso falleth not down and worshippeth, [that] he should be cast 
into the midst of a burning fiery furnace.

worshippeth thee Neh_09_06 # Thou, [even] thou, [art] LORD alone; thou hast made heaven, the heaven of 
heavens, with all their host, the earth, and all [things] that [are] therein, the seas, and all that [is] therein, 
and thou preservest them all; and the host of heaven worshippeth thee.

worshippeth Act_19_27 # So that not only this our craft is in danger to be set at nought; but also that the 
temple of the great goddess Diana should be despised, and her magnificence should be destroyed, whom all 
Asia and the world worshippeth.

worshipping him and Mat_20_20 # Then came to him the mother of Zebedee's children with her sons, 
worshipping [him], and desiring a certain thing of him.

worshipping in the 2Ki_19_37 # And it came to pass, as he was worshipping in the house of Nisroch his god,
that Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword: and they escaped into the land of 
Armenia. And Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead.

worshipping in the Isa_37_38 # And it came to pass, as he was worshipping in the house of Nisroch his god, 
that Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword; and they escaped into the land of 
Armenia: and Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead.

worshipping of angels Col_02_18 # Let no man beguile you of your reward in a voluntary humility and 
worshipping of angels, intruding into those things which he hath not seen, vainly puffed up by his fleshly 
mind,

worshipping the LORD 2Ch_20_18 # And Jehoshaphat bowed his head with [his] face to the ground: and 
all Judah and the inhabitants of Jerusalem fell before the LORD, worshipping the LORD.



Bible Phrases for Individual word studies

ship again departed Mar_08_13 

ship aground Act_27_41 

ship came Mat_14_33 

ship going Jon_01_03 

ship immediately Joh_21_03 

ship into Jon_01_05 

ship mending their nets Mar_01_19 

ship sailing over unto phenicia Act_21_02 

ship two hundred threescore Act_27_37 

ship was Act_21_03 

ship was Mar_06_47 

ship was at Joh_06_21 

ship was caught Act_27_15 

ship was covered with Mat_08_24 

ship was like Jon_01_04 

ship was now Mat_14_24 

ship with Mar_01_20 

ship with his disciples Luk_08_22 

ship with his disciples Mar_08_10 

ship with them more than one loaf Mar_08_14 

ship with zebedee their father Mat_04_21 

shipmen deemed Act_27_27 

shipmen were about Act_27_30 

ships were broken 2Ch_20_37 

ships were broken at eziongeber 1Ki_22_48 

ships were destroyed Rev_08_09 



worship at Joh_12_20 

worship at his footstool Psa_99_05 

worship at his holy hill Psa_99_09 

worship before Deu_26_10 

worship before Rev_22_08 

worship before me Isa_66_23 

worship before thee Psa_86_09 

worship before thee Rev_15_04 

worship before thy feet Rev_03_09 

worship god Rev_19_10 

worship god Rev_22_09 

worship god contrary Act_18_13 

worship her Jer_44_19 

worship him Joh_04_23 

worship him Mat_02_02 

worship him Psa_97_07 

worship him Rev_14_07 

worship him Rev_19_10 

worship him Rev_04_10 

worship him also Mat_02_08 

worship him must worship Joh_04_24 

worship me Mat_04_09 

worship other gods Deu_30_17 

worship shall go out by Eze_46_09 

worship them 1Ki_09_06 

worship them 2Ch_07_19 

worship them Act_07_43 



worship them Deu_11_16 

worship them Deu_04_19 

worship them Deu_08_19 

worship them Jer_13_10 

worship them Jer_25_06 

worship there 2Ki_05_18 

worship therein Rev_11_01 

worship thou him Psa_45_11 

worship toward thy holy temple Psa_05_07 

worship ye afar off Exo_24_01 



butlership GEN 040 021 And he restored <07725 +shuwb > the chief <08269 +sar > butler <04945 +mashqeh > unto his {butlership} <04945 +mashqeh > again <07725 +shuwb > ; and he gave <05414 +nathan > the cup <03563 
+kowc > into <05921 + Pharaoh s <06547 +Par hand <03709 +kaph > : fellowship LEV 006 002 If <03588 +kiy > a soul <05315 +nephesh > sin <02398 +chata> > , and commit <04603 +ma a trespass <04604 +ma against the LORD 
<03068 +Y@hovah > , and lie <03584 +kachash > unto his neighbour <05997 + in that which was delivered <06487 +piqqadown > him to keep , or <00176 +>ow > in {fellowship} <08667 +t@suwmeth > , or <00176 +>ow > in a 
thing taken <01497 +gazal > away by violence <01498 +gazel > , or <00176 +>ow > hath deceived <06231 + his neighbour <05997 + ; Shiphrah EXO 001 015 . And the king <04428 +melek > of Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > spake 
<00559 +>amar > to the Hebrew <05680 + midwives <03205 +yalad > , of which <00834 +>aher > the name <08034 +shem > of the one <00259 +>echad > [ was ] {Shiphrah} <08236 +Shiphrah > , and the name <08034 +shem > of 
the other <08145 +sheniy > Puah <06326 +Puw : Shiphtan NUM 034 024 And the prince <05387 +nasiy> > of the tribe <04294 +matteh > of the children <01121 +ben > of Ephraim <00669 +>Ephrayim > , Kemuel <07055 
+Q@muw>el > the son <01121 +ben > of {Shiphtan} <08204 +Shiphtan > . ships GEN 049 013 . Zebulun <02074 +Z@buwluwn > shall dwell <07931 +shakan > at the haven <02348 +chowph > of the sea <03220 +yam > ; and he [ 
shall be ] for an haven <02348 +chowph > of {ships} <00591 +>oniyah > ; and his border <03411 +y@rekah > [ shall be ] unto Zidon <06721 +Tsiydown > . ships NUM 024 024 And {ships} <06716 +tsiy > [ shall come ] from the 
coast <03027 +yad > of Chittim <03794 +Kittiy > , and shall afflict <06031 + Asshur <00804 +>Ashshuwr > , and shall afflict <06031 + Eber <05677 + , and he also <01571 +gam > shall perish <8> for ever <05703 + . ships DEU 028
068 And the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > shall bring <07725 +shuwb > thee into Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > again <07725 +shuwb > with {ships} <00591 +>oniyah > , by the way <01870 +derek > whereof <00834 +>aher > I spake
<00559 +>amar > unto thee , Thou shalt see <07200 +ra>ah > it no <03808 +lo> > more <05750 + again <03254 +yacaph > : and there <08033 +sham > ye shall be sold <04376 +makar > unto your enemies <00341 +>oyeb > for 
bondmen <05650 + and bondwomen <08198 +shiphchah > , and no <00369 +>ayin > man shall buy <07069 +qanah > [ you ] . workmanship EXO 031 003 And I have filled <04390 +male> > him with the spirit <07307 +ruwach > of 
God <00430 +>elohiym > , in wisdom <02451 +chokmah > , and in understanding <08394 +tabuwn > , and in knowledge <01847 +da , and in all <03605 +kol > manner of {workmanship} <04399 +m@la>kah > , workmanship EXO 
031 005 And in cutting <02799 +charosheth > of stones <68> , to set <04390 +male> > [ them ] , and in carving <02799 +charosheth > of timber <06086 + , to work <06213 + in all <03605 +kol > manner of {workmanship} <04399 
+m@la>kah > . workmanship EXO 035 031 And he hath filled <04390 +male> > him with the spirit <07307 +ruwach > of God <00430 +>elohiym > , in wisdom <02451 +chokmah > , in understanding <08394 +tabuwn > , and in 
knowledge <01847 +da , and in all <03605 +kol > manner of {workmanship} <04399 +m@la>kah > ; worship GEN 022 005 And Abraham <85> said <00559 +>amar > unto his young <05288 +na men , Abide <03427 +yashab > ye 
here <06311 +poh > with the ass <02543 +chamowr > ; and I and the lad <05288 +na will go <03212 +yalak > yonder <03541 +koh > and {worship} <07812 +shachah > , and come <07725 +shuwb > again <07725 +shuwb > to you . 
worship EXO 024 001 . And he said <00559 +>amar > unto Moses <04872 +Mosheh > , Come <05927 + up unto the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , thou , and Aaron <00175 +>Aharown > , Nadab <05070 +Nadab > , and Abihu <30>
, and seventy <07657 +shib of the elders <02205 +zaqen > of Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > ; and {worship} <07812 +shachah > ye afar <07350 +rachowq > off . worship EXO 034 014 For thou shalt {worship} <07812 +shachah > no 
<03808 +lo> > other <00312 +>acher > god <00410 +>el > : for the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , whose name <08034 +shem > [ is ] Jealous <07065 +qana> > , [ is ] a jealous <07065 +qana> > God <00410 +>el > : worship DEU 
004 019 And lest <06435 +pen > thou lift <05375 +nasa> > up thine eyes <05869 + unto heaven <08064 +shamayim > , and when thou seest <07200 +ra>ah > the sun <08121 +shemesh > , and the moon <03394 +yareach > , and the 
stars <03556 +kowkab > , [ even ] all <03605 +kol > the host <06635 +tsaba> > of heaven <08064 +shamayim > , shouldest be driven <05080 +nadach > to {worship} <07812 +shachah > them , and serve <05647 + them , which 
<00834 +>aher > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > hath divided <02505 +chalaq > unto all <03605 +kol > nations <05971 + under <08478 +tachath > the whole <03605 +kol > heaven <08064 
+shamayim > . worship DEU 008 019 And it shall be , if <00518 +>im > thou do at all forget <07911 +shakach > theLORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > , and walk <01980 +halak > after <00310 +>achar > 
other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and serve <05647 + them , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > them , I testify <05749 + against you this day <03117 +yowm > that ye shall surely <03588 +kiy > perish <6> . 
worship DEU 011 016 Take heed <08104 +shamar > to yourselves , that your heart <03824 +lebab > be not deceived <06601 +pathah > , and ye turn <05493 +cuwr > aside , and serve <05647 + other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 
+>elohiym > , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > them ; worship DEU 026 010 And now <06258 + , behold <02009 +hinneh > , I have brought <00935 +bow> > the firstfruits <07225 +re>shiyth > of the land <00127 +>adamah > , 
which <00834 +>aher > thou , O LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , hast given <05414 +nathan > me . And thou shalt set <03240 +yanach > it before <06440 +paniym > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > , 
and {worship} <07812 +shachah > before <06440 +paniym > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > : worship DEU 030 017 But if thine heart <03824 +lebab > turn <06437 +panah > away , so that thou wilt 
not hear <08085 +shama< > , but shalt be drawn <05080 +nadach > away , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and serve <05647 + them ; worshipped GEN 024 026 And the man 
<00376 +>iysh > bowed <06915 +qadad > down <06915 +qadad > his head , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > . worshipped GEN 024 048 And I bowed <06915 +qadad > down <06915 +qadad >
my head , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , and blessed <01288 +barak > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > God <00430 +>elohiym > of my master <00113 +>adown > Abraham <85> , which 
<00834 +>aher > had led <05148 +nachah > me in the right <00571 +>emeth > way <01870 +derek > to take <03947 +laqach > my master s <00113 +>adown > brother s <00251 +>ach > daughter <01323 +bath > unto his son 
<01121 +ben > . worshipped GEN 024 052 And it came <01961 +hayah > to pass , that , when Abraham s <85> servant <05650 + heard <08085 +shama< > their words <01697 +dabar > , he {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > the 
LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , [ bowing himself ] to the earth <00776 +>erets > . worshipped EXO 004 031 And the people <05971 + believed <00539 +>aman > : and when they heard <08085 +shama< > that the LORD <03068 
+Y@hovah > had visited <06485 +paqad > the children <01121 +ben > of Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > , and that he had looked <07200 +ra>ah > upon their affliction <06040 + , then they bowed <06915 +qadad > their heads and 
{worshipped} <07812 +shachah > . worshipped EXO 012 027 That ye shall say <00559 +>amar > , It [ is ] the sacrifice <02077 +zebach > of the LORD S <03068 +Y@hovah > passover <06453 +pecach > , who <04310 +miy > 
passed <06452 +pacach > over <05921 + the houses <01004 +bayith > of the children <01121 +ben > of Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > in Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > , when he smote <05062 +nagaph > the Egyptians <04714 +Mitsrayim
> , and delivered <05337 +natsal > our houses <01004 +bayith > . And the people <05971 + bowed <06915 +qadad > the head and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > . worshipped EXO 032 008 They have turned <05493 +cuwr > 
aside quickly <04118 +maher > out of the way <01870 +derek > which <00834 +>aher > I commanded <06680 +tsavah > them : they have made <06213 + them a molten <04541 +maccekah > calf <05695 + , and have {worshipped} 
<07812 +shachah > it , and have sacrificed <02076 +zabach > thereunto , and said <00559 +>amar > , These <00428 +>el - leh > [ be ] thy gods <00430 +>elohiym > , O Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > , which <00834 +>aher > have 
brought <05927 + thee up out of the land <00776 +>erets > of Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > . worshipped EXO 033 010 And all <03605 +kol > the people <05971 + saw <07200 +ra>ah > the cloudy <06051 + pillar <05982 + stand 
<05975 + [ at ] the tabernacle <00168 +>ohel > door <06607 +pethach > : and all <03605 +kol > the people <05971 + rose <06965 +quwm > up and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > , every man <00376 +>iysh > [ in ] his tent 
<00168 +>ohel > door <06607 +pethach > . worshipped EXO 034 008 And Moses <04872 +Mosheh > made haste <04116 +mahar > , and bowed <06915 +qadad > his head toward the earth <00776 +>erets > , and {worshipped} 
<07812 +shachah > . worshipped DEU 017 003 And hath gone <03212 +yalak > and served <05647 + other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > them , either the sun <08121 +shemesh
> , or <00176 +>ow > moon <03394 +yareach > , or <00176 +>ow > any <03605 +kol > of the host <06635 +tsaba> > of heaven <08064 +shamayim > , which <00834 +>aher > I have not commanded <06680 +tsavah > ; worshipped 
DEU 029 026 For they went <03212 +yalak > and served <05647 + other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > them , gods <00430 +>elohiym > whom <00834 +>aher > they knew 
<03045 +yada< > not , and [ whom <00834 +>aher > ] he had not given <02505 +chalaq > unto them : 



Bible Quick Find Phrase Concordance for fast finding of phrases

apostleship ^ 1Co_09_02 / apostleship /^are ye in the Lord. 

apostleship ^ Rom_01_05 / apostleship /^for obedience to the faith among all nations, for his name: 

apostleship ^ Act_01_25 / apostleship /^from which Judas by transgression fell, that he might go to his own 
place. 

apostleship ^ Gal_02_08 / apostleship /^of the circumcision, the same was mighty in me toward the 
Gentiles:] 

butlership ^ Gen_40_21 / butlership /^again; and he gave the cup into Pharaoh's hand: 

fellowship ^ Act_02_42 / fellowship /^and in breaking of bread, and in prayers. 

fellowship ^ 2Co_06_14 / fellowship /^hath righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath
light with darkness? 

fellowship ^ Php_01_05 / fellowship /^in the gospel from the first day until now; 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_03 / fellowship /^is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ. 

fellowship ^ 1Co_01_09 / fellowship /^of his Son Jesus Christ our Lord. 

fellowship ^ Php_03_10 / fellowship /^of his sufferings, being made conformable unto his death; 

fellowship ^ 2Co_08_04 / fellowship /^of the ministering to the saints. 

fellowship ^ Eph_03_09 / fellowship /^of the mystery, which from the beginning of the world hath been hid 
in God, who created all things by Jesus Christ: 

fellowship ^ Php_02_01 / fellowship /^of the Spirit, if any bowels and mercies, 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_07 / fellowship /^one with another, and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us 
from all sin. 

fellowship ^ Lev_06_02 / fellowship /^or in a thing taken away by violence, or hath deceived his neighbour; 

fellowship ^ Gal_02_09 / fellowship /^that we [should go] unto the heathen, and they unto the circumcision. 

fellowship ^ 1Co_10_20 / fellowship /^with devils. 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_06 / fellowship /^with him, and walk in darkness, we lie, and do not the truth: 

fellowship ^ Eph_05_11 / fellowship /^with the unfruitful works of darkness, but rather reprove [them]. 

fellowship ^ Psa_94_20 / fellowship /^with thee, which frameth mischief by a law? 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_03 / fellowship /^with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his 
Son Jesus Christ. 

foreship ^ Act_27_30 / foreship /^ 



friendship ^ Jam_04_04 / friendship /^of the world is enmity with God? whosoever therefore will be a 
friend of the world is the enemy of God. 

friendship ^ Pro_22_24 / friendship /^with an angry man; and with a furious man thou shalt not go: 

lordship ^ Mar_10_42 / lordship /^over them; and their great ones exercise authority upon them. 

lordship ^ Luk_22_25 / lordship /^over them; and they that exercise authority upon them are called 
benefactors. 

ship ^ Act_20_38 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Act_27_18 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Act_27_19 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Act_27_22 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Act_27_39 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Luk_05_03 / ship /^ 

ship ^ Mar_08_13 / ship /^again departed to the other side. 

ship ^ Act_27_41 / ship /^aground; and the forepart stuck fast, and remained unmoveable, but the hinder 
part was broken with the violence of the waves. 

ship ^ Mat_15_39 / ship /^and came into the coasts of Magdala. 

ship ^ Act_27_38 / ship /^and cast out the wheat into the sea. 

ship ^ Jon_01_05 / ship /^and he lay, and was fast asleep. 

ship ^ Joh_06_21 / ship /^and immediately the ship was at the land whither they went. 

ship ^ Mat_09_01 / ship /^and passed over, and came into his own city. 

ship ^ Luk_08_37 / ship /^and returned back again. 

ship ^ Act_20_13 / ship /^and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in Paul: for so had he appointed, 
minding himself to go afoot. 

ship ^ Mar_04_01 / ship /^and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on the land. 

ship ^ Mat_13_02 / ship /^and sat; and the whole multitude stood on the shore. 

ship ^ Act_27_44 / ship /^And so it came to pass, that they escaped all safe to land. 

ship ^ Mar_06_51 / ship /^and the wind ceased: and they were sore amazed in themselves beyond measure, 
and wondered. 

ship ^ Mat_04_22 / ship /^and their father, and followed him. 

ship ^ Mar_04_36 / ship /^And there were also with him other little ships. 



ship ^ Act_21_06 / ship /^and they returned home again. 

ship ^ Joh_06_19 / ship /^and they were afraid. 

ship ^ Mat_14_22 / ship /^and to go before him unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes away. 

ship ^ Mar_06_45 / ship /^and to go to the other side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people. 

ship ^ Joh_06_17 / ship /^and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was now dark, and Jesus was 
not come to them. 

ship ^ Joh_21_06 / ship /^and ye shall find. They cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for 
the multitude of fishes. 

ship ^ Act_27_17 / ship /^and, fearing lest they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were 
driven. 

ship ^ Mar_04_38 / ship /^asleep on a pillow: and they awake him, and say unto him, Master, carest thou 
not that we perish? 

ship ^ Eze_27_05 / ship /^boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken cedars from Lebanon to make masts 
for thee. 

ship ^ Act_27_10 / ship /^but also of our lives. 

ship ^ Mat_14_33 / ship /^came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth thou art the Son of God. 

ship ^ Joh_21_08 / ship /^for they were not far from land, but as it were two hundred cubits,] dragging the 
net with fishes. 

ship ^ Jon_01_03 / ship /^going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go with 
them unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD. 

ship ^ Mar_05_18 / ship /^he that had been possessed with the devil prayed him that he might be with him. 

ship ^ Mat_14_29 / ship /^he walked on the water, to go to Jesus. 

ship ^ Mat_08_23 / ship /^his disciples followed him. 

ship ^ Mar_05_02 / ship /^immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit, 

ship ^ Joh_21_03 / ship /^immediately; and that night they caught nothing. 

ship ^ Pro_30_19 / ship /^in the midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid. 

ship ^ Mat_14_13 / ship /^into a desert place apart: and when the people had heard [thereof], they followed
him on foot out of the cities. 

ship ^ Jon_01_05 / ship /^into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the 
ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep. 

ship ^ Mar_01_19 / ship /^mending their nets. 

ship ^ Act_27_11 / ship /^more than those things which were spoken by Paul. 



ship ^ Act_27_02 / ship /^of Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail by the coasts of Asia; [one] 
Aristarchus, a Macedonian of Thessalonica, being with us. 

ship ^ Act_27_06 / ship /^of Alexandria sailing into Italy; and he put us therein. 

ship ^ Act_28_11 / ship /^of Alexandria, which had wintered in the isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux. 

ship ^ Isa_33_21 / ship /^pass thereby. 

ship ^ Mar_06_32 / ship /^privately. 

ship ^ Act_21_02 / ship /^sailing over unto Phenicia, we went aboard, and set forth. 

ship ^ Mar_03_09 / ship /^should wait on him because of the multitude, lest they should throng him. 

ship ^ Mar_04_37 / ship /^so that it was now full. 

ship ^ Mar_06_54 / ship /^straightway they knew him, 

ship ^ Luk_05_07 / ship /^that they should come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, 
so that they began to sink. 

ship ^ Mat_14_32 / ship /^the wind ceased. 

ship ^ Act_27_37 / ship /^two hundred threescore and sixteen souls. 

ship ^ Mar_05_21 / ship /^unto the other side, much people gathered unto him: and he was nigh unto the 
sea. 

ship ^ Joh_06_21 / ship /^was at the land whither they went. 

ship ^ Act_27_15 / ship /^was caught, and could not bear up into the wind, we let [her] drive. 

ship ^ Mat_08_24 / ship /^was covered with the waves: but he was asleep. 

ship ^ Mar_06_47 / ship /^was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the land. 

ship ^ Jon_01_04 / ship /^was like to be broken. 

ship ^ Mat_14_24 / ship /^was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was contrary. 

ship ^ Act_21_03 / ship /^was to unlade her burden. 

ship ^ Act_27_30 / ship /^when they had let down the boat into the sea, under colour as though they would 
have cast anchors out of the foreship, 

ship ^ Mar_08_10 / ship /^with his disciples, and came into the parts of Dalmanutha. 

ship ^ Luk_08_22 / ship /^with his disciples: and he said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of 
the lake. And they launched forth. 

ship ^ Mar_01_20 / ship /^with the hired servants, and went after him. 

ship ^ Mar_08_14 / ship /^with them more than one loaf. 



ship ^ Mat_04_21 / ship /^with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them. 

ship ^ Act_27_31 / ship /^ye cannot be saved. 

Shiphi ^ 1Ch_04_37 / Shiphi /^the son of Allon, the son of Jedaiah, the son of Shimri, the son of Shemaiah; 

Shiphmite ^ 1Ch_27_27 / Shiphmite /^ 

Shiphrah ^ Exo_01_15 / Shiphrah /^and the name of the other Puah: 

Shiphtan ^ Num_34_24 / Shiphtan /^ 

shipmaster ^ Rev_18_17 / shipmaster /^and all the company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by 
sea, stood afar off, 

shipmaster ^ Jon_01_06 / shipmaster /^came to him, and said unto him, What meanest thou, O sleeper? 
arise, call upon thy God, if so be that God will think upon us, that we perish not. 

shipmen ^ Act_27_27 / shipmen /^deemed that they drew near to some country; 

shipmen ^ 1Ki_09_27 / shipmen /^that had knowledge of the sea, with the servants of Solomon. 

shipmen ^ Act_27_30 / shipmen /^were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the boat into 
the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship, 

shipping ^ Joh_06_24 / shipping /^and came to Capernaum, seeking for Jesus. 

ships ^ Isa_43_14 / ships /^ 

ships ^ Mar_04_36 / ships /^ 

ships ^ Dan_11_40 / ships /^and he shall enter into the countries, and shall overflow and pass over. 

ships ^ Gen_49_13 / ships /^and his border [shall be] unto Zidon. 

ships ^ Rev_18_17 / ships /^and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off, 

ships ^ 2Ch_08_18 / ships /^and servants that had knowledge of the sea; and they went with the servants of 
Solomon to Ophir, and took thence four hundred and fifty talents of gold, and brought [them] to king 
Solomon. 

ships ^ Job_09_26 / ships /^as the eagle [that] hasteth to the prey. 

ships ^ Jud_05_17 / ships /^Asher continued on the sea shore, and abode in his breaches. 

ships ^ 1Ki_22_49 / ships /^But Jehoshaphat would not. 

ships ^ Deu_28_68 / ships /^by the way whereof I spake unto thee, Thou shalt see it no more again: and 
there ye shall be sold unto your enemies for bondmen and bondwomen, and no man shall buy [you]. 

ships ^ 2Ch_20_36 / ships /^in Eziongaber. 

ships ^ 1Ki_09_26 / ships /^in Eziongeber, which [is] beside Eloth, on the shore of the Red sea, in the land 
of Edom. 



ships ^ Rev_18_19 / ships /^in the sea by reason of her costliness! for in one hour is she made desolate. 

ships ^ Dan_11_30 / ships /^of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved, and return, 
and have indignation against the holy covenant: so shall he do; he shall even return, and have intelligence 
with them that forsake the holy covenant. 

ships ^ 2Ch_09_21 / ships /^of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks. 

ships ^ Eze_27_25 / ships /^of Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market: and thou wast replenished, and made
very glorious in the midst of the seas. 

ships ^ Isa_60_09 / ships /^of Tarshish first, to bring thy sons from far, their silver and their gold with 
them, unto the name of the LORD thy God, and to the Holy One of Israel, because he hath glorified thee. 

ships ^ Psa_48_07 / ships /^of Tarshish with an east wind. 

ships ^ Isa_02_16 / ships /^of Tarshish, and upon all pleasant pictures. 

ships ^ Isa_23_14 / ships /^of Tarshish: for your strength is laid waste. 

ships ^ Isa_23_01 / ships /^of Tarshish; for it is laid waste, so that there is no house, no entering in: from the
land of Chittim it is revealed to them. 

ships ^ 1Ki_22_48 / ships /^of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went not; for the ships were 
broken at Eziongeber. 

ships ^ Eze_27_09 / ships /^of the sea with their mariners were in thee to occupy thy merchandise. 

ships ^ Num_24_24 / ships /^shall come] from the coast of Chittim, and shall afflict Asshur, and shall afflict
Eber, and he also shall perish for ever. 

ships ^ Pro_31_14 / ships /^she bringeth her food from afar. 

ships ^ Luk_05_07 / ships /^so that they began to sink. 

ships ^ Luk_05_02 / ships /^standing by the lake: but the fishermen were gone out of them, and were 
washing [their] nets. 

ships ^ Psa_107_23 / ships /^that do business in great waters; 

ships ^ Psa_104_26 / ships /^there is] that leviathan, [whom] thou hast made to play therein. 

ships ^ Eze_27_29 / ships /^they shall stand upon the land; 

ships ^ 2Ch_20_36 / ships /^to go to Tarshish: and they made the ships in Eziongaber. 

ships ^ Luk_05_11 / ships /^to land, they forsook all, and followed him. 

ships ^ Eze_30_09 / ships /^to make the careless Ethiopians afraid, and great pain shall come upon them, as
in the day of Egypt: for, lo, it cometh. 

ships ^ 2Ch_09_21 / ships /^went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years once came the 
ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks. 



ships ^ 1Ki_22_48 / ships /^were broken at Eziongeber. 

ships ^ 2Ch_20_37 / ships /^were broken, that they were not able to go to Tarshish. 

ships ^ Rev_08_09 / ships /^were destroyed. 

ships ^ Jam_03_04 / ships /^which though [they be] so great, and [are] driven of fierce winds, yet are they 
turned about with a very small helm, whithersoever the governor listeth. 

ships ^ Luk_05_03 / ships /^which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would thrust out a little from the 
land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship. 

shipwreck ^ 1Ti_01_19 / shipwreck /^ 

shipwreck ^ 2Co_11_25 / shipwreck /^a night and a day I have been in the deep; 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_02 / stewardship /^for thou mayest be no longer steward. 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_03 / stewardship /^I cannot dig; to beg I am ashamed. 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_04 / stewardship /^they may receive me into their houses. 

suretiship ^ Pro_11_15 / suretiship /^is sure. 

workmanship ^ Exo_31_03 / workmanship /^ 

workmanship ^ Exo_31_05 / workmanship /^ 

workmanship ^ Exo_35_31 / workmanship /^ 

workmanship ^ Eph_02_10 / workmanship /^created in Christ Jesus unto good works, which God hath 
before ordained that we should walk in them. 

workmanship ^ 1Ch_28_21 / workmanship /^every willing skilful man, for any manner of service: also the 
princes and all the people [will be] wholly at thy commandment. 

workmanship ^ Eze_28_13 / workmanship /^of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was prepared in thee in the day 
that thou wast created. 

workmanship ^ 2Ki_16_10 / workmanship /^thereof. 

worship ^ Act_08_27 / worship /^ 

worship ^ Act_24_11 / worship /^ 

worship ^ Isa_46_06 / worship /^ 

worship ^ Joh_04_20 / worship /^ 

worship ^ Psa_22_29 / worship /^all they that go down to the dust shall bow before him: and none can keep
alive his own soul. 

worship ^ Psa_95_06 / worship /^and bow down: let us kneel before the LORD our maker. 

worship ^ Gen_22_05 / worship /^and come again to you. 



worship ^ Col_02_23 / worship /^and humility, and neglecting of the body; not in any honour to the 
satisfying of the flesh. 

worship ^ Jos_05_14 / worship /^and said unto him, What saith my lord unto his servant? 

worship ^ 2Ki_17_36 / worship /^and to him shall ye do sacrifice. 

worship ^ 1Sa_01_03 / worship /^and to sacrifice unto the LORD of hosts in Shiloh. And the two sons of 
Eli, Hophni and Phinehas, the priests of the LORD, [were] there. 

worship ^ Zep_01_05 / worship /^and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham; 

worship ^ Dan_03_28 / worship /^any god, except their own God. 

worship ^ Psa_81_09 / worship /^any strange god. 

worship ^ Psa_132_07 / worship /^at his footstool. 

worship ^ Psa_99_05 / worship /^at his footstool; [for] he [is] holy. 

worship ^ Psa_99_09 / worship /^at his holy hill; for the LORD our God [is] holy. 

worship ^ Eze_46_03 / worship /^at the door of this gate before the LORD in the sabbaths and in the new 
moons. 

worship ^ Joh_12_20 / worship /^at the feast: 

worship ^ Eze_46_02 / worship /^at the threshold of the gate: then he shall go forth; but the gate shall not 
be shut until the evening. 

worship ^ Isa_49_07 / worship /^because of the LORD that is faithful, [and] the Holy One of Israel, and he 
shall choose thee. 

worship ^ Isa_66_23 / worship /^before me, saith the LORD. 

worship ^ 2Ch_32_12 / worship /^before one altar, and burn incense upon it? 

worship ^ Rev_22_08 / worship /^before the feet of the angel which showed me these things. 

worship ^ Deu_26_10 / worship /^before the LORD thy God: 

worship ^ 1Ki_12_30 / worship /^before the one, [even] unto Dan. 

worship ^ Psa_86_09 / worship /^before thee, O Lord; and shall glorify thy name. 

worship ^ Psa_22_27 / worship /^before thee. 

worship ^ Rev_15_04 / worship /^before thee; for thy judgments are made manifest. 

worship ^ 2Ki_18_22 / worship /^before this altar in Jerusalem? 

worship ^ Isa_36_07 / worship /^before this altar? 

worship ^ Rev_03_09 / worship /^before thy feet, and to know that I have loved thee. 



worship ^ Rev_09_20 / worship /^devils, and idols of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of wood: 
which neither can see, nor hear, nor walk: 

worship ^ Joh_04_22 / worship /^for salvation is of the Jews. 

worship ^ Act_18_13 / worship /^God contrary to the law. 

worship ^ Php_03_03 / worship /^God in the spirit, and rejoice in Christ Jesus, and have no confidence in 
the flesh. 

worship ^ 1Co_14_25 / worship /^God, and report that God is in you of a truth. 

worship ^ Rev_22_09 / worship /^God. 

worship ^ Rev_19_10 / worship /^God: for the testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy. 

worship ^ Jer_44_19 / worship /^her, and pour out drink offerings unto her, without our men? 

worship ^ Mat_02_08 / worship /^him also. 

worship ^ Act_17_23 / worship /^him declare I unto you. 

worship ^ Joh_04_24 / worship /^him must worship [him] in spirit and in truth. 

worship ^ Rev_04_10 / worship /^him that liveth for ever and ever, and cast their crowns before the throne,
saying, 

worship ^ Rev_14_07 / worship /^him that made heaven, and earth, and the sea, and the fountains of 
waters. 

worship ^ Psa_97_07 / worship /^him, all [ye] gods. 

worship ^ Zep_02_11 / worship /^him, every one from his place, [even] all the isles of the heathen. 

worship ^ Rev_13_08 / worship /^him, whose names are not written in the book of life of the Lamb slain 
from the foundation of the world. 

worship ^ Heb_01_06 / worship /^him. 

worship ^ Joh_04_23 / worship /^him. 

worship ^ Mat_02_02 / worship /^him. 

worship ^ Rev_19_10 / worship /^him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] not: I am thy fellowservant, 
and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the testimony of Jesus is the spirit of
prophecy. 

worship ^ Joh_04_24 / worship /^him] in spirit and in truth. 

worship ^ Act_24_14 / worship /^I the God of my fathers, believing all things which are written in the law 
and in the prophets: 

worship ^ Jer_26_02 / worship /^in the LORD'S house, all the words that I command thee to speak unto 
them; diminish not a word: 



worship ^ Luk_14_10 / worship /^in the presence of them that sit at meat with thee. 

worship ^ Luk_04_07 / worship /^me, all shall be thine. 

worship ^ Mar_07_07 / worship /^me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of men. 

worship ^ Mat_15_09 / worship /^me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of men. 

worship ^ Mat_04_09 / worship /^me. 

worship ^ Exo_34_14 / worship /^no other god: for the LORD, whose name [is] Jealous, [is] a jealous God: 

worship ^ Dan_03_15 / worship /^not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery 
furnace; and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands? 

worship ^ Deu_30_17 / worship /^other gods, and serve them; 

worship ^ Eze_46_09 / worship /^shall go out by the way of the south gate; and he that entereth by the way 
of the south gate shall go forth by the way of the north gate: he shall not return by the way of the gate 
whereby he came in, but shall go forth over against it. 

worship ^ Rev_14_09 / worship /^the beast and his image, and receive [his] mark in his forehead, or in his 
hand, 

worship ^ Rev_14_11 / worship /^the beast and his image, and whosoever receiveth the mark of his name. 

worship ^ Joh_04_23 / worship /^the Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship 
him. 

worship ^ Joh_04_21 / worship /^the Father. 

worship ^ Rev_13_12 / worship /^the first beast, whose deadly wound was healed. 

worship ^ Dan_03_05 / worship /^the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king hath set up: 

worship ^ Dan_03_14 / worship /^the golden image which I have set up? 

worship ^ Dan_03_12 / worship /^the golden image which thou hast set up. 

worship ^ Dan_03_18 / worship /^the golden image which thou hast set up. 

worship ^ Dan_03_10 / worship /^the golden image: 

worship ^ Zep_01_05 / worship /^the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that worship [and] that 
swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham; 

worship ^ Act_07_42 / worship /^the host of heaven; as it is written in the book of the prophets, O ye house 
of Israel, have ye offered to me slain beasts and sacrifices [by the space of] forty years in the wilderness? 

worship ^ Rev_13_15 / worship /^the image of the beast should be killed. 

worship ^ Dan_03_15 / worship /^the image which I have made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be 
cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery furnace; and who [is] that God that shall deliver you 
out of my hands? 



worship ^ Zec_14_16 / worship /^the King, the LORD of hosts, and to keep the feast of tabernacles. 

worship ^ Zec_14_17 / worship /^the King, the LORD of hosts, even upon them shall be no rain. 

worship ^ 1Ch_16_29 / worship /^the LORD in the beauty of holiness. 

worship ^ Psa_29_02 / worship /^the LORD in the beauty of holiness. 

worship ^ Psa_96_09 / worship /^the LORD in the beauty of holiness: fear before him, all the earth. 

worship ^ Isa_27_13 / worship /^the LORD in the holy mount at Jerusalem. 

worship ^ Luk_04_08 / worship /^the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve. 

worship ^ Mat_04_10 / worship /^the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve. 

worship ^ 1Sa_15_30 / worship /^the LORD thy God. 

worship ^ 1Sa_15_25 / worship /^the LORD. 

worship ^ Jer_07_02 / worship /^the LORD. 

worship ^ Isa_02_08 / worship /^the work of their own hands, that which their own fingers have made: 

worship ^ Mic_05_13 / worship /^the work of thine hands. 

worship ^ Psa_66_04 / worship /^thee, and shall sing unto thee; they shall sing [to] thy name. Selah. 

worship ^ Jer_25_06 / worship /^them, and provoke me not to anger with the works of your hands; and I 
will do you no hurt. 

worship ^ Deu_04_19 / worship /^them, and serve them, which the LORD thy God hath divided unto all 
nations under the whole heaven. 

worship ^ Deu_08_19 / worship /^them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish. 

worship ^ Jer_13_10 / worship /^them, shall even be as this girdle, which is good for nothing. 

worship ^ 1Ki_09_06 / worship /^them: 

worship ^ Act_07_43 / worship /^them: and I will carry you away beyond Babylon. 

worship ^ 2Ch_07_19 / worship /^them; 

worship ^ Deu_11_16 / worship /^them; 

worship ^ 2Ki_05_18 / worship /^there, and he leaneth on my hand, and I bow myself in the house of 
Rimmon: when I bow down myself in the house of Rimmon, the LORD pardon thy servant in this thing. 

worship ^ Rev_11_01 / worship /^therein. 

worship ^ Psa_45_11 / worship /^thou him. 

worship ^ Isa_02_20 / worship /^to the moles and to the bats; 



worship ^ Psa_138_02 / worship /^toward thy holy temple, and praise thy name for thy lovingkindness and 
for thy truth: for thou hast magnified thy word above all thy name. 

worship ^ Psa_05_07 / worship /^toward thy holy temple. 

worship ^ Exo_24_01 / worship /^ye afar off. 

worship ^ Joh_04_22 / worship /^ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation is of the Jews.

worshipped ^ 2Ch_29_29 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ 2Ch_29_30 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ Exo_04_31 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ Exo_12_27 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ Exo_34_08 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ Job_01_20 / worshipped /^ 

worshipped ^ 2Ki_17_16 / worshipped /^all the host of heaven, and served Baal. 

worshipped ^ 2Ch_33_03 / worshipped /^all the host of heaven, and served them. 

worshipped ^ 2Ki_21_03 / worshipped /^all the host of heaven, and served them. 

worshipped ^ 2Ch_07_03 / worshipped /^and praised the LORD, [saying], For [he is] good; for his mercy 
[endureth] for ever. 

worshipped ^ Jud_07_15 / worshipped /^and returned into the host of Israel, and said, Arise; for the 
LORD hath delivered into your hand the host of Midian. 

worshipped ^ Rom_01_25 / worshipped /^and served the creature more than the Creator, who is blessed 
for ever. Amen. 

worshipped ^ 2Ch_29_28 / worshipped /^and the singers sang, and the trumpeters sounded: [and] all [this 
continued] until the burnt offering was finished. 

worshipped ^ 1Ki_11_33 / worshipped /^Ashtoreth the goddess of the Zidonians, Chemosh the god of the 
Moabites, and Milcom the god of the children of Ammon, and have not walked in my ways, to do [that 
which is] right in mine eyes, and [to keep] my statutes and my judgments, as [did] David his father. 

worshipped ^ 1Sa_01_19 / worshipped /^before the LORD, and returned, and came to their house to 
Ramah: and Elkanah knew Hannah his wife; and the LORD remembered her. 

worshipped ^ Dan_02_46 / worshipped /^Daniel, and commanded that they should offer an oblation and 
sweet odours unto him. 

worshipped ^ Exo_33_10 / worshipped /^every man [in] his tent door. 

worshipped ^ Rev_19_04 / worshipped /^God that sat on the throne, saying, Amen; Alleluia. 



worshipped ^ Rev_07_11 / worshipped /^God, 

worshipped ^ Rev_11_16 / worshipped /^God, 

worshipped ^ 2Sa_15_32 / worshipped /^God, behold, Hushai the Archite came to meet him with his coat 
rent, and earth upon his head: 

worshipped ^ Act_16_14 / worshipped /^God, heard [us]: whose heart the Lord opened, that she attended 
unto the things which were spoken of Paul. 

worshipped ^ Act_18_07 / worshipped /^God, whose house joined hard to the synagogue. 

worshipped ^ Rev_05_14 / worshipped /^him that liveth for ever and ever. 

worshipped ^ Mar_05_06 / worshipped /^him, 

worshipped ^ 1Ki_22_53 / worshipped /^him, and provoked to anger the LORD God of Israel, according to
all that his father had done. 

worshipped ^ Luk_24_52 / worshipped /^him, and returned to Jerusalem with great joy: 

worshipped ^ Mat_18_26 / worshipped /^him, saying, Lord, have patience with me, and I will pay thee all. 

worshipped ^ Mat_15_25 / worshipped /^him, saying, Lord, help me. 

worshipped ^ Mat_08_02 / worshipped /^him, saying, Lord, if thou wilt, thou canst make me clean. 

worshipped ^ Mat_09_18 / worshipped /^him, saying, My daughter is even now dead: but come and lay thy
hand upon her, and she shall live. 

worshipped ^ Mat_14_33 / worshipped /^him, saying, Of a truth thou art the Son of God. 

worshipped ^ 1Ki_16_31 / worshipped /^him. 

worshipped ^ Joh_09_38 / worshipped /^him. 

worshipped ^ Mar_15_19 / worshipped /^him. 

worshipped ^ Mat_28_09 / worshipped /^him. 

worshipped ^ Mat_02_11 / worshipped /^him: and when they had opened their treasures, they presented 
unto him gifts; gold, and frankincense, and myrrh. 

worshipped ^ Mat_28_17 / worshipped /^him: but some doubted. 

worshipped ^ Act_10_25 / worshipped /^him]. 

worshipped ^ Rev_16_02 / worshipped /^his image. 

worshipped ^ Rev_19_20 / worshipped /^his image. These both were cast alive into a lake of fire burning 
with brimstone. 

worshipped ^ Joh_04_20 / worshipped /^in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the place where 
men ought to worship. 



worshipped ^ Exo_32_08 / worshipped /^it, and have sacrificed thereunto, and said, These [be] thy gods, O 
Israel, which have brought thee up out of the land of Egypt. 

worshipped ^ Heb_11_21 / worshipped /^leaning] upon the top of his staff. 

worshipped ^ Jer_22_09 / worshipped /^other gods, and served them. 

worshipped ^ 2Th_02_04 / worshipped /^so that he as God sitteth in the temple of God, showing himself 
that he is God. 

worshipped ^ Rev_20_04 / worshipped /^the beast, neither his image, neither had received [his] mark upon 
their foreheads, or in their hands; and they lived and reigned with Christ a thousand years. 

worshipped ^ Rev_13_04 / worshipped /^the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to 
make war with him? 

worshipped ^ Rev_13_04 / worshipped /^the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and they 
worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him? 

worshipped ^ Dan_03_07 / worshipped /^the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king had set up. 

worshipped ^ Neh_09_03 / worshipped /^the LORD their God. 

worshipped ^ 1Sa_01_28 / worshipped /^the LORD there. 

worshipped ^ Neh_08_06 / worshipped /^the LORD with [their] faces to the ground. 

worshipped ^ Gen_24_48 / worshipped /^the LORD, and blessed the LORD God of my master Abraham, 
which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's daughter unto his son. 

worshipped ^ 1Ch_29_20 / worshipped /^the LORD, and the king. 

worshipped ^ Gen_24_52 / worshipped /^the LORD, [bowing himself] to the earth. 

worshipped ^ 1Sa_15_31 / worshipped /^the LORD. 

worshipped ^ Gen_24_26 / worshipped /^the LORD. 

worshipped ^ Psa_106_19 / worshipped /^the molten image. 

worshipped ^ Eze_08_16 / worshipped /^the sun toward the east. 

worshipped ^ Jer_01_16 / worshipped /^the works of their own hands. 

worshipped ^ Jer_16_11 / worshipped /^them, and have forsaken me, and have not kept my law; 

worshipped ^ 2Ch_07_22 / worshipped /^them, and served them: therefore hath he brought all this evil 
upon them. 

worshipped ^ 1Ki_09_09 / worshipped /^them, and served them: therefore hath the LORD brought upon 
them all this evil. 

worshipped ^ Deu_17_03 / worshipped /^them, either the sun, or moon, or any of the host of heaven, which 
I have not commanded; 



worshipped ^ Deu_29_26 / worshipped /^them, gods whom they knew not, and [whom] he had not given 
unto them: 

worshipped ^ 2Ki_21_21 / worshipped /^them: 

worshipped ^ 2Sa_12_20 / worshipped /^then he came to his own house; and when he required, they set 
bread before him, and he did eat. 

worshipped ^ Jer_08_02 / worshipped /^they shall not be gathered, nor be buried; they shall be for dung 
upon the face of the earth. 

worshipped ^ Act_17_25 / worshipped /^with men's hands, as though he needed any thing, seeing he giveth 
to all life, and breath, and all things; 

worshipper ^ Joh_09_31 / worshipper /^of God, and doeth his will, him he heareth. 

worshipper ^ Act_19_35 / worshipper /^of the great goddess Diana, and of the [image] which fell down 
from Jupiter? 

worshippers ^ 2Ki_10_21 / worshippers /^of Baal came, so that there was not a man left that came not. And
they came into the house of Baal; and the house of Baal was full from one end to another. 

worshippers ^ 2Ki_10_23 / worshippers /^of Baal only. 

worshippers ^ 2Ki_10_23 / worshippers /^of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the 
servants of the LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only. 

worshippers ^ 2Ki_10_19 / worshippers /^of Baal. 

worshippers ^ 2Ki_10_22 / worshippers /^of Baal. And he brought them forth vestments. 

worshippers ^ Heb_10_02 / worshippers /^once purged should have had no more conscience of sins. 

worshippers ^ Joh_04_23 / worshippers /^shall worship the Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father 
seeketh such to worship him. 

worshippeth ^ Act_19_27 / worshippeth /^ 

worshippeth ^ Isa_44_17 / worshippeth /^it], and prayeth unto it, and saith, Deliver me; for thou [art] my 
god. 

worshippeth ^ Isa_44_15 / worshippeth /^it]; he maketh it a graven image, and falleth down thereto. 

worshippeth ^ Dan_03_06 / worshippeth /^shall the same hour be cast into the midst of a burning fiery 
furnace. 

worshippeth ^ Dan_03_11 / worshippeth /^that] he should be cast into the midst of a burning fiery furnace. 

worshippeth ^ Neh_09_06 / worshippeth /^thee. 

worshipping ^ Mat_20_20 / worshipping /^him], and desiring a certain thing of him. 

worshipping ^ 2Ki_19_37 / worshipping /^in the house of Nisroch his god, that Adrammelech and Sharezer 
his sons smote him with the sword: and they escaped into the land of Armenia. And Esarhaddon his son 
reigned in his stead. 



worshipping ^ Isa_37_38 / worshipping /^in the house of Nisroch his god, that Adrammelech and Sharezer 
his sons smote him with the sword; and they escaped into the land of Armenia: and Esarhaddon his son 
reigned in his stead. 

worshipping ^ Col_02_18 / worshipping /^of angels, intruding into those things which he hath not seen, 
vainly puffed up by his fleshly mind, 

worshipping ^ 2Ch_20_18 / worshipping /^the LORD. 



Bible Translation Phrases for Individual word studies

apostleship ......... and apostleship 0651 -apostole-> 

apostleship ......... apostleship 0651 -apostole-> 

apostleship ......... to the apostleship 0651 -apostole-> 

fellowship ......... and fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... and take upon us the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... and the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... fellowship 3352 -metoche-> 

fellowship ......... fellowship 4790 -sugkoinoneo-> 

fellowship ......... hands of fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... is the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... not that ye should have fellowship 2844 -koinonos-> 

fellowship ......... our fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

fellowship ......... unto the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> 

foreship ......... anchors out of the foreship 4408 -prora-> 

friendship ......... ye not that the friendship 5373 -philia-> 

lordship ......... lordship 2634 -katakurieuo-> 

lordship ......... lordship 2961 -kurieuo-> 

ship ......... a ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... and ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... And when the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... broken pieces of the ship 4493 -rhipe-> 

ship ......... But the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... by ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... him even as he was in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... him unto the ship 4143 -ploion-> 



ship ......... in a ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... in a ship 4493 -rhipe-> 

ship ......... in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... into a ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... of the ship 3490 -naukleros-> 

ship ......... of the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... out of the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... part of the ship , asleep 2518 -katheudo-> 

ship ......... ship 4142 -ploiarion-> 

ship ......... ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... that the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... the ship 3491 -naus-> 

ship ......... the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... the ship ; 

ship ......... they in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... they that were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... to ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... unto the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

ship ......... you , but of the ship 4143 -ploion-> 

shipmaster ......... shipmaster 2942 -kubernetes-> 

shipmen ......... And as the shipmen 3492 -nautes-> 

shipmen ......... the shipmen 3492 -nautes-> 

shipping ......... shipping 4143 -ploion-> 

ships ......... in ships 4143 -ploion-> 

ships ......... of the ships 4143 -ploion-> 

ships ......... part of the ships 4143 -ploion-> 



ships ......... ships 4142 -ploiarion-> 

ships ......... ships 4143 -ploion-> 

ships ......... the ships 4143 -ploion-> 

ships ......... their ships 4143 -ploion-> 

shipwreck ......... I suffered shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> 

shipwreck ......... shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> 

stewardship ......... from me the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> 

stewardship ......... of thy stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> 

stewardship ......... out of the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> 

workmanship ......... For we are his workmanship 4161 -poiema-> 

worship ......... and them that worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... and they that worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... and worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... as would not worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... do they worship 4576 -sebomai-> 

worship ......... down to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... for to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... he will worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... man worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... shall worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... that they should not worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... them up to worship 3000 -latreuo-> 

worship ......... they do worship 4576 -sebomai-> 

worship ......... Thou shalt worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... to worship 4576 -sebomai-> 

worship ......... up to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... we worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 



worship ......... wilt worship 1799 -enopion-> 

worship ......... worship 1391 -doxa-> 

worship ......... worship 1479 -ethelothreskeia-> 

worship ......... worship 2151 -eusebeo-> 

worship ......... worship 3000 -latreuo-> 

worship ......... worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worship ......... Ye worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... And he worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... and them that worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... And they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... and they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... and upon them which worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... and worshipped 4573 -sebazomai-> 

worshipped ......... down , and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... down and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... had not worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... him , they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... is worshipped 2323 -therapeuo-> 

worshipped ......... one that worshipped 4576 -sebomai-> 

worshipped ......... she and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipped ......... that is worshipped 4574 -sebasma-> 

worshipped ......... which worshipped 4576 -sebomai-> 

worshipped ......... worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 

worshipper ......... is a worshipper 3511 -neokoros-> 

worshipper ......... man be a worshipper 2318 -theosebes-> 

worshippers ......... that the worshippers 3000 -latreuo-> 



worshippers ......... worshippers 4353 -proskunetes-> 

worshippeth ......... worshippeth 4576 -sebomai-> 

worshipping ......... and worshipping 2356 -threskeia-> 

worshipping ......... worshipping 4352 -proskuneo-> 



Bible Word Index with the full text of each verse

Shiphi 1Ch_04_37 And Ziza the son of {Shiphi}, the son of Allon, the son of Jedaiah, the son of Shimri, the 
son of Shemaiah; 

Shiphmite 1Ch_27_27 And over the vineyards [was] Shimei the Ramathite: over the increase of the 
vineyards for the wine cellars [was] Zabdi the {Shiphmite}: 

Shiphrah Exo_01_15 And the king of Egypt spake to the Hebrew midwives, of which the name of the one 
[was] {Shiphrah}, and the name of the other Puah: 

Shiphtan Num_34_24 And the prince of the tribe of the children of Ephraim, Kemuel the son of {Shiphtan}.

apostleship Rom_01_05 By whom we have received grace and {apostleship}, for obedience to the faith 
among all nations, for his name: 

apostleship Act_01_25 That he may take part of this ministry and {apostleship}, from which Judas by 
transgression fell, that he might go to his own place. 

apostleship Gal_02_08 (For he that wrought effectually in Peter to the {apostleship} of the circumcision, the
same was mighty in me toward the Gentiles:) 

apostleship 1Co_09_02 If I be not an apostle unto others, yet doubtless I am to you: for the seal of mine 
{apostleship} are ye in the Lord. 

butlership Gen_40_21 And he restored the chief butler unto his {butlership} again; and he gave the cup into
Pharaoh's hand: 

fellowship Lev_06_02 If a soul sin, and commit a trespass against the LORD, and lie unto his neighbour in 
that which was delivered him to keep, or in {fellowship}, or in a thing taken away by violence, or hath 
deceived his neighbour; 

fellowship Eph_03_09 And to make all [men] see what [is] the {fellowship} of the mystery, which from the 
beginning of the world hath been hid in God, who created all things by Jesus Christ: 

fellowship Eph_05_11 And have no {fellowship} with the unfruitful works of darkness, but rather reprove 
[them]. 

fellowship Gal_02_09 And when James, Cephas, and John, who seemed to be pillars, perceived the grace 
that was given unto me, they gave to me and Barnabas the right hands of {fellowship}; that we [should go] 
unto the heathen, and they unto the circumcision. 

fellowship Act_02_42 And they continued stedfastly in the apostles' doctrine and {fellowship}, and in 
breaking of bread, and in prayers. 

fellowship Php_02_01 If [there be] therefore any consolation in Christ, if any comfort of love, if any 
{fellowship} of the Spirit, if any bowels and mercies, 

fellowship Php_01_05 For your {fellowship} in the gospel from the first day until now; 

fellowship 1Jo_01_06 If we say that we have {fellowship} with him, and walk in darkness, we lie, and do not
the truth: 



fellowship 2Co_08_04 Praying us with much entreaty that we would receive the gift, and [take upon us] the 
{fellowship} of the ministering to the saints. 

fellowship Psa_94_20 Shall the throne of iniquity have {fellowship} with thee, which frameth mischief by a 
law? 

fellowship 1Co_01_09 God [is] faithful, by whom ye were called unto the {fellowship} of his Son Jesus 
Christ our Lord. 

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may have 
{fellowship} with us: and truly our fellowship [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ. 

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 That which we have seen and heard declare we unto you, that ye also may have 
fellowship with us: and truly our {fellowship} [is] with the Father, and with his Son Jesus Christ. 

fellowship 1Jo_01_07 But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have {fellowship} one with another,
and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us from all sin. 

fellowship 2Co_06_14 Be ye not unequally yoked together with unbelievers: for what {fellowship} hath 
righteousness with unrighteousness? and what communion hath light with darkness? 

fellowship Php_03_10 That I may know him, and the power of his resurrection, and the {fellowship} of his 
sufferings, being made conformable unto his death; 

fellowship 1Co_10_20 But I [say], that the things which the Gentiles sacrifice, they sacrifice to devils, and 
not to God: and I would not that ye should have {fellowship} with devils. 

foreship Act_27_30 And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the boat 
into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the {foreship}, 

friendship Jam_04_04 Ye adulterers and adulteresses, know ye not that the {friendship} of the world is 
enmity with God? whosoever therefore will be a friend of the world is the enemy of God. 

friendship Pro_22_24 Make no {friendship} with an angry man; and with a furious man thou shalt not go: 

lordship Luk_22_25 And he said unto them, The kings of the Gentiles exercise {lordship} over them; and 
they that exercise authority upon them are called benefactors. 

lordship Mar_10_42 But Jesus called them [to him], and saith unto them, Ye know that they which are 
accounted to rule over the Gentiles exercise {lordship} over them; and their great ones exercise authority 
upon them. 

ship 1Sa_33_21 But there the glorious LORD [will be] unto us a place of broad rivers [and] streams; 
wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant {ship} pass thereby. 

ship Act_27_30 And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the {ship}, when they had let down the boat 
into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship, 

ship Act_27_18 And we being exceedingly tossed with a tempest, the next [day] they lightened the {ship}; 

ship Act_27_19 And the third [day] we cast out with our own hands the tackling of the {ship}. 

ship Act_27_22 And now I exhort you to be of good cheer: for there shall be no loss of [any man's] life 
among you, but of the {ship}. 



ship Act_27_31 Paul said to the centurion and to the soldiers, Except these abide in the {ship}, ye cannot be 
saved. 

ship Act_27_37 And we were in all in the {ship} two hundred threescore and sixteen souls. 

ship Act_27_38 And when they had eaten enough, they lightened the {ship}, and cast out the wheat into the 
sea. 

ship Act_27_39 And when it was day, they knew not the land: but they discovered a certain creek with a 
shore, into the which they were minded, if it were possible, to thrust in the {ship}. 

ship Act_27_41 And falling into a place where two seas met, they ran the {ship} aground; and the forepart 
stuck fast, and remained unmoveable, but the hinder part was broken with the violence of the waves. 

ship Act_27_15 And when the {ship} was caught, and could not bear up into the wind, we let [her] drive. 

ship Act_27_17 Which when they had taken up, they used helps, undergirding the {ship}; and, fearing lest 
they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were driven. 

ship Act_27_44 And the rest, some on boards, and some on [broken pieces] of the {ship}. And so it came to 
pass, that they escaped all safe to land. 

ship Act_28_11 And after three months we departed in a {ship} of Alexandria, which had wintered in the 
isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux. 

ship Act_20_13 And we went before to {ship}, and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in Paul: for so 
had he appointed, minding himself to go afoot. 

ship Act_20_38 Sorrowing most of all for the words which he spake, that they should see his face no more. 
And they accompanied him unto the {ship}. 

ship Act_21_02 And finding a {ship} sailing over unto Phenicia, we went aboard, and set forth. 

ship Act_21_03 Now when we had discovered Cyprus, we left it on the left hand, and sailed into Syria, and 
landed at Tyre: for there the {ship} was to unlade her burden. 

ship Act_21_06 And when we had taken our leave one of another, we took {ship}; and they returned home 
again. 

ship Act_27_02 And entering into a {ship} of Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail by the coasts of 
Asia; [one] Aristarchus, a Macedonian of Thessalonica, being with us. 

ship Act_27_06 And there the centurion found a {ship} of Alexandria sailing into Italy; and he put us 
therein. 

ship Act_27_10 And said unto them, Sirs, I perceive that this voyage will be with hurt and much damage, 
not only of the lading and {ship}, but also of our lives. 

ship Act_27_11 Nevertheless the centurion believed the master and the owner of the {ship}, more than those
things which were spoken by Paul. 

ship Eze_27_05 They have made all thy [{ship}] boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken cedars from 
Lebanon to make masts for thee. 



ship Joh_06_17 And entered into a {ship}, and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was now dark, 
and Jesus was not come to them. 

ship Joh_06_19 So when they had rowed about five and twenty or thirty furlongs, they see Jesus walking on
the sea, and drawing nigh unto the {ship}: and they were afraid. 

ship Joh_06_21 Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the {ship} was at the land 
whither they went. 

ship Joh_06_21 Then they willingly received him into the {ship}: and immediately the ship was at the land 
whither they went. 

ship Joh_21_03 Simon Peter saith unto them, I go a fishing. They say unto him, We also go with thee. They 
went forth, and entered into a {ship} immediately; and that night they caught nothing. 

ship Joh_21_06 And he said unto them, Cast the net on the right side of the {ship}, and ye shall find. They 
cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes. 

ship Joh_21_08 And the other disciples came in a little {ship}; (for they were not far from land, but as it 
were two hundred cubits,) dragging the net with fishes. 

ship Jon_01_03 But Jonah rose up to flee unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD, and went down to 
Joppa; and he found a {ship} going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go 
with them unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD. 

ship Jon_01_04 But the LORD sent out a great wind into the sea, and there was a mighty tempest in the sea,
so that the {ship} was like to be broken. 

ship Jon_01_05 Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the wares 
that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the 
{ship}; and he lay, and was fast asleep. 

ship Jon_01_05 Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the wares 
that [were] in the {ship} into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the 
ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep. 

ship Luk_05_03 And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would 
thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the {ship}. 

ship Luk_05_07 And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other {ship}, that they should 
come and help them. And they came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink. 

ship Luk_08_22 Now it came to pass on a certain day, that he went into a {ship} with his disciples: and he 
said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of the lake. And they launched forth. 

ship Luk_08_37 Then the whole multitude of the country of the Gadarenes round about besought him to 
depart from them; for they were taken with great fear: and he went up into the {ship}, and returned back 
again. 

ship Mar_01_19 And when he had gone a little farther thence, he saw James the [son] of Zebedee, and John
his brother, who also were in the {ship} mending their nets. 

ship Mar_01_20 And straightway he called them: and they left their father Zebedee in the {ship} with the 
hired servants, and went after him. 



ship Mar_04_01 And he began again to teach by the sea side: and there was gathered unto him a great 
multitude, so that he entered into a {ship}, and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on the
land. 

ship Mar_04_36 And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the {ship}. 
And there were also with him other little ships. 

ship Mar_04_37 And there arose a great storm of wind, and the waves beat into the {ship}, so that it was 
now full. 

ship Mar_04_38 And he was in the hinder part of the {ship}, asleep on a pillow: and they awake him, and 
say unto him, Master, carest thou not that we perish? 

ship Mar_05_02 And when he was come out of the {ship}, immediately there met him out of the tombs a 
man with an unclean spirit, 

ship Mar_05_18 And when he was come into the {ship}, he that had been possessed with the devil prayed 
him that he might be with him. 

ship Mar_05_21 And when Jesus was passed over again by {ship} unto the other side, much people 
gathered unto him: and he was nigh unto the sea. 

ship Mar_06_32 And they departed into a desert place by {ship} privately. 

ship Mar_06_45 And straightway he constrained his disciples to get into the {ship}, and to go to the other 
side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people. 

ship Mar_06_47 And when even was come, the {ship} was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the land. 

ship Mar_06_51 And he went up unto them into the {ship}; and the wind ceased: and they were sore 
amazed in themselves beyond measure, and wondered. 

ship Mar_06_54 And when they were come out of the {ship}, straightway they knew him, 

ship Mar_08_10 And straightway he entered into a {ship} with his disciples, and came into the parts of 
Dalmanutha. 

ship Mar_08_13 And he left them, and entering into the {ship} again departed to the other side. 

ship Mar_08_14 Now [the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the {ship} with them 
more than one loaf. 

ship Mar_03_09 And he spake to his disciples, that a small {ship} should wait on him because of the 
multitude, lest they should throng him. 

ship Mat_04_21 And going on from thence, he saw other two brethren, James [the son] of Zebedee, and 
John his brother, in a {ship} with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them. 

ship Mat_04_22 And they immediately left the {ship} and their father, and followed him. 

ship Mat_08_23 And when he was entered into a {ship}, his disciples followed him. 

ship Mat_08_24 And, behold, there arose a great tempest in the sea, insomuch that the {ship} was covered 
with the waves: but he was asleep. 



ship Mat_09_01 And he entered into a {ship}, and passed over, and came into his own city. 

ship Mat_13_02 And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a {ship}, and 
sat; and the whole multitude stood on the shore. 

ship Mat_14_13 When Jesus heard [of it], he departed thence by {ship} into a desert place apart: and when 
the people had heard [thereof], they followed him on foot out of the cities. 

ship Mat_14_22 And straightway Jesus constrained his disciples to get into a {ship}, and to go before him 
unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes away. 

ship Mat_14_24 But the {ship} was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was 
contrary. 

ship Mat_14_29 And he said, Come. And when Peter was come down out of the {ship}, he walked on the 
water, to go to Jesus. 

ship Mat_14_33 Then they that were in the {ship} came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth thou art 
the Son of God. 

ship Mat_15_39 And he sent away the multitude, and took {ship}, and came into the coasts of Magdala. 

ship Mat_14_32 And when they were come into the {ship}, the wind ceased. 

ship Pro_30_19 The way of an eagle in the air; the way of a serpent upon a rock; the way of a {ship} in the 
midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid. 

shipmaster Jon_01_06 So the {shipmaster} came to him, and said unto him, What meanest thou, O sleeper?
arise, call upon thy God, if so be that God will think upon us, that we perish not. 

shipmaster Rev_18_17 For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every {shipmaster}, and all 
the company in ships, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off, 

shipmen 1Ki_09_27 And Hiram sent in the navy his servants, {shipmen} that had knowledge of the sea, 
with the servants of Solomon. 

shipmen Act_27_27 But when the fourteenth night was come, as we were driven up and down in Adria, 
about midnight the {shipmen} deemed that they drew near to some country; 

shipmen Act_27_30 And as the {shipmen} were about to flee out of the ship, when they had let down the 
boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship, 

shipping Joh_06_24 When the people therefore saw that Jesus was not there, neither his disciples, they also 
took {shipping}, and came to Capernaum, seeking for Jesus. 

ships 1Ki_22_48 Jehoshaphat made ships of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went not; for the 
{ships} were broken at Eziongeber. 

ships 1Ki_09_26 And king Solomon made a navy of {ships} in Eziongeber, which [is] beside Eloth, on the 
shore of the Red sea, in the land of Edom. 

ships 1Ki_22_48 Jehoshaphat made {ships} of Tharshish to go to Ophir for gold: but they went not; for the 
ships were broken at Eziongeber. 

ships 1Ki_22_49 Then said Ahaziah the son of Ahab unto Jehoshaphat, Let my servants go with thy 



servants in the {ships}. But Jehoshaphat would not. 

ships 1Sa_02_16 And upon all the {ships} of Tarshish, and upon all pleasant pictures. 

ships 1Sa_23_01 The burden of Tyre. Howl, ye {ships} of Tarshish; for it is laid waste, so that there is no 
house, no entering in: from the land of Chittim it is revealed to them. 

ships 1Sa_23_14 Howl, ye {ships} of Tarshish: for your strength is laid waste. 

ships 1Sa_43_14 Thus saith the LORD, your redeemer, the Holy One of Israel; For your sake I have sent to 
Babylon, and have brought down all their nobles, and the Chaldeans, whose cry [is] in the {ships}. 

ships 1Sa_60_09 Surely the isles shall wait for me, and the {ships} of Tarshish first, to bring thy sons from 
far, their silver and their gold with them, unto the name of the LORD thy God, and to the Holy One of 
Israel, because he hath glorified thee. 

ships 2Ch_08_18 And Huram sent him by the hands of his servants {ships}, and servants that had 
knowledge of the sea; and they went with the servants of Solomon to Ophir, and took thence four hundred 
and fifty talents of gold, and brought [them] to king Solomon. 

ships 2Ch_09_21 For the king's ships went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years once 
came the {ships} of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks. 

ships 2Ch_09_21 For the king's {ships} went to Tarshish with the servants of Huram: every three years 
once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold, and silver, ivory, and apes, and peacocks. 

ships 2Ch_20_36 And he joined himself with him to make ships to go to Tarshish: and they made the 
{ships} in Eziongaber. 

ships 2Ch_20_36 And he joined himself with him to make {ships} to go to Tarshish: and they made the 
ships in Eziongaber. 

ships 2Ch_20_37 Then Eliezer the son of Dodavah of Mareshah prophesied against Jehoshaphat, saying, 
Because thou hast joined thyself with Ahaziah, the LORD hath broken thy works. And the {ships} were 
broken, that they were not able to go to Tarshish. 

ships Dan_11_30 For the {ships} of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved, and 
return, and have indignation against the holy covenant: so shall he do; he shall even return, and have 
intelligence with them that forsake the holy covenant. 

ships Dan_11_40 And at the time of the end shall the king of the south push at him: and the king of the 
north shall come against him like a whirlwind, with chariots, and with horsemen, and with many {ships}; 
and he shall enter into the countries, and shall overflow and pass over. 

ships Deu_28_68 And the LORD shall bring thee into Egypt again with {ships}, by the way whereof I spake 
unto thee, Thou shalt see it no more again: and there ye shall be sold unto your enemies for bondmen and 
bondwomen, and no man shall buy [you]. 

ships Eze_30_09 In that day shall messengers go forth from me in {ships} to make the careless Ethiopians 
afraid, and great pain shall come upon them, as in the day of Egypt: for, lo, it cometh. 

ships Eze_27_29 And all that handle the oar, the mariners, [and] all the pilots of the sea, shall come down 
from their {ships}, they shall stand upon the land; 

ships Eze_27_09 The ancients of Gebal and the wise [men] thereof were in thee thy calkers: all the {ships} 



of the sea with their mariners were in thee to occupy thy merchandise. 

ships Eze_27_25 The {ships} of Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market: and thou wast replenished, and 
made very glorious in the midst of the seas. 

ships Gen_49_13 Zebulun shall dwell at the haven of the sea; and he [shall be] for an haven of {ships}; and 
his border [shall be] unto Zidon. 

ships Jam_03_04 Behold also the {ships}, which though [they be] so great, and [are] driven of fierce winds, 
yet are they turned about with a very small helm, whithersoever the governor listeth. 

ships Job_09_26 They are passed away as the swift {ships}: as the eagle [that] hasteth to the prey. 

ships Jud_05_17 Gilead abode beyond Jordan: and why did Dan remain in {ships}? Asher continued on the
sea shore, and abode in his breaches. 

ships Luk_05_02 And saw two {ships} standing by the lake: but the fishermen were gone out of them, and 
were washing [their] nets. 

ships Luk_05_03 And he entered into one of the {ships}, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he would 
thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the ship. 

ships Luk_05_07 And they beckoned unto [their] partners, which were in the other ship, that they should 
come and help them. And they came, and filled both the {ships}, so that they began to sink. 

ships Luk_05_11 And when they had brought their {ships} to land, they forsook all, and followed him. 

ships Mar_04_36 And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the ship. 
And there were also with him other little {ships}. 

ships Num_24_24 And {ships} [shall come] from the coast of Chittim, and shall afflict Asshur, and shall 
afflict Eber, and he also shall perish for ever. 

ships Pro_31_14 She is like the merchants' {ships}; she bringeth her food from afar. 

ships Psa_104_26 There go the {ships}: [there is] that leviathan, [whom] thou hast made to play therein. 

ships Psa_107_23 They that go down to the sea in {ships}, that do business in great waters; 

ships Psa_48_07 Thou breakest the {ships} of Tarshish with an east wind. 

ships Rev_18_17 For in one hour so great riches is come to nought. And every shipmaster, and all the 
company in {ships}, and sailors, and as many as trade by sea, stood afar off, 

ships Rev_18_19 And they cast dust on their heads, and cried, weeping and wailing, saying, Alas, alas, that 
great city, wherein were made rich all that had {ships} in the sea by reason of her costliness! for in one hour
is she made desolate. 

ships Rev_08_09 And the third part of the creatures which were in the sea, and had life, died; and the third 
part of the {ships} were destroyed. 

shipwreck 1Ti_01_19 Holding faith, and a good conscience; which some having put away concerning faith 
have made {shipwreck}: 

shipwreck 2Co_11_25 Thrice was I beaten with rods, once was I stoned, thrice I suffered {shipwreck}, a 



night and a day I have been in the deep; 

stewardship Luk_16_02 And he called him, and said unto him, How is it that I hear this of thee? give an 
account of thy {stewardship}; for thou mayest be no longer steward. 

stewardship Luk_16_04 I am resolved what to do, that, when I am put out of the {stewardship}, they may 
receive me into their houses. 

stewardship Luk_16_03 Then the steward said within himself, What shall I do? for my lord taketh away 
from me the {stewardship}: I cannot dig; to beg I am ashamed. 

suretiship Pro_11_15 He that is surety for a stranger shall smart [for it]: and he that hateth {suretiship} is 
sure. 

workmanship Eze_28_13 Thou hast been in Eden the garden of God; every precious stone [was] thy 
covering, the sardius, topaz, and the diamond, the beryl, the onyx, and the jasper, the sapphire, the 
emerald, and the carbuncle, and gold: the {workmanship} of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was prepared in 
thee in the day that thou wast created. 

workmanship 1Ch_28_21 And, behold, the courses of the priests and the Levites, [even they shall be with 
thee] for all the service of the house of God: and [there shall be] with thee for all manner of {workmanship} 
every willing skilful man, for any manner of service: also the princes and all the people [will be] wholly at 
thy commandment. 

workmanship Exo_31_05 And in cutting of stones, to set [them], and in carving of timber, to work in all 
manner of {workmanship}. 

workmanship Exo_35_31 And he hath filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, in understanding, and 
in knowledge, and in all manner of {workmanship}; 

workmanship Eph_02_10 For we are his {workmanship}, created in Christ Jesus unto good works, which 
God hath before ordained that we should walk in them. 

workmanship Exo_31_03 And I have filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, and in understanding, 
and in knowledge, and in all manner of {workmanship}, 

workmanship 2Ki_16_10 And king Ahaz went to Damascus to meet Tiglathpileser king of Assyria, and saw 
an altar that [was] at Damascus: and king Ahaz sent to Urijah the priest the fashion of the altar, and the 
pattern of it, according to all the {workmanship} thereof. 

worship 1Ch_16_29 Give unto the LORD the glory [due] unto his name: bring an offering, and come before
him: {worship} the LORD in the beauty of holiness. 

worship 1Co_14_25 And thus are the secrets of his heart made manifest; and so falling down on [his] face 
he will {worship} God, and report that God is in you of a truth. 

worship 1Ki_12_30 And this thing became a sin: for the people went [to {worship}] before the one, [even] 
unto Dan. 

worship 1Ki_09_06 [But] if ye shall at all turn from following me, ye or your children, and will not keep my 
commandments [and] my statutes which I have set before you, but go and serve other gods, and {worship} 
them: 

worship 1Sa_01_03 And this man went up out of his city yearly to {worship} and to sacrifice unto the 
LORD of hosts in Shiloh. And the two sons of Eli, Hophni and Phinehas, the priests of the LORD, [were] 



there. 

worship 1Sa_02_08 Their land also is full of idols; they {worship} the work of their own hands, that which 
their own fingers have made: 

worship 1Sa_02_20 In that day a man shall cast his idols of silver, and his idols of gold, which they made 
[each one] for himself to {worship}, to the moles and to the bats; 

worship 1Sa_15_30 Then he said, I have sinned: [yet] honour me now, I pray thee, before the elders of my 
people, and before Israel, and turn again with me, that I may {worship} the LORD thy God. 

worship 1Sa_27_13 And it shall come to pass in that day, [that] the great trumpet shall be blown, and they 
shall come which were ready to perish in the land of Assyria, and the outcasts in the land of Egypt, and 
shall {worship} the LORD in the holy mount at Jerusalem. 

worship 1Sa_15_25 Now therefore, I pray thee, pardon my sin, and turn again with me, that I may 
{worship} the LORD. 

worship 1Sa_36_07 But if thou say to me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is it] not he, whose high places 
and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and said to Judah and to Jerusalem, Ye shall {worship} before 
this altar? 

worship 1Sa_46_06 They lavish gold out of the bag, and weigh silver in the balance, [and] hire a goldsmith; 
and he maketh it a god: they fall down, yea, they {worship}. 

worship 1Sa_49_07 Thus saith the LORD, the Redeemer of Israel, [and] his Holy One, to him whom man 
despiseth, to him whom the nation abhorreth, to a servant of rulers, Kings shall see and arise, princes also 
shall {worship}, because of the LORD that is faithful, [and] the Holy One of Israel, and he shall choose thee.

worship 1Sa_66_23 And it shall come to pass, [that] from one new moon to another, and from one sabbath 
to another, shall all flesh come to {worship} before me, saith the LORD. 

worship 2Ch_32_12 Hath not the same Hezekiah taken away his high places and his altars, and 
commanded Judah and Jerusalem, saying, Ye shall {worship} before one altar, and burn incense upon it? 

worship 2Ch_07_19 But if ye turn away, and forsake my statutes and my commandments, which I have set 
before you, and shall go and serve other gods, and {worship} them; 

worship 2Ki_05_18 In this thing the LORD pardon thy servant, [that] when my master goeth into the house
of Rimmon to {worship} there, and he leaneth on my hand, and I bow myself in the house of Rimmon: 
when I bow down myself in the house of Rimmon, the LORD pardon thy servant in this thing. 

worship 2Ki_17_36 But the LORD, who brought you up out of the land of Egypt with great power and a 
stretched out arm, him shall ye fear, and him shall ye {worship}, and to him shall ye do sacrifice. 

worship 2Ki_18_22 But if ye say unto me, We trust in the LORD our God: [is] not that he, whose high 
places and whose altars Hezekiah hath taken away, and hath said to Judah and Jerusalem, Ye shall 
{worship} before this altar in Jerusalem? 

worship Act_18_13 Saying, This [fellow] persuadeth men to {worship} God contrary to the law. 

worship Act_24_11 Because that thou mayest understand, that there are yet but twelve days since I went up
to Jerusalem for to {worship}. 



worship Act_24_14 But this I confess unto thee, that after the way which they call heresy, so {worship} I the
God of my fathers, believing all things which are written in the law and in the prophets: 

worship Act_08_27 And he arose and went: and, behold, a man of Ethiopia, an eunuch of great authority 
under Candace queen of the Ethiopians, who had the charge of all her treasure, and had come to Jerusalem
for to {worship}, 

worship Act_17_23 For as I passed by, and beheld your devotions, I found an altar with this inscription, TO
THE UNKNOWN GOD. Whom therefore ye ignorantly {worship}, him declare I unto you. 

worship Act_07_42 Then God turned, and gave them up to {worship} the host of heaven; as it is written in 
the book of the prophets, O ye house of Israel, have ye offered to me slain beasts and sacrifices [by the space
of] forty years in the wilderness? 

worship Act_07_43 Yea, ye took up the tabernacle of Moloch, and the star of your god Remphan, figures 
which ye made to {worship} them: and I will carry you away beyond Babylon. 

worship Col_02_23 Which things have indeed a show of wisdom in will {worship}, and humility, and 
neglecting of the body; not in any honour to the satisfying of the flesh. 

worship Dan_03_05 [That] at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, 
dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and {worship} the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the 
king hath set up: 

worship Dan_03_10 Thou, O king, hast made a decree, that every man that shall hear the sound of the 
cornet, flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, shall fall down and {worship} 
the golden image: 

worship Dan_03_12 There are certain Jews whom thou hast set over the affairs of the province of Babylon, 
Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego; these men, O king, have not regarded thee: they serve not thy gods, 
nor {worship} the golden image which thou hast set up. 

worship Dan_03_15 Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, 
sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and worship the image which I have 
made; [well]: but if ye {worship} not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery 
furnace; and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands? 

worship Dan_03_15 Now if ye be ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet, flute, harp, 
sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of music, ye fall down and {worship} the image which I have 
made; [well]: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning fiery furnace; 
and who [is] that God that shall deliver you out of my hands? 

worship Dan_03_18 But if not, be it known unto thee, O king, that we will not serve thy gods, nor {worship}
the golden image which thou hast set up. 

worship Dan_03_28 [Then] Nebuchadnezzar spake, and said, Blessed [be] the God of Shadrach, Meshach, 
and Abednego, who hath sent his angel, and delivered his servants that trusted in him, and have changed 
the king's word, and yielded their bodies, that they might not serve nor {worship} any god, except their own
God. 

worship Dan_03_14 Nebuchadnezzar spake and said unto them, [Is it] true, O Shadrach, Meshach, and 
Abednego, do not ye serve my gods, nor {worship} the golden image which I have set up? 

worship Deu_04_19 And lest thou lift up thine eyes unto heaven, and when thou seest the sun, and the 
moon, and the stars, [even] all the host of heaven, shouldest be driven to {worship} them, and serve them, 



which the LORD thy God hath divided unto all nations under the whole heaven. 

worship Deu_08_19 And it shall be, if thou do at all forget the LORD thy God, and walk after other gods, 
and serve them, and {worship} them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish. 

worship Deu_11_16 Take heed to yourselves, that your heart be not deceived, and ye turn aside, and serve 
other gods, and {worship} them; 

worship Deu_26_10 And now, behold, I have brought the firstfruits of the land, which thou, O LORD, hast 
given me. And thou shalt set it before the LORD thy God, and {worship} before the LORD thy God: 

worship Deu_30_17 But if thine heart turn away, so that thou wilt not hear, but shalt be drawn away, and 
{worship} other gods, and serve them; 

worship Exo_34_14 For thou shalt {worship} no other god: for the LORD, whose name [is] Jealous, [is] a 
jealous God: 

worship Exo_24_01 And he said unto Moses, Come up unto the LORD, thou, and Aaron, Nadab, and 
Abihu, and seventy of the elders of Israel; and {worship} ye afar off. 

worship Eze_46_02 And the prince shall enter by the way of the porch of [that] gate without, and shall 
stand by the post of the gate, and the priests shall prepare his burnt offering and his peace offerings, and he
shall {worship} at the threshold of the gate: then he shall go forth; but the gate shall not be shut until the 
evening. 

worship Eze_46_03 Likewise the people of the land shall {worship} at the door of this gate before the LORD
in the sabbaths and in the new moons. 

worship Eze_46_09 But when the people of the land shall come before the LORD in the solemn feasts, he 
that entereth in by the way of the north gate to {worship} shall go out by the way of the south gate; and he 
that entereth by the way of the south gate shall go forth by the way of the north gate: he shall not return by 
the way of the gate whereby he came in, but shall go forth over against it. 

worship Gen_22_05 And Abraham said unto his young men, Abide ye here with the ass; and I and the lad 
will go yonder and {worship}, and come again to you. 

worship Heb_01_06 And again, when he bringeth in the firstbegotten into the world, he saith, And let all 
the angels of God {worship} him. 

worship Jer_26_02 Thus saith the LORD; Stand in the court of the LORD'S house, and speak unto all the 
cities of Judah, which come to {worship} in the LORD'S house, all the words that I command thee to speak 
unto them; diminish not a word: 

worship Jer_44_19 And when we burned incense to the queen of heaven, and poured out drink offerings 
unto her, did we make her cakes to {worship} her, and pour out drink offerings unto her, without our men?

worship Jer_07_02 Stand in the gate of the LORD's house, and proclaim there this word, and say, Hear the 
word of the LORD, all [ye of] Judah, that enter in at these gates to {worship} the LORD. 

worship Jer_13_10 This evil people, which refuse to hear my words, which walk in the imagination of their 
heart, and walk after other gods, to serve them, and to {worship} them, shall even be as this girdle, which is 
good for nothing. 

worship Jer_25_06 And go not after other gods to serve them, and to {worship} them, and provoke me not 



to anger with the works of your hands; and I will do you no hurt. 

worship Joh_04_20 Our fathers worshipped in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the place 
where men ought to {worship}. 

worship Joh_04_22 Ye {worship} ye know not what: we know what we worship: for salvation is of the Jews.

worship Joh_04_21 Jesus saith unto her, Woman, believe me, the hour cometh, when ye shall neither in this
mountain, nor yet at Jerusalem, {worship} the Father. 

worship Joh_04_22 Ye worship ye know not what: we know what we {worship}: for salvation is of the Jews.

worship Joh_04_23 But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall worship the Father 
in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to {worship} him. 

worship Joh_04_23 But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true worshippers shall {worship} the Father
in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him. 

worship Joh_04_24 God [is] a Spirit: and they that worship him must {worship} [him] in spirit and in truth.

worship Joh_04_24 God [is] a Spirit: and they that {worship} him must worship [him] in spirit and in truth.

worship Joh_12_20 And there were certain Greeks among them that came up to {worship} at the feast: 

worship Jos_05_14 And he said, Nay; but [as] captain of the host of the LORD am I now come. And Joshua 
fell on his face to the earth, and did {worship}, and said unto him, What saith my lord unto his servant? 

worship Luk_04_07 If thou therefore wilt {worship} me, all shall be thine. 

worship Luk_04_08 And Jesus answered and said unto him, Get thee behind me, Satan: for it is written, 
Thou shalt {worship} the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve. 

worship Luk_14_10 But when thou art bidden, go and sit down in the lowest room; that when he that bade 
thee cometh, he may say unto thee, Friend, go up higher: then shalt thou have {worship} in the presence of 
them that sit at meat with thee. 

worship Mar_07_07 Howbeit in vain do they {worship} me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of 
men. 

worship Mat_02_02 Saying, Where is he that is born King of the Jews? for we have seen his star in the east, 
and are come to {worship} him. 

worship Mat_02_08 And he sent them to Bethlehem, and said, Go and search diligently for the young child;
and when ye have found [him], bring me word again, that I may come and {worship} him also. 

worship Mat_04_09 And saith unto him, All these things will I give thee, if thou wilt fall down and 
{worship} me. 

worship Mat_04_10 Then saith Jesus unto him, Get thee hence, Satan: for it is written, Thou shalt 
{worship} the Lord thy God, and him only shalt thou serve. 



worship Mat_15_09 But in vain they do {worship} me, teaching [for] doctrines the commandments of men. 

worship Mic_05_13 Thy graven images also will I cut off, and thy standing images out of the midst of thee; 
and thou shalt no more {worship} the work of thine hands. 

worship Php_03_03 For we are the circumcision, which {worship} God in the spirit, and rejoice in Christ 
Jesus, and have no confidence in the flesh. 

worship Psa_132_07 We will go into his tabernacles: we will {worship} at his footstool. 

worship Psa_138_02 I will {worship} toward thy holy temple, and praise thy name for thy lovingkindness 
and for thy truth: for thou hast magnified thy word above all thy name. 

worship Psa_29_02 Give unto the LORD the glory due unto his name; {worship} the LORD in the beauty of
holiness. 

worship Psa_22_27 All the ends of the world shall remember and turn unto the LORD: and all the kindreds
of the nations shall {worship} before thee. 

worship Psa_22_29 All [they that be] fat upon earth shall eat and {worship}: all they that go down to the 
dust shall bow before him: and none can keep alive his own soul. 

worship Psa_81_09 There shall no strange god be in thee; neither shalt thou {worship} any strange god. 

worship Psa_86_09 All nations whom thou hast made shall come and {worship} before thee, O Lord; and 
shall glorify thy name. 

worship Psa_05_07 But as for me, I will come [into] thy house in the multitude of thy mercy: [and] in thy 
fear will I {worship} toward thy holy temple. 

worship Psa_45_11 So shall the king greatly desire thy beauty: for he [is] thy Lord; and {worship} thou 
him. 

worship Psa_66_04 All the earth shall {worship} thee, and shall sing unto thee; they shall sing [to] thy 
name. Selah. 

worship Psa_95_06 O come, let us {worship} and bow down: let us kneel before the LORD our maker. 

worship Psa_99_09 Exalt the LORD our God, and {worship} at his holy hill; for the LORD our God [is] 
holy. 

worship Psa_96_09 O {worship} the LORD in the beauty of holiness: fear before him, all the earth. 

worship Psa_97_07 Confounded be all they that serve graven images, that boast themselves of idols: 
{worship} him, all [ye] gods. 

worship Psa_99_05 Exalt ye the LORD our God, and {worship} at his footstool; [for] he [is] holy. 

worship Rev_13_15 And he had power to give life unto the image of the beast, that the image of the beast 
should both speak, and cause that as many as would not {worship} the image of the beast should be killed. 

worship Rev_14_07 Saying with a loud voice, Fear God, and give glory to him; for the hour of his judgment
is come: and {worship} him that made heaven, and earth, and the sea, and the fountains of waters. 

worship Rev_14_09 And the third angel followed them, saying with a loud voice, If any man {worship} the 



beast and his image, and receive [his] mark in his forehead, or in his hand, 

worship Rev_04_10 The four and twenty elders fall down before him that sat on the throne, and {worship} 
him that liveth for ever and ever, and cast their crowns before the throne, saying, 

worship Rev_14_11 And the smoke of their torment ascendeth up for ever and ever: and they have no rest 
day nor night, who {worship} the beast and his image, and whosoever receiveth the mark of his name. 

worship Rev_13_12 And he exerciseth all the power of the first beast before him, and causeth the earth and 
them which dwell therein to {worship} the first beast, whose deadly wound was healed. 

worship Rev_03_09 Behold, I will make them of the synagogue of Satan, which say they are Jews, and are 
not, but do lie; behold, I will make them to come and {worship} before thy feet, and to know that I have 
loved thee. 

worship Rev_09_20 And the rest of the men which were not killed by these plagues yet repented not of the 
works of their hands, that they should not {worship} devils, and idols of gold, and silver, and brass, and 
stone, and of wood: which neither can see, nor hear, nor walk: 

worship Rev_11_01 And there was given me a reed like unto a rod: and the angel stood, saying, Rise, and 
measure the temple of God, and the altar, and them that {worship} therein. 

worship Rev_13_08 And all that dwell upon the earth shall {worship} him, whose names are not written in 
the book of life of the Lamb slain from the foundation of the world. 

worship Rev_15_04 Who shall not fear thee, O Lord, and glorify thy name? for [thou] only [art] holy: for 
all nations shall come and {worship} before thee; for thy judgments are made manifest. 

worship Rev_19_10 And I fell at his feet to worship him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] not: I am thy
fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: {worship} God: for the testimony of 
Jesus is the spirit of prophecy. 

worship Rev_22_08 And I John saw these things, and heard [them]. And when I had heard and seen, I fell 
down to {worship} before the feet of the angel which showed me these things. 

worship Rev_22_09 Then saith he unto me, See [thou do it] not: for I am thy fellowservant, and of thy 
brethren the prophets, and of them which keep the sayings of this book: {worship} God. 

worship Rev_19_10 And I fell at his feet to {worship} him. And he said unto me, See [thou do it] not: I am 
thy fellowservant, and of thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus: worship God: for the testimony of 
Jesus is the spirit of prophecy. 

worship Zec_14_16 And it shall come to pass, [that] every one that is left of all the nations which came 
against Jerusalem shall even go up from year to year to {worship} the King, the LORD of hosts, and to keep
the feast of tabernacles. 

worship Zec_14_17 And it shall be, [that] whoso will not come up of [all] the families of the earth unto 
Jerusalem to {worship} the King, the LORD of hosts, even upon them shall be no rain. 

worship Zep_01_05 And them that worship the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that 
{worship} [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham; 

worship Zep_01_05 And them that {worship} the host of heaven upon the housetops; and them that 
worship [and] that swear by the LORD, and that swear by Malcham; 



worship Zep_02_11 The LORD [will be] terrible unto them: for he will famish all the gods of the earth; and
[men] shall {worship} him, every one from his place, [even] all the isles of the heathen. 

worshipped Neh_08_06 And Ezra blessed the LORD, the great God. And all the people answered, Amen, 
Amen, with lifting up their hands: and they bowed their heads, and {worshipped} the LORD with [their] 
faces to the ground. 

worshipped Rev_05_14 And the four beasts said, Amen. And the four [and] twenty elders fell down and 
{worshipped} him that liveth for ever and ever. 

worshipped Neh_09_03 And they stood up in their place, and read in the book of the law of the LORD their
God [one] fourth part of the day; and [another] fourth part they confessed, and {worshipped} the LORD 
their God. 

worshipped Mat_28_17 And when they saw him, they {worshipped} him: but some doubted. 

worshipped Mat_28_09 And as they went to tell his disciples, behold, Jesus met them, saying, All hail. And 
they came and held him by the feet, and {worshipped} him. 

worshipped Rev_07_11 And all the angels stood round about the throne, and [about] the elders and the four
beasts, and fell before the throne on their faces, and {worshipped} God, 

worshipped Psa_106_19 They made a calf in Horeb, and {worshipped} the molten image. 

worshipped Mat_18_26 The servant therefore fell down, and {worshipped} him, saying, Lord, have 
patience with me, and I will pay thee all. 

worshipped 2Ch_07_03 And when all the children of Israel saw how the fire came down, and the glory of 
the LORD upon the house, they bowed themselves with their faces to the ground upon the pavement, and 
{worshipped}, and praised the LORD, [saying], For [he is] good; for his mercy [endureth] for ever. 

worshipped Act_10_25 And as Peter was coming in, Cornelius met him, and fell down at his feet, and 
{worshipped} [him]. 

worshipped Mat_09_18 While he spake these things unto them, behold, there came a certain ruler, and 
{worshipped} him, saying, My daughter is even now dead: but come and lay thy hand upon her, and she 
shall live. 

worshipped 2Ki_17_16 And they left all the commandments of the LORD their God, and made them 
molten images, [even] two calves, and made a grove, and {worshipped} all the host of heaven, and served 
Baal. 

worshipped 1Ki_11_33 Because that they have forsaken me, and have {worshipped} Ashtoreth the goddess 
of the Zidonians, Chemosh the god of the Moabites, and Milcom the god of the children of Ammon, and 
have not walked in my ways, to do [that which is] right in mine eyes, and [to keep] my statutes and my 
judgments, as [did] David his father. 

worshipped 1Ki_16_31 And it came to pass, as if it had been a light thing for him to walk in the sins of 
Jeroboam the son of Nebat, that he took to wife Jezebel the daughter of Ethbaal king of the Zidonians, and 
went and served Baal, and {worshipped} him. 

worshipped 1Ki_22_53 For he served Baal, and {worshipped} him, and provoked to anger the LORD God 
of Israel, according to all that his father had done. 

worshipped 1Sa_01_19 And they rose up in the morning early, and {worshipped} before the LORD, and 



returned, and came to their house to Ramah: and Elkanah knew Hannah his wife; and the LORD 
remembered her. 

worshipped 1Sa_15_31 So Samuel turned again after Saul; and Saul {worshipped} the LORD. 

worshipped 2Ch_07_22 And it shall be answered, Because they forsook the LORD God of their fathers, 
which brought them forth out of the land of Egypt, and laid hold on other gods, and {worshipped} them, 
and served them: therefore hath he brought all this evil upon them. 

worshipped 2Th_02_04 Who opposeth and exalteth himself above all that is called God, or that is 
{worshipped}; so that he as God sitteth in the temple of God, showing himself that he is God. 

worshipped Jer_08_02 And they shall spread them before the sun, and the moon, and all the host of heaven,
whom they have loved, and whom they have served, and after whom they have walked, and whom they 
have sought, and whom they have {worshipped}: they shall not be gathered, nor be buried; they shall be for
dung upon the face of the earth. 

worshipped Jer_22_09 Then they shall answer, Because they have forsaken the covenant of the LORD their
God, and {worshipped} other gods, and served them. 

worshipped Joh_09_38 And he said, Lord, I believe. And he {worshipped} him. 

worshipped Mat_15_25 Then came she and {worshipped} him, saying, Lord, help me. 

worshipped 2Ch_33_03 For he built again the high places which Hezekiah his father had broken down, and
he reared up altars for Baalim, and made groves, and {worshipped} all the host of heaven, and served them.

worshipped Jud_07_15 And it was [so], when Gideon heard the telling of the dream, and the interpretation 
thereof, that he {worshipped}, and returned into the host of Israel, and said, Arise; for the LORD hath 
delivered into your hand the host of Midian. 

worshipped Luk_24_52 And they {worshipped} him, and returned to Jerusalem with great joy: 

worshipped Mar_05_06 But when he saw Jesus afar off, he ran and {worshipped} him, 

worshipped 1Sa_01_28 Therefore also I have lent him to the LORD; as long as he liveth he shall be lent to 
the LORD. And he {worshipped} the LORD there. 

worshipped 2Ch_29_28 And all the congregation {worshipped}, and the singers sang, and the trumpeters 
sounded: [and] all [this continued] until the burnt offering was finished. 

worshipped 2Ki_21_03 For he built up again the high places which Hezekiah his father had destroyed; and 
he reared up altars for Baal, and made a grove, as did Ahab king of Israel; and {worshipped} all the host of 
heaven, and served them. 

worshipped 2Ki_21_21 And he walked in all the way that his father walked in, and served the idols that his 
father served, and {worshipped} them: 

worshipped Act_17_25 Neither is {worshipped} with men's hands, as though he needed any thing, seeing he 
giveth to all life, and breath, and all things; 

worshipped Act_18_07 And he departed thence, and entered into a certain [man's] house, named Justus, 
[one] that {worshipped} God, whose house joined hard to the synagogue. 



worshipped Dan_02_46 Then the king Nebuchadnezzar fell upon his face, and {worshipped} Daniel, and 
commanded that they should offer an oblation and sweet odours unto him. 

worshipped Deu_17_03 And hath gone and served other gods, and {worshipped} them, either the sun, or 
moon, or any of the host of heaven, which I have not commanded; 

worshipped Deu_29_26 For they went and served other gods, and {worshipped} them, gods whom they 
knew not, and [whom] he had not given unto them: 

worshipped Exo_04_31 And the people believed: and when they heard that the LORD had visited the 
children of Israel, and that he had looked upon their affliction, then they bowed their heads and 
{worshipped}. 

worshipped Jer_01_16 And I will utter my judgments against them touching all their wickedness, who have
forsaken me, and have burned incense unto other gods, and {worshipped} the works of their own hands. 

worshipped Jer_16_11 Then shalt thou say unto them, Because your fathers have forsaken me, saith the 
LORD, and have walked after other gods, and have served them, and have {worshipped} them, and have 
forsaken me, and have not kept my law; 

worshipped Job_01_20 Then Job arose, and rent his mantle, and shaved his head, and fell down upon the 
ground, and {worshipped}, 

worshipped Joh_04_20 Our fathers {worshipped} in this mountain; and ye say, that in Jerusalem is the 
place where men ought to worship. 

worshipped Dan_03_07 Therefore at that time, when all the people heard the sound of the cornet, flute, 
harp, sackbut, psaltery, and all kinds of music, all the people, the nations, and the languages, fell down 
[and] {worshipped} the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king had set up. 

worshipped Exo_12_27 That ye shall say, It [is] the sacrifice of the LORD'S passover, who passed over the 
houses of the children of Israel in Egypt, when he smote the Egyptians, and delivered our houses. And the 
people bowed the head and {worshipped}. 

worshipped Exo_32_08 They have turned aside quickly out of the way which I commanded them: they have
made them a molten calf, and have {worshipped} it, and have sacrificed thereunto, and said, These [be] thy 
gods, O Israel, which have brought thee up out of the land of Egypt. 

worshipped Heb_11_21 By faith Jacob, when he was a dying, blessed both the sons of Joseph; and 
{worshipped}, [leaning] upon the top of his staff. 

worshipped 1Ch_29_20 And David said to all the congregation, Now bless the LORD your God. And all the 
congregation blessed the LORD God of their fathers, and bowed down their heads, and {worshipped} the 
LORD, and the king. 

worshipped 1Ki_09_09 And they shall answer, Because they forsook the LORD their God, who brought 
forth their fathers out of the land of Egypt, and have taken hold upon other gods, and have {worshipped} 
them, and served them: therefore hath the LORD brought upon them all this evil. 

worshipped 2Ch_29_29 And when they had made an end of offering, the king and all that were present 
with him bowed themselves, and {worshipped}. 

worshipped 2Ch_29_30 Moreover Hezekiah the king and the princes commanded the Levites to sing praise 
unto the LORD with the words of David, and of Asaph the seer. And they sang praises with gladness, and 
they bowed their heads and {worshipped}. 



worshipped 2Sa_12_20 Then David arose from the earth, and washed, and anointed [himself], and changed 
his apparel, and came into the house of the LORD, and {worshipped}: then he came to his own house; and 
when he required, they set bread before him, and he did eat. 

worshipped 2Sa_15_32 And it came to pass, that [when] David was come to the top [of the mount], where 
he {worshipped} God, behold, Hushai the Archite came to meet him with his coat rent, and earth upon his 
head: 

worshipped Act_16_14 And a certain woman named Lydia, a seller of purple, of the city of Thyatira, which 
{worshipped} God, heard [us]: whose heart the Lord opened, that she attended unto the things which were 
spoken of Paul. 

worshipped Exo_33_10 And all the people saw the cloudy pillar stand [at] the tabernacle door: and all the 
people rose up and {worshipped}, every man [in] his tent door. 

worshipped Exo_34_08 And Moses made haste, and bowed his head toward the earth, and {worshipped}. 

worshipped Eze_08_16 And he brought me into the inner court of the LORD'S house, and, behold, at the 
door of the temple of the LORD, between the porch and the altar, [were] about five and twenty men, with 
their backs toward the temple of the LORD, and their faces toward the east; and they {worshipped} the sun
toward the east. 

worshipped Gen_24_26 And the man bowed down his head, and {worshipped} the LORD. 

worshipped Gen_24_48 And I bowed down my head, and {worshipped} the LORD, and blessed the LORD 
God of my master Abraham, which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's daughter 
unto his son. 

worshipped Gen_24_52 And it came to pass, that, when Abraham's servant heard their words, he 
{worshipped} the LORD, [bowing himself] to the earth. 

worshipped Rev_11_16 And the four and twenty elders, which sat before God on their seats, fell upon their 
faces, and {worshipped} God, 

worshipped Rev_13_04 And they worshipped the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and they 
{worshipped} the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him? 

worshipped Rev_13_04 And they {worshipped} the dragon which gave power unto the beast: and they 
worshipped the beast, saying, Who [is] like unto the beast? who is able to make war with him? 

worshipped Mar_15_19 And they smote him on the head with a reed, and did spit upon him, and bowing 
[their] knees {worshipped} him. 

worshipped Mat_02_11 And when they were come into the house, they saw the young child with Mary his 
mother, and fell down, and {worshipped} him: and when they had opened their treasures, they presented 
unto him gifts; gold, and frankincense, and myrrh. 

worshipped Mat_14_33 Then they that were in the ship came and {worshipped} him, saying, Of a truth 
thou art the Son of God. 

worshipped Mat_08_02 And, behold, there came a leper and {worshipped} him, saying, Lord, if thou wilt, 
thou canst make me clean. 

worshipped Rev_16_02 And the first went, and poured out his vial upon the earth; and there fell a noisome 



and grievous sore upon the men which had the mark of the beast, and [upon] them which {worshipped} his 
image. 

worshipped Rev_19_20 And the beast was taken, and with him the false prophet that wrought miracles 
before him, with which he deceived them that had received the mark of the beast, and them that 
{worshipped} his image. These both were cast alive into a lake of fire burning with brimstone. 

worshipped Rom_01_25 Who changed the truth of God into a lie, and {worshipped} and served the 
creature more than the Creator, who is blessed for ever. Amen. 

worshipped Rev_19_04 And the four and twenty elders and the four beasts fell down and {worshipped} 
God that sat on the throne, saying, Amen; Alleluia. 

worshipped Rev_20_04 And I saw thrones, and they sat upon them, and judgment was given unto them: 
and [I saw] the souls of them that were beheaded for the witness of Jesus, and for the word of God, and 
which had not {worshipped} the beast, neither his image, neither had received [his] mark upon their 
foreheads, or in their hands; and they lived and reigned with Christ a thousand years. 

worshipper Act_19_35 And when the townclerk had appeased the people, he said, [Ye] men of Ephesus, 
what man is there that knoweth not how that the city of the Ephesians is a {worshipper} of the great 
goddess Diana, and of the [image] which fell down from Jupiter? 

worshipper Joh_09_31 Now we know that God heareth not sinners: but if any man be a {worshipper} of 
God, and doeth his will, him he heareth. 

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, and said 
unto the {worshippers} of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of the 
LORD, but the worshippers of Baal only. 

worshippers Heb_10_02 For then would they not have ceased to be offered? because that the {worshippers} 
once purged should have had no more conscience of sins. 

worshippers 2Ki_10_19 Now therefore call unto me all the prophets of Baal, all his servants, and all his 
priests; let none be wanting: for I have a great sacrifice [to do] to Baal; whosoever shall be wanting, he shall
not live. But Jehu did [it] in subtlety, to the intent that he might destroy the {worshippers} of Baal. 

worshippers Joh_04_23 But the hour cometh, and now is, when the true {worshippers} shall worship the 
Father in spirit and in truth: for the Father seeketh such to worship him. 

worshippers 2Ki_10_21 And Jehu sent through all Israel: and all the {worshippers} of Baal came, so that 
there was not a man left that came not. And they came into the house of Baal; and the house of Baal was 
full from one end to another. 

worshippers 2Ki_10_22 And he said unto him that [was] over the vestry, Bring forth vestments for all the 
{worshippers} of Baal. And he brought them forth vestments. 

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 And Jehu went, and Jehonadab the son of Rechab, into the house of Baal, and said 
unto the worshippers of Baal, Search, and look that there be here with you none of the servants of the 
LORD, but the {worshippers} of Baal only. 

worshippeth Neh_09_06 Thou, [even] thou, [art] LORD alone; thou hast made heaven, the heaven of 
heavens, with all their host, the earth, and all [things] that [are] therein, the seas, and all that [is] therein, 
and thou preservest them all; and the host of heaven {worshippeth} thee. 

worshippeth Act_19_27 So that not only this our craft is in danger to be set at nought; but also that the 



temple of the great goddess Diana should be despised, and her magnificence should be destroyed, whom all 
Asia and the world {worshippeth}. 

worshippeth Dan_03_11 And whoso falleth not down and {worshippeth}, [that] he should be cast into the 
midst of a burning fiery furnace. 

worshippeth Dan_03_06 And whoso falleth not down and {worshippeth} shall the same hour be cast into 
the midst of a burning fiery furnace. 

worshippeth 1Sa_44_17 And the residue thereof he maketh a god, [even] his graven image: he falleth down 
unto it, and {worshippeth} [it], and prayeth unto it, and saith, Deliver me; for thou [art] my god. 

worshippeth 1Sa_44_15 Then shall it be for a man to burn: for he will take thereof, and warm himself; yea, 
he kindleth [it], and baketh bread; yea, he maketh a god, and {worshippeth} [it]; he maketh it a graven 
image, and falleth down thereto. 

worshipping 2Ch_20_18 And Jehoshaphat bowed his head with [his] face to the ground: and all Judah and 
the inhabitants of Jerusalem fell before the LORD, {worshipping} the LORD. 

worshipping Mat_20_20 Then came to him the mother of Zebedee's children with her sons, {worshipping} 
[him], and desiring a certain thing of him. 

worshipping 1Sa_37_38 And it came to pass, as he was {worshipping} in the house of Nisroch his god, that 
Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword; and they escaped into the land of Armenia:
and Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead. 

worshipping Col_02_18 Let no man beguile you of your reward in a voluntary humility and {worshipping} 
of angels, intruding into those things which he hath not seen, vainly puffed up by his fleshly mind, 

worshipping 2Ki_19_37 And it came to pass, as he was {worshipping} in the house of Nisroch his god, that 
Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword: and they escaped into the land of Armenia. 
And Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead. 



Bible Word Index with Strong's Number with the full text of each verse

apostleship ^ Gal_02_08 (For <1063> he that wrought effectually <1754> (5660) in Peter <4074> to <1519> 
the {apostleship} <0651> of the circumcision <4061>, the same <2532> was mighty <1754> (5656) in me 
<1698> toward <1519> the Gentiles <1484>:) 

apostleship ^ Rom_01_05 By <1223> whom <3739> we have received <2983> (5627) grace <5485> and 
<2532> {apostleship} <0651>, for <1519> obedience <5218> to the faith <4102> among <1722> all <3956> 
nations <1484>, for <5228> his <0846> name <3686>: 

apostleship ^ Act_01_25 That he may take <2983> (5629) part <2819> of this <5026> ministry <1248> and 
<2532> {apostleship} <0651>, from <1537> which <3739> Judas <2455> by transgression fell <3845> 
(5627), that he might go <4198> (5677) to <1519> his own <2398> place <5117>. 

apostleship ^ 1Co_09_02 If <1487> I be <1510> (5748) not <3756> an apostle <0652> unto others <0243>, 
yet <0235> doubtless <1065> I am <1510> (5748) to you <5213>: for <1063> the seal <4973> of mine 
<1699> {apostleship} <0651> are <2075> (5748) ye <5210> in <1722> the Lord <2962>. 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_07 But <1161> if <1437> we walk <4043> (5725) in <1722> the light <5457>, as <5613>
he <0846> is <2076> (5748) in <1722> the light <5457>, we have <2192> (5719) {fellowship} <2842> one 
with another <3326> <0240>, and <2532> the blood <0129> of Jesus <2424> Christ <5547> his <0846> Son 
<5207> cleanseth <2511> (5719) us <2248> from <0575> all <3956> sin <0266>. 

fellowship ^ 1Co_01_09 God <2316> is faithful <4103>, by <1223> whom <3739> ye were called <2564> 
(5681) unto <1519> the {fellowship} <2842> of his <0846> Son <5207> Jesus <2424> Christ <5547> our 
<2257> Lord <2962>. 

fellowship ^ 1Co_10_20 But <0235> I say, that <3754> the things which <3739> the Gentiles <1484> 
sacrifice <2380> (5719), they sacrifice <2380> (5719) to devils <1140>, and <2532> not <3756> to God 
<2316>: and <1161> I would <2309> (5719) not <3756> that ye <5209> should have <1096> (5738) 
{fellowship} <2844> with devils <1140>. 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_06 If <1437> we say <2036> (5632) that <3754> we have <2192> (5719) {fellowship} 
<2842> with <3326> him <0846>, and <2532> walk <4043> (5725) in <1722> darkness <4655>, we lie 
<5574> (5727), and <2532> do <4160> (5719) not <3756> the truth <0225>: 

fellowship ^ Gal_02_09 And <2532> when James <2385>, <2532> Cephas <2786>, and <2532> John 
<2491>, who <3588> seemed <1380> (5723) to be <1511> (5750) pillars <4769>, perceived <1097> (5631) the
grace <5485> that was given <1325> (5685) unto me <3427>, they gave <1325> (5656) to me <1698> and 
<2532> Barnabas <0921> the right hands <1188> of {fellowship} <2842>; that <2443> we <2249> should go 
unto <1519> the heathen <1484>, and <1161> they <0846> unto <1519> the circumcision <4061>. 

fellowship ^ Php_01_05 For <1909> your <5216> {fellowship} <2842> in <1519> the gospel <2098> from 
<0575> the first <4413> day <2250> until <0891> now <3568>; 

fellowship ^ Php_02_01 If there be therefore <3767> any <1536> consolation <3874> in <1722> Christ 
<5547>, if any <1536> comfort <3890> of love <0026>, if any <1536> {fellowship} <2842> of the Spirit 
<4151>, if any <1536> bowels <4698> and <2532> mercies <3628>, 

fellowship ^ Php_03_10 That I may know <1097> (5629) him <0846>, and <2532> the power <1411> of his 
<0846> resurrection <0386>, and <2532> the {fellowship} <2842> of his <0846> sufferings <3804>, being 
made conformable <4833> (5746) unto his <0846> death <2288>; 



fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_03 That which <3739> we have seen <3708> (5758) and <2532> heard <0191> (5754) 
declare we <0518> (5719) unto you <5213>, that <2443> ye <5210> also <2532> may have <2192> (5725) 
fellowship <2842> with <3326> us <2257>: and <2532> truly our <2251> {fellowship} <2842> <1161> is 
with <3326> the Father <3962>, and <2532> with <3326> his <0846> Son <5207> Jesus <2424> Christ 
<5547>. 

fellowship ^ 1Jo_01_03 That which <3739> we have seen <3708> (5758) and <2532> heard <0191> (5754) 
declare we <0518> (5719) unto you <5213>, that <2443> ye <5210> also <2532> may have <2192> (5725) 
{fellowship} <2842> with <3326> us <2257>: and <2532> truly our <2251> fellowship <2842> <1161> is 
with <3326> the Father <3962>, and <2532> with <3326> his <0846> Son <5207> Jesus <2424> Christ 
<5547>. 

fellowship ^ 2Co_08_04 Praying <1189> (5740) us <2257> with <3326> much <4183> intreaty <3874> that 
we <2248> would receive <1209> (5664) the gift <5485>, and <2532> take upon us the {fellowship} <2842> 
of the ministering <1248> to <1519> the saints <0040>. 

fellowship ^ 2Co_06_14 Be ye <1096> (5737) not <3361> unequally yoked together <2086> (5723) with 
unbelievers <0571>: for <1063> what <5101> {fellowship} <3352> hath righteousness <1343> with <2532> 
unrighteousness <0458>? and <1161> what <5101> communion <2842> hath light <5457> with <4314> 
darkness <4655>? 

fellowship ^ Eph_03_09 And <2532> to make <5461> <0> all <3956> men see <5461> (5658) what <5101> is
the {fellowship} <2842> of the mystery <3466>, which <3588> from <0575> the beginning of the world 
<0165> hath been hid <0613> (5772) in <1722> God <2316>, who <3588> created <2936> (5660) all things 
<3956> by <1223> Jesus <2424> Christ <5547>: 

fellowship ^ Act_02_42 And <1161> they continued <2258> (5713) stedfastly <4342> (5723) in the apostles 
<0652>  doctrine <1322> and <2532> {fellowship} <2842>, and <2532> in breaking <2800> of bread <0740>,
and <2532> in prayers <4335>. 

fellowship ^ Eph_05_11 And <2532> have <4790> <0> no <3361> {fellowship} <4790> (5720) with the 
unfruitful <0175> works <2041> of darkness <4655>, but <1161> rather <3123> <2532> reprove <1651> 
(5720) them. 

foreship ^ Act_27_30 And <1161> as the shipmen <3492> were about <2212> (5723) to flee <5343> (5629) 
out of <1537> the ship <4143>, when <2532> they had let down <5465> (5660) the boat <4627> into <1519> 
the sea <2281>, under colour <4392> as though <5613> they would <3195> (5723) have cast <1614> (5721) 
anchors <0045> out of <1537> the {foreship} <4408>, 

friendship ^ Jam_04_04 Ye adulterers <3432> and <2532> adulteresses <3428>, know ye <1492> (5758) not 
<3756> that <3754> the {friendship} <5373> of the world <2889> is <2076> (5748) enmity <2189> with God
<2316>? whosoever <3739> <0302> therefore <3767> will be <1511> (5750) <1014> (5680) a friend <5384> 
of the world <2889> is <2525> (5743) the enemy <2190> of God <2316>. 

lordship ^ Mar_10_42 But <1161> Jesus <2424> called <4341> (5666) them <0846> to him, and saith 
<3004> (5719) unto them <0846>, Ye know <1492> (5758) that <3754> they which are accounted <1380> 
(5723) to rule <0757> (5721) over the Gentiles <1484> exercise {lordship} <2634> (5719) over them <0846>; 
and <2532> their <0846> great ones <3173> exercise authority <2715> (5719) upon them <0846>. 

lordship ^ Luk_22_25 And <1161> he said <2036> (5627) unto them <0846>, The kings <0935> of the 
Gentiles <1484> exercise {lordship} over <2961> (5719) them <0846>; and <2532> they that exercise 
authority upon <1850> (5723) them <0846> are called <2564> (5743) benefactors <2110>. 

ship ^ Act_27_06 And there <2546> the centurion <1543> found <2147> (5631) a {ship} <4143> of 
Alexandria <0222> sailing <4126> (5723) into <1519> Italy <2482>; and he put <1688> (5656) us <2248> 



therein <1519> <0846>. 

ship ^ Act_27_10 And said <3004> (5723) unto them <0846>, Sirs <0435>, I perceive <2334> (5719) that 
<3754> this voyage <4144> will be <3195> (5721) <1510> (5705) with <3326> hurt <5196> and <2532> 
much <4183> damage <2209>, not <3756> only <3440> of the lading <5414> and <2532> {ship} <4143>, but
<0235> also <2532> of our <2257> lives <5590>. 

ship ^ Act_27_11 Nevertheless <1161> the centurion <1543> believed <3982> (5712) the master <2942> and
<2532> the owner of the {ship} <3490>, more <3123> than <2228> those things which were spoken <3004> 
(5746) by <5259> Paul <3972>. 

ship ^ Act_27_15 And <1161> when the {ship} <4143> was caught <4884> (5685), and <2532> could <1410>
(5740) not <3361> bear up into <0503> (5721) the wind <0417>, we let her drive <1929> (5631) <5342> 
(5712). 

ship ^ Act_27_17 Which <3739> when they had taken up <0142> (5660), they used <5530> (5711) helps 
<0996>, undergirding <5269> (5723) the {ship} <4143>; and <5037>, fearing <5399> (5740) lest <3361> 
they should fall <1601> (5632) into <1519> the quicksands <4950>, strake <5465> (5660) sail <4632>, and 
so <3779> were driven <5342> (5712). 

ship ^ Act_27_18 And <1161> we <2257> being exceedingly <4971> tossed with a tempest <5492> (5746), 
the next <1836> day they lightened the {ship} <1546> <4160> (5710); 

ship ^ Act_27_19 And <2532> the third <5154> day we cast out <4496> (5656) with our own hands <0849> 
the tackling <4631> of the {ship} <4143>. 

ship ^ Act_27_22 And <2532> now <3569> I exhort <3867> (5719) you <5209> to be of good cheer <2114> 
(5721): for <1063> there shall be <2071> (5704) no <3762> loss <0580> of any man's life <5590> among 
<1537> you <5216>, but <4133> of the {ship} <4143>. 

ship ^ Act_27_30 And <1161> as the shipmen <3492> were about <2212> (5723) to flee <5343> (5629) out of
<1537> the {ship} <4143>, when <2532> they had let down <5465> (5660) the boat <4627> into <1519> the 
sea <2281>, under colour <4392> as though <5613> they would <3195> (5723) have cast <1614> (5721) 
anchors <0045> out of <1537> the foreship <4408>, 

ship ^ Act_27_31 Paul <3972> said <2036> (5627) to the centurion <1543> and <2532> to the soldiers 
<4757>, Except <3362> these <3778> abide <3306> (5661) in <1722> the {ship} <4143>, ye <5210> cannot 
<3756> <1410> (5736) be saved <4982> (5683). 

ship ^ Act_27_37 And <1161> we were <2258> (5713) in all <3956> in <1722> the {ship} <4143> two 
hundred <1250> threescore <1440> and sixteen <1803> souls <5590>. 

ship ^ Act_27_38 And <1161> when they had eaten <5160> enough <2880> (5685), they lightened <2893> 
(5707) the {ship} <4143>, and cast out <1544> (5734) the wheat <4621> into <1519> the sea <2281>. 

ship ^ Act_27_39 And <1161> when <3753> it was <1096> (5633) day <2250>, they knew <1921> (5707) not
<3756> the land <1093>: but <1161> they discovered <2657> (5707) a certain <5100> creek <2859> with 
<2192> (5723) a shore <0123>, into <1519> the which <3739> they were minded <1011> (5662), if <1487> it 
were possible <1410> (5739), to thrust in <1856> (5658) the {ship} <4143>. 

ship ^ Act_27_41 And <1161> falling <4045> (5631) into <1519> a place <5117> where two seas met 
<1337>, they ran <2027> <0> the {ship} <3491> aground <2027> (5656); and <2532> the forepart <4408> 
<3303> stuck fast <2043> (5660), and remained <3306> (5656) unmoveable <0761>, but <1161> the hinder 
part <4403> was broken <3089> (5712) with <5259> the violence <0970> of the waves <2949>. 



ship ^ Act_27_44 And <2532> the rest <3062>, some <3739> <3303> on <1909> boards <4548>, and <1161>
some <3739> on <1909> broken pieces of <0575> the {ship} <4143> <5100>. And <2532> so <3779> it came 
to pass <1096> (5633), that they escaped <1295> <0> all <3956> safe <1295> (5683) to <1909> land <1093>. 

ship ^ Act_28_11 And <1161> after <3326> three <5140> months <3376> we departed <0321> (5681) in 
<1722> a {ship} <4143> of Alexandria <0222>, which had wintered <3914> (5761) in <1722> the isle 
<3520>, whose sign <3902> was Castor and Pollux <1359>. 

ship ^ Act_21_02 And <2532> finding <2147> (5631) a {ship} <4143> sailing over <1276> (5723) unto 
<1519> Phenicia <5403>, we went aboard <1910> (5631), and set forth <0321> (5681). 

ship ^ Act_21_03 Now <1161> when we had discovered <0398> (5631) Cyprus <2954>, <2532> we left 
<2641> (5631) it <0846> on the left hand <2176>, and sailed <4126> (5707) into <1519> Syria <4947>, and 
<2532> landed <2609> (5648) at <1519> Tyre <5184>: for <1063> there <1566> the {ship} <4143> was 
<2258> (5713) to unlade <0670> (5740) her burden <1117>. 

ship ^ Act_21_06 And <2532> when we had taken our leave <0782> (5666) one of another <0240>, we took 
<1910> (5627) <1519> {ship} <4143>; and <1161> they <1565> returned <5290> <0> <1519> home <2398> 
again <5290> (5656). 

ship ^ Act_20_13 And <1161> we <2249> went before <4281> (5631) to <1909> {ship} <4143>, and sailed 
<0321> (5681) unto <1519> Assos <0789>, there <1564> intending <3195> (5723) to take in <0353> (5721) 
Paul <3972>: for <1063> so <3779> had he <2258> (5713) appointed <1299> (5772), minding <3195> (5723)
himself <0846> to go afoot <3978> (5721). 

ship ^ Act_20_38 Sorrowing <3600> (5746) most of all <3122> for <1909> the words <3056> which <3739> 
he spake <2046> (5715), that <3754> they should <3195> (5719) see <2334> (5721) his <0846> face <4383> 
no more <3765>. And <1161> they accompanied <4311> (5707) him <0846> unto <1519> the {ship} <4143>.

ship ^ Act_27_02 And <1161> entering <1910> (5631) into a {ship} <4143> of Adramyttium <0098>, we 
launched <0321> (5681), meaning <3195> (5723) to sail <4126> (5721) by <2596> the coasts <5117> of Asia 
<0773>; one Aristarchus <0708>, a Macedonian <3110> of Thessalonica <2331>, being <5607> (5752) with 
<4862> us <2254>. 

ship ^ Joh_06_17 And <2532> entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, and went <2064> (5711) 
over <4008> the sea <2281> toward <1519> Capernaum <2584>. And <2532> it was <1096> (5715) now 
<2235> dark <4653>, and <2532> Jesus <2424> was <2064> <0> not <3756> come <2064> (5715) to <4314> 
them <0846>. 

ship ^ Joh_06_19 So <3767> when they had rowed <1643> (5761) about <5613> five <4002> and twenty 
<1501> or <2228> thirty <5144> furlongs <4712>, they see <2334> (5719) Jesus <2424> walking <4043> 
(5723) on <1909> the sea <2281>, and <2532> drawing <1096> (5740) nigh <1451> unto the {ship} <4143>: 
and <2532> they were afraid <5399> (5675). 

ship ^ Joh_06_21 Then <3767> they willingly <2309> (5707) received <2983> (5629) him <0846> into 
<1519> the ship <4143>: and <2532> immediately <2112> the {ship} <4143> was <1096> (5633) at <1909> 
the land <1093> whither <1519> <3739> they went <5217> (5707). 

ship ^ Joh_06_21 Then <3767> they willingly <2309> (5707) received <2983> (5629) him <0846> into 
<1519> the {ship} <4143>: and <2532> immediately <2112> the ship <4143> was <1096> (5633) at <1909> 
the land <1093> whither <1519> <3739> they went <5217> (5707). 

ship ^ Joh_21_03 Simon <4613> Peter <4074> saith <3004> (5719) unto them <0846>, I go <5217> (5719) a 
fishing <0232> (5721). They say <3004> (5719) unto him <0846>, We <2249> also <2532> go <2064> (5736) 



with <4862> thee <4671>. They went forth <1831> (5627), and <2532> entered <0305> (5627) into <1519> a
{ship} <4143> immediately <2117>; and <2532> that <1722> <1565> night <3571> they caught <4084> 
(5656) nothing <3762>. 

ship ^ Joh_21_06 And <1161> he said <2036> (5627) unto them <0846>, Cast <0906> (5628) the net <1350> 
on <1519> the right <1188> side <3313> of the {ship} <4143>, and <2532> ye shall find <2147> (5692). They
cast <0906> (5627) therefore <3767>, and <2532> now <3765> <0> they were <2480> <0> not <3765> able 
<2480> (5656) to draw <1670> (5658) it <0846> for <0575> the multitude <4128> of fishes <2486>. 

ship ^ Joh_21_08 And <1161> the other <0243> disciples <3101> came <2064> (5627) in a little {ship} 
<4142>; (for <1063> they were <2258> (5713) not <3756> far <3112> from <0575> land <1093>, but <0235>
as it were <5613> <0575> two hundred <1250> cubits <4083>,) dragging <4951> (5723) the net <1350> with
fishes <2486>. 

ship ^ Luk_05_03 And <1161> he entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> one <1520> of the ships <4143>, 
which <3739> was <2258> (5713) Simon's <4613>, and prayed <2065> (5656) him <0846> that he would 
thrust out <1877> (5629) a little <3641> from <0575> the land <1093>. And <2532> he sat down <2523> 
(5660), and taught <1321> (5707) the people <3793> out of <1537> the {ship} <4143>. 

ship ^ Luk_05_07 And <2532> they beckoned <2656> (5656) unto their partners <3353>, which <3588> 
were in <1722> the other <2087> {ship} <4143>, that they should come <2064> (5631) and help <4815> 
(5641) them <0846>. And <2532> they came <2064> (5627), and <2532> filled <4130> (5656) both <0297> 
the ships <4143>, so <5620> that they <0846> began to sink <1036> (5745). 

ship ^ Luk_08_22 Now <2532> it came to pass <1096> (5633) on <1722> a certain <3391> day <2250>, that 
<2532> he <0846> went <1684> (5627) into <1519> a {ship} <4143> with <2532> his <0846> disciples 
<3101>: and <2532> he said <2036> (5627) unto <4314> them <0846>, Let us go over <1330> (5632) unto 
<1519> the other side <4008> of the lake <3041>. And <2532> they launched forth <0321> (5681). 

ship ^ Luk_08_37 Then <2532> the whole <0537> multitude <4128> of the country <4066> <0> of the 
Gadarenes <1046> round about <4066> besought <2065> (5656) him <0846> to depart <0565> (5629) from 
<0575> them <0846>; for <3754> they were taken <4912> (5712) with great <3173> fear <5401>: and 
<1161> he <0846> went up <1684> (5631) into <1519> the {ship} <4143>, and returned back again <5290> 
(5656). 

ship ^ Mar_05_18 And <2532> when he <0846> was come <1684> (5631) into <1519> the {ship} <4143>, he 
that had been possessed with the devil <1139> (5679) prayed <3870> (5707) him <0846> that <2443> he 
might be <5600> (5753) with <3326> him <0846>. 

ship ^ Mar_05_21 And <2532> when Jesus <2424> was passed over <1276> (5660) again <3825> by <1722>
{ship} <4143> unto <1519> the other side <4008>, much <4183> people <3793> gathered <4863> (5681) 
unto <1909> him <0846>: and <2532> he was <2258> (5713) nigh <3844> unto the sea <2281>. 

ship ^ Mar_06_32 And <2532> they departed <0565> (5627) into <1519> a desert <2048> place <5117> by 
{ship} <4143> privately <2596> <2398>. 

ship ^ Mar_06_45 And <2532> straightway <2112> he constrained <0315> (5656) his <0846> disciples 
<3101> to get <1684> (5629) into <1519> the {ship} <4143>, and <2532> to go <4254> <0> to <1519> the 
other side <4008> before <4254> (5721) unto <4314> Bethsaida <0966>, while <2193> he <0846> sent away 
<0630> (5661) the people <3793>. 

ship ^ Mar_06_47 And <2532> when even <3798> was come <1096> (5637), the {ship} <4143> was <2258> 
(5713) in <1722> the midst <3319> of the sea <2281>, and <2532> he <0846> alone <3441> on <1909> the 
land <1093>. 



ship ^ Mar_06_51 And <2532> he went up <0305> (5627) unto <4314> them <0846> into <1519> the {ship} 
<4143>; and <2532> the wind <0417> ceased <2869> (5656): and <2532> they were sore <3029> amazed 
<1839> (5710) in <1722> themselves <1438> beyond <1537> measure <4053>, and <2532> wondered 
<2296> (5707). 

ship ^ Mar_06_54 And <2532> when they <0846> were come <1831> (5631) out of <1537> the {ship} 
<4143>, straightway <2112> they knew <1921> (5631) him <0846>, 

ship ^ Mar_08_10 And <2532> straightway <2112> he entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143> 
with <3326> his <0846> disciples <3101>, and came <2064> (5627) into <1519> the parts <3313> of 
Dalmanutha <1148>. 

ship ^ Mar_08_13 And <2532> he left <0863> (5631) them <0846>, and entering <1684> (5631) into <1519>
the {ship} <4143> again <3825> departed <0565> (5627) to <1519> the other side <4008>. 

ship ^ Mar_08_14 Now <2532> the disciples had forgotten <1950> (5633) to take <2983> (5629) bread 
<0740>, neither <2532> <3756> had <2192> (5707) they in <1722> the {ship} <4143> with <3326> them 
<1438> more than <1508> one <1520> loaf <0740>. 

ship ^ Mar_04_01 And <2532> he began <0756> (5662) again <3825> to teach <1321> (5721) by <3844> the
sea side <2281>: and <2532> there was gathered <4863> (5681) unto <4314> him <0846> a great <4183> 
multitude <3793>, so that <5620> he <0846> entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, and sat 
<2521> (5738) in <1722> the sea <2281>; and <2532> the whole <3956> multitude <3793> was <2258> 
(5713) by <4314> the sea <2281> on <1909> the land <1093>. 

ship ^ Mar_04_36 And <2532> when they had sent away <0863> (5631) the multitude <3793>, they took 
<3880> (5719) him <0846> even as <5613> he was <2258> (5713) in <1722> the {ship} <4143>. And <1161> 
there were <2258> (5713) also <2532> with <3326> him <0846> other <0243> little ships <4142>. 

ship ^ Mar_04_37 And <2532> there arose <1096> (5736) a great <3173> storm <2978> of wind <0417>, 
and <1161> the waves <2949> beat <1911> (5707) into <1519> the {ship} <4143>, so that <5620> it <0846> 
was <1072> <0> now <2235> full <1072> (5745). 

ship ^ Mar_04_38 And <2532> he <0846> was <2258> (5713) in <1909> the hinder part of the {ship} 
<4403>, asleep <2518> (5723) on <1909> a pillow <4344>: and <2532> they awake <1326> (5719) him 
<0846>, and <2532> say <3004> (5719) unto him <0846>, Master <1320>, carest <3199> (5719) thou 
<4671> not <3756> that <3754> we perish <0622> (5731)? 

ship ^ Mar_05_02 And <2532> when he <0846> was come <1831> (5631) out of <1537> the {ship} <4143>, 
immediately <2112> there met <0528> (5656) him <0846> out of <1537> the tombs <3419> a man <0444> 
with <1722> an unclean <0169> spirit <4151>, 

ship ^ Mar_01_20 And <2532> straightway <2112> he called <2564> (5656) them <0846>: and <2532> they 
left <0863> (5631) their <0846> father <3962> Zebedee <2199> in <1722> the {ship} <4143> with <3326> 
the hired servants <3411>, and went <0565> (5627) after <3694> him <0846>. 

ship ^ Mar_01_19 And <2532> when he had gone <4260> <0> a little <3641> further <4260> (5631) thence 
<1564>, he saw <1492> (5627) James <2385> the son <3588> of Zebedee <2199>, and <2532> John <2491> 
his <0846> brother <0080>, who <0846> also <2532> were in <1722> the {ship} <4143> mending <2675> 
(5723) their nets <1350>. 

ship ^ Mar_03_09 And <2532> he spake <2036> (5627) to his <0846> disciples <3101>, that <2443> a small 
{ship} <4142> should wait on <4342> (5725) him <0846> because <1223> of the multitude <3793>, lest 
<3363> they should throng <2346> (5725) him <0846>. 



ship ^ Mat_04_21 And <2532> going on <4260> (5631) from thence <1564>, he saw <1492> (5627) other 
<0243> two <1417> brethren <0080>, James <2385> the son of <3588> Zebedee <2199>, and <2532> John 
<2491> his <0846> brother <0080>, in <1722> a {ship} <4143> with <3326> Zebedee <2199> their <0846> 
father <3962>, mending <2675> (5723) their <0846> nets <1350>; and <2532> he called <2564> (5656) them
<0846>. 

ship ^ Mat_04_22 And <1161> they immediately <2112> left <0863> (5631) the {ship} <4143> and <2532> 
their <0846> father <3962>, and followed <0190> (5656) him <0846>. 

ship ^ Mat_08_23 And <2532> when he <0846> was entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, his
<0846> disciples <3101> followed <0190> (5656) him <0846>. 

ship ^ Mat_08_24 And <2532>, behold <2400> (5628), there arose <1096> (5633) a great <3173> tempest 
<4578> in <1722> the sea <2281>, insomuch that <5620> the {ship} <4143> was covered <2572> (5745) with
<5259> the waves <2949>: but <1161> he <0846> was asleep <2518> (5707). 

ship ^ Mat_09_01 And <2532> he entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, and passed over 
<1276> (5656), and <2532> came <2064> (5627) into <1519> his own <2398> city <4172>. 

ship ^ Mat_13_02 And <2532> great <4183> multitudes <3793> were gathered together <4863> (5681) unto
<4314> him <0846>, so that <5620> he <0846> went <1684> (5631) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, and sat 
<2521> (5738); and <2532> the whole <3956> multitude <3793> stood <2476> (5715) on <1909> the shore 
<0123>. 

ship ^ Mat_14_13 When <2532> Jesus <2424> heard <0191> (5660) of it, he departed <0402> (5656) thence 
<1564> by <1722> {ship} <4143> into <1519> a desert <2048> place <5117> apart <2596> <2398>: and 
<2532> when the people <3793> had heard <0191> (5660) thereof, they followed <0190> (5656) him <0846> 
on foot <3979> out of <0575> the cities <4172>. 

ship ^ Mat_14_22 And <2532> straightway <2112> Jesus <2424> constrained <0315> (5656) his <0846> 
disciples <3101> to get <1684> (5629) into <1519> a {ship} <4143>, and <2532> to go before <4254> (5721) 
him <0846> unto <1519> the other side <4008>, while <2193> <3739> he sent <0630> <0> the multitudes 
<3793> away <0630> (5661). 

ship ^ Mat_14_24 But <1161> the {ship} <4143> was <2258> (5713) now <2235> in the midst <3319> of the 
sea <2281>, tossed <0928> (5746) with <5259> waves <2949>: for <1063> the wind <0417> was <2258> 
(5713) contrary <1727>. 

ship ^ Mat_14_29 And <1161> he said <2036> (5627), Come <2064> (5628). And <2532> when Peter 
<4074> was come down <2597> (5631) out of <0575> the {ship} <4143>, he walked <4043> (5656) on 
<1909> the water <5204>, to go <2064> (5629) to <4314> Jesus <2424>. 

ship ^ Mat_14_32 And <2532> when they <0846> were come <1684> (5631) into <1519> the {ship} <4143>, 
the wind <0417> ceased <2869> (5656). 

ship ^ Mat_14_33 Then <1161> they that were in <1722> the {ship} <4143> came <2064> (5631) and 
worshipped <4352> (5656) him <0846>, saying <3004> (5723), Of a truth <0230> thou art <1488> (5748) 
the Son <5207> of God <2316>. 

ship ^ Mat_15_39 And <2532> he sent away <0630> (5660) the multitude <3793>, and took <1684> (5627) 
{ship} <1519> <4143>, and <2532> came <2064> (5627) into <1519> the coasts <3725> of Magdala <3093>. 

shipmaster ^ Rev_18_17 For <3754> in one <3391> hour <5610> so great <5118> riches <4149> is come to 
nought <2049> (5681). And <2532> every <3956> {shipmaster} <2942>, and <2532> all <3956> the 
company <3658> in <1909> ships <4143>, and <2532> sailors <3492>, and <2532> as many as <3745> trade



<2038> (5740) by sea <2281>, stood <2476> (5627) afar <3113> off <0575>, 

shipmen ^ Act_27_30 And <1161> as the {shipmen} <3492> were about <2212> (5723) to flee <5343> (5629)
out of <1537> the ship <4143>, when <2532> they had let down <5465> (5660) the boat <4627> into <1519> 
the sea <2281>, under colour <4392> as though <5613> they would <3195> (5723) have cast <1614> (5721) 
anchors <0045> out of <1537> the foreship <4408>, 

shipmen ^ Act_27_27 But <1161> when <5613> the fourteenth <5065> night <3571> was come <1096> 
(5633), as we <2257> were driven up and down <1308> (5746) in <1722> Adria <0099>, about <2596> 
midnight <3319> <3571> the {shipmen} <3492> deemed <5282> (5707) that they <0846> drew near <4317> 
(5721) to some <5100> country <5561>; 

shipping ^ Joh_06_24 When <3753> the people <3793> therefore <3767> saw <1492> (5627) that <3754> 
Jesus <2424> was <2076> (5748) not <3756> there <1563>, neither <3761> his <0846> disciples <3101>, 
they <0846> also <2532> took <1684> (5627) <1519> {shipping} <4143>, and <2532> came <2064> (5627) to
<1519> Capernaum <2584>, seeking for <2212> (5723) Jesus <2424>. 

ships ^ Jam_03_04 Behold <2400> (5628) also <2532> the {ships} <4143>, which though they be <5607> 
(5752) so great <5082>, and <2532> are driven <1643> (5746) of <5259> fierce <4642> winds <0417>, yet 
are they turned about <3329> (5743) with <5259> a very small <1646> helm <4079>, whithersoever <3699> 
<0302> the governor <2116> (5723) listeth <3730> <1014> (5741). 

ships ^ Luk_05_03 And <1161> he entered <1684> (5631) into <1519> one <1520> of the {ships} <4143>, 
which <3739> was <2258> (5713) Simon's <4613>, and prayed <2065> (5656) him <0846> that he would 
thrust out <1877> (5629) a little <3641> from <0575> the land <1093>. And <2532> he sat down <2523> 
(5660), and taught <1321> (5707) the people <3793> out of <1537> the ship <4143>. 

ships ^ Luk_05_11 And <2532> when they had brought <2609> (5631) their {ships} <4143> to <1909> land 
<1093>, they forsook <0863> (5631) all <0537>, and followed <0190> (5656) him <0846>. 

ships ^ Luk_05_07 And <2532> they beckoned <2656> (5656) unto their partners <3353>, which <3588> 
were in <1722> the other <2087> ship <4143>, that they should come <2064> (5631) and help <4815> (5641)
them <0846>. And <2532> they came <2064> (5627), and <2532> filled <4130> (5656) both <0297> the 
{ships} <4143>, so <5620> that they <0846> began to sink <1036> (5745). 

ships ^ Luk_05_02 And <2532> saw <1492> (5627) two <1417> {ships} <4143> standing <2476> (5761) by 
<3844> the lake <3041>: but <1161> the fishermen <0231> were gone <0576> (5631) out of <0575> them 
<0846>, and were washing <0637> (5656) their nets <1350>. 

ships ^ Mar_04_36 And <2532> when they had sent away <0863> (5631) the multitude <3793>, they took 
<3880> (5719) him <0846> even as <5613> he was <2258> (5713) in <1722> the ship <4143>. And <1161> 
there were <2258> (5713) also <2532> with <3326> him <0846> other <0243> little {ships} <4142>. 

ships ^ Rev_18_19 And <2532> they cast <0906> (5627) dust <5522> on <1909> their <0846> heads <2776>,
and <2532> cried <2896> (5707), weeping <2799> (5723) and <2532> wailing <3996> (5723), saying <3004> 
(5723), Alas <3759>, alas <3759>, that great <3173> city <4172>, wherein <1722> <3739> were made rich 
<4147> (5656) all <3956> that had <2192> (5723) {ships} <4143> in <1722> the sea <2281> by reason of 
<1537> her <0846> costliness <5094>! for <3754> in one <3391> hour <5610> is she made desolate <2049> 
(5681). 

ships ^ Rev_18_17 For <3754> in one <3391> hour <5610> so great <5118> riches <4149> is come to nought
<2049> (5681). And <2532> every <3956> shipmaster <2942>, and <2532> all <3956> the company <3658> 
in <1909> {ships} <4143>, and <2532> sailors <3492>, and <2532> as many as <3745> trade <2038> (5740) 
by sea <2281>, stood <2476> (5627) afar <3113> off <0575>, 



ships ^ Rev_08_09 And <2532> the third part <5154> of the creatures <2938> which <3588> were in 
<1722> the sea <2281>, and had <2192> (5723) life <5590>, died <0599> (5627); and <2532> the third part 
<5154> of the {ships} <4143> were destroyed <1311> (5648). 

shipwreck ^ 1Ti_01_19 Holding <2192> (5723) faith <4102>, and <2532> a good <0018> conscience 
<4893>; which <3739> some <5100> having put away <0683> (5666) concerning <4012> faith <4102> have 
made {shipwreck} <3489> (5656): 

shipwreck ^ 2Co_11_25 Thrice <5151> was I beaten with rods <4463> (5681), once <0530> was I stoned 
<3034> (5681), thrice <5151> I suffered {shipwreck} <3489> (5656), a night and a day <3574> I have been 
<4160> (5758) in <1722> the deep <1037>; 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_02 And <2532> he called <5455> (5660) him <0846>, and said <2036> (5627) unto 
him <0846>, How <5101> is it that I hear <0191> (5719) this <5124> of <4012> thee <4675>? give <0591> 
(5628) an account <3056> of thy <4675> {stewardship} <3622>; for <1063> thou mayest be <1410> (5695) 
no <3756> longer <2089> steward <3621> (5721). 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_04 I am resolved <1097> (5627) what <5101> to do <4160> (5692), that <2443>, 
when <3752> I am put out <3179> (5686) of the {stewardship} <3622>, they may receive <1209> (5667) me 
<3165> into <1519> their <0846> houses <3624>. 

stewardship ^ Luk_16_03 Then <1161> the steward <3623> said <2036> (5627) within <1722> himself 
<1438>, What <5101> shall I do <4160> (5661)? for <3754> my <3450> lord <2962> taketh away <0851> 
(5731) from <0575> me <1700> the {stewardship} <3622>: I cannot <3756> <2480> (5719) dig <4626> 
(5721); to beg <1871> (5721) I am ashamed <0153> (5727). 

workmanship ^ Eph_02_10 For <1063> we are <2070> (5748) his <0846> {workmanship} <4161>, created 
<2936> (5685) in <1722> Christ <5547> Jesus <2424> unto <1909> good <0018> works <2041>, which 
<3739> God <2316> hath before ordained <4282> (5656) that <2443> we should walk <4043> (5661) in 
<1722> them <0846>. 

worship ^ Act_08_27 And <2532> he arose <0450> (5631) and went <4198> (5675): and <2532>, behold 
<2400> (5628), a man <0435> of Ethiopia <0128>, an eunuch <2135> of great authority <1413> under 
Candace <2582> queen <0938> of the Ethiopians <0128>, who <3739> had <2258> (5713) the charge of 
<1909> all <3956> her <0846> treasure <1047>, and <3739> had come <2064> (5715) to <1519> Jerusalem 
<2419> for to {worship} <4352> (5694), 

worship ^ Act_07_42 Then <1161> God <2316> turned <4762> (5656), and <2532> gave <3860> <0> them 
<0846> up <3860> (5656) to {worship} <3> (5721) the host <4756> of heaven <3772>; as it <2531> is written
<1125> (5769) in <1722> the book <0976> of the prophets <4396>, O ye house <3624> of Israel <2474>, 
have ye offered <3361> <4374> (5656) to me <3427> slain beasts <4968> and <2532> sacrifices <2378> by 
the space of forty <5062> years <2094> in <1722> the wilderness <2048>? 

worship ^ Joh_04_22 Ye <5210> {worship} <4352> (5719) ye know <1492> (5758) not <3756> what <3739>:
we know <1492> (5758) what <3739> we <2249> worship <4352> (5719): for <3754> salvation <4991> is 
<2076> (5748) of <1537> the Jews <2453>. 

worship ^ Act_17_23 For <1063> as I passed by <1330> (5740), and <2532> beheld <0333> (5723) your 
<5216> devotions <4574>, <2532> I found <2147> (5627) an altar <1041> with this <1722> <3739> 
inscription <1924> (5718), TO THE UNKNOWN <0057> GOD <2316>. Whom <3739> therefore <3767> ye
ignorantly <0050> (5723) {worship} <2151> (5719), him <5126> declare <2605> (5719) I <1473> unto you 
<5213>. 

worship ^ Act_18_13 Saying <3004> (5723), <3754> This <3778> fellow persuadeth <0374> (5719) men 
<0444> to {worship} <4576> (5738) God <2316> contrary <3844> to the law <3551>. 



worship ^ 1Co_14_25 And <2532> thus <3779> are <1096> <0> the secrets <2927> of his <0846> heart 
<2588> made <1096> (5736) manifest <5318>; and <2532> so <3779> falling down <4098> (5631) on 
<1909> his face <4383> he will {worship} <4352> (5692) God <2316>, and report <0518> (5723) that 
<3754> God <2316> is <2076> (5748) in <1722> you <5213> of a truth <3689>. 

worship ^ Act_07_43 Yea <2532>, ye took up <0353> (5627) the tabernacle <4633> of Moloch <3434>, and 
<2532> the star <0798> of your <5216> god <2316> Remphan <4481>, figures <5179> which <3739> ye 
made <4160> (5656) to {worship} <4352> (5721) them <0846>: and <2532> I will carry <3351> <0> you 
<5209> away <3351> (5692) beyond <1900> Babylon <0897>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_23 But <0235> the hour <5610> cometh <2064> (5736), and <2532> now <3568> is 
<2076> (5748), when <3753> the true <0228> worshippers <4353> shall worship <4352> (5692) the Father 
<3962> in <1722> spirit <4151> and <2532> in truth <0225>: for <2532> <1063> the Father <3962> seeketh
<2212> (5719) such <5108> to {worship} <4352> (5723) him <0846>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_21 Jesus <2424> saith <3004> (5719) unto her <0846>, Woman <1135>, believe <4100> 
(5657) me <3427>, the hour <5610> cometh <3754> <2064> (5736), when <3753> ye shall <4352> <0> 
neither <3777> in <1722> this <5129> mountain <3735>, nor yet <3777> at <1722> Jerusalem <2414>, 
{worship} <4352> (5692) the Father <3962>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_22 Ye <5210> worship <4352> (5719) ye know <1492> (5758) not <3756> what <3739>: 
we know <1492> (5758) what <3739> we <2249> {worship} <4352> (5719): for <3754> salvation <4991> is 
<2076> (5748) of <1537> the Jews <2453>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_20 Our <2257> fathers <3962> worshipped <4352> (5656) in <1722> this <5129> 
mountain <3735>; and <2532> ye <5210> say <3004> (5719), that <3754> in <1722> Jerusalem <2414> is 
<2076> (5748) the place <5117> where <3699> men ought <1163> (5748) to {worship} <4352> (5721). 

worship ^ Joh_12_20 And <1161> there were <2258> (5713) certain <5100> Greeks <1672> among <1537> 
them that came up <0305> (5723) to <2443> {worship} <4352> (5661) at <1722> the feast <1859>: 

worship ^ Heb_01_06 And <1161> again <3825>, when <3752> he bringeth in <1521> (5632) the 
firstbegotten <4416> into <1519> the world <3625>, he saith <3004> (5719), And <2532> let <4352> <0> all 
<3956> the angels <0032> of God <2316> {worship} <4352> (5657) him <0846>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_24 God <2316> is a Spirit <4151>: and <2532> they that {worship} <4352> (5723) him 
<0846> must <1163> (5748) worship <4352> (5721) him in <1722> spirit <4151> and <2532> in truth 
<0225>. 

worship ^ Rev_13_15 And <2532> he <0846> had power <1325> (5681) to give <1325> (5629) life <4151> 
unto the image <1504> of the beast <2342>, that <2443> the image <1504> of the beast <2342> should 
<2980> <0> both <2532> speak <2980> (5661), and <2532> cause <4160> (5661) that as many as <3745> 
would <0302> <4352> <0> not <3361> {worship} <4352> (5661) the image <1504> of the beast <2342> 
should be killed <2443> <0615> (5686). 

worship ^ Rev_19_10 And <2532> I fell <4098> (5627) at <1715> his <0846> feet <4228> to {worship} 
<4352> (5658) him <0846>. And <2532> he said <3004> (5719) unto me <3427>, See <3708> (5720) thou do 
it not <3361>: I am <1510> (5748) thy <4675> fellowservant <4889>, and <2532> of thy <4675> brethren 
<0080> that have <2192> (5723) the testimony <3141> of Jesus <2424>: worship <4352> (5657) God 
<2316>: for <1063> the testimony <3141> of Jesus <2424> is <2076> (5748) the spirit <4151> of prophecy 
<4394>. 

worship ^ Rev_14_07 Saying <3004> (5723) with <1722> a loud <3173> voice <5456>, Fear <5399> (5676) 
God <2316>, and <2532> give <1325> (5628) glory <1391> to him <0846>; for <3754> the hour <5610> of 



his <0846> judgment <2920> is come <2064> (5627): and <2532> {worship} <4352> (5657) him that made 
<4160> (5660) heaven <3772>, and <2532> earth <1093>, and <2532> the sea <2281>, and <2532> the 
fountains <4077> of waters <5204>. 

worship ^ Act_24_14 But <1161> this <5124> I confess <3670> (5719) unto thee <4671>, that <3754> after 
<2596> the way <3598> which <3739> they call <3004> (5719) heresy <0139>, so <3779> {worship} I <3> 
(5719) the God <2316> of my fathers <3971>, believing <4100> (5723) all things <3956> which <3588> are 
written <1125> (5772) in <2596> the law <3551> and <2532> in <1722> the prophets <4396>: 

worship ^ Luk_04_07 If <1437> thou <4771> therefore <3767> wilt {worship} <4352> (5661) me <1799> 
<3450>, all <3956> shall be <2071> (5704) thine <4675>. 

worship ^ Col_02_23 Which things <3748> have <2192> (5723) indeed <3303> a shew <2076> (5748) 
<3056> of wisdom <4678> in <1722> will {worship} <1479>, and <2532> humility <5012>, and <2532> 
neglecting <0857> of the body <4983>; not <3756> in <1722> any <5100> honour <5092> to <4314> the 
satisfying <4140> of the flesh <4561>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_23 But <0235> the hour <5610> cometh <2064> (5736), and <2532> now <3568> is 
<2076> (5748), when <3753> the true <0228> worshippers <4353> shall {worship} <4352> (5692) the Father
<3962> in <1722> spirit <4151> and <2532> in truth <0225>: for <2532> <1063> the Father <3962> seeketh
<2212> (5719) such <5108> to worship <4352> (5723) him <0846>. 

worship ^ Joh_04_24 God <2316> is a Spirit <4151>: and <2532> they that worship <4352> (5723) him 
<0846> must <1163> (5748) {worship} <4352> (5721) him in <1722> spirit <4151> and <2532> in truth 
<0225>. 

worship ^ Rev_13_08 And <2532> all <3956> that dwell <2730> (5723) upon <1909> the earth <1093> shall
{worship} <4352> (5692) him <0846>, whose <3739> names <3686> are <1125> <0> not <3756> written 
<1125> (5769) in <1722> the book <0976> of life <2222> of the Lamb <0721> slain <4969> (5772) from 
<0575> the foundation <2602> of the world <2889>. 

worship ^ Rev_13_12 And <2532> he exerciseth <4160> (5719) all <3956> the power <1849> of the first 
<4413> beast <2342> before <1799> him <0846>, and <2532> causeth <4160> (5719) the earth <1093> and 
<2532> them which dwell <2730> (5723) therein <1722> <0846> to <2443> {worship} <4352> (5661) the 
first <4413> beast <2342>, whose <3739> <0846> deadly <2288> wound <4127> was healed <2323> (5681). 

worship ^ Rev_14_11 And <2532> the smoke <2586> of their <0846> torment <0929> ascendeth up <0305> 
(5719) for <1519> ever <0165> and ever <0165>: and <2532> they have <2192> (5719) no <3756> rest 
<0372> day <2250> nor <2532> night <3571>, who <3588> {worship} <4352> (5723) the beast <2342> and 
<2532> his <0846> image <1504>, and <2532> whosoever <1536> receiveth <2983> (5719) the mark <5480>
of his <0846> name <3686>. 

worship ^ Rev_19_10 And <2532> I fell <4098> (5627) at <1715> his <0846> feet <4228> to worship <4352>
(5658) him <0846>. And <2532> he said <3004> (5719) unto me <3427>, See <3708> (5720) thou do it not 
<3361>: I am <1510> (5748) thy <4675> fellowservant <4889>, and <2532> of thy <4675> brethren <0080> 
that have <2192> (5723) the testimony <3141> of Jesus <2424>: {worship} <4352> (5657) God <2316>: for 
<1063> the testimony <3141> of Jesus <2424> is <2076> (5748) the spirit <4151> of prophecy <4394>. 

worship ^ Rev_22_08 And <2532> I <1473> John <2491> saw <0991> (5723) these things <5023>, and 
<2532> heard <0191> (5723) them. And <2532> when <3753> I had heard <0191> (5656) and <2532> seen 
<0991> (5656), I fell down <4098> (5627) to {worship} <4352> (5658) before <1715> the feet <4228> of the 
angel <0032> which <3588> shewed <1166> (5723) me <3427> these things <5023>. 

worship ^ Rev_22_09 Then <2532> saith he <3004> (5719) unto me <3427>, See <3708> (5720) thou do it 
not <3361>: for <1063> I am <1510> (5748) thy <4675> fellowservant <4889>, and <2532> of thy <4675> 



brethren <0080> the prophets <4396>, and <2532> of them which keep <5083> (5723) the sayings <3056> of
this <5127> book <0975>: {worship} <4352> (5657) God <2316>. 

worship ^ Mat_02_02 Saying <3004> (5723), Where <4226> is <2076> (5748) he that is born <5088> (5685) 
King <0935> of the Jews <2453>? for <1063> we have seen <1492> (5627) his <0846> star <0792> in 
<1722> the east <0395>, and <2532> are come <2064> (5627) to {worship} <4352> (5658) him <0846>. 

worship ^ Mat_02_08 And <2532> he sent <3992> (5660) them <0846> to <1519> Bethlehem <0965>, and 
said <2036> (5627), Go <4198> (5679) and search <1833> (5657) diligently <0199> for <4012> the young 
child <3813>; and <1161> when <1875> ye have found <2147> (5632) him, bring <0518> <0> me <3427> 
word again <0518> (5657), that <3704> I may come <2064> (5631) and {worship} <4352> (5661) him 
<0846> also <2504>. 

worship ^ Luk_14_10 But <0235> when <3752> thou art bidden <2564> (5686), go <4198> (5679) and sit 
down <0377> (5657) in <1519> the lowest <2078> room <5117>; that <2443> when <3752> he that bade 
<2564> (5761) thee <4571> cometh <2064> (5632), he may say <2036> (5632) unto thee <4671>, Friend 
<5384>, go up <4320> (5628) higher <0511>: then <5119> shalt thou <4671> have <2071> (5704) {worship} 
<1391> in the presence <1799> of them that sit at meat <4873> (5740) with thee <4671>. 

worship ^ Act_24_11 Because that thou <4675> mayest <1410> (5740) understand <1097> (5629), that 
<3754> there are <1526> (5748) yet but <2228> <3756> twelve <1177> days <2250> <4119> since <0575> 
<3739> I <3427> went up <0305> (5627) to <1722> Jerusalem <2419> for to {worship} <4352> (5694). 

worship ^ Luk_04_08 And <2532> Jesus <2424> answered <0611> (5679) and said <2036> (5627) unto him 
<0846>, Get thee <5217> (5720) behind <3694> me <3450>, Satan <4567>: for <1063> it is written <1125> 
(5769), Thou shalt {worship} <4352> (5692) the Lord <2962> thy <4675> God <2316>, and <2532> him 
<0846> only <3441> shalt thou serve <3> (5692). 

worship ^ Rev_14_09 And <2532> the third <5154> angel <0032> followed <0190> (5656) them <0846>, 
saying <3004> (5723) with <1722> a loud <3173> voice <5456>, If any man <1536> {worship} <4352> 
(5719) the beast <2342> and <2532> his <0846> image <1504>, and <2532> receive <2983> (5719) his mark 
<5480> in <1909> his <0846> forehead <3359>, or <2228> in <1909> his <0846> hand <5495>, 

worship ^ Rev_15_04 Who <5101> shall <5399> <0> not <3364> fear <5399> (5680) thee <4571>, O Lord 
<2962>, and <2532> glorify <1392> (5661) thy <4675> name <3686>? for <3754> thou only <3441> art holy
<3741>: for <3754> all <3956> nations <1484> shall come <2240> (5692) and <2532> {worship} <4352> 
(5692) before <1799> thee <4675>; for <3754> thy <4675> judgments <1345> are made manifest <5319> 
(5681). 

worship ^ Rev_03_09 Behold <2400> (5628), I will make <1325> (5719) them of <1537> the synagogue 
<4864> of Satan <4567>, which <3588> say <3004> (5723) they <1438> are <1511> (5750) Jews <2453>, and
<2532> are <1526> (5748) not <3756>, but <0235> do lie <5574> (5727); behold <2400> (5628), I will make 
<4160> (5692) them <0846> to <2443> come <2240> (5661) and <2532> {worship} <4352> (5661) before 
<1799> thy <4675> feet <4228>, and <2532> to know <1097> (5632) that <3754> I <1473> have loved 
<0025> (5656) thee <4571>. 

worship ^ Rev_04_10 The four <5064> and <2532> twenty <1501> elders <4245> fall down <4098> (5699) 
before <1799> him that sat <2521> (5740) on <1909> the throne <2362>, and <2532> {worship} <4352> 
(5719) him that liveth <2198> (5723) for <1519> ever <0165> and ever <0165>, and <2532> cast <0906> 
(5719) their <0846> crowns <4735> before <1799> the throne <2362>, saying <3004> (5723), 

worship ^ Rev_09_20 And <2532> the rest <3062> of the men <0444> which <3739> were <0615> <0> not 
<3756> killed <0615> (5681) by <1722> these <5025> plagues <4127> yet <3777> <0> repented <3340> 
(5656) not <3777> of <1537> the works <2041> of their <0846> hands <5495>, that <3363> <0> they should 
<4352> <0> not <3363> {worship} <4352> (5661) devils <1140>, and <2532> idols <1497> of gold <5552>, 



and <2532> silver <0693>, and <2532> brass <5470>, and <2532> stone <3035>, and <2532> of wood 
<3585>: which <3739> neither <3777> can <1410> (5736) see <0991> (5721), nor <3777> hear <0191> 
(5721), nor <3777> walk <4043> (5721): 

worship ^ Rev_11_01 And <2532> there was given <1325> (5681) me <3427> a reed <2563> like <3664> 
unto a rod <4464>: and <2532> the angel <0032> stood <2476> (5715), saying <3004> (5723), Rise <1453> 
(5669), and <2532> measure <3354> (5657) the temple <3485> of God <2316>, and <2532> the altar 
<2379>, and <2532> them that {worship} <4352> (5723) therein <1722> <0846>. 

worship ^ Mat_04_09 And <2532> saith <3004> (5719) unto him <0846>, All <3956> these things <5023> 
will I give <1325> (5692) thee <4671>, if <1437> thou wilt fall down <4098> (5631) and {worship} <4352> 
(5661) me <3427>. 

worship ^ Mat_15_09 But <1161> in vain <3155> they do {worship} <4576> (5736) me <3165>, teaching 
<1321> (5723) for doctrines <1319> the commandments <1778> of men <0444>. 

worship ^ Mar_07_07 Howbeit <1161> in vain <3155> do they {worship} <4576> (5736) me <3165>, 
teaching <1321> (5723) for doctrines <1319> the commandments <1778> of men <0444>. 

worship ^ Mat_04_10 Then <5119> saith <3004> (5719) Jesus <2424> unto him <0846>, Get thee hence 
<5217> (5720), Satan <4567>: for <1063> it is written <1125> (5769), Thou shalt {worship} <4352> (5692) 
the Lord <2962> thy <4675> God <2316>, and <2532> him <0846> only <3441> shalt thou serve <3> 
(5692). 

worship ^ Php_03_03 For <1063> we <2249> are <2070> (5748) the circumcision <4061>, which <3588> 
{worship} <3> (5723) God <2316> in the spirit <4151>, and <2532> rejoice <2744> (5740) in <1722> Christ 
<5547> Jesus <2424>, and <2532> have <3982> <0> no <3756> confidence <3982> (5756) in <1722> the 
flesh <4561>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_20_04 And <2532> I saw <1492> (5627) thrones <2362>, and <2532> they sat <2523> 
(5656) upon <1909> them <0846>, and <2532> judgment <2917> was given <1325> (5681) unto them 
<0846>: and <2532> I saw the souls <5590> of them that were beheaded <3990> (5772) for <1223> the 
witness <3141> of Jesus <2424>, and <2532> for <1223> the word <3056> of God <2316>, and <2532> 
which <3748> had <4352> <0> not <3756> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) the beast <2342>, neither <3777> 
his <0846> image <1504>, <2532> neither <3756> had received <2983> (5627) his mark <5480> upon 
<1909> their <0846> foreheads <3359>, or <2532> in <1909> their <0846> hands <5495>; and <2532> they 
lived <2198> (5656) and <2532> reigned <0936> (5656) with <3326> Christ <5547> a thousand <5507> 
years <2094>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_19_20 And <2532> the beast <2342> was taken <4084> (5681), and <2532> with <3326> 
him <5127> the false prophet <5578> that wrought <4160> (5660) miracles <4592> before <1799> him 
<0846>, with <1722> which <3739> he deceived <4105> (5656) them that had received <2983> (5631) the 
mark <5480> of the beast <2342>, and <2532> them that {worshipped} <4352> (5723) his <0846> image 
<1504>. These both <1417> were cast <0906> (5681) alive <2198> (5723) into <1519> a lake <3041> of fire 
<4442> burning <2545> (5746) with <1722> brimstone <2303>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_07_11 And <2532> all <3956> the angels <0032> stood <2476> (5715) round about 
<2945> the throne <2362>, and <2532> about the elders <4245> and <2532> the four <5064> beasts 
<2226>, and <2532> fell <4098> (5627) before <1799> the throne <2362> on <1909> their <0846> faces 
<4383>, and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) God <2316>, 

worshipped ^ Rev_13_04 And <2532> they worshipped <4352> (5656) the dragon <1404> which <3739> 
gave <1325> (5656) power <1849> unto the beast <2342>: and <2532> they {worshipped} <4352> (5656) the
beast <2342>, saying <3004> (5723), Who <5101> is like <3664> unto the beast <2342>? who <5101> is able
<1410> (5736) to make war <4170> (5658) with <3326> him <0846>? 



worshipped ^ Rev_19_04 And <2532> the four <5064> and <2532> twenty <1501> elders <4245> and 
<2532> the four <5064> beasts <2226> fell down <4098> (5627) and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) 
God <2316> that sat <2521> (5740) on <1909> the throne <2362>, saying <3004> (5723), Amen <0281>; 
Alleluia <0239>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_05_14 And <2532> the four <5064> beasts <2226> said <3004> (5707), Amen <0281>. 
And <2532> the four <5064> and twenty <1501> elders <4245> fell down <4098> (5627) and <2532> 
{worshipped} <4352> (5656) him that liveth <2198> (5723) for <1519> ever <0165> and ever <0165>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_28_17 And <2532> when they saw <1492> (5631) him <0846>, they {worshipped} 
<4352> (5656) him <0846>: but <1161> some doubted <1365> (5656). 

worshipped ^ Act_17_25 Neither <3761> is {worshipped} <2323> (5743) with <5259> men's <0444> hands 
<5495>, as though he needed <4326> (5740) any thing <5100>, seeing he <0846> giveth <1325> (5723) to all 
<3956> life <2222>, and <2532> breath <4157>, and <2596> all things <3956>; 

worshipped ^ Rev_13_04 And <2532> they {worshipped} <4352> (5656) the dragon <1404> which <3739> 
gave <1325> (5656) power <1849> unto the beast <2342>: and <2532> they worshipped <4352> (5656) the 
beast <2342>, saying <3004> (5723), Who <5101> is like <3664> unto the beast <2342>? who <5101> is able
<1410> (5736) to make war <4170> (5658) with <3326> him <0846>? 

worshipped ^ Rom_01_25 Who <3748> changed <3337> (5656) the truth <0225> of God <2316> into 
<1722> a lie <5579>, and <2532> {worshipped} <4573> (5662) and <2532> served <3> (5656) the creature 
<2937> more than <3844> the Creator <2936> (5660), who <3739> is <2076> (5748) blessed <2128> for 
<1519> ever <0165>. Amen <0281>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_16_02 And <2532> the first <4413> went <0565> (5627), and <2532> poured out <1632> 
(5656) his <0846> vial <5357> upon <1909> the earth <1093>; and <2532> there fell <1096> (5633) a 
noisome <2556> and <2532> grievous <4190> sore <1668> upon <1519> the men <0444> which <3588> had
<2192> (5723) the mark <5480> of the beast <2342>, and <2532> upon them which {worshipped} <4352> 
(5723) his <0846> image <1504>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_28_09 And <1161> as <5613> they went <4198> (5711) to tell <0518> (5658) his <0846> 
disciples <3101>, <2532> behold <2400> (5628), Jesus <2424> met <0528> (5656) them <0846>, saying 
<3004> (5723), All hail <5463> (5720). And <1161> they came <4334> (5631) and held <2902> (5656) him 
<0846> by the feet <4228>, and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) him <0846>. 

worshipped ^ Rev_11_16 And <2532> the four <5064> and <2532> twenty <1501> elders <4245>, which 
<3588> sat <2521> (5740) before <1799> God <2316> on <1909> their <0846> seats <2362>, fell <4098> 
(5627) upon <1909> their <0846> faces <4383>, and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) God <2316>, 

worshipped ^ Act_10_25 And <1161> as <5613> Peter <4074> was <1096> (5633) coming in <1525> (5629), 
Cornelius <2883> met <4876> (5660) him <0846>, and fell down <4098> (5631) at <1909> his feet <4228>, 
and {worshipped} <4352> (5656) him. 

worshipped ^ Act_16_14 And <2532> a certain <5100> woman <1135> named <3686> Lydia <3070>, a 
seller of purple <4211>, of the city <4172> of Thyatira <2363>, which {worshipped} <4576> (5740) God 
<2316>, heard <0191> (5707) us: whose <3739> heart <2588> the Lord <2962> opened <1272> (5656), that 
she attended <4337> (5721) unto the things which were spoken <2980> (5746) of <5259> Paul <3972>. 

worshipped ^ 2Th_02_04 Who <3588> opposeth <0480> (5740) and <2532> exalteth <5229> (5746) himself 
above <1909> all <3956> that is called <3004> (5746) God <2316>, or <2228> that is {worshipped} <4574>; 
so <5620> that he <0846> as <5613> God <2316> sitteth <2523> (5658) in <1519> the temple <3485> of God
<2316>, shewing <0584> (5723) himself <1438> that <3754> he is <2076> (5748) God <2316>. 



worshipped ^ Mat_02_11 And <2532> when they were come <2064> (5631) into <1519> the house <3614>, 
they saw <2147> (5627) (5625) <1492> (5627) the young child <3813> with <3326> Mary <3137> his <0846>
mother <3384>, and <2532> fell down <4098> (5631), and {worshipped} <4352> (5656) him <0846>: and 
<2532> when they had opened <0455> (5660) their <0846> treasures <2344>, they presented <4374> (5656) 
unto him <0846> gifts <1435>; gold <5557>, and <2532> frankincense <3030>, and <2532> myrrh <4666>. 

worshipped ^ Act_18_07 And <2532> he departed <3327> (5631) thence <1564>, and entered <2064> 
(5627) into <1519> a certain <5100> man's house <3614>, named <3686> Justus <2459>, one that 
{worshipped} <4576> (5740) God <2316>, whose <3739> house <3614> joined hard <4927> (5723) <2258> 
(5713) to the synagogue <4864>. 

worshipped ^ Mar_15_19 And <2532> they smote <5180> (5707) him <0846> on the head <2776> with a 
reed <2563>, and <2532> did spit <1716> (5707) upon him <0846>, and <2532> bowing <5087> (5723) their
knees <1119> {worshipped} <4352> (5707) him <0846>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_08_02 And <2532>, behold <2400> (5628), there came <2064> (5631) a leper <3015> and
{worshipped} <4352> (5707) him <0846>, saying <3004> (5723), Lord <2962>, if <1437> thou wilt <2309> 
(5725), thou canst <1410> (5736) make <2511> <0> me <3165> clean <2511> (5658). 

worshipped ^ Mat_14_33 Then <1161> they that were in <1722> the ship <4143> came <2064> (5631) and 
{worshipped} <4352> (5656) him <0846>, saying <3004> (5723), Of a truth <0230> thou art <1488> (5748) 
the Son <5207> of God <2316>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_15_25 Then <1161> came she <2064> (5631) and {worshipped} <4352> (5707) him 
<0846>, saying <3004> (5723), Lord <2962>, help <0997> (5720) me <3427>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_18_26 The servant <1401> therefore <3767> fell down <4098> (5631), and {worshipped}
<4352> (5707) him <0846>, saying <3004> (5723), Lord <2962>, have patience <3114> (5657) with <1909> 
me <1698>, and <2532> I will pay <0591> (5692) thee <4671> all <3956>. 

worshipped ^ Luk_24_52 And <2532> they <0846> {worshipped} <4352> (5660) him <0846>, and returned 
<5290> (5656) to <1519> Jerusalem <2419> with <3326> great <3173> joy <5479>: 

worshipped ^ Mar_05_06 But <1161> when he saw <1492> (5631) Jesus <2424> afar off <0575> <3113>, he 
ran <5143> (5627) and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) him <0846>, 

worshipped ^ Heb_11_21 By faith <4102> Jacob <2384>, when he was a dying <0599> (5723), blessed 
<2127> (5656) both <1538> the sons <5207> of Joseph <2501>; and <2532> {worshipped} <4352> (5656), 
leaning upon <1909> the top <0206> of his <0846> staff <4464>. 

worshipped ^ Joh_09_38 And <1161> he said <5346> (5713), Lord <2962>, I believe <4100> (5719). And 
<2532> he {worshipped} <4352> (5656) him <0846>. 

worshipped ^ Mat_09_18 While he <0846> spake <2980> (5723) these things <5023> unto them <0846>, 
behold <2400> (5628), there came <2064> (5631) a certain <1520> ruler <0758>, and {worshipped} <4352> 
(5707) him <0846>, saying <3004> (5723), <3754> My <3450> daughter <2364> is even now <0737> dead 
<5053> (5656): but <0235> come <2064> (5631) and lay <2007> (5628) thy <4675> hand <5495> upon 
<1909> her <0846>, and <2532> she shall live <2198> (5695). 

worshipped ^ Joh_04_20 Our <2257> fathers <3962> {worshipped} <4352> (5656) in <1722> this <5129> 
mountain <3735>; and <2532> ye <5210> say <3004> (5719), that <3754> in <1722> Jerusalem <2414> is 
<2076> (5748) the place <5117> where <3699> men ought <1163> (5748) to worship <4352> (5721). 

worshipper ^ Joh_09_31 Now <1161> we know <1492> (5758) that <3754> God <2316> heareth <0191> 



(5719) not <3756> sinners <0268>: but <0235> if <1437> any man <5100> be <5600> (5753) a {worshipper} 
of God <2318>, and <2532> doeth <4160> (5725) his <0846> will <2307>, him <5127> he heareth <0191> 
(5719). 

worshipper ^ Act_19_35 And <1161> when the townclerk <1122> had appeased <2687> (5660) the people 
<3793>, he said <5346> (5748), Ye men <0435> of Ephesus <2180>, what <5101> <1063> man <0444> is 
there <2076> (5748) that <3739> knoweth <1097> (5719) not <3756> how that the city <4172> of the 
Ephesians <2180> is <5607> (5752) a {worshipper} <3511> of the great <3173> goddess <2299> Diana 
<0735>, and <2532> of the image which fell down from Jupiter <1356>? 

worshippers ^ Joh_04_23 But <0235> the hour <5610> cometh <2064> (5736), and <2532> now <3568> is 
<2076> (5748), when <3753> the true <0228> {worshippers} <4353> shall worship <4352> (5692) the Father
<3962> in <1722> spirit <4151> and <2532> in truth <0225>: for <2532> <1063> the Father <3962> seeketh
<2212> (5719) such <5108> to worship <4352> (5723) him <0846>. 

worshippers ^ Heb_10_02 For then <1893> would they <0302> not <3756> have ceased <3973> (5668) to be
offered <4374> (5746)? because <1223> that the {worshippers} <3> (5723) once <0530> purged <2508> 
(5772) should have had <2192> (5721) no <3367> more <2089> conscience <4893> of sins <0266>. 

worshippeth ^ Act_19_27 So <1161> that not <3756> only <3440> this <5124> our <2254> craft <3313> is 
in danger <2793> (5719) to be set <2064> (5629) at <1519> nought <0557>; but <0235> also <2532> that the
temple <2411> of the great <3173> goddess <2299> Diana <0735> should be despised <1519> <3762> 
<3049> (5683), and <1161> <2532> her <0846> magnificence <3168> should <3195> (5721) be destroyed 
<2507> (5745), whom <3739> all <3650> Asia <0773> and <2532> the world <3625> {worshippeth} <4576> 
(5736). 

worshipping ^ Mat_20_20 Then <5119> came <4334> (5627) to him <0846> the mother <3384> of 
Zebedee's <2199> children <5207> with <3326> her <0846> sons <5207>, {worshipping} <4352> (5723) 
him, and <2532> desiring <0154> (5723) a certain <5100> thing <3844> of him <0846>. 

worshipping ^ Col_02_18 Let <2603> <0> no man <3367> beguile <2603> <0> you <5209> of your reward 
<2603> (5720) in <1722> a voluntary <2309> (5723) humility <5012> and <2532> {worshipping} <2356> of 
angels <0032>, intruding into <1687> (5723) those things which <3739> he hath <3708> <0> not <3361> 
seen <3708> (5758), vainly <1500> puffed up <5448> (5746) by <5259> his <0846> fleshly <4561> mind 
<3563>, 
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+Shiph 1Ch_04_37 And Ziza (02124 +Ziyza) ) the son (01121 +ben ) of Shiphi (08230 {+Shiph}(iy ) , the son 
(01121 +ben ) of Allon (00438 +)Allown ) , the son (01121 +ben ) of Jedaiah (03042 +Y@dayah ) , the son 
(01121 +ben ) of Shimri (08113 +Shimriy ) , the son (01121 +ben ) of Shemaiah (08098 +Sh@ma(yah ) ; 

+Shiphmiy 1Ch_27_27 And over (05921 +(al ) the vineyards (03754 +kerem ) [ was ] Shimei (08096 
+Shim(iy ) the Ramathite (07435 +Ramathiy ):over (05921 +(al ) the increase of the vineyards (03754 
+kerem ) for the wine (03196 +yayin ) cellars (00214 +)owtsar ) [ was ] Zabdi (02067 +Zabdiy ) the 
Shiphmite (08225 {+Shiphmiy} ) : 

+Shiphrah Exo_01_15 . And the king (04428 +melek ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) spake (00559 +)amar ) 
to the Hebrew (05680 +(Ibriy ) midwives (03205 +yalad ) , of which (00834 +)aher ) the name (08034 +shem 
) of the one (00259 +)echad ) [ was ] Shiphrah (08236 {+Shiphrah} ) , and the name (08034 +shem ) of the 
other (08145 +sheniy ) Puah (06326 +Puw(ah ) : 

+Shiphtan Num_34_24 And the prince (05387 +nasiy) ) of the tribe (04294 +matteh ) of the children (01121 
+ben ) of Ephraim (00669 +)Ephrayim ) , Kemuel (07055 +Q@muw)el ) the son (01121 +ben ) of Shiphtan 
(08204 {+Shiphtan} ) . 

+shiph 2Ki_09_17 And there stood (05975 +(amad ) a watchman (06822 +tsaphah ) on (05921 +(al ) the 
tower (04026 +migdal ) in Jezreel (03157 +Yizr@(e)l ) , and he spied (07200 +ra)ah ) the company (08229 
+shiph(ah ) of Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) as he came (00935 +bow) ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) , I see (07200 
+ra)ah ) a company (08229 {+shiph}(ah ) . And Joram (03188 +yachas ) said (00559 +)amar ) , Take (03947 
+laqach ) an horseman (07395 +rakkab ) , and send (07971 +shalach ) to meet (07125 +qir)ah ) them , and 
let him say (00559 +)amar ) , [ Is it ] peace (07965 +shalowm ) ? 

+shiph 2Ki_09_17 And there stood (05975 +(amad ) a watchman (06822 +tsaphah ) on (05921 +(al ) the 
tower (04026 +migdal ) in Jezreel (03157 +Yizr@(e)l ) , and he spied (07200 +ra)ah ) the company (08229 
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{+shiph}(ah ) of Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) as he came (00935 +bow) ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) , I see (07200 
+ra)ah ) a company (08229 +shiph(ah ) . And Joram (03188 +yachas ) said (00559 +)amar ) , Take (03947 
+laqach ) an horseman (07395 +rakkab ) , and send (07971 +shalach ) to meet (07125 +qir)ah ) them , and 
let him say (00559 +)amar ) , [ Is it ] peace (07965 +shalowm ) ? 

+shiph Eze_26_10 By reason of the abundance (08229 {+shiph}(ah ) of his horses (05483 +cuwc ) their dust 
(80) shall cover (03680 +kacah ) thee:thy walls (02346 +chowmah ) shall shake (07493 +ra(ash ) at the noise 
(06963 +qowl ) of the horsemen (06571 +parash ) , and of the wheels (01534 +galgal ) , and of the chariots 
(07393 +rekeb ) , when he shall enter (00935 +bow) ) into thy gates (08179 +sha(ar ) , as men enter (00935 
+bow) ) into a city (05892 +(iyr ) wherein is made a breach (01234 +baqa( ) . 

+shiph Isa_60_06 The multitude (08229 {+shiph}(ah ) of camels (01581 +gamal ) shall cover (03680 +kacah 
) thee , the dromedaries (01070 +beker ) of Midian (04080 +Midyan ) and Ephah (05891 +(Eyphah ) ; all 
(03605 +kol ) they from Sheba (07614 +Sh@ba) ) shall come (00935 +bow) ):they shall bring (05375 +nasa) )
gold (02091 +zahab ) and incense (03828 +l@bownah ) ; and they shall shew (01319 +basar ) forth the 
praises (08416 +t@hillah ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 

+shiph Job_22_11 Or (00176 +)ow ) darkness (02822 +choshek ) , [ that ] thou canst not see (07200 +ra)ah ) 
; and abundance (08229 {+shiph}(ah ) of waters (04325 +mayim ) cover (03680 +kacah ) thee . 

+shiph Job_38_34 Canst thou lift (07311 +ruwm ) up thy voice (06963 +qowl ) to the clouds (05645 +(ab ) , 
that abundance (08229 {+shiph}(ah ) of waters (04325 +mayim ) may cover (03680 +kacah ) thee ? 

+shiphchah 1Sa_01_18 And she said (00559 +)amar ) , Let thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) find 
(04672 +matsa) ) grace (02580 +chen ) in thy sight (05869 +(ayin ) . So the woman (00802 +)ishshah ) went 
(03212 +yalak ) her way (01870 +derek ) , and did eat (00398 +)akal ) , and her countenance (06440 
+paniym ) was no (03808 +lo) ) more (05750 +(owd ) [ sad ] . 

+shiphchah 1Sa_08_16 And he will take (03947 +laqach ) your menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and your 
maidservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and your goodliest (02896 +towb ) young (00970 +bachuwr ) men , 
and your asses (02543 +chamowr ) , and put (06213 +(asah ) [ them ] to his work (04399 +m@la)kah ) . 

+shiphchah 1Sa_25_27 And now (06258 +(attah ) this (02063 +zo)th ) blessing (01293 +B@rakah ) which 
(00834 +)aher ) thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) hath brought (00935 +bow) ) unto my lord (00113 
+)adown ) , let it even be given (05414 +nathan ) unto the young (05288 +na(ar ) men that follow my lord 
(00113 +)adown ) . 

+shiphchah 1Sa_28_21 And the woman (00802 +)ishshah ) came (00935 +bow) ) unto Saul (07586 +Sha)uwl 
) , and saw (07200 +ra)ah ) that he was sore (03966 +m@(od ) troubled (00926 +bahal ) , and said (00559 
+)amar ) unto him , Behold (02009 +hinneh ) , thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) hath obeyed (08085 
+shama( ) thy voice (06963 +qowl ) , and I have put (07760 +suwm ) my life (05315 +nephesh ) in my hand 
(03709 +kaph ) , and have hearkened (08085 +shama( ) unto thy words (01697 +dabar ) which (00834 
+)aher ) thou spakest (01696 +dabar ) unto me . 

+shiphchah 1Sa_28_22 Now (06258 +(attah ) therefore , I pray (04994 +na) ) thee , hearken (08085 +shama(
) thou also (01571 +gam ) unto the voice (06963 +qowl ) of thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and let 
me set (07760 +suwm ) a morsel (06595 +path ) of bread (03899 +lechem ) before (06440 +paniym ) thee ; 
and eat (00398 +)akal ) , that thou mayest have strength (03581 +koach ) , when (03588 +kiy ) thou goest 
(03212 +yalak ) on thy way (01870 +derek ) . 

+shiphchah 2Ch_28_10 And now (06258 +(attah ) ye purpose (00559 +)amar ) to keep (03533 +kabash ) 
under the children (01121 +ben ) of Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) and Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) 
for bondmen (05650 +(ebed ) and bondwomen (08198 {+shiphchah} ) unto you:[ but are there ] not with 



you , even (07535 +raq ) with you , sins (00819 +)ashmah ) against the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) your God
(00430 +)elohiym ) ? 

+shiphchah 2Ki_04_02 And Elisha (00477 +)Eliysha( ) said (00559 +)amar ) unto her , What (04100 +mah ) 
shall I do (06213 +(asah ) for thee ? tell (05046 +nagad ) me , what (04100 +mah ) hast (03426 +yesh ) thou 
in the house (01004 +bayith ) ? And she said (00559 +)amar ) , Thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) hath 
not any (03605 +kol ) thing in the house (01004 +bayith ) , save (03467 +yasha( ) a pot (00610 +)acuwk ) of 
oil (08081 +shemen ) . 

+shiphchah 2Ki_04_16 And he said (00559 +)amar ) , About this (02088 +zeh ) season (04150 +mow(ed ) , 
according to the time (06256 +(eth ) of life (02416 +chay ) , thou shalt embrace (02263 +chabaq ) a son 
(01121 +ben ) . And she said (00559 +)amar ) , Nay (00408 +)al ) , my lord (00113 +)adown ) , [ thou ] man 
(00376 +)iysh ) of God (00430 +)elohiym ) , do not lie (03576 +kazab ) unto thine handmaid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah 2Ki_05_26 And he said (00559 +)amar ) unto him , Went (01980 +halak ) not mine heart (03820
+leb ) [ with thee ] , when the man (00376 +)iysh ) turned (02015 +haphak ) again from his chariot (04818 
+merkabah ) to meet (07125 +qir)ah ) thee ? [ Is it ] a time (06256 +(eth ) to receive (03947 +laqach ) money 
(03701 +keceph ) , and to receive (03947 +laqach ) garments (00899 +beged ) , and oliveyards (02132 
+zayith ) , and vineyards (03754 +kerem ) , and sheep (06629 +tso)n ) , and oxen (01241 +baqar ) , and 
menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and maidservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ) ? 

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_06 And thy handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) had two (08147 +sh@nayim ) sons (01121 
+ben ) , and they two (08147 +sh@nayim ) strove (05327 +natsah ) together in the field (07704 +sadeh ) , 
and [ there was ] none (00369 +)ayin ) to part (05337 +natsal ) them , but the one (00259 +)echad ) smote 
(05221 +nakah ) the other (00259 +)echad ) , and slew (04191 +muwth ) him . 

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_07 And , behold (02009 +hinneh ) , the whole (03605 +kol ) family (04940 +mishpachah 
) is risen (06965 +quwm ) against (05921 +(al ) thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and they said (00559
+)amar ) , Deliver (05414 +nathan ) him that smote (05221 +nakah ) his brother (00251 +)ach ) , that we 
may kill (04191 +muwth ) him , for the life (05315 +nephesh ) of his brother (00251 +)ach ) whom (00834 
+)aher ) he slew (02026 +harag ) ; and we will destroy (08045 +shamad ) the heir (03423 +yarash ) also 
(01571 +gam ):and so they shall quench (03518 +kabah ) my coal (01513 +gechel ) which (00834 +)aher ) is 
left (07604 +sha)ar ) , and shall not leave (07604 +sha)ar ) to my husband (00376 +)iysh ) [ neither (01115 
+biltiy ) ] name (08034 +shem ) nor remainder (07611 +sh@)eriyth ) upon the earth (00127 +)adamah ) . 

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_12 Then the woman (00802 +)ishshah ) said (00559 +)amar ) , Let thine handmaid 
(08198 {+shiphchah} ) , I pray (04994 +na) ) thee , speak (01696 +dabar ) [ one ] word (01697 +dabar ) unto 
my lord (00113 +)adown ) the king (04428 +melek ) . And he said (00559 +)amar ) , Say (01696 +dabar ) on .

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_15 Now (06258 +(attah ) therefore that I am come (00935 +bow) ) to speak (01696 
+dabar ) of this (02088 +zeh ) thing (01697 +dabar ) unto my lord (00113 +)adown ) the king (04428 +melek 
) , [ it is ] because (03588 +kiy ) the people (05971 +(am ) have made me afraid (03372 +yare) ):and thy 
handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) said (00559 +)amar ) , I will now (04994 +na) ) speak (01696 +dabar ) unto
the king (04428 +melek ) ; it may be that the king (04428 +melek ) will perform (06213 +(asah ) the request 
(01697 +dabar ) of his handmaid (00519 +)amah ) . 

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_17 Then thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) said (00559 +)amar ) , The word 
(01697 +dabar ) of my lord (00113 +)adown ) the king (04428 +melek ) shall now (04994 +na) ) be 
comfortable (04496 +m@nuwchah ):for as an angel (04397 +mal)ak ) of God (00430 +)elohiym ) , so (03651 
+ken ) [ is ] my lord (00113 +)adown ) the king (04428 +melek ) to discern (08085 +shama( ) good (02896 
+towb ) and bad (07451 +ra( ):therefore the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) will be 



with thee . 

+shiphchah 2Sa_14_19 And the king (04428 +melek ) said (00559 +)amar ) , [ Is not ] the hand (03027 +yad 
) of Joab (03097 +Yow)ab ) with thee in all (03605 +kol ) this (02063 +zo)th ) ? And the woman (00802 
+)ishshah ) answered (06030 +(anah ) and said (00559 +)amar ) , [ As ] thy soul (05315 +nephesh ) liveth 
(02416 +chay ) , my lord (00113 +)adown ) the king (04428 +melek ) , none (00376 +)iysh ) can turn to the 
right (03231 +yaman ) hand or to the left (08041 +sama)l ) from ought that my lord (00113 +)adown ) the 
king (04428 +melek ) hath spoken (01696 +dabar ):for thy servant (05650 +(ebed ) Joab (03097 +Yow)ab ) , 
he bade (06680 +tsavah ) me , and he put (07760 +suwm ) all (03605 +kol ) these (00428 +)el - leh ) words 
(01697 +dabar ) in the mouth (06310 +peh ) of thine handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) : 

+shiphchah 2Sa_17_17 Now Jonathan (03083 +Y@hownathan ) and Ahimaaz (00290 +)Achiyma(ats ) 
stayed (05975 +(amad ) by Enrogel (05883 +(Eyn Rogel ) ; for they might (03201 +yakol ) not be seen (07200
+ra)ah ) to come (00935 +bow) ) into the city (05892 +(iyr ):and a wench (08198 {+shiphchah} ) went (00980
+Bachuriym ) and told (05046 +nagad ) them ; and they went (03212 +yalak ) and told (05046 +nagad ) king
(04428 +melek ) David (01732 +David ) . 

+shiphchah Deu_28_68 And the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) shall bring (07725 +shuwb ) thee into Egypt 
(04714 +Mitsrayim ) again (07725 +shuwb ) with ships (00591 +)oniyah ) , by the way (01870 +derek ) 
whereof (00834 +)aher ) I spake (00559 +)amar ) unto thee , Thou shalt see (07200 +ra)ah ) it no (03808 +lo)
) more (05750 +(owd ) again (03254 +yacaph ):and there (08033 +sham ) ye shall be sold (04376 +makar ) 
unto your enemies (00341 +)oyeb ) for bondmen (05650 +(ebed ) and bondwomen (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , 
and no (00369 +)ayin ) man shall buy (07069 +qanah ) [ you ] . 

+shiphchah Ecc_02_07 I got (07069 +qanah ) [ me ] servants (05650 +(ebed ) and maidens (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) , and had (01961 +hayah ) servants born (01121 +ben ) in my house (01004 +bayith ) ; also 
(01571 +gam ) I had (01961 +hayah ) great (07235 +rabah ) possessions (04735 +miqneh ) of great (01241 
+baqar ) and small cattle (04735 +miqneh ) above all (03605 +kol ) that were in Jerusalem (03389 
+Y@ruwshalaim ) before (06440 +paniym ) me : 

+shiphchah Est_07_04 For we are sold (04376 +makar ) , I and my people (05971 +(am ) , to be destroyed 
(08045 +shamad ) , to be slain (02026 +harag ) , and to perish (6) . But if (00432 +)illuw ) we had been sold 
(04376 +makar ) for bondmen (05650 +(ebed ) and bondwomen (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , I had held (02790 
+charash ) my tongue (02790 +charash ) , although (03588 +kiy ) the enemy (06862 +tsar ) could not 
countervail (07737 +shavah ) the king s (04428 +melek ) damage (05143 +nezeq ) . 

+shiphchah Exo_11_05 And all (03605 +kol ) the firstborn (01060 +b@kowr ) in the land (00776 +)erets ) of 
Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) shall die (04191 +muwth ) , from the firstborn (01060 +b@kowr ) of Pharaoh 
(06547 +Par(oh ) that sitteth (03427 +yashab ) upon his throne (03678 +kicce) ) , even unto the firstborn 
(01060 +b@kowr ) of the maidservant (08198 {+shiphchah} ) that [ is ] behind (00310 +)achar ) the mill 
(07347 +recheh ) ; and all (03605 +kol ) the firstborn (01060 +b@kowr ) of beasts (00929 +b@hemah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_12_16 And he entreated Abram (87) well (03190 +yatab ) for her sake (05668 +(abuwr 
):and he had (01961 +hayah ) sheep (06629 +tso)n ) , and oxen (01241 +baqar ) , and he asses (02543 
+chamowr ) , and menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and maidservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and she asses 
(00860 +)athown ) , and camels (01581 +gamal ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_01 . Now Sarai (08297 +Saray ) Abram s (87) wife (00802 +)ishshah ) bare (03205 
+yalad ) him no (03808 +lo) ) children:and she had an handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , an Egyptian 
(04713 +Mitsriy ) , whose name (08034 +shem ) [ was ] Hagar (01904 +Hagar ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_02 And Sarai (08297 +Saray ) said (00559 +)amar ) unto Abram (87) , Behold (02009 
+hinneh ) now (04994 +na) ) , the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) hath restrained (06113 +(atsar ) me from 



bearing (03205 +yalad ):I pray (04994 +na) ) thee , go (00935 +bow) ) in unto my maid (08198 {+shiphchah} 
) ; it may (00194 +)uwlay ) be that I may obtain (01129 +banah ) children (01129 +banah ) by her . And 
Abram (87) hearkened (08085 +shama( ) to the voice (06963 +qowl ) of Sarai (08297 +Saray ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_03 And Sarai (08297 +Saray ) Abram s (87) wife (00802 +)ishshah ) took (03947 
+laqach ) Hagar (01904 +Hagar ) her maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) the Egyptian (04713 +Mitsriy ) , after 
(07093 +qets ) Abram (87) had dwelt (03427 +yashab ) ten (06235 +(eser ) years (08141 +shaneh ) in the 
land (00776 +)erets ) of Canaan (03667 +K@na(an ) , and gave (05414 +nathan ) her to her husband (00376 
+)iysh ) Abram (87) to be his wife (00802 +)ishshah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_05 And Sarai (08297 +Saray ) said (00559 +)amar ) unto Abram (87) , My wrong 
(02555 +chamac ) [ be ] upon thee:I have given (05414 +nathan ) my maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) into thy 
bosom (02436 +cheyq ) ; and when she saw (07200 +ra)ah ) that she had conceived (02030 +hareh ) , I was 
despised (07043 +qalal ) in her eyes (05869 +(ayin ):the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) judge (08199 +shaphat )
between (00996 +beyn ) me and thee . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_06 But Abram (87) said (00559 +)amar ) unto Sarai (08297 +Saray ) , Behold (02009 
+hinneh ) , thy maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) [ is ] in thy hand (03027 +yad ) ; do (06213 +(asah ) to her as it 
pleaseth thee . And when Sarai (08297 +Saray ) dealt hardly (06031 +(anah ) with her , she fled (01272 
+barach ) from her face (06440 +paniym ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_16_08 And he said (00559 +)amar ) , Hagar (01904 +Hagar ) , Sarai s (08297 +Saray ) 
maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , whence (00335 +)ay ) camest (00935 +bow) ) thou ? and whither (00575 +)an ) 
wilt thou go (03212 +yalak ) ? And she said (00559 +)amar ) , I flee (01272 +barach ) from the face (06440 
+paniym ) of my mistress (01404 +g@bereth ) Sarai (08297 +Saray ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_20_14 . And Abimelech (40) took (03947 +laqach ) sheep (06629 +tso)n ) , and oxen (01241 
+baqar ) , and menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and womenservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and gave (05414 
+nathan ) [ them ] unto Abraham (85) , and restored (07725 +shuwb ) him Sarah (08283 +Sarah ) his wife 
(00802 +)ishshah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_24_35 And the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) hath blessed (01288 +barak ) my master (00113
+)adown ) greatly (03966 +m@(od ) ; and he is become (01431 +gadal ) great (01431 +gadal ):and he hath 
given (05414 +nathan ) him flocks (06629 +tso)n ) , and herds (01241 +baqar ) , and silver (03701 +keceph ) 
, and gold (02091 +zahab ) , and menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and maidservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , 
and camels (01581 +gamal ) , and asses (02543 +chamowr ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_25_12 Now these (00428 +)el - leh ) [ are ] the generations (08435 +towl@dah ) of Ishmael 
(03458 +Yishma(e)l ) , Abraham s (85) son (01121 +ben ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) Hagar (01904 +Hagar ) the
Egyptian (04713 +Mitsriy ) , Sarah s (08283 +Sarah ) handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , bare (03205 +yalad
) unto Abraham (85) : 

+shiphchah Gen_29_24 And Laban (03837 +Laban ) gave (05414 +nathan ) unto his daughter (01323 +bath
) Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) his maid (08198 +shiphchah ) [ for ] an handmaid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_29_24 And Laban (03837 +Laban ) gave (05414 +nathan ) unto his daughter (01323 +bath
) Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) his maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) [ for ] an handmaid (08198 
+shiphchah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_29_29 And Laban (03837 +Laban ) gave (05414 +nathan ) to Rachel (07354 +Rachel ) his 
daughter (01323 +bath ) Bilhah (01090 +Bilhah ) his handmaid (08198 +shiphchah ) to be her maid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) . 



+shiphchah Gen_29_29 And Laban (03837 +Laban ) gave (05414 +nathan ) to Rachel (07354 +Rachel ) his 
daughter (01323 +bath ) Bilhah (01090 +Bilhah ) his handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) to be her maid 
(08198 +shiphchah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_04 And she gave (05414 +nathan ) him Bilhah (01090 +Bilhah ) her handmaid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) to wife (00802 +)ishshah ):and Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) went (00935 +bow) ) in unto her . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_07 And Bilhah (01090 +Bilhah ) Rachel s (07354 +Rachel ) maid (08198 {+shiphchah} )
conceived (02030 +hareh ) again (05750 +(owd ) , and bare (03205 +yalad ) Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) a 
second (08145 +sheniy ) son (01121 +ben ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_09 When Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) saw (07200 +ra)ah ) that she had left (05975 +(amad ) 
bearing (03205 +yalad ) , she took (03947 +laqach ) Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) her maid (08198 {+shiphchah} )
, and gave (05414 +nathan ) her Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) to wife (00802 +)ishshah ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_10 And Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) Leah s (03812 +Le)ah ) maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) 
bare (03205 +yalad ) Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) a son (01121 +ben ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_12 And Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) Leah s (03812 +Le)ah ) maid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) 
bare (03205 +yalad ) Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) a second (08145 +sheniy ) son (01121 +ben ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_18 And Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) said (00559 +)amar ) , God (00430 +)elohiym ) hath 
given (05414 +nathan ) me my hire (07937 +shakar ) , because (00834 +)aher ) I have given (05414 +nathan 
) my maiden (08198 {+shiphchah} ) to my husband (00376 +)iysh ):and she called (07121 +qara) ) his name 
(08034 +shem ) Issachar (03485 +Yissaskar ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_30_43 And the man (00376 +)iysh ) increased (06555 +parats ) exceedingly (03966 
+m@(od ) , and had (01961 +hayah ) much (07227 +rab ) cattle (06629 +tso)n ) , and maidservants (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) , and menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and camels (01581 +gamal ) , and asses (02543 
+chamowr ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_32_05 And I have (01961 +hayah ) oxen (07794 +showr ) , and asses (02543 +chamowr ) , 
flocks (06629 +tso)n ) , and menservants (05650 +(ebed ) , and womenservants (08198 {+shiphchah} ):and I 
have (01961 +hayah ) sent (07971 +shalach ) to tell (05046 +nagad ) my lord (00113 +)adown ) , that I may 
find (04672 +matsa) ) grace (02580 +chen ) in thy sight (05869 +(ayin ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_32_22 And he rose (06965 +quwm ) up that night (03915 +layil ) , and took (03947 +laqach
) his two (08147 +sh@nayim ) wives (00802 +)ishshah ) , and his two (08147 +sh@nayim ) womenservants 
(08198 {+shiphchah} ) , and his eleven sons (03206 +yeled ) , and passed (05674 +(abar ) over (05674 +(abar 
) the ford (04569 +ma(abar ) Jabbok (02999 +Yabboq ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_33_01 . And Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) lifted (05375 +nasa) ) up his eyes (05869 +(ayin ) , 
and looked (07200 +ra)ah ) , and , behold (02009 +hinneh ) , Esau (06215 +(Esav ) came (00935 +bow) ) , 
and with him four (00702 +)arba( ) hundred (03967 +me)ah ) men (00376 +)iysh ) . And he divided (02673 
+chatsah ) the children (03206 +yeled ) unto Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) , and unto Rachel (07354 +Rachel ) , and 
unto the two (08147 +sh@nayim ) handmaids (08198 {+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah Gen_33_02 And he put (07760 +suwm ) the handmaids (08198 {+shiphchah} ) and their 
children (03206 +yeled ) foremost (07223 +ri)shown ) , and Leah (03812 +Le)ah ) and her children (03206 
+yeled ) after (00314 +)acharown ) , and Rachel (07354 +Rachel ) and Joseph (03130 +Yowceph ) 
hindermost (00314 +)acharown ) . 



+shiphchah Gen_33_06 Then the handmaidens (08198 {+shiphchah} ) came (05066 +nagash ) near (05066 
+nagash ) , they and their children (03206 +yeled ) , and they bowed (07812 +shachah ) themselves . 

+shiphchah Gen_35_25 And the sons (01121 +ben ) of Bilhah (01090 +Bilhah ) , Rachel s (07354 +Rachel ) 
handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) ; Dan (01835 +Dan ) , and Naphtali (05321 +Naphtaliy ) : 

+shiphchah Gen_35_26 And the sons (01121 +ben ) of Zilpah (02153 +Zilpah ) , Leah s (03812 +Le)ah ) 
handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) ; Gad (01410 +Gad ) , and Asher (00836 +)Asher ):these (00428 +)el - leh ) 
[ are ] the sons (01121 +ben ) of Jacob (03290 +Ya(aqob ) , which (00834 +)aher ) were born (03205 +yalad ) 
to him in Padanaram (06307 +Paddan ) . 

+shiphchah Isa_14_02 And the people (05971 +(am ) shall take (03947 +laqach ) them , and bring (00935 
+bow) ) them to their place (04725 +maqowm ):and the house (01004 +bayith ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) 
shall possess (05157 +nachal ) them in the land (00127 +)adamah ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) for 
servants (05650 +(ebed ) and handmaids (08198 {+shiphchah} ):and they shall take them captives (07617 
+shabah ) , whose captives (07617 +shabah ) they were ; and they shall rule (07287 +radah ) over their 
oppressors (05065 +nagas ) . 

+shiphchah Isa_24_02 And it shall be , as with the people (05971 +(am ) , so with the priest (03548 +kohen ) 
; as with the servant (05650 +(ebed ) , so with his master (00113 +)adown ) ; as with the maid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) , so with her mistress (01404 +g@bereth ) ; as with the buyer (07069 +qanah ) , so with the 
seller (04376 +makar ) ; as with the lender (03867 +lavah ) , so with the borrower (03867 +lavah ) ; as with 
the taker of usury (05383 +nashah ) , so with the giver of usury (05378 +nasha) ) to him . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_09 That every man (00376 +)iysh ) should let his manservant (05650 +(ebed ) , and 
every man (00376 +)iysh ) his maidservant (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , [ being ] an Hebrew (05680 +(Ibriy ) or 
an Hebrewess (05680 +(Ibriy ) , go (07971 +shalach ) free (02670 +chophshiy ) ; that none (01115 +biltiy ) 
should serve (05647 +(abad ) himself of them , [ to wit ] , of a Jew (03064 +Y@huwdiy ) his brother (00251 
+)ach ) . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_10 Now when all (03605 +kol ) the princes (08269 +sar ) , and all (03605 +kol ) the 
people (05971 +(am ) , which (00834 +)aher ) had entered (00935 +bow) ) into the covenant (01285 
+b@riyth ) , heard (08085 +shama( ) that every (00376 +)iysh ) one (00376 +)iysh ) should let his 
manservant (05650 +(ebed ) , and every (00376 +)iysh ) one (00376 +)iysh ) his maidservant (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) , go (07971 +shalach ) free (02670 +chophshiy ) , that none (01115 +biltiy ) should serve 
(05647 +(abad ) themselves of them any more (05750 +(owd ) , then they obeyed (08085 +shama( ) , and let [
them ] go (07971 +shalach ) . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_11 But afterward they turned (07725 +shuwb ) , and caused the servants (05650 +(ebed 
) and the handmaids (08198 +shiphchah ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) they had let go (07971 +shalach ) free 
(02670 +chophshiy ) , to return (07725 +shuwb ) , and brought (03533 +kabash ) them into subjection 
(03533 +kabash ) for servants (05650 +(ebed ) and for handmaids (08198 {+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_11 But afterward they turned (07725 +shuwb ) , and caused the servants (05650 +(ebed 
) and the handmaids (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) they had let go (07971 +shalach ) free 
(02670 +chophshiy ) , to return (07725 +shuwb ) , and brought (03533 +kabash ) them into subjection 
(03533 +kabash ) for servants (05650 +(ebed ) and for handmaids (08198 +shiphchah ) . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_16 But ye turned (07725 +shuwb ) and polluted (02490 +chalal ) my name (08034 
+shem ) , and caused every man (00376 +)iysh ) his servant (05650 +(ebed ) , and every man (00376 +)iysh ) 
his handmaid (08198 +shiphchah ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) ye had set (07971 +shalach ) at liberty (02670 
+chophshiy ) at their pleasure (05315 +nephesh ) , to return (07725 +shuwb ) , and brought (03533 +kabash 
) them into subjection (03533 +kabash ) , to be unto you for servants (05650 +(ebed ) and for handmaids 



(08198 {+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah Jer_34_16 But ye turned (07725 +shuwb ) and polluted (02490 +chalal ) my name (08034 
+shem ) , and caused every man (00376 +)iysh ) his servant (05650 +(ebed ) , and every man (00376 +)iysh ) 
his handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) ye had set (07971 +shalach ) at liberty (02670 
+chophshiy ) at their pleasure (05315 +nephesh ) , to return (07725 +shuwb ) , and brought (03533 +kabash 
) them into subjection (03533 +kabash ) , to be unto you for servants (05650 +(ebed ) and for handmaids 
(08198 +shiphchah ) . 

+shiphchah Joe_02_29 And also (01571 +gam ) upon the servants (05650 +(ebed ) and upon the handmaids 
(08198 {+shiphchah} ) in those (01992 +hem ) days (03117 +yowm ) will I pour (08210 +shaphak ) out my 
spirit (07307 +ruwach ) . 

+shiphchah Lev_19_20 And whosoever lieth (07901 +shakab ) carnally (02233 +zera( ) with a woman 
(00802 +)ishshah ) , that [ is ] a bondmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) , betrothed (02778 +charaph . ) to an 
husband (00376 +)iysh ) , and not at all redeemed (06299 +padah ) , nor (03808 +lo) ) freedom (02668 
+chuphshah ) given (05414 +nathan ) her ; she shall be scourged (01244 +biqqoreth ) ; they shall not be put 
to death (04191 +muwth ) , because (03588 +kiy ) she was not free (02666 +chaphash ) . 

+shiphchah Pro_30_23 For an odious (08130 +sane) ) [ woman ] when (03588 +kiy ) she is married (01166 
+ba(al ) ; and an handmaid (08198 {+shiphchah} ) that is heir (03423 +yarash ) to her mistress (01404 
+g@bereth ) . 

+shiphchah Psa_123_02 Behold (02009 +hinneh ) , as the eyes (05869 +(ayin ) of servants (05650 +(ebed ) [ 
look ] unto the hand (03027 +yad ) of their masters (00113 +)adown ) , [ and ] as the eyes (05869 +(ayin ) of 
a maiden (08198 {+shiphchah} ) unto the hand (03027 +yad ) of her mistress (01404 +g@bereth ) ; so (03651
+ken ) our eyes (05869 +(ayin ) [ wait ] upon the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ) , 
until (05704 +(ad ) that he have mercy (02603 +chanan ) upon us . 

+shiphchah Rut_02_13 Then she said (00559 +)amar ) , Let me find (04672 +matsa) ) favour (02580 +chen ) 
in thy sight (05869 +(ayin ) , my lord (03068 +Y@hovah ) ; for that thou hast comforted (05162 +nacham ) 
me , and for that thou hast spoken (01696 +dabar ) friendly (03820 +leb ) unto thine handmaid (08198 
+shiphchah ) , though I be not like unto one (00259 +)echad ) of thine handmaidens (08198 {+shiphchah} ) . 

+shiphchah Rut_02_13 Then she said (00559 +)amar ) , Let me find (04672 +matsa) ) favour (02580 +chen ) 
in thy sight (05869 +(ayin ) , my lord (03068 +Y@hovah ) ; for that thou hast comforted (05162 +nacham ) 
me , and for that thou hast spoken (01696 +dabar ) friendly (03820 +leb ) unto thine handmaid (08198 
{+shiphchah} ) , though I be not like unto one (00259 +)echad ) of thine handmaidens (08198 +shiphchah ) . 

+shiphluwth Ecc_10_18 By much slothfulness (06103 +(atslah ) the building (04746 +m@qareh ) decayeth 
(04355 +makak ) ; and through idleness (08220 {+shiphluwth} ) of the hands (03027 +yad ) the house (01004
+bayith ) droppeth (01811 +dalaph ) through (01811 +dalaph ) . 

+shiphrah Job_26_13 By his spirit (07307 +ruwach ) he hath garnished (08235 {+shiphrah} ) the heavens 
(08064 +shamayim ) ; his hand (03027 +yad ) hath formed (02342 +chuwl ) the crooked (01281 +bariyach ) 
serpent (05175 +nachash ) . 

-):worship Rev_19_10 And I fell (4098 -pipto -) at (1715 -emprosthen -) his feet (4228 -pous -) to worship 
(4352 -proskuneo -) him . And he said (3004 -lego -) unto me , See (3700 -optanomai -) [ thou do it ] not:I am
(1510 -eimi -) thy fellowservant (4889 -sundoulos -) , and of thy brethren (0080 -adephos -) that have (2192 -
echo -) the testimony (3141 -marturia -) of Jesus (2424 -Iesous {-):worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -
theos -):for the testimony (3141 -marturia -) of Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) is the spirit (4151 -pneuma -) of 
prophecy (4394 -propheteia -) . 



-):worship Rev_22_09 Then (2532 -kai -) saith (3004 -lego -) he unto me , See (3708 -horao -) [ thou do it ] 
not:for I am (1510 -eimi -) thy fellowservant (4889 -sundoulos -) , and of thy brethren (0080 -adephos -) the 
prophets (4396 -prophetes -) , and of them which keep (5083 -tereo -) the sayings (3056 -logos -) of this (5127
-toutou -) book (0975 -biblion {-):worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -theos -) . 

):worship Psa_97_07 Confounded (00954 +buwsh ) be all (03605 +kol ) they that serve (05647 +(abad ) 
graven (06459 +pecel ) images , that boast (01984 +halal ) themselves of idols (00457 +)eliyl {):worship} 
(07812 +shachah ) him , all (03605 +kol ) [ ye ] gods (00430 +)elohiym ) . 

Shiphi 1Ch_04_37 And Ziza (02124 +Ziyza) ) the son (01121 +ben ) of {Shiphi} (08230 +Shiph(iy ) , the son 
(01121 +ben ) of Allon (00438 +)Allown ) , the son (01121 +ben ) of Jedaiah (03042 +Y@dayah ) , the son 
(01121 +ben ) of Shimri (08113 +Shimriy ) , the son (01121 +ben ) of Shemaiah (08098 +Sh@ma(yah ) ; 

Shiphmite 1Ch_27_27 And over (05921 +(al ) the vineyards (03754 +kerem ) [ was ] Shimei (08096 +Shim(iy
) the Ramathite (07435 +Ramathiy ):over (05921 +(al ) the increase of the vineyards (03754 +kerem ) for the
wine (03196 +yayin ) cellars (00214 +)owtsar ) [ was ] Zabdi (02067 +Zabdiy ) the {Shiphmite} (08225 
+Shiphmiy ) : 

Shiphrah Exo_01_15 . And the king (04428 +melek ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) spake (00559 +)amar ) 
to the Hebrew (05680 +(Ibriy ) midwives (03205 +yalad ) , of which (00834 +)aher ) the name (08034 +shem 
) of the one (00259 +)echad ) [ was ] {Shiphrah} (08236 +Shiphrah ) , and the name (08034 +shem ) of the 
other (08145 +sheniy ) Puah (06326 +Puw(ah ) : 

Shiphtan Num_34_24 And the prince (05387 +nasiy) ) of the tribe (04294 +matteh ) of the children (01121 
+ben ) of Ephraim (00669 +)Ephrayim ) , Kemuel (07055 +Q@muw)el ) the son (01121 +ben ) of {Shiphtan}
(08204 +Shiphtan ) . 

apostleship 1Co_09_02 If (1487 -ei -) I be not an apostle (0652 -apostolos -) unto others (0243 -allos -) , yet 
(0235 -alla -) doubtless (1065 -ge -) I am (1510 -eimi -) to you:for the seal (4973 -sphragis -) of mine (1699 -
emos -) {apostleship} (0651 -apostole -) are ye in the Lord (2962 -kurios -) . 

apostleship Act_01_25 That he may take (2983 -lambano -) part (2819 -kleros -) of this (5026 -taute -) 
ministry (1248 -diakonia -) and {apostleship} (0651 -apostole -) , from which (3739 -hos -) Judas (2455 -
Ioudas -) by transgression (3845 -parabaino -) fell , that he might go (4198 -poreuomai -) to his own (2398 -
idios -) place (5117 -topos -) . 

apostleship Gal_02_08 ( For he that wrought (1754 -energeo -) effectually (1754 -energeo -) in Peter (4074 -
Petros -) to the {apostleship} (0651 -apostole -) of the circumcision (4061 -peritome -) , the same (2532 -kai -)
was mighty (1754 -energeo -) in me toward (1519 -eis -) the Gentiles (1484 -ethnos -):) 

apostleship Rom_01_05 By whom (3739 -hos -) we have received (2983 -lambano -) grace (5485 -charis -) 
and {apostleship} (0651 -apostole -) , for obedience (5218 -hupakoe -) to the faith (4102 -pistis -) among 
(1722 -en -) all (3956 -pas -) nations (1484 -ethnos -) , for his name (3686 -onoma -) : 

butlership Gen_40_21 And he restored (07725 +shuwb ) the chief (08269 +sar ) butler (04945 +mashqeh ) 
unto his {butlership} (04945 +mashqeh ) again (07725 +shuwb ) ; and he gave (05414 +nathan ) the cup 
(03563 +kowc ) into (05921 +(al ) Pharaoh s (06547 +Par(oh ) hand (03709 +kaph ) : 

fellowship 1Co_01_09 God (2316 -theos -) [ is ] faithful (4103 -pistos -) , by whom (3739 -hos -) ye were 
called (2564 -kaleo -) unto the {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) of his Son (5207 -huios -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -)
Christ (5547 -Christos -) our Lord (2962 -kurios -) . 



fellowship 1Co_10_20 But I [ say ] , that the things which (3739 -hos -) the Gentiles (1484 -ethnos -) sacrifice
(2380 -thuo -) , they sacrifice (2380 -thuo -) to devils (1140 -daimonion -) , and not to God (2316 -theos -
):and I would (2309 -thelo -) not that ye should have {fellowship} (2844 -koinonos -) with devils (1140 -
daimonion -) . 

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 That which (3739 -hos -) we have seen (3708 -horao -) and heard (0191 -akouo -) 
declare (0518 -apaggello -) we unto you , that ye also (2532 -kai -) may have (2192 -echo -) fellowship (2842 -
koinonia -) with us:and truly (1161 -de -) our {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) [ is ] with the Father (3962 -
pater -) , and with his Son (5207 -huios -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) Christ (5547 -Christos -) . 

fellowship 1Jo_01_03 That which (3739 -hos -) we have seen (3708 -horao -) and heard (0191 -akouo -) 
declare (0518 -apaggello -) we unto you , that ye also (2532 -kai -) may have (2192 -echo -) {fellowship} 
(2842 -koinonia -) with us:and truly (1161 -de -) our fellowship (2842 -koinonia -) [ is ] with the Father (3962
-pater -) , and with his Son (5207 -huios -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) Christ (5547 -Christos -) . 

fellowship 1Jo_01_06 If (1437 -ean -) we say (2036 -epo -) that we have (2192 -echo -) {fellowship} (2842 -
koinonia -) with him , and walk (4043 -peripateo -) in darkness (4655 -skotos -) , we lie (5574 -pseudomai -) ,
and do (4160 -poieo -) not the truth (0225 -aletheia -) : 

fellowship 1Jo_01_07 But if (1437 -ean -) we walk (4043 -peripateo -) in the light (5457 -phos -) , as he is in 
the light (5457 -phos -) , we have (2192 -echo -) {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) one (3391 -mia -) with 
another (0240 -allelon -) , and the blood (0129 -haima -) of Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) Christ (5547 -Christos -) 
his Son (5207 -huios -) cleanseth (2511 -katharizo -) us from all (3956 -pas -) sin (0266 -hamartia -) . 

fellowship 2Co_06_14 Be ye not unequally (2086 -heterozugeo -) yoked (2086 -heterozugeo -) together (2086 
-heterozugeo -) with unbelievers (0571 -apistos -):for what (5101 -tis -) {fellowship} (3352 -metoche -) hath 
righteousness (1343 -dikaiosune -) with unrighteousness (0458 -anomia -) ? and what (5101 -tis -) 
communion (2842 -koinonia -) hath light (5457 -phos -) with darkness (4655 -skotos -) ? 

fellowship 2Co_08_04 Praying (1189 -deomai -) us with much (4183 -polus -) intreaty (3874 -paraklesis -) 
that we would receive (1209 -dechomai -) the gift (5485 -charis -) , and [ take upon us ] the {fellowship} 
(2842 -koinonia -) of the ministering (1248 -diakonia -) to the saints (0040 -hagios -) . 

fellowship Act_02_42 . And they continued (4342 -proskartereo -) stedfastly (4342 -proskartereo -) in the 
apostles (0652 -apostolos -) doctrine (1322 -didache -) and {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) , and in breaking 
(2800 -klasis -) of bread (0740 -artos -) , and in prayers (4335 -proseuche -) . 

fellowship Eph_03_09 And to make (5461 -photizo -) all (3956 -pas -) [ men ] see (5461 -photizo -) what 
(5101 -tis -) [ is ] the {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) of the mystery (3466 -musterion -) , which (3588 -ho -) 
from the beginning of the world (0165 -aion -) hath been hid (0613 -apokrupto -) in God (2316 -theos -) , 
who (3588 -ho -) created (2936 -ktizo -) all (3956 -pas -) things by Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) Christ (5547 -
Christos -) : 

fellowship Eph_05_11 And have no (3361 -me -) {fellowship} (4790 -sugkoinoneo -) with the unfruitful (0175
-akarpos -) works (2041 -ergon -) of darkness (4655 -skotos -) , but rather (3123 -mallon -) reprove (1651 -
elegcho -) [ them ] . 

fellowship Gal_02_09 And when James (2385 -Iakobos -) , Cephas (2786 -Kephas -) , and John (2491 -
Ioannes -) , who (3588 -ho -) seemed (1380 -dokeo -) to be pillars (4769 -stulos -) , perceived (1097 -ginosko -
) the grace (5485 -charis -) that was given (1325 -didomi -) unto me , they gave (1325 -didomi -) to me and 
Barnabas (0921 -Barnabas -) the right (1188 -dexios -) hands of {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) ; that we [ 
should go ] unto the heathen (1484 -ethnos -) , and they unto the circumcision (4061 -peritome -) . 



fellowship Lev_06_02 If (03588 +kiy ) a soul (05315 +nephesh ) sin (02398 +chata) ) , and commit (04603 
+ma(al ) a trespass (04604 +ma(al ) against the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and lie (03584 +kachash ) unto 
his neighbour (05997 +(amiyth ) in that which was delivered (06487 +piqqadown ) him to keep , or (00176 
+)ow ) in {fellowship} (08667 +t@suwmeth ) , or (00176 +)ow ) in a thing taken (01497 +gazal ) away by 
violence (01498 +gazel ) , or (00176 +)ow ) hath deceived (06231 +(ashaq ) his neighbour (05997 +(amiyth ) ;

fellowship Php_01_05 For your (5216 -humon -) {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) in the gospel (2098 -
euaggelion -) from the first (4413 -protos -) day (2250 -hemera -) until (0891 -achri -) now (3568 -nun -) ; 

fellowship Php_02_01 . If (1487 -ei -) [ there be ] therefore (3767 -oun -) any (1536 -ei tis -) consolation (3874
-paraklesis -) in Christ (5547 -Christos -) , if (1487 -ei -) any (1536 -ei tis -) comfort (3890 -paramuthion -) of
love (0026 -agape -) , if (1487 -ei -) any (1536 -ei tis -) {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) of the Spirit (4151 -
pneuma -) , if (1487 -ei -) any (1536 -ei tis -) bowels (4698 -splagchnon -) and mercies (3628 -oiktirmos -) , 

fellowship Php_03_10 That I may know (1097 -ginosko -) him , and the power (1411 -dunamis -) of his 
resurrection (0386 -anastasis -) , and the {fellowship} (2842 -koinonia -) of his sufferings (3804 -pathema -) , 
being made (4832 -summorphos -) conformable (4832 -summorphos -) unto his death (2288 -thanatos -) ; 

fellowship Psa_94_20 Shall the throne (03678 +kicce) ) of iniquity (01942 +havvah ) have {fellowship} 
(02266 +chabar ) with thee , which frameth (03335 +yatsar ) mischief (05999 +(amal ) by a law (02706 
+choq ) ? 

foreship Act_27_30 And as the shipmen (3492 -nautes -) were about (2212 -zeteo -) to flee (5343 -pheugo -) 
out of the ship (4143 -ploion -) , when they had let (5465 -chalao -) down (5465 -chalao -) the boat (4627 -
skaphe -) into (1519 -eis -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , under colour (4392 -prophasis -) as though they would 
(3195 -mello -) have cast (1614 -ekteino -) anchors out of the {foreship} (4408 -prora -) , 

friendship Jam_04_04 Ye adulterers (3432 -moichos -) and adulteresses (3428 -moichalis -) , know (1492 -
eido -) ye not that the {friendship} (5373 -philia -) of the world (2889 -kosmos -) is enmity (2189 -echthra -) 
with God (2316 -theos -) ? whosoever (0302 -an -) therefore (3767 -oun -) will (1014 -boo -lom -ahee -) be a 
friend (5384 -philos -) of the world (2889 -kosmos -) is the enemy (2190 -echthros -) of God (2316 -theos -) . 

friendship Pro_22_24 . Make no (00408 +)al ) {friendship} (07462 +ra(ah ) with an angry (00639 +)aph ) 
man (01167 +ba(al ) ; and with a furious (02534 +chemah ) man (00376 +)iysh ) thou shalt not go (00935 
+bow) ) : 

him:worship 1Ch_16_29 Give (03051 +yahab ) unto the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) the glory (03519 
+kabowd ) [ due ] unto his name (08034 +shem ):bring (05375 +nasa) ) an offering (04503 +minchah ) , and 
come (00935 +bow) ) before (06440 +paniym ) {him:worship} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) in the beauty (01927 +hadarah ) of holiness (06944 +qodesh ) . 

lordship Luk_22_25 And he said 2036 -epo - unto them , The kings 0935 -basileus - of the Gentiles 1484 -
ethnos - exercise 2961 -kurieuo - {lordship} 2961 -kurieuo - over them ; and they that exercise 1850 -
exousiazo - authority 1850 -exousiazo - upon them are called 2564 -kaleo - benefactors 2110 -euergetes - . 

lordship Mar_10_42 But Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) called (4341 -proskaleomai -) them [ to him ] , and saith 
(3004 -lego -) unto them , Ye know (1492 -eido -) that they which are accounted (1380 -dokeo -) to rule (0757
-archo -) over the Gentiles (1484 -ethnos -) exercise (2634 -katakurieuo -) {lordship} (2634 -katakurieuo -) 
over them ; and their great (3173 -megas -) ones exercise (2715 -katexousiazo -) authority (2715 -
katexousiazo -) upon them . 

ship Act_20_13 . And we went (4281 -proerchomai -) before (4281 -proerchomai -) to {ship} (4143 -ploion -) 



, and sailed (0321 -anago -) unto Assos (0789 -Assos -) , there (1564 -ekeithen -) intending (3195 -mello -) to 
take (0353 -analambano -) in Paul (3972 -Paulos -):for so (3779 -houto -) had he appointed (1299 -diatasso -)
, minding (3195 -mello -) himself (0846 -autos -) to go afoot (3978 -pezeuo -) . 

ship Act_20_38 Sorrowing (3600 -odunao -) most (3122 -malista -) of all (3122 -malista -) for the words 
(3056 -logos -) which (3739 -hos -) he spake (2046 -ereo -) , that they should (3195 -mello -) see (2234 -hedeos
-) his face (4383 -prosopon -) no (3765 -ouketi -) more (3765 -ouketi -) . And they accompanied (4311 -
propempo -) him unto the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) . 

ship Act_21_02 And finding (2147 -heurisko -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) sailing (1276 -diaperao -) over (1276 
-diaperao -) unto Phenicia (5403 -Phoinike -) , we went (1910 -epibaino -) aboard (1910 -epibaino -) , and set
(0321 -anago -) forth (0321 -anago -) . 

ship Act_21_03 Now (1161 -de -) when we had discovered (0398 -anaphaino -) Cyprus (2954 -Kupros -) , we 
left (2641 -kataleipo -) it on the left (2176 -euonumos -) hand , and sailed (4126 -pleo -) into (1519 -eis -) 
Syria (4947 -Suria -) , and landed (2609 -katago -) at (1519 -eis -) Tyre (5184 -Turos -):for there (1566 -
ekeise -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was to unlade (0670 -apophortizomai -) her burden (1117 -gomos -) . 

ship Act_21_06 And when we had taken (0782 -aspazomai -) our leave (0782 -aspazomai -) one (0240 -
allelon -) of another (0240 -allelon -) , we took (1519 -eis -) {ship} (4143 -ploion -) ; and they returned (5290 -
hupostrepho -) home (2398 -idios -) again (5290 -hupostrepho -) . 

ship Act_27_02 And entering (1910 -epibaino -) into a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) of Adramyttium (0098 -
Adramuttenos -) , we launched (0321 -anago -) , meaning (3195 -mello -) to sail (4126 -pleo -) by the coasts 
(5117 -topos -) of Asia (0773 -Asia -) ; [ one ] Aristarchus (0708 -Aristarchos -) , a Macedonian (3110 -
Makedon -) of Thessalonica (2331 -Thessalonikeus -) , being (5607 -on -) with us . 

ship Act_27_06 And there (1563 -ekei -) the centurion (1543 -hekatontarches -) found (2147 -heurisko -) a 
{ship} (4143 -ploion -) of Alexandria (0221 -Alexandreus -) sailing (4126 -pleo -) into (1519 -eis -) Italy (2482
-Italia -) ; and he put (1688 -embibazo -) us therein . 

ship Act_27_10 And said (3004 -lego -) unto them , Sirs (0435 -aner -) , I perceive (2334 -theoreo -) that this 
(3588 -ho -) voyage (4144 -ploos -) will (3195 -mello -) be with hurt (5196 -hubris -) and much (4183 -polus -)
damage (2209 -zemia -) , not only (3440 -monon -) of the lading (5414 -phortos -) and {ship} (4143 -ploion -) 
, but also (2532 -kai -) of our lives (5590 -psuche -) . 

ship Act_27_11 Nevertheless (1161 -de -) the centurion (1543 -hekatontarches -) believed (3982 -peitho -) the
master (2942 -kubernetes -) and the owner (3490 -naukleros -) of the {ship} (3490 -naukleros -) , more (3123
-mallon -) than (2228 -e -) those (3588 -ho -) things which were spoken (3004 -lego -) by Paul (3972 -Paulos -
) . 

ship Act_27_15 And when the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was caught (4884 -sunarpazo -) , and could (1410 -
dunamai -) not bear (0503 -antophthalmeo -) up into the wind (0417 -anemos -) , we let (1929 -epididomi -) [
her ] drive (1929 -epididomi -) . 

ship Act_27_17 Which (3739 -hos -) when they had taken (0142 -airo -) up , they used (5530 -chraomai -) 
helps (0996 -boetheia -) , undergirding (5269 -hupozonnumi -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) ; and , fearing 
(5399 -phobeo -) lest (3361 -me -) they should fall (1601 -ekpipto -) into (1519 -eis -) the quicksands (4950 -
surtis -) , strake (5465 -chalao -) sail (4632 -skeuos -) , and so (3779 -houto -) were driven (5342 -phero -) . 

ship Act_27_18 And we being exceedingly (4971 -sphodros -) tossed (5492 -cheimazo -) with a tempest (5492
-cheimazo -) , the next (1836 -hexes -) [ day ] they lightened (1546 -ekbloe -) the {ship} ; 



ship Act_27_19 And the third (5154 -tritos -) [ day ] we cast (4496 -rhipto -) out with our own (0849 -
autocheir -) hands (0849 -autocheir -) the tackling (4631 -skeue -) of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) . 

ship Act_27_22 And now (3568 -nun -) I exhort (3867 -paraineo -) you to be of good cheer (2114 -euthumeo 
-):for there shall be no (3762 -oudeis -) loss (0580 -apobole -) of [ any (3762 -oudeis -) man s ] life (5590 -
psuche -) among (1537 -ek -) you , but of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) . 

ship Act_27_30 And as the shipmen (3492 -nautes -) were about (2212 -zeteo -) to flee (5343 -pheugo -) out 
of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , when they had let (5465 -chalao -) down (5465 -chalao -) the boat (4627 -
skaphe -) into (1519 -eis -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , under colour (4392 -prophasis -) as though they would 
(3195 -mello -) have cast (1614 -ekteino -) anchors out of the foreship (4408 -prora -) , 

ship Act_27_31 Paul (3972 -Paulos -) said (2036 -epo -) to the centurion (1543 -hekatontarches -) and to the 
soldiers (4757 -stratiotes -) , Except (3362 -ean me -) these (3778 -houtos -) abide (3306 -meno -) in the {ship}
(4143 -ploion -) , ye cannot (1410 -dunamai -) be saved (4982 -sozo -) . 

ship Act_27_37 And we were in all (3956 -pas -) in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) two (1250 -diakosioi -) 
hundred (1250 -diakosioi -) threescore (1440 -hebdomekonta -) and sixteen (1803 -hex -) souls (5590 -psuche
-) . 

ship Act_27_38 And when they had eaten (2880 -korennumi -) enough (2880 -korennumi -) , they lightened 
(2893 -kouphizo -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and cast (1544 -ekballo -) out the wheat (4621 -sitos -) into 
(1519 -eis -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) . 

ship Act_27_39 And when (3753 -hote -) it was day (2250 -hemera -) , they knew (1921 -epiginosko -) not the
land (1093 -ge -):but they discovered (2657 -katanoeo -) a certain (5100 -tis -) creek (2859 -kolpos -) with a 
shore (0123 -aigialos -) , into (1519 -eis -) the which (3739 -hos -) they were minded (1014 -boo -lom -ahee -) ,
if (1487 -ei -) it were possible (1410 -dunamai -) , to thrust (1856 -exotheo -) in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) . 

ship Act_27_41 And falling (4045 -peripipto -) into (1519 -eis -) a place (5117 -topos -) where (1337 -
dithalassos -) two (1337 -dithalassos -) seas (1337 -dithalassos -) met , they ran (2027 -epokello -) the {ship} 
(3491 -naus -) aground (2027 -epokello -) ; and the forepart (4408 -prora -) stuck (2043 -ereido -) fast , and 
remained (3306 -meno -) unmoveable (0761 -asaleutos -) , but the hinder (4403 -prumna -) part (4403 -
prumna -) was broken (3089 -luo -) with the violence (0970 -bia -) of the waves (2949 -kuma -) . 

ship Act_27_44 And the rest (3062 -loipoy -) , some (3588 -ho -) on (1909 -epi -) boards (4548 -sanis -) , and 
some (1161 -de -) on (1909 -epi -) [ broken pieces ] of the {ship} (4493 -rhipe -) . And so (3779 -houto -) it 
came (1096 -ginomai -) to pass , that they escaped (1295 -diasozo -) all (3956 -pas -) safe (1295 -diasozo -) to 
land (1093 -ge -) . 

ship Act_28_11 . And after (3326 -meta -) three (5140 -treis -) months (3376 -men -) we departed (0321 -
anago -) in a {ship} (4493 -rhipe -) of Alexandria (0221 -Alexandreus -) , which had wintered (3916 -
parachrema -) in the isle (3520 -nesos -) , whose sign (3902 -parasemos -) was Castor (1359 -Dioskouroi -) 
and Pollux (1359 -Dioskouroi -) . 

ship Eze_27_05 They have made (01129 +banah ) all (03605 +kol ) thy [ {ship} ] boards (03871 +luwach ) of 
fir (01265 +b@rowsh ) trees of Senir (08149 +Sh@niyr ):they have taken (03947 +laqach ) cedars (00730 
+)erez ) from Lebanon (03844 +L@banown ) to make (06213 +(asah ) masts (08650 +toren ) for thee . 

ship Isa_33_21 But there (08033 +sham ) the glorious (00117 +)addiyr ) LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) [ will be
] unto us a place (04725 +maqowm ) of broad rivers (05103 +n@har ) [ and ] streams (02975 +y@(or ) ; 
wherein shall go (03212 +yalak ) no (01077 +bal ) galley (00590 +)oniy ) with oars (07885 +shayit ) , neither 
(03808 +lo) ) shall gallant (00117 +)addiyr ) {ship} (06716 +tsiy ) pass (05674 +(abar ) thereby . 



ship Joh_06_17 And entered (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and went (2064 -
erchomai -) over (4008 -peran -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) toward (1519 -eis -) Capernaum (2584 -
Kapernaoum -) . And it was now (2236 -hedista -) dark (4653 -skotia -) , and Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) was not 
come (2064 -erchomai -) to them . 

ship Joh_06_19 So (3767 -oun -) when they had rowed (1643 -elauno -) about (5613 -hos -) five (4002 -pente 
-) and twenty (1501 -eikosi -) or (2228 -e -) thirty (5144 -triakonta -) furlongs (4712 -stadion -) , they see 
(2334 -theoreo -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) walking (4043 -peripateo -) on (1909 -epi -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) 
, and drawing (1096 -ginomai -) nigh (1451 -eggus -) unto the {ship} (4143 -ploion -):and they were afraid 
(5399 -phobeo -) . 

ship Joh_06_21 Then (3767 -oun -) they willingly (2309 -thelo -) received (2983 -lambano -) him into (1519 -
eis -) the ship (4143 -ploion -):and immediately (2112 -eutheos -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was at (1909 -epi 
-) the land (1093 -ge -) whither (3739 -hos -) they went (5217 -hupago -) . 

ship Joh_06_21 Then (3767 -oun -) they willingly (2309 -thelo -) received (2983 -lambano -) him into (1519 -
eis -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -):and immediately (2112 -eutheos -) the ship (4143 -ploion -) was at (1909 -epi 
-) the land (1093 -ge -) whither (3739 -hos -) they went (5217 -hupago -) . 

ship Joh_21_03 Simon (4613 -Simon -) Peter (4074 -Petros -) saith (3004 -lego -) unto them , I go (5217 -
hupago -) a fishing (0232 -halieuo -) . They say (3004 -lego -) unto him , We also (2532 -kai -) go (2064 -
erchomai -) with thee . They went (1831 -exerchomai -) forth (1831 -exerchomai -) , and entered (0305 -
anabaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) immediately (2117 -euthus -) ; and that night (3571 -
nux -) they caught (4084 -piazo -) nothing (3762 -oudeis -) . 

ship Joh_21_06 And he said (2036 -epo -) unto them , Cast (0906 -ballo -) the net (1350 -diktuon -) on (1519 
-eis -) the right (1188 -dexios -) side (3313 -meros -) of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and ye shall find (2147 -
heurisko -) . They cast (0906 -ballo -) therefore (3767 -oun -) , and now (3765 -ouketi -) they were not able 
(2480 -ischuo -) to draw (1670 -helkuo -) it for the multitude (4128 -plethos -) of fishes (2486 -ichthus -) . 

ship Joh_21_08 And the other (0243 -allos -) disciples (3101 -mathetes -) came (2064 -erchomai -) in a little 
(4142 -ploiarion -) {ship} (4142 -ploiarion -) ; ( for they were not far (3112 -makran -) from land (1093 -ge -) 
, but as it were two (1250 -diakosioi -) hundred (1250 -diakosioi -) cubits (4083 -pechus -) , ) dragging (4951 -
suro -) the net (1350 -diktuon -) with fishes (2486 -ichthus -) . 

ship Jon_01_03 But Jonah (03124 +Yonah ) rose (06965 +quwm ) up to flee (01272 +barach ) unto Tarshish 
(08659 +Tarshiysh ) from the presence (06440 +paniym ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and went 
(03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) to Joppa (03305 +Yapho ) ; and he found (04672 +matsa) ) a {ship} 
(00591 +)oniyah ) going (00935 +bow) ) to Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ):so he paid (05414 +nathan ) the 
fare (07939 +sakar ) thereof , and went (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) into it , to go (00935 +bow) ) 
with them unto Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) from the presence (06440 +paniym ) of the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) . 

ship Jon_01_04 . But the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) sent (02904 +tuwl ) out a great (01419 +gadowl ) wind 
(07307 +ruwach ) into (00413 +)el ) the sea (03220 +yam ) , and there was a mighty (01419 +gadowl ) 
tempest (05591 +ca(ar ) in the sea (03220 +yam ) , so that the {ship} (00591 +)oniyah ) was like (02803 
+chashab ) to be broken (07665 +shabar ) . 

ship Jon_01_05 Then the mariners (04419 +mallach ) were afraid (03372 +yare) ) , and cried (02199 +za(aq 
) every man unto his god (00430 +)elohiym ) , and cast (02904 +tuwl ) forth (02904 +tuwl ) the wares (03627 
+k@liy ) that [ were ] in the ship (00591 +)oniyah ) into (00413 +)el ) the sea (03220 +yam ) , to lighten 
(07043 +qalal ) [ it ] of them . But Jonah (03124 +Yonah ) was gone (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) 



into (00413 +)el ) the sides (03411 +y@rekah ) of the {ship} (05600 +c@phiynah ) ; and he lay (07901 
+shakab ) , and was fast asleep (07290 +radam ) . 

ship Jon_01_05 Then the mariners (04419 +mallach ) were afraid (03372 +yare) ) , and cried (02199 +za(aq 
) every man unto his god (00430 +)elohiym ) , and cast (02904 +tuwl ) forth (02904 +tuwl ) the wares (03627 
+k@liy ) that [ were ] in the {ship} (00591 +)oniyah ) into (00413 +)el ) the sea (03220 +yam ) , to lighten 
(07043 +qalal ) [ it ] of them . But Jonah (03124 +Yonah ) was gone (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) 
into (00413 +)el ) the sides (03411 +y@rekah ) of the ship (05600 +c@phiynah ) ; and he lay (07901 +shakab 
) , and was fast asleep (07290 +radam ) . 

ship Luk_05_03 And he entered 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - one 1520 -heis - of the ships 4143 -ploion - , 
which 3739 -hos - was Simon s 4613 -Simon - , and prayed 2065 -erotao - him that he would thrust 1877 -
epanago - out a little 3641 -oligos - from the land 1093 -ge - . And he sat 2523 -kathizo - down 2523 -kathizo 
- , and taught 1321 -didasko - the people 3793 -ochlos - out of the {ship} 4143 -ploion - . 

ship Luk_05_07 And they beckoned 2656 -kataneuo - unto [ their ] partners 3353 -metochos - , which 3588 -
ho - were in the other 2087 -heteros - {ship} 4143 -ploion - , that they should come 2064 -erchomai - and 
help 4815 -sullambano - them . And they came 2064 -erchomai - , and filled 4130 -pletho - both 0297 -
amphoteros - the ships 4143 -ploion - , so 5620 -hoste - that they began to sink 1036 -buthizo - . 

ship Luk_08_22 . Now 2532 -kai - it came 1096 -ginomai - to pass on 1722 -en - a certain 1520 -heis - day 
2250 -hemera - , that he went 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - a {ship} 4143 -ploion - with his disciples 3101 -
mathetes -:and he said 2036 -epo - unto them , Let us go 1330 -dierchomai - over 1330 -dierchomai - unto 
the other 4008 -peran - side 4008 -peran - of the lake 3041 -limne - . And they launched 0321 -anago - forth 
0321 -anago - . 

ship Luk_08_37 Then 2532 -kai - the whole 0537 -hapas - multitude 4128 -plethos - of the country 4066 -
perichoros - of the Gadarenes 1046 -Gadarenos - round 4066 -perichoros - about 4066 -perichoros - 
besought 2065 -erotao - him to depart 0565 -aperchomai - from them ; for they were taken 4912 -sunecho - 
with great 3173 -megas - fear 5401 -phobos -:and he went 1684 -embaino - up into 1519 -eis - the {ship} 4143
-ploion - , and returned 5290 -hupostrepho - back 5290 -hupostrepho - again 5290 -hupostrepho - . 

ship Mar_01_19 And when he had gone (4260 -probaino -) a little (3641 -oligos -) further (4260 -probaino -) 
thence (1564 -ekeithen -) , he saw (1492 -eido -) James (2385 -Iakobos -) the [ son ] of Zebedee (2199 -
Zebedaios -) , and John (2491 -Ioannes -) his brother (0080 -adephos -) , who (0841 -autarkeia -) also (2532 -
kai -) were in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) mending (2675 -katartizo -) their nets (1350 -diktuon -) . 

ship Mar_01_20 And straightway (2112 -eutheos -) he called (2564 -kaleo -) them:and they left (0863 -
aphiemi -) their father (3962 -pater -) Zebedee (2199 -Zebedaios -) in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) with the 
hired (3411 -misthotos -) servants (3411 -misthotos -) , and went (0565 -aperchomai -) after (3694 -opiso -) 
him . 

ship Mar_03_09 And he spake (2036 -epo -) to his disciples (3101 -mathetes -) , that a small (4142 -ploiarion 
-) {ship} (4142 -ploiarion -) should wait (4342 -proskartereo -) on (4342 -proskartereo -) him because (1223 -
dia -) of the multitude (3793 -ochlos -) , lest (3361 -me -) they should throng (2346 -thlibo -) him . 

ship Mar_04_01 . And he began (0756 -archomai -) again (3825 -palin -) to teach (1321 -didasko -) by the 
sea (2281 -thalassa -) side (3844 -para -):and there was gathered (4863 -sunago -) unto him a great (4183 -
polus -) multitude (3793 -ochlos -) , so (5620 -hoste -) that he entered (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a 
{ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and sat (2521 -kathemai -) in the sea (2281 -thalassa -) ; and the whole (3956 -pas -) 
multitude (3793 -ochlos -) was by the sea (2281 -thalassa -) on (1909 -epi -) the land (1093 -ge -) . 

ship Mar_04_36 And when they had sent (0863 -aphiemi -) away (0863 -aphiemi -) the multitude (3793 -



ochlos -) , they took (3880 -paralambano -) him even as he was in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) . And there 
were also with him other (0243 -allos -) little (4142 -ploiarion -) ships (4142 -ploiarion -) . 

ship Mar_04_37 And there arose (1096 -ginomai -) a great (3173 -megas -) storm (2978 -lailaps -) of wind 
(0417 -anemos -) , and the waves (2949 -kuma -) beat (1911 -epiballo -) into (1519 -eis -) the {ship} (4143 -
ploion -) , so (5620 -hoste -) that it was now (2235 -ede -) full (1072 -gemizo -) . 

ship Mar_04_38 And he was in the hinder (4403 -prumna -) part of the {ship} , asleep (2518 -katheudo -) on
(1909 -epi -) a pillow (4344 -proskephalaion -):and they awake (1326 -diegeiro -) him , and say (3004 -lego -) 
unto him , Master (1320 -didaskalos -) , carest (3199 -melo -) thou not that we perish (0622 -apollumi -) ? 

ship Mar_05_02 And when he was come (1831 -exerchomai -) out of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , 
immediately (2112 -eutheos -) there met (0528 -apantao -) him out of the tombs (3419 -mnemeion -) a man 
(0444 -anthropos -) with an unclean (0169 -akathartos -) spirit (4151 -pneuma -) , 

ship Mar_05_18 And when he was come (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , he 
that had been possessed (1139 -daimonizomai -) with the devil (1139 -daimonizomai -) prayed (3870 -
parakaleo -) him that he might be with him . 

ship Mar_05_21 . And when Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) was passed (1276 -diaperao -) over (1276 -diaperao -) 
again (3825 -palin -) by {ship} (4143 -ploion -) unto the other (4008 -peran -) side (4008 -peran -) , much 
(4183 -polus -) people (3793 -ochlos -) gathered (4863 -sunago -) unto him:and he was nigh (3844 -para -) 
unto the sea (2281 -thalassa -) . 

ship Mar_06_32 And they departed (0565 -aperchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) a desert (2048 -eremos -) place 
(5117 -topos -) by {ship} (4143 -ploion -) privately (2398 -idios -) . 

ship Mar_06_45 . And straightway (2112 -eutheos -) he constrained (0315 -anagkazo -) his disciples (3101 -
mathetes -) to get (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and to go (4254 -proago -) 
to the other (4008 -peran -) side (4008 -peran -) before (4254 -proago -) unto Bethsaida (0966 -Bethsaida -) , 
while (2193 -heos -) he sent (0628 -apolouo -) away (0630 -apoluo -) the people (3793 -ochlos -) . 

ship Mar_06_47 And when even (3798 -opsios -) was come (1096 -ginomai -) , the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was
in the midst (3319 -mesos -) of the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , and he alone (3441 -monos -) on (1909 -epi -) the 
land (1093 -ge -) . 

ship Mar_06_51 And he went (0305 -anabaino -) up unto them into (1519 -eis -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) ; 
and the wind (0417 -anemos -) ceased (2869 -kopazo -):and they were sore (3029 -lian -) amazed (1839 -
existemi -) in themselves (1438 -heautou -) beyond (4053 -perissos -) measure (4053 -perissos -) , and 
wondered (2296 -thaumazo -) . 

ship Mar_06_54 And when they were come (1831 -exerchomai -) out of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , 
straightway (2112 -eutheos -) they knew (1921 -epiginosko -) him , 

ship Mar_08_10 . And straightway (2112 -eutheos -) he entered (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} 
(4143 -ploion -) with his disciples (3101 -mathetes -) , and came (2064 -erchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) the 
parts (3313 -meros -) of Dalmanutha (1148 -Dalmanoutha -) . 

ship Mar_08_13 And he left (0863 -aphiemi -) them , and entering (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) the 
{ship} (4143 -ploion -) again (3825 -palin -) departed (0565 -aperchomai -) to the other (4008 -peran -) side 
(4008 -peran -) . 

ship Mar_08_14 Now (2532 -kai -) [ the disciples ] had forgotten (1950 -epilanthanomai -) to take (2983 -



lambano -) bread (0740 -artos -) , neither (3762 -oudeis -) had (2192 -echo -) they in the {ship} (4143 -ploion 
-) with them more (1508 -ei me -) than one (1520 -heis -) loaf (0740 -artos -) . 

ship Mat_04_21 And going (4260 -probaino -) on from thence (1564 -ekeithen -) , he saw (1492 -eido -) other
(0243 -allos -) two (1417 -duo -) brethren (0080 -adephos -) , James (2385 -Iakobos -) [ the son ] of Zebedee 
(2199 -Zebedaios -) , and John (2491 -Ioannes -) his brother (0080 -adephos -) , in a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) 
with Zebedee (2199 -Zebedaios -) their father (3962 -pater -) , mending (2675 -katartizo -) their nets (1350 -
diktuon -) ; and he called (2564 -kaleo -) them . 

ship Mat_04_22 And they immediately (2112 -eutheos -) left (0863 -aphiemi -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) and
their father (3962 -pater -) , and followed (0190 -akoloutheo -) him . 

ship Mat_08_23 . And when he was entered (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , his 
disciples (3101 -mathetes -) followed (0190 -akoloutheo -) him . 

ship Mat_08_24 And , behold (2400 -idou -) , there arose (1096 -ginomai -) a great (3173 -megas -) tempest 
(4578 -seismos -) in the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , insomuch (5620 -hoste -) that the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was 
covered (2572 -kalupto -) with the waves (2949 -kuma -):but he was asleep (2518 -katheudo -) . 

ship Mat_09_01 . And he entered (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and passed 
(1276 -diaperao -) over (1276 -diaperao -) , and came (2064 -erchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) his own (2398 -
idios -) city (4172 -polis -) . 

ship Mat_13_02 And great (4183 -polus -) multitudes (3793 -ochlos -) were gathered (4863 -sunago -) 
together (4863 -sunago -) unto him , so (5620 -hoste -) that he went (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a 
{ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and sat (2521 -kathemai -) ; and the whole (3956 -pas -) multitude (3793 -ochlos -) 
stood (2476 -histemi -) on (1909 -epi -) the shore (0123 -aigialos -) . 

ship Mat_14_13 . When Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) heard (0191 -akouo -) [ of it ] , he departed (0402 -anachoreo 
-) thence (1564 -ekeithen -) by {ship} (4143 -ploion -) into (1519 -eis -) a desert (2048 -eremos -) place (5117 -
topos -) apart (2398 -idios -):and when the people (3793 -ochlos -) had heard (0191 -akouo -) [ thereof ] , 
they followed (0190 -akoloutheo -) him on (3979 -peze -) foot (3979 -peze -) out of the cities (4172 -polis -) . 

ship Mat_14_22 . And straightway (2112 -eutheos -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) constrained (0315 -anagkazo -) 
his disciples (3101 -mathetes -) to get (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) a {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and to go 
(4254 -proago -) before (4254 -proago -) him unto the other (4008 -peran -) side (4008 -peran -) , while (2193
-heos -) he sent (0630 -apoluo -) the multitudes (3793 -ochlos -) away (0630 -apoluo -) . 

ship Mat_14_24 But the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) was now (2236 -hedista -) in the midst (3319 -mesos -) of the 
sea (2281 -thalassa -) , tossed (0928 -basanizo -) with waves (2949 -kuma -):for the wind (0417 -anemos -) 
was contrary (1727 -enantios -) . 

ship Mat_14_29 And he said (2036 -epo -) , Come (2064 -erchomai -) . And when Peter (4074 -Petros -) was 
come (2597 -katabaino -) down (2597 -katabaino -) out of the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , he walked (4043 -
peripateo -) on (1909 -epi -) the water (5204 -hudor -) , to go (2064 -erchomai -) to Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) . 

ship Mat_14_32 And when they were come (1684 -embaino -) into (1519 -eis -) the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , 
the wind (0417 -anemos -) ceased (2869 -kopazo -) . 

ship Mat_14_33 Then (1161 -de -) they that were in the {ship} (4143 -ploion -) came (2064 -erchomai -) and 
worshipped (4352 -proskuneo -) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , Of a truth (0230 -alethos -) thou art the Son 
(5207 -huios -) of God (2316 -theos -) . 



ship Mat_15_39 And he sent (0630 -apoluo -) away (0630 -apoluo -) the multitude (3793 -ochlos -) , and took
(1519 -eis -) {ship} (4143 -ploion -) , and came (2064 -erchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) the coasts (3725 -horion -)
of Magdala (3093 -Magdala -) . 

ship Pro_30_19 The way (01870 +derek ) of an eagle (05404 +nesher ) in the air (08064 +shamayim ) ; the 
way (01870 +derek ) of a serpent (05175 +nachash ) upon a rock (06697 +tsuwr ) ; the way (01870 +derek ) 
of a {ship} (00591 +)oniyah ) in the midst (03820 +leb ) of the sea (03220 +yam ) ; and the way (01870 
+derek ) of a man (01397 +geber ) with a maid (05959 +(almah ) . 

shipmaster Jon_01_06 So the {shipmaster} came (07126 +qarab ) to him , and said (00559 +)amar ) unto 
him , What (04100 +mah ) meanest thou , O sleeper (07290 +radam ) ? arise (06965 +quwm ) , call (07121 
+qara) ) upon thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) , if (00194 +)uwlay ) so be that God (00430 +)elohiym ) will think 
(06245 +(ashath ) upon us , that we perish (6) not . 

shipmaster Rev_18_17 For in one (3391 -mia -) hour (5610 -hora -) so (5118 -tosoutos -) great (5118 -
tosoutos -) riches (4149 -ploutos -) is come (2049 -eremoo -) to nought (2049 -eremoo -) . And every (3956 -
pas -) {shipmaster} (2942 -kubernetes -) , and all (3956 -pas -) the company (3658 -homilos -) in ships (4143 -
ploion -) , and sailors (3492 -nautes -) , and as many (3745 -hosos -) as trade (2038 -ergazomai -) by sea 
(2281 -thalassa -) , stood (2476 -histemi -) afar (3113 -makrothen -) off (0575 -apo -) , 

shipmen 1Ki_09_27 And Hiram (02438 +Chiyram ) sent (07971 +shalach ) in the navy (00590 +)oniy ) his 
servants (05650 +(ebed ) , {shipmen} that had knowledge (03045 +yada( ) of the sea (03220 +yam ) , with the
servants (05650 +(ebed ) of Solomon (08010 +Sh@lomoh ) . 

shipmen Act_27_27 But when (5613 -hos -) the fourteenth (5065 -tessareskaidekatos -) night (3571 -nux -) 
was come (1096 -ginomai -) , as we were driven (1308 -diaphero -) up and down (1308 -diaphero -) in Adria 
(0099 -Adrias -) , about (2596 -kata -) midnight (3571 -nux -) the {shipmen} (3492 -nautes -) deemed (5282 -
huponoeo -) that they drew (4317 -prosago -) near (4317 -prosago -) to some (5100 -tis -) country (5561 -
chora -) ; 

shipmen Act_27_30 And as the {shipmen} (3492 -nautes -) were about (2212 -zeteo -) to flee (5343 -pheugo -)
out of the ship (4143 -ploion -) , when they had let (5465 -chalao -) down (5465 -chalao -) the boat (4627 -
skaphe -) into (1519 -eis -) the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , under colour (4392 -prophasis -) as though they would 
(3195 -mello -) have cast (1614 -ekteino -) anchors out of the foreship (4408 -prora -) , 

shipping Joh_06_24 When (3753 -hote -) the people (3793 -ochlos -) therefore (3767 -oun -) saw (1492 -eido -
) that Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) was not there (1563 -ekei -) , neither (3761 -oude -) his disciples (3101 -mathetes 
-) , they also (2532 -kai -) took (1519 -eis -) {shipping} (4143 -ploion -) , and came (2064 -erchomai -) to 
Capernaum (2584 -Kapernaoum -) , seeking (2212 -zeteo -) for Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) . 

ships 1Ki_09_26 And king (04428 +melek ) Solomon (08010 +Sh@lomoh ) made (06213 +(asah ) a navy 
(00590 +)oniy ) of {ships} in Eziongeber (06100 +(Etsyown (Etsyon Geber ) , which (00834 +)aher ) [ is ] 
beside (00854 +)eth ) Eloth (00359 +)Eylowth ) , on (05921 +(al ) the shore (08193 +saphah ) of the Red 
(05488 +cuwph ) sea (03220 +yam ) , in the land (00776 +)erets ) of Edom (00123 +)Edom ) . 

ships 1Ki_22_48 Jehoshaphat (03092 +Y@howshaphat ) made (06235 +(eser ) ships (00591 +)oniyah ) of 
Tharshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) to go (03212 +yalak ) to Ophir (00211 +)Owphiyr ) for gold (02091 +zahab 
):but they went (01980 +halak ) not ; for the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) were broken (07665 +shabar ) at 
Eziongeber (06100 +(Etsyown (Etsyon Geber ) . 

ships 1Ki_22_48 Jehoshaphat (03092 +Y@howshaphat ) made (06235 +(eser ) {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of 
Tharshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) to go (03212 +yalak ) to Ophir (00211 +)Owphiyr ) for gold (02091 +zahab 
):but they went (01980 +halak ) not ; for the ships (00591 +)oniyah ) were broken (07665 +shabar ) at 



Eziongeber (06100 +(Etsyown (Etsyon Geber ) . 

ships 1Ki_22_49 Then (00227 +)az ) said (00559 +)amar ) Ahaziah (00274 +)Achazyah ) the son (01121 +ben
) of Ahab (00256 +)Ach)ab ) unto Jehoshaphat (03092 +Y@howshaphat ) , Let my servants (05650 +(ebed ) 
go (03212 +yalak ) with thy servants (05650 +(ebed ) in the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) . But Jehoshaphat 
(03092 +Y@howshaphat ) would (14) not . 

ships 2Ch_08_18 And Huram (02438 +Chiyram ) sent (07971 +shalach ) him by the hands (03027 +yad ) of 
his servants (05650 +(ebed ) {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) , and servants (05650 +(ebed ) that had knowledge 
(03045 +yada( ) of the sea (03220 +yam ) ; and they went (00935 +bow) ) with the servants (05650 +(ebed ) 
of Solomon (08010 +Sh@lomoh ) to Ophir (00211 +)Owphiyr ) , and took (03947 +laqach ) thence (08033 
+sham ) four (00702 +)arba( ) hundred (03967 +me)ah ) and fifty (02572 +chamishshiym ) talents (03603 
+kikkar ) of gold (02091 +zahab ) , and brought (00935 +bow) ) [ them ] to king (04428 +melek ) Solomon 
(08010 +Sh@lomoh ) . 

ships 2Ch_09_21 For the king s (04428 +melek ) ships (00591 +)oniyah ) went (01980 +halak ) to Tarshish 
(08659 +Tarshiysh ) with the servants (05650 +(ebed ) of Huram (02438 +Chiyram ):every three (07969 
+shalowsh ) years (08141 +shaneh ) once (00259 +)echad ) came (00935 +bow) ) the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah 
) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) bringing (05375 +nasa) ) gold (02091 +zahab ) , and silver (03701 +keceph 
) , ivory (08143 +shenhabbiym ) , and apes (06971 +qowph ) , and peacocks (08500 +tukkiy ) . 

ships 2Ch_09_21 For the king s (04428 +melek ) {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) went (01980 +halak ) to Tarshish 
(08659 +Tarshiysh ) with the servants (05650 +(ebed ) of Huram (02438 +Chiyram ):every three (07969 
+shalowsh ) years (08141 +shaneh ) once (00259 +)echad ) came (00935 +bow) ) the ships (00591 +)oniyah ) 
of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) bringing (05375 +nasa) ) gold (02091 +zahab ) , and silver (03701 +keceph ) 
, ivory (08143 +shenhabbiym ) , and apes (06971 +qowph ) , and peacocks (08500 +tukkiy ) . 

ships 2Ch_20_36 And he joined (02266 +chabar ) himself with him to make (06213 +(asah ) ships(00591 
+)oniyah ) to go (03212 +yalak ) to Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ):and they made (06213 +(asah ) the {ships} 
(00591 +)oniyah ) in Eziongeber (06100 +(Etsyown (Etsyon Geber ) . 

ships 2Ch_20_36 And he joined (02266 +chabar ) himself with him to make (06213 +(asah ) {ships}(00591 
+)oniyah ) to go (03212 +yalak ) to Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ):and they made (06213 +(asah ) the ships 
(00591 +)oniyah ) in Eziongeber (06100 +(Etsyown (Etsyon Geber ) . 

ships 2Ch_20_37 Then Eliezer (00461 +)Eliy(ezer ) the son (01121 +ben ) of Dodavah (01735 +Dowdavahuw
) of Mareshah (04762 +Mar)eshah ) prophesied (05012 +naba) ) against (05921 +(al ) Jehoshaphat (03092 
+Y@howshaphat ) , saying (00559 +)amar ) , Because thou hast joined (02266 +chabar ) thyself with 
Ahaziah (00274 +)Achazyah ) , the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) hath broken (06555 +parats ) thy works 
(04639 +ma(aseh ) . And the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) were broken (07665 +shabar ) , that they were not 
able (06113 +(atsar ) to go (03212 +yalak ) to Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) . 

ships Dan_11_30 For the {ships} (06716 +tsiy ) of Chittim (03794 +Kittiy ) shall come (00935 +bow) ) 
against him:therefore he shall be grieved (03512 +ka)ah ) , and return (07725 +shuwb ) , and have 
indignation (02194 +za(am ) against (05921 +(al ) the holy (06944 +qodesh ) covenant (01285 +b@riyth ):so 
shall he do (06213 +(asah ) ; he shall even return (07725 +shuwb ) , and have intelligence (00995 +biyn ) 
with them that forsake (05800 +(azab ) the holy (06944 +qodesh ) covenant (01285 +b@riyth ) . 

ships Dan_11_40 And at the time (06256 +(eth ) of the end (07093 +qets ) shall the king (04428 +melek ) of 
the south (05045 +negeb ) push (05055 +nagach ) at him:and the king (04428 +melek ) of the north (06828 
+tsaphown ) shall come (08175 +sa(ar ) against (05921 +(al ) him like a whirlwind (08175 +sa(ar ) , with 
chariots (07393 +rekeb ) , and with horsemen (06571 +parash ) , and with many (07227 +rab ) {ships} 
(00591 +)oniyah ) ; and he shall enter (00935 +bow) ) into the countries (00776 +)erets ) , and shall overflow 



(07857 +shataph ) and pass (05674 +(abar ) over (05674 +(abar ) . 

ships Deu_28_68 And the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) shall bring (07725 +shuwb ) thee into Egypt (04714 
+Mitsrayim ) again (07725 +shuwb ) with {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) , by the way (01870 +derek ) whereof 
(00834 +)aher ) I spake (00559 +)amar ) unto thee , Thou shalt see (07200 +ra)ah ) it no (03808 +lo) ) more 
(05750 +(owd ) again (03254 +yacaph ):and there (08033 +sham ) ye shall be sold (04376 +makar ) unto 
your enemies (00341 +)oyeb ) for bondmen (05650 +(ebed ) and bondwomen (08198 +shiphchah ) , and no 
(00369 +)ayin ) man shall buy (07069 +qanah ) [ you ] . 

ships Eze_27_09 The ancients (02204 +zaqen ) of Gebal (01381 +G@bal ) and the wise (02450 +chakam ) [ 
men ] thereof were in thee thy calkers:all (03605 +kol ) the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of the sea (03220 +yam
) with their mariners (04419 +mallach ) were in thee to occupy (06148 +(arab ) thy merchandise (04627 
+ma(arab ) . 

ships Eze_27_25 The {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) did sing (07788 +shuwr ) of 
thee in thy market (04627 +ma(arab ):and thou wast replenished (04390 +male) ) , and made very (03966 
+m@(od ) glorious (03519 +kabowd ) in the midst (03820 +leb ) of the seas (03220 +yam ) . 

ships Eze_27_29 And all (03605 +kol ) that handle (08610 +taphas ) the oar (04880 +mashowt ) , the 
mariners (04419 +mallach ) , [ and ] all (03605 +kol ) the pilots (02259 +chobel ) of the sea (03220 +yam ) , 
shall come (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) from their {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) , they shall stand 
(05975 +(amad ) upon the land (00776 +)erets ) ; 

ships Eze_30_09 In that day (03117 +yowm ) shall messengers (04397 +mal)ak ) go (03318 +yatsa) ) forth 
(03318 +yatsa) ) from me in {ships} (06716 +tsiy ) to make the careless (00983 +betach ) Ethiopians (03569 
+Kuwshiy ) afraid (02729 +charad ) , and great pain (02479 +chalchalah ) shall come (01961 +hayah ) upon 
them , as in the day (03117 +yowm ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ):for , lo (02009 +hinneh ) , it cometh 
(00935 +bow) ) . 

ships Gen_49_13 . Zebulun (02074 +Z@buwluwn ) shall dwell (07931 +shakan ) at the haven (02348 
+chowph ) of the sea (03220 +yam ) ; and he [ shall be ] for an haven (02348 +chowph ) of {ships} (00591 
+)oniyah ) ; and his border (03411 +y@rekah ) [ shall be ] unto Zidon (06721 +Tsiydown ) . 

ships Isa_02_16 And upon all (03605 +kol ) the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) , 
and upon all (03605 +kol ) pleasant (02532 +chemdah ) pictures (07914 +s@kiyah ) . 

ships Isa_23_01 . The burden (04853 +massa) ) of Tyre (06865 +Tsor ) . Howl (03213 +yalal ) , ye {ships} 
(00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) ; for it is laid waste (07703 +shadad ) , so that there is no 
house (01004 +bayith ) , no entering (00935 +bow) ) in:from the land (00776 +)erets ) of Chittim (03794 
+Kittiy ) it is revealed (01540 +galah ) to them . 

ships Isa_23_14 Howl (03213 +yalal ) , ye {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ):for your
strength (04581 +ma(owz ) is laid waste (07703 +shadad ) . 

ships Isa_43_14 . Thus (03541 +koh ) saith (00559 +)amar ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , your redeemer 
(01350 +ga)al ) , the Holy (06918 +qadowsh ) One of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) ; For your sake (04616 
+ma(an ) I have sent (07971 +shalach ) to Babylon (00894 +Babel ) , and have brought (03381 +yarad ) 
down (03381 +yarad ) all (03605 +kol ) their nobles (01281 +bariyach ) , and the Chaldeans (03778 +Kasdiy 
) , whose cry (07440 +rinnah ) [ is ] in the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) . 

ships Isa_60_09 . Surely (03588 +kiy ) the isles (00339 +)iy ) shall wait (06960 +qavah ) for me , and the 
{ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 +Tarshiysh ) first (07223 +ri)shown ) , to bring (00935 +bow) ) 
thy sons (01121 +ben ) from far (07350 +rachowq ) , their silver (03701 +keceph ) and their gold (02091 



+zahab ) with them , unto the name (08034 +shem ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 
+)elohiym ) , and to the Holy (06918 +qadowsh ) One of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , because (03588 +kiy ) he 
hath glorified (06286 +pa)ar ) thee . 

ships Jam_03_04 Behold (2400 -idou -) also (2532 -kai -) the {ships} (4143 -ploion -) , which though [ they be
] so (5082 -telikoutos -) great (5082 -telikoutos -) , and [ are ] driven (1643 -elauno -) of fierce (4642 -skleros 
-) winds (0417 -anemos -) , yet are they turned (3329 -metago -) about (3329 -metago -) with a very (1646 -
elachistos -) small (1646 -elachistos -) helm (4079 -pedalion -) , whithersoever (0302 -an -) the governor 
(2116 -euthuno -) listeth (1014 -boo -lom -ahee -) . 

ships Job_09_26 They are passed (02498 +chalaph ) away as the swift (16) {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ):as the 
eagle (05404 +nesher ) [ that ] hasteth (02907 +tuws ) to the prey (00400 +)okel ) . 

ships Jud_05_17 Gilead (01568 +Gil(ad ) abode (07931 +shakan ) beyond (05676 +(eber ) Jordan (03383 
+Yarden ):and why (04100 +mah ) did Dan (01835 +Dan ) remain (01481 +guwr ) in {ships} (00591 
+)oniyah ) ? Asher (00836 +)Asher ) continued (03427 +yashab ) on the sea (03220 +yam ) shore (02348 
+chowph ) , and abode (07931 +shakan ) in his breaches (04664 +miphrats ) . 

ships Luk_05_02 And saw 1492 -eido - two 1417 -duo - {ships} 4143 -ploion - standing 2476 -histemi - by the
lake 3041 -limne -:but the fishermen 0231 -halieus - were gone 0576 -apobaino - out of them , and were 
washing 0637 -apopluno - [ their ] nets 1350 -diktuon - . 

ships Luk_05_03 And he entered 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - one 1520 -heis - of the {ships} 4143 -ploion
- , which 3739 -hos - was Simon s 4613 -Simon - , and prayed 2065 -erotao - him that he would thrust 1877 -
epanago - out a little 3641 -oligos - from the land 1093 -ge - . And he sat 2523 -kathizo - down 2523 -kathizo 
- , and taught 1321 -didasko - the people 3793 -ochlos - out of the ship 4143 -ploion - . 

ships Luk_05_07 And they beckoned 2656 -kataneuo - unto [ their ] partners 3353 -metochos - , which 3588 
-ho - were in the other 2087 -heteros - ship 4143 -ploion - , that they should come 2064 -erchomai - and help 
4815 -sullambano - them . And they came 2064 -erchomai - , and filled 4130 -pletho - both 0297 -
amphoteros - the {ships} 4143 -ploion - , so 5620 -hoste - that they began to sink 1036 -buthizo - . 

ships Luk_05_11 And when they had brought 2609 -katago - their {ships} 4143 -ploion - to land 1093 -ge - , 
they forsook 0863 -aphiemi - all 0537 -hapas - , and followed 0190 -akoloutheo - him . 

ships Mar_04_36 And when they had sent (0863 -aphiemi -) away (0863 -aphiemi -) the multitude (3793 -
ochlos -) , they took (3880 -paralambano -) him even as he was in the ship (4143 -ploion -) . And there were 
also with him other (0243 -allos -) little (4142 -ploiarion -) {ships} (4142 -ploiarion -) . 

ships Num_24_24 And {ships} (06716 +tsiy ) [ shall come ] from the coast (03027 +yad ) of Chittim (03794 
+Kittiy ) , and shall afflict (06031 +(anah ) Asshur (00804 +)Ashshuwr ) , and shall afflict (06031 +(anah ) 
Eber (05677 +(Eber ) , and he also (01571 +gam ) shall perish (8) for ever (05703 +(ad ) . 

ships Pro_31_14 She is like the merchants (05503 +cachar ) {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) ; she bringeth (00935 
+bow) ) her food (03899 +lechem ) from afar (04801 +merchaq ) . 

ships Psa_104_26 There (08033 +sham ) go (01980 +halak ) the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ):[ there is ] that 
leviathan (03882 +livyathan ) , [ whom ] thou hast made (03335 +yatsar ) to play (07832 +sachaq ) therein . 

ships Psa_107_23 . They that go (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) to the sea (03220 +yam ) in {ships} 
(00591 +)oniyah ) , that do (06213 +(asah ) business (04399 +m@la)kah ) in great (07227 +rab ) waters 
(04325 +mayim ) ; 



ships Psa_48_07 Thou breakest (07665 +shabar ) the {ships} (00591 +)oniyah ) of Tarshish (08659 
+Tarshiysh ) with an east (06921 +qadiym ) wind (07307 +ruwach ) . 

ships Rev_08_09 And the third (5154 -tritos -) part of the creatures (2938 -ktisma -) which (3588 -ho -) were
in the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , and had (2192 -echo -) life (5590 -psuche -) , died (0599 -apothnesko -) ; and 
the third (5154 -tritos -) part of the {ships} (4143 -ploion -) were destroyed (1311 -diaphtheiro -) . 

ships Rev_18_17 For in one (3391 -mia -) hour (5610 -hora -) so (5118 -tosoutos -) great (5118 -tosoutos -) 
riches (4149 -ploutos -) is come (2049 -eremoo -) to nought (2049 -eremoo -) . And every (3956 -pas -) 
shipmaster (2942 -kubernetes -) , and all (3956 -pas -) the company (3658 -homilos -) in {ships} (4143 -
ploion -) , and sailors (3492 -nautes -) , and as many (3745 -hosos -) as trade (2038 -ergazomai -) by sea 
(2281 -thalassa -) , stood (2476 -histemi -) afar (3113 -makrothen -) off (0575 -apo -) , 

ships Rev_18_19 And they cast (0906 -ballo -) dust (5522 -choos -) on (1909 -epi -) their heads (2776 -
kephale -) , and cried (2896 -krazo -) , weeping (2799 -klaio -) and wailing (3996 -pentheo -) , saying (3004 -
lego -) , Alas (3758 -oua -) , alas (3758 -oua -) , that great (3173 -megas -) city (4172 -polis -) , wherein (3757 -
hou -) were made (4147 -plouteo -) rich (4147 -plouteo -) all (3956 -pas -) that had (2192 -echo -) {ships} 
(4143 -ploion -) in the sea (2281 -thalassa -) by reason (1537 -ek -) of her costliness (5094 -timiotes -) ! for in 
one hour (5610 -hora -) is she made (2049 -eremoo -) desolate (2049 -eremoo -) . 

shipwreck 1Ti_01_19 Holding (2192 -echo -) faith (4102 -pistis -) , and a good (0018 -agathos -) conscience 
(4893 -suneidesis -) ; which (3739 -hos -) some (5100 -tis -) having put (0683 -apotheomai -) away (0683 -
apotheomai -) concerning (4012 -peri -) faith (4102 -pistis -) have made (3489 -nauageo -) {shipwreck} (3489
-nauageo -) : 

shipwreck 2Co_11_25 Thrice (5151 -tris -) was I beaten (4463 -rhabdizo -) with rods (4463 -rhabdizo -) , 
once (0530 -hapax -) was I stoned (3034 -lithazo -) , thrice (5151 -tris -) I suffered {shipwreck} (3489 -
nauageo -) , a night (3574 -nuchthemeron -) and a day (3574 -nuchthemeron -) I have been (4160 -poieo -) in
the deep (1037 -buthos -) ; 

stewardship Luk_16_02 And he called 5455 -phoneo - him , and said 2036 -epo - unto him , How 5101 -tis - 
is it that I hear 0191 -akouo - this 5124 -touto - of thee ? give 0591 -apodidomi - an account 3056 -logos - of 
thy {stewardship} 3622 -oikonomia - ; for thou mayest 1410 -dunamai - be no 3756 -ou - longer 2089 -eti - 
steward 3621 -oikonomeo - . 

stewardship Luk_16_03 Then 1161 -de - the steward 3622 -oikonomia - said 2036 -epo - within 1722 -en - 
himself 1438 -heautou - , What 5101 -tis - shall I do 4160 -poieo - ? for my lord 2962 -kurios - taketh 0851 -
aphaireo - away 0851 -aphaireo - from me the {stewardship} 3622 -oikonomia -:I cannot 2480 -ischuo - dig 
4626 -skapto - ; to beg 1871 -epaiteo - I am ashamed 0153 -aischunomai - . 

stewardship Luk_16_04 I am resolved 1097 -ginosko - what 5101 -tis - to do 4160 -poieo - , that , when 3752 
-hotan - I am put 3179 -methistemi - out of the {stewardship} 3622 -oikonomia - , they may receive 1209 -
dechomai - me into 1519 -eis - their houses 3624 -oikos - . 

suretiship Pro_11_15 . He that is surety (06148 +(arab ) for a stranger (02114 +zuwr ) shall smart [ for it ] 
:and he that hateth (08130 +sane) ) {suretiship} (08628 +taqa( ) is sure (00982 +batach ) . 

workmanship 1Ch_28_21 And , behold (02009 +hinneh ) , the courses (04256 +machaloqeth ) of the priests 
(03548 +kohen ) and the Levites (03881 +Leviyiy ) , [ even they shall be with thee ] for all (03605 +kol ) the 
service (05656 +(abodah ) of the house (01004 +bayith ) of God (00430 +)elohiym ):and [ there shall be ] 
with thee for all (03605 +kol ) manner of {workmanship} (04399 +m@la)kah ) every (03605 +kol ) willing 
(05081 +nadiyb ) skilful (02451 +chokmah ) man , for any (03605 +kol ) manner of service (05656 +(abodah 
):also the princes (08269 +sar ) and all (03605 +kol ) the people (05971 +(am ) [ will be ] wholly (03605 +kol 



) at thy commandment (01697 +dabar ) . 

workmanship 2Ki_16_10 . And king (04428 +melek ) Ahaz (00271 +)Achaz ) went (03212 +yalak ) to 
Damascus (01834 +Dammeseq ) to meet (07125 +qir)ah ) Tiglathpileser (08407 +Tiglath Pil)ecer ) king 
(04428 +melek ) of Assyria (00804 +)Ashshuwr ) , and saw (07200 +ra)ah ) an altar (04196 +mizbeach ) that 
[ was ] at Damascus (01834 +Dammeseq ):and king (04428 +melek ) Ahaz (00271 +)Achaz ) sent (07971 
+shalach ) to Urijah (00223 +)Uwriyah ) the priest (03548 +kohen ) the fashion (01823 +d@muwth ) of the 
altar (04196 +mizbeach ) , and the pattern (08403 +tabniyth ) of it , according to all (03605 +kol ) the 
{workmanship} (04639 +ma(aseh ) thereof . 

workmanship Eph_02_10 For we are his {workmanship} (4161 -poiema -) , created (2936 -ktizo -) in Christ 
(5547 -Christos -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) unto good (0018 -agathos -) works (2041 -ergon -) , which (3739 -hos
-) God (2316 -theos -) hath before (4282 -proetoimazo -) ordained (4282 -proetoimazo -) that we should walk
(4043 -peripateo -) in them . 

workmanship Exo_31_03 And I have filled (04390 +male) ) him with the spirit (07307 +ruwach ) of God 
(00430 +)elohiym ) , in wisdom (02451 +chokmah ) , and in understanding (08394 +tabuwn ) , and in 
knowledge (01847 +da(ath ) , and in all (03605 +kol ) manner of {workmanship} (04399 +m@la)kah ) , 

workmanship Exo_31_05 And in cutting (02799 +charosheth ) of stones (68) , to set (04390 +male) ) [ them ]
, and in carving (02799 +charosheth ) of timber (06086 +(ets ) , to work (06213 +(asah ) in all (03605 +kol ) 
manner of {workmanship} (04399 +m@la)kah ) . 

workmanship Exo_35_31 And he hath filled (04390 +male) ) him with the spirit (07307 +ruwach ) of God 
(00430 +)elohiym ) , in wisdom (02451 +chokmah ) , in understanding (08394 +tabuwn ) , and in knowledge 
(01847 +da(ath ) , and in all (03605 +kol ) manner of {workmanship} (04399 +m@la)kah ) ; 

workmanship Eze_28_13 Thou hast been (01961 +hayah ) in Eden (05731 +(Eden ) the garden (01588 +gan 
) of God (00430 +)elohiym ) ; every (03605 +kol ) precious (03368 +yaqar ) stone (68) [ was ] thy covering 
(04540 +m@cukkah ) , the sardius (00124 +)odem ) , topaz (06357 +pitdah ) , and the diamond (03095 
+yahalom ) , the beryl (08658 +tarshiysh ) , the onyx (07718 +shoham ) , and the jasper (03471 +yash@pheh
) , the sapphire (05601 +cappiyr ) , the emerald (05306 +nophek ) , and the carbuncle (01304 +bareqeth ) , 
and gold (02091 +zahab ):the {workmanship} (04399 +m@la)kah ) of thy tabrets (08596 +toph ) and of thy 
pipes (05345 +neqeb ) was prepared (03559 +kuwn ) in thee in the day (03117 +yowm ) that thou wast 
created (01254 +bara) ) . 

worship 1Co_14_25 And thus (3779 -houto -) are the secrets (2927 -kruptos -) of his heart (2588 -kardia -) 
made (1096 -ginomai -) manifest (5318 -phaneros -) ; and so (3779 -houto -) falling (4098 -pipto -) down on 
(1909 -epi -) [ his ] face (4383 -prosopon -) he will {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -theos -) , and 
report (0518 -apaggello -) that God (2316 -theos -) is in you of a truth (3689 -ontos -) . 

worship 1Ki_09_06 [ But ] if (00518 +)im ) ye shall at all turn (07725 +shuwb ) from following (00310 
+)achar ) me , ye or your children (01121 +ben ) , and will not keep (08104 +shamar ) my commandments 
(04687 +mitsvah ) [ and ] my statutes (02708 +chuqqah ) which (00834 +)aher ) I have set (05414 +nathan ) 
before (06440 +paniym ) you , but go (01980 +halak ) and serve (05647 +(abad ) other (00312 +)acher ) gods
(00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) them : 

worship 1Ki_12_30 And this (02088 +zeh ) thing (01697 +dabar ) became (01961 +hayah ) a sin (02403 
+chatta)ah ):for the people (05971 +(am ) went (03212 +yalak ) [ to {worship} ] before (06440 +paniym ) the 
one (00259 +)echad ) , [ even ] unto Dan (01835 +Dan ) . 

worship 1Sa_01_03 And this (01931 +huw) ) man (00376 +)iysh ) went (05927 +(alah ) up out of his city 
(05892 +(iyr ) yearly (03117 +yowm ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) and to sacrifice (02076 +zabach ) unto 



the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) of hosts (06635 +tsaba) ) in Shiloh (07887 +Shiyloh ) . And the two (08147 
+sh@nayim ) sons (01121 +ben ) of Eli (05941 +(Eliy ) , Hophni (02652 +Chophniy ) and Phinehas (06372 
+Piyn@chac ) , the priests (03548 +kohen ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , [ were ] there (08033 +sham 
) . 

worship 1Sa_15_25 Now (06258 +(attah ) therefore , I pray (04994 +na) ) thee , pardon (05375 +nasa) ) my 
sin (02403 +chatta)ah ) , and turn (07725 +shuwb ) again (07725 +shuwb ) with me , that I may {worship} 
(07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 

worship 1Sa_15_30 Then he said (00559 +)amar ) , I have sinned (02398 +chata) ):[ yet ] honour (03513 
+kabad ) me now (06258 +(attah ) , I pray (04994 +na) ) thee , before (05048 +neged ) the elders (02205 
+zaqen ) of my people (05971 +(am ) , and before (05048 +neged ) Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , and turn (07725
+shuwb ) again (07725 +shuwb ) with me , that I may {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) . 

worship 2Ch_07_19 But if (00518 +)im ) ye turn (07725 +shuwb ) away , and forsake (05800 +(azab ) my 
statutes (02708 +chuqqah ) and my commandments (04687 +mitsvah ) , which (00834 +)aher ) I have set 
(05414 +nathan ) before (06440 +paniym ) you , and shall go (01980 +halak ) and serve (05647 +(abad ) 
other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) them ; 

worship 2Ch_32_12 Hath not the same (01931 +huw) ) Hezekiah (02396 +Chizqiyah ) taken (05493 +cuwr ) 
away (05493 +cuwr ) his high (01116 +bamah ) places and his altars (04196 +mizbeach ) , and commanded 
(00559 +)amar ) Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) and Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) , saying (00559 
+)amar ) , Ye shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) one (00259 +)echad ) altar (04196 
+mizbeach ) , and burn (06999 +qatar ) incense (06999 +qatar ) upon it ? 

worship 2Ki_05_18 In this (02088 +zeh ) thing (01697 +dabar ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) pardon 
(05545 +calach ) thy servant (05650 +(ebed ) , [ that ] when my master (00113 +)adown ) goeth (00935 
+bow) ) into the house (01004 +bayith ) of Rimmon (07417 +Rimmown ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) 
there (08033 +sham ) , and he leaneth (08127 +shen ) on (05921 +(al ) my hand (03027 +yad ) , and I bow 
(07812 +shachah ) myself in the house (01004 +bayith ) of Rimmon (07417 +Rimmown ):when I bow (07812 
+shachah ) down (07812 +shachah ) myself in the house (01004 +bayith ) of Rimmon (07417 +Rimmown ) , 
the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) pardon (05545 +calach ) thy servant (05650 +(ebed ) in this (02088 +zeh ) 
thing (01697 +dabar ) . 

worship 2Ki_17_36 But the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , who (00834 +)aher ) brought (05927 +(alah ) you 
up out of the land (00776 +)erets ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) with great (01419 +gadowl ) power (03581 
+koach ) and a stretched (05186 +natah ) out arm (02220 +z@rowa( ) , him shall ye fear (03372 +yare) ) , 
and him shall ye {worship} (07812 +shachah ) , and to him shall ye do sacrifice (02076 +zabach ) . 

worship 2Ki_18_22 But if (03588 +kiy ) ye say (00559 +)amar ) unto me , We trust (00982 +batach ) in the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ):[ is ] not that he , whose high (01116 +bamah ) 
places and whose altars (04196 +mizbeach ) Hezekiah (02396 +Chizqiyah ) hath taken (05493 +cuwr ) away 
(05493 +cuwr ) , and hath said (00559 +)amar ) to Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) and Jerusalem (03389 
+Y@ruwshalaim ) , Ye shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) this (02088 +zeh ) altar 
(04196 +mizbeach ) in Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) ? 

worship Act_07_42 . Then (1161 -de -) God (2316 -theos -) turned (4762 -strepho -) , and gave (3860 -
paradidomi -) them up to {worship} (3000 -latreuo -) the host (4756 -stratia -) of heaven (3772 -ouranos -) ; 
as it is written (1125 -grapho -) in the book (0976 -biblos -) of the prophets (4396 -prophetes -) , O ye house 
(3624 -oikos -) of Israel (2474 -Israel -) , have ye offered (4374 -prosphero -) to me slain (4968 -sphagion -) 
beasts (4968 -sphagion -) and sacrifices (2378 -thusia -) [ by the space of ] forty (5062 -tessarakonta -) years 
(2094 -etos -) in the wilderness (2048 -eremos -) ? 



worship Act_07_43 Yea (2532 -kai -) , ye took (0353 -analambano -) up the tabernacle (4633 -skene -) of 
Moloch (3434 -Moloch -) , and the star (0798 -astron -) of your (5216 -humon -) god (2316 -theos -) 
Remphan (4481 -Rhemphan -) , figures (5179 -tupos -) which (3739 -hos -) ye made (4160 -poieo -) to 
{worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) them:and I will carry (3351 -metoikizo -) you away (3351 -metoikizo -) 
beyond (1900 -epekeina -) Babylon (0897 -Babulon -) . 

worship Act_08_27 And he arose (0450 -anistemi -) and went (4198 -poreuomai -):and , behold (2400 -idou -
) , a man (0435 -aner -) of Ethiopia (0128 -Aithiops -) , an eunuch (2135 -eunouchos -) of great authority 
(1413 -dunastes -) under Candace (2582 -Kandake -) queen (0938 -basilissa -) of the Ethiopians (0128 -
Aithiops -) , who (3739 -hos -) had the charge (1909 -epi -) of all (3956 -pas -) her treasure (1047 -gaza -) , 
and had come (2064 -erchomai -) to Jerusalem (2419 -Hierousalem -) for to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) , 

worship Act_17_23 For as I passed (1330 -dierchomai -) by , and beheld (0333 -antheoreo -) your (5216 -
humon -) devotions (4574 -sebasma -) , I found (2147 -heurisko -) an altar (1041 -bomos -) with this (3739 -
hos -) inscription (1924 -epigrapho -) , TO THE UNKNOWN (0057 -agnostos -) GOD (2316 -theos -) . 
Whom (3739 -hos -) therefore (3767 -oun -) ye ignorantly (0050 -agnoeo -) {worship} (2151 -eusebeo -) , him 
declare (2605 -kataggello -) I unto you . 

worship Act_18_13 Saying (3004 -lego -) , This (3778 -houtos -) [ fellow ] persuadeth (0374 -anapeitho -) 
men (0444 -anthropos -) to {worship} (4576 -sebomai -) God (2316 -theos -) contrary (3844 -para -) to the 
law (3551 -nomos -) . 

worship Act_24_11 Because that thou mayest understand (1097 -ginosko -) , that there are yet but twelve 
(1177 -dekaduo -) days (2250 -hemera -) since (3739 -hos -) I went (0305 -anabaino -) up to Jerusalem (2419 
-Hierousalem -) for to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) . 

worship Act_24_14 But this (5124 -touto -) I confess (3670 -homologeo -) unto thee , that after (2596 -kata -)
the way (3598 -hodos -) which (3739 -hos -) they call (3004 -lego -) heresy (0139 -hairesis -) , so (3779 -houto 
-) {worship} (3000 -latreuo -) I the God (2316 -theos -) of my fathers (3971 -patroios -) , believing (4100 -
pisteuo -) all (3956 -pas -) things which (3588 -ho -) are written (1125 -grapho -) in the law (3551 -nomos -) 
and in the prophets (4396 -prophetes -) : 

worship Col_02_23 Which (3748 -hostis -) things have (2192 -echo -) indeed (3303 -men -) a shew (3056 -
logos -) of wisdom (4678 -sophia -) in will (1479 -ethelothreskeia -) {worship} (1479 -ethelothreskeia -) , and 
humility (5012 -tapeinophrosune -) , and neglecting (0857 -apheidia -) of the body (4983 -soma -) ; not in 
any (5100 -tis -) honour (5092 -time -) to the satisfying (4140 -plesmone -) of the flesh (4561 -sarx -) . 

worship Dan_03_05 [ That ] at what (01768 +diy ) time (05732 +(iddan ) ye hear (08086 +sh@ma( ) the 
sound (07032 +qal ) of the cornet (07162 +qeren ) , flute (04953 +mashrowqiy ) , harp (07030 +qiytharoc ) , 
sackbut (05443 +cabb@ka) ) , psaltery (06460 +p@canteriyn ) , dulcimer (05481 +cuwmpown@yah ) , and 
all (03606 +kol ) kinds (02177 +zan ) of musick (02170 +z@mar ) , ye fall (05308 +n@phal ) down and 
{worship} (05457 +c@gid ) the golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) that Nebuchadnezzar 
(05020 +N@buwkadnetstsar ) the king (04430 +melek ) hath set (06966 +quwm ) up : 

worship Dan_03_10 Thou , O king (04430 +melek ) , hast made (07761 +suwm ) a decree (02942 +t@(em ) , 
that every (03606 +kol ) man (00606 +)enash ) that shall hear (08086 +sh@ma( ) the sound (07032 +qal ) of 
the cornet (07162 +qeren ) , flute (04953 +mashrowqiy ) , harp (07030 +qiytharoc ) , sackbut (05443 
+cabb@ka) ) , psaltery (06460 +p@canteriyn ) , and dulcimer (05481 +cuwmpown@yah ) , and all (03606 
+kol ) kinds (02177 +zan ) of musick (02170 +z@mar ) , shall fall (05308 +n@phal ) down and {worship} 
(05457 +c@gid ) the golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) : 

worship Dan_03_12 There are certain (01400 +g@bar ) Jews (03064 +Y@huwdiy ) whom (03487 +yath ) 



thou hast set (04483 +m@na) ) over (05921 +(al ) the affairs (05673 +(abiydah ) of the province (04083 
+m@diynah ) of Babylon (00895 +Babel ) , Shadrach (07715 +Shadrak ) , Meshach (04336 +Meyshak ) , 
and Abednego (05665 +(Abed N@gow) ) ; these (00479 +)illek ) men (01400 +g@bar ) , O king (04430 
+melek ) , have not regarded thee:they serve (06399 +p@lach ) not thy gods (00426 +)elahh ) , nor (03809 
+la) ) {worship} (05457 +c@gid ) the golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) which (01768 +diy ) 
thou hast set (06966 +quwm ) up . 

worship Dan_03_14 Nebuchadnezzar (05020 +N@buwkadnetstsar ) spake (06032 +(anah ) and said (00560 
+)amar ) unto them , [ Is it ] true (06656 +ts@da) ) , O Shadrach (07715 +Shadrak ) , Meshach (04336 
+Meyshak ) , and Abednego (05665 +(Abed N@gow) ) , do not ye serve (06399 +p@lach ) my gods (00426 
+)elahh ) , nor (03809 +la) ) {worship} (05457 +c@gid ) the golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) 
which (01768 +diy ) I have set (06966 +quwm ) up ? 

worship Dan_03_15 Now (03705 +k@(an ) if (02006 +hen ) ye be ready (06263 +(athiyd ) that at what 
(01768 +diy ) time (05732 +(iddan ) ye hear (08086 +sh@ma( ) the sound (07032 +qal ) of the cornet (07162 
+qeren ) , flute (04953 +mashrowqiy ) , harp (07030 +qiytharoc ) , sackbut (05443 +cabb@ka) ) , psaltery 
(06460 +p@canteriyn ) , and dulcimer (05481 +cuwmpown@yah ) , and all (03606 +kol ) kinds (02177 +zan 
) of musick (02170 +z@mar ) , ye fall (05308 +n@phal ) down and worship (05457 +c@gid ) the image 
(06755 +tselem ) which (01768 +diy ) I have made (05648 +(abad ) ; [ well ] :but if (02006 +hen ) ye 
{worship} (05457 +c@gid ) not , ye shall be cast (07412 +r@mah ) the same hour (08160 +sha(ah ) into the 
midst (01459 +gav ) of a burning (03345 +y@qad ) fiery (05135 +nuwr ) furnace (00861 +)attuwn ) ; and 
who (04479 +man ) [ is ] that God (00426 +)elahh ) that shall deliver (07804 +sh@zab ) you out of my hands 
(03028 +yad ) ? 

worship Dan_03_15 Now (03705 +k@(an ) if (02006 +hen ) ye be ready (06263 +(athiyd ) that at what 
(01768 +diy ) time (05732 +(iddan ) ye hear (08086 +sh@ma( ) the sound (07032 +qal ) of the cornet (07162 
+qeren ) , flute (04953 +mashrowqiy ) , harp (07030 +qiytharoc ) , sackbut (05443 +cabb@ka) ) , psaltery 
(06460 +p@canteriyn ) , and dulcimer (05481 +cuwmpown@yah ) , and all (03606 +kol ) kinds (02177 +zan 
) of musick (02170 +z@mar ) , ye fall (05308 +n@phal ) down and {worship} (05457 +c@gid ) the image 
(06755 +tselem ) which (01768 +diy ) I have made (05648 +(abad ) ; [ well ] :but if (02006 +hen ) ye worship 
(05457 +c@gid ) not , ye shall be cast (07412 +r@mah ) the same hour (08160 +sha(ah ) into the midst 
(01459 +gav ) of a burning (03345 +y@qad ) fiery (05135 +nuwr ) furnace (00861 +)attuwn ) ; and who 
(04479 +man ) [ is ] that God (00426 +)elahh ) that shall deliver (07804 +sh@zab ) you out of my hands 
(03028 +yad ) ? 

worship Dan_03_18 But if not , be it known (03046 +y@da( ) unto thee , O king (04430 +melek ) , that we 
will not serve (06399 +p@lach ) thy gods (00426 +)elahh ) , nor (03809 +la) ) {worship} (05457 +c@gid ) the 
golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) which (01768 +diy ) thou hast set (06966 +quwm ) up . 

worship Dan_03_28 . [ Then ] Nebuchadnezzar (05020 +N@buwkadnetstsar ) spake (06032 +(anah ) , and 
said (00560 +)amar ) , Blessed (01289 +b@rak ) [ be ] the God (00426 +)elahh ) of Shadrach (07715 
+Shadrak ) , Meshach (04336 +Meyshak ) , and Abednego (05665 +(Abed N@gow) ) , who (01768 +diy ) 
hath sent (07972 +sh@lach ) his angel (04398 +mal)ak ) , and delivered (07804 +sh@zab ) his servants 
(05649 +(abad ) that trusted (07365 +r@chats ) in him , and have changed (08133 +sh@na) ) the king s 
(04430 +melek ) word (04406 +millah ) , and yielded (03052 +y@hab ) their bodies (01655 +geshem ) , that 
they might not serve (06399 +p@lach ) nor (03809 +la) ) {worship} (05457 +c@gid ) any (03606 +kol ) god 
(00426 +)elahh ) , except (03861 +lawhen ) their own God (00426 +)elahh ) . 

worship Deu_04_19 And lest (06435 +pen ) thou lift (05375 +nasa) ) up thine eyes (05869 +(ayin ) unto 
heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , and when thou seest (07200 +ra)ah ) the sun (08121 +shemesh ) , and the 
moon (03394 +yareach ) , and the stars (03556 +kowkab ) , [ even ] all (03605 +kol ) the host (06635 +tsaba) 
) of heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , shouldest be driven (05080 +nadach ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) 
them , and serve (05647 +(abad ) them , which (00834 +)aher ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God 



(00430 +)elohiym ) hath divided (02505 +chalaq ) unto all (03605 +kol ) nations (05971 +(am ) under (08478 
+tachath ) the whole (03605 +kol ) heaven (08064 +shamayim ) . 

worship Deu_08_19 And it shall be , if (00518 +)im ) thou do at all forget (07911 +shakach ) theLORD 
(03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) , and walk (01980 +halak ) after (00310 +)achar ) other 
(00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and serve (05647 +(abad ) them , and {worship} (07812 +shachah
) them , I testify (05749 +(uwd ) against you this day (03117 +yowm ) that ye shall surely (03588 +kiy ) 
perish (6) . 

worship Deu_11_16 Take heed (08104 +shamar ) to yourselves , that your heart (03824 +lebab ) be not 
deceived (06601 +pathah ) , and ye turn (05493 +cuwr ) aside , and serve (05647 +(abad ) other (00312 
+)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) them ; 

worship Deu_26_10 And now (06258 +(attah ) , behold (02009 +hinneh ) , I have brought (00935 +bow) ) the
firstfruits (07225 +re)shiyth ) of the land (00127 +)adamah ) , which (00834 +)aher ) thou , O LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) , hast given (05414 +nathan ) me . And thou shalt set (03240 +yanach ) it before (06440 
+paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) 
before (06440 +paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) thy God (00430 +)elohiym ) : 

worship Deu_30_17 But if thine heart (03824 +lebab ) turn (06437 +panah ) away , so that thou wilt not 
hear (08085 +shama( ) , but shalt be drawn (05080 +nadach ) away , and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) other
(00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and serve (05647 +(abad ) them ; 

worship Exo_24_01 . And he said (00559 +)amar ) unto Moses (04872 +Mosheh ) , Come (05927 +(alah ) up 
unto the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , thou , and Aaron (00175 +)Aharown ) , Nadab (05070 +Nadab ) , and 
Abihu (30) , and seventy (07657 +shib(iym . ) of the elders (02205 +zaqen ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) ; and 
{worship} (07812 +shachah ) ye afar (07350 +rachowq ) off . 

worship Exo_34_14 For thou shalt {worship} (07812 +shachah ) no (03808 +lo) ) other (00312 +)acher ) god 
(00410 +)el ):for the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , whose name (08034 +shem ) [ is ] Jealous (07065 +qana) ) 
, [ is ] a jealous (07065 +qana) ) God (00410 +)el ) : 

worship Eze_46_02 And the prince (05387 +nasiy) ) shall enter (00935 +bow) ) by the way (01870 +derek ) 
of the porch (00197 +)uwlam ) of [ that ] gate (08179 +sha(ar ) without (02351 +chuwts ) , and shall stand 
(05975 +(amad ) by the post (04201 +m@zuwzah ) of the gate (08179 +sha(ar ) , and the priests (03548 
+kohen ) shall prepare (03559 +kuwn ) his burnt (05930 +(olah ) offering and his peace (08002 +shelem ) 
offerings , and he shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) at (05921 +(al ) the threshold (04670 +miphtan ) of the 
gate (08179 +sha(ar ):then he shall go (03318 +yatsa) ) forth (03318 +yatsa) ) ; but the gate (08179 +sha(ar ) 
shall not be shut (05462 +cagar ) until (05704 +(ad ) the evening (06153 +(ereb ) . 

worship Eze_46_03 Likewise the people (05971 +(am ) of the land (00776 +)erets ) shall {worship} (07812 
+shachah ) at the door (06607 +pethach ) of this (01931 +huw) ) gate (08179 +sha(ar ) before (06440 
+paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) in the sabbaths (07676 +shabbath ) and in the new (02320 
+chodesh ) moons (02320 +chodesh ) . 

worship Eze_46_09 But when the people (05971 +(am ) of the land (00776 +)erets ) shall come (00935 +bow)
) before (06440 +paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) in the solemn (04150 +mow(ed ) feasts (04150 
+mow(ed ) , he that entereth (00935 +bow) ) in by the way (01870 +derek ) of the north (06828 +tsaphown ) 
gate (08179 +sha(ar ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) shall go (03318 +yatsa) ) out by the way (01870 +derek
) of the south (05045 +negeb ) gate (08179 +sha(ar ) ; and he that entereth (00935 +bow) ) by the way (01870
+derek ) of the south (05045 +negeb ) gate (08179 +sha(ar ) shall go (03318 +yatsa) ) forth (03318 +yatsa) ) 
by the way (01870 +derek ) of the north (06828 +tsaphown ) gate (08179 +sha(ar ):he shall not return 
(07725 +shuwb ) by the way (01870 +derek ) of the gate (08179 +sha(ar ) whereby (00834 +)aher ) he came 



(00935 +bow) ) in , but shall go (03318 +yatsa) ) forth (03318 +yatsa) ) over (05226 +nekach ) against (05227
+nokach ) it . 

worship Gen_22_05 And Abraham (85) said (00559 +)amar ) unto his young (05288 +na(ar ) men , Abide 
(03427 +yashab ) ye here (06311 +poh ) with the ass (02543 +chamowr ) ; and I and the lad (05288 +na(ar ) 
will go (03212 +yalak ) yonder (03541 +koh ) and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) , and come (07725 +shuwb ) 
again (07725 +shuwb ) to you . 

worship Heb_01_06 And again (3825 -palin -) , when (3752 -hotan -) he bringeth (1521 -eisago -) in the 
firstbegotten (4416 -prototokos -) into (1519 -eis -) the world (3625 -oikoumene -) , he saith (3004 -lego -) , 
And let all (3956 -pas -) the angels (0032 -aggelos -) of God (2316 -theos -) {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) 
him . 

worship Isa_02_08 Their land (00776 +)erets ) also is full (04390 +male) ) of idols (00457 +)eliyl ) ; they 
{worship} (07812 +shachah ) the work (04639 +ma(aseh ) of their own hands (03027 +yad ) , that which 
(00834 +)aher ) their own fingers (00676 +)etsba( ) have made (06213 +(asah ) : 

worship Isa_02_20 In that day (03117 +yowm ) a man (00120 +)adam ) shall cast (07993 +shalak ) his idols 
(00457 +)eliyl ) of silver (03701 +keceph ) , and his idols (00457 +)eliyl ) of gold (02091 +zahab ) , which 
(00834 +)aher ) they made [ each one ] for himself to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) , to the moles (02661 
+chaphor ) and to the bats (05847 +(atalleph ) ; 

worship Isa_27_13 And it shall come (01961 +hayah ) to pass in that day (03117 +yowm ) , [ that ] the great 
(01419 +gadowl ) trumpet (07782 +showphar ) shall be blown (08628 +taqa( ) , and they shall come (00935 
+bow) ) which were ready to perish (6) in the land (00776 +)erets ) of Assyria (00804 +)Ashshuwr ) , and the
outcasts (05080 +nadach ) in the land (00776 +)erets ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) , and shall {worship} 
(07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) in the holy (06944 +qodesh ) mount (02022 +har ) at 
Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) . 

worship Isa_36_07 But if thou say (00559 +)amar ) to me , We trust (00982 +batach ) in the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ):[ is it ] not he , whose high (01111 +Balaq ) places and whose 
altars (04196 +mizbeach ) Hezekiah (02396 +Chizqiyah ) hath taken (05493 +cuwr ) away (05493 +cuwr ) , 
and said (00559 +)amar ) to Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) and to Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) , Ye 
shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) this (02088 +zeh ) altar (04196 +mizbeach ) ? 

worship Isa_46_06 They lavish (02107 +zuwl ) gold (02091 +zahab ) out of the bag (03599 +kiyc ) , and 
weigh (08254 +shaqal ) silver (03701 +keceph ) in the balance (07070 +qaneh ) , [ and ] hire (07936 +sakar ) 
a goldsmith (06884 +tsaraph ) ; and he maketh (06213 +(asah ) it a god (00410 +)el ):they fall (05456 +cagad
) down (05456 +cagad ) , yea (00637 +)aph ) , they {worship} (07812 +shachah ) . 

worship Isa_49_07 . Thus (03541 +koh ) saith (00559 +)amar ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , the 
Redeemer (01350 +ga)al ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , [ and ] his Holy (06918 +qadowsh ) One , to him 
whom man (05315 +nephesh ) despiseth (00960 +bazoh ) , to him whom the nation (01471 +gowy ) 
abhorreth (08581 +ta(ab ) , to a servant (05650 +(ebed ) of rulers (04910 +mashal ) , Kings (04428 +melek ) 
shall see (07200 +ra)ah ) and arise (06965 +quwm ) , princes (08269 +sar ) also shall {worship} (07812 
+shachah ) , because (04616 +ma(an ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) that is faithful (00539 +)aman ) , [ 
and ] the Holy (06918 +qadowsh ) One of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , and he shall choose (00977 +bachar ) 
thee . 

worship Isa_66_23 And it shall come (01961 +hayah ) to pass , [ that ] from one new (02320 +chodesh ) 
moon (02320 +chodesh ) to another , and from one sabbath (07676 +shabbath ) to another , shall all (03605 
+kol ) flesh (01320 +basar ) come (00935 +bow) ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) 
me , saith (00559 +)amar ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 



worship Jer_07_02 Stand (05975 +(amad ) in the gate (08179 +sha(ar ) of the LORD S (03068 +Y@hovah ) 
house (01004 +bayith ) , and proclaim (07121 +qara) ) there (08033 +sham ) this (02088 +zeh ) word (01697 
+dabar ) , and say (00559 +)amar ) , Hear (08085 +shama( ) the word (01697 +dabar ) of the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) , all (03605 +kol ) [ ye of ] Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) , that enter (00935 +bow) ) in at these 
(00428 +)el - leh ) gates (08179 +sha(ar ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 

worship Jer_13_10 This (02088 +zeh ) evil (07451 +ra( ) people (05971 +(am ) , which refuse (03987 +me)en 
) to hear (08085 +shama( ) my words (01697 +dabar ) , which walk (01980 +halak ) in the imagination 
(08307 +sh@riyruwth ) of their heart (03820 +leb ) , and walk (01980 +halak ) after (00310 +)achar ) other 
(00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , to serve (05647 +(abad ) them , and to {worship} (07812 
+shachah ) them , shall even be as this (02088 +zeh ) girdle (00232 +)ezowr ) , which (00834 +)aher ) is good 
(06743 +tsalach ) for nothing . 

worship Jer_25_06 And go (03212 +yalak ) not after (00310 +)achar ) other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 
+)elohiym ) to serve (05647 +(abad ) them , and to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) them , and provoke me not 
to anger (03707 +ka(ac ) with the works (04639 +ma(aseh ) of your hands (03027 +yad ) ; and I will do you 
no (03808 +lo) ) hurt (07489 +ra(a( ) . 

worship Jer_26_02 Thus (03541 +koh ) saith (00559 +)amar ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) ; Stand 
(5975(amad ) in the court (02691 +chatser ) of the LORD S (03068 +Y@hovah ) house (01004 +bayith ) , 
and speak (01696 +dabar ) unto all (03605 +kol ) the cities (05892 +(iyr ) of Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) , 
which come (00935 +bow) ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) in the LORD S (03068 +Y@hovah ) house 
(01004 +bayith ) , all (03605 +kol ) the words (01697 +dabar ) that I command (06680 +tsavah ) thee to 
speak (01696 +dabar ) unto them ; diminish (01639 +gara( ) not a word (01697 +dabar ) : 

worship Jer_44_19 And when (03588 +kiy ) we burned (06999 +qatar ) incense (06999 +qatar ) to the queen
(04446 +m@leketh ) of heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , and poured (05258 +nacak ) out drink (05262 +necek )
offerings unto her , did we make (06213 +(asah ) her cakes (03561 +kavvan ) to {worship} (06087 +(atsab ) 
her , and pour (05258 +nacak ) out drink (05262 +necek ) offerings unto her , without (01107 +bil(adey ) our
men (00582 +)enowsh ) ? 

worship Joh_04_20 Our fathers (3962 -pater -) worshipped (4352 -proskuneo -) in this (5129 -toutoi -) 
mountain (3735 -oros -) ; and ye say (3004 -lego -) , that in Jerusalem (2414 -Hierosoluma -) is the place 
(5117 -topos -) where (3699 -hopou -) men ought (1163 -dei -) to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) . 

worship Joh_04_21 Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) saith (3004 -lego -) unto her , Woman (1135 -gune -) , believe 
(4100 -pisteuo -) me , the hour (5610 -hora -) cometh (2064 -erchomai -) , when (3753 -hote -) ye shall 
neither (3777 -oute -) in this (5129 -toutoi -) mountain (3735 -oros -) , nor (3777 -oute -) yet at (1722 -en -) 
Jerusalem (2414 -Hierosoluma -) , {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) the Father (3962 -pater -) . 

worship Joh_04_22 Ye worship (4352 -proskuneo -) ye know (1492 -eido -) not what (3739 -hos -):we know 
(1492 -eido -) what (3739 -hos -) we {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -):for salvation (4991 -soteria -) is of the 
Jews (2453 -Ioudaios -) . 

worship Joh_04_22 Ye {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) ye know (1492 -eido -) not what (3739 -hos -):we know
(1492 -eido -) what (3739 -hos -) we worship (4352 -proskuneo -):for salvation (4991 -soteria -) is of the Jews
(2453 -Ioudaios -) . 

worship Joh_04_23 But the hour (5610 -hora -) cometh (2064 -erchomai -) , and now (3568 -nun -) is , when 
(3753 -hote -) the true (0228 -alethinos -) worshippers (4353 -proskunetes -) shall worship (4352 -proskuneo 
-) the Father (3962 -pater -) in spirit (4151 -pneuma -) and in truth (0225 -aletheia -):for the Father (3962 -
pater -) seeketh (2212 -zeteo -) such (5108 -toioutos -) to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 



worship Joh_04_23 But the hour (5610 -hora -) cometh (2064 -erchomai -) , and now (3568 -nun -) is , when 
(3753 -hote -) the true (0228 -alethinos -) worshippers (4353 -proskunetes -) shall {worship} (4352 -
proskuneo -) the Father (3962 -pater -) in spirit (4151 -pneuma -) and in truth (0225 -aletheia -):for the 
Father (3962 -pater -) seeketh (2212 -zeteo -) such (5108 -toioutos -) to worship (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worship Joh_04_24 God (2316 -theos -) [ is ] a Spirit (4151 -pneuma -):and they that worship (4352 -
proskuneo -) him must (1163 -dei -) {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) [ him ] in spirit (4151 -pneuma -) and in 
truth (0225 -aletheia -) . 

worship Joh_04_24 God (2316 -theos -) [ is ] a Spirit (4151 -pneuma -):and they that {worship} (4352 -
proskuneo -) him must (1163 -dei -) worship (4352 -proskuneo -) [ him ] in spirit (4151 -pneuma -) and in 
truth (0225 -aletheia -) . 

worship Joh_12_20 . And there were certain (5100 -tis -) Greeks (1672 -Hellen -) among (1537 -ek -) them 
that came (0305 -anabaino -) up to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) at (1722 -en -) the feast (1859 -heorte -) : 

worship Jos_05_14 And he said (00559 +)amar ) , Nay (03808 +lo) ) ; but [ as ] captain (08269 +sar ) of the 
host (06635 +tsaba) ) of the LORD (00113 +)adown ) am I now (06258 +(attah ) come (00935 +bow) ) . And 
Joshua (03091 +Y@howshuwa( ) fell (05307 +naphal ) on (00413 +)el ) his face (06440 +paniym ) to the 
earth (00776 +)erets ) , and did {worship} (07812 +shachah ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) unto him , What 
(04100 +mah ) saith (01696 +dabar ) my lord (03068 +Y@hovah ) unto his servant (05650 +(ebed ) ? 

worship Luk_04_07 If 1437 -ean - thou therefore 3767 -oun - wilt {worship} 1799 -enopion - me , all 3956 -
pas - shall be thine 4675 -sou - . 

worship Luk_04_08 And Jesus 2424 -Iesous - answered 0611 -apokrinomai - and said 2036 -epo - unto him , 
Get 5217 -hupago - thee behind 3694 -opiso - me , Satan 4567 -Satanas -:for it is written 1125 -grapho - , 
Thou shalt {worship} 4352 -proskuneo - the Lord 2962 -kurios - thy God 2316 -theos - , and him only 3441 -
monos - shalt thou serve 3000 -latreuo - . 

worship Luk_14_10 But when 3752 -hotan - thou art bidden 2564 -kaleo - , go 4198 -poreuomai - and sit 
0377 -anapipto - down 0377 -anapipto - in the lowest 2078 -eschatos - room 5117 -topos - ; that when 3752 -
hotan - he that bade 2564 -kaleo - thee cometh 2064 -erchomai - , he may say 2036 -epo - unto thee , Friend 
5384 -philos - , go 4320 -prosanabaino - up higher 0511 -anoteros -:then 5119 -tote - shalt thou have 2071 -
esomai - {worship} 1391 -doxa - in the presence 1799 -enopion - of them that sit 4873 -sunanakeimai - at 
4873 -sunanakeimai - meat with thee . 

worship Mar_07_07 Howbeit in vain (3155 -maten -) do they {worship} (4576 -sebomai -) me , teaching 
(1321 -didasko -) [ for ] doctrines (1319 -didaskalia -) the commandments (1778 -entalma -) of men (0444 -
anthropos -) . 

worship Mat_02_02 Saying (3004 -lego -) , Where (4226 -pou -) is he that is born (5088 -tikto -) King (0935 -
basileus -) of the Jews (2453 -Ioudaios -) ? for we have seen (1492 -eido -) his star (0792 -aster -) in the east 
(0395 -anatole -) , and are come (2064 -erchomai -) to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worship Mat_02_08 And he sent (3992 -pempo -) them to Bethlehem (0965 -Bethleem -) , and said (2036 -
epo -) , Go (4198 -poreuomai -) and search (1833 -exetazo -) diligently (0199 -akribos -) for the young (3813 -
paidion -) child (3813 -paidion -) ; and when (1875 -epan -) ye have found (2147 -heurisko -) [ him ] , bring 
(0518 -apaggello -) me word (0518 -apaggello -) again (0518 -apaggello -) , that I may come (2064 -erchomai 
-) and {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him also (2504 -kago -) . 

worship Mat_04_09 And saith (3004 -lego -) unto him , All (3956 -pas -) these (5023 -tauta -) things will 



(3195 -mello -) I give (1325 -didomi -) thee , if (1437 -ean -) thou wilt fall (4098 -pipto -) down (4098 -pipto -)
and {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) me . 

worship Mat_04_10 Then (5119 -tote -) saith (3004 -lego -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) unto him , Get (5217 -
hupago -) thee hence (5217 -hupago -) , Satan (4567 -Satanas -):for it is written (1125 -grapho -) , Thou shalt
{worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) the Lord (2962 -kurios -) thy God (2316 -theos -) , and him only (3441 -
monos -) shalt thou serve (3000 -latreuo -) . 

worship Mat_15_09 But in vain (3155 -maten -) they do {worship} (4576 -sebomai -) me , teaching (1321 -
didasko -) [ for ] doctrines (1319 -didaskalia -) the commandments (1778 -entalma -) of men (0444 -
anthropos -) . 

worship Mic_05_13 Thy graven (06456 +p@ciyl ) images (04676 +matstsebah ) also will I cut (03772 
+karath ) off , and thy standing (04676 +matstsebah ) images out of the midst (07130 +qereb ) of thee ; and 
thou shalt no (03808 +lo) ) more (05750 +(owd ) {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the work (04639 +ma(aseh ) of
thine hands (03027 +yad ) . 

worship Php_03_03 For we are the circumcision (4061 -peritome -) , which (3588 -ho -) {worship} (3000 -
latreuo -) God (2316 -theos -) in the spirit (4151 -pneuma -) , and rejoice (2744 -kauchaomai -) in Christ 
(5547 -Christos -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) , and have no (3756 -ou -) confidence (3982 -peitho -) in the flesh 
(4561 -sarx -) . 

worship Psa_05_07 . But as for me , I will come (00935 +bow) ) [ into ] thy house (01004 +bayith ) in the 
multitude (07230 +rob ) of thy mercy (02617 +checed ):[ and ] in thy fear (03374 +yir)ah ) will I {worship} 
(07812 +shachah ) toward (00413 +)el ) thy holy (06944 +qodesh ) temple (01964 +heykal ) . 

worship Psa_132_07 We will go (00935 +bow) ) into his tabernacles (04908 +mishkan ):we will {worship} 
(07812 +shachah ) at his footstool . 

worship Psa_138_02 I will {worship} (07812 +shachah ) toward (00413 +)el ) thy holy (06944 +qodesh ) 
temple (01964 +heykal ) , and praise (03034 +yadah ) thy name (08034 +shem ) for thy lovingkindness 
(02617 +checed ) and for thy truth (00571 +)emeth ):for thou hast magnified (01431 +gadal ) thy word 
(00565 +)imrah ) above (05921 +(al ) all (03605 +kol ) thy name (08034 +shem ) . 

worship Psa_22_27 All (03605 +kol ) the ends (00657 +)ephec ) of the world (00776 +)erets ) shall remember
(02142 +zakar ) and turn (07725 +shuwb ) unto the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ):and all (03605 +kol ) the 
kindreds (04940 +mishpachah ) of the nations (01471 +gowy ) shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before 
(06440 +paniym ) thee . 

worship Psa_22_29 All (03605 +kol ) [ they that be ] fat (01879 +dashen ) upon earth (00776 +)erets ) shall 
eat (00398 +)akal ) and {worship} (07812 +shachah ):all (03605 +kol ) they that go (03381 +yarad ) down 
(03381 +yarad ) to the dust (06083 +(aphar ) shall bow (03766 +kara( ) before (06440 +paniym ) him:and 
none (03808 +lo) ) can keep alive (02421 +chayah ) his own soul (05315 +nephesh ) . 

worship Psa_29_02 Give (03051 +yahab ) unto the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) the glory (03519 +kabowd ) 
due unto his name (08034 +shem ) ; {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) in the 
beauty (01927 +hadarah ) of holiness (06944 +qodesh ) . 

worship Psa_45_11 So shall the king (04428 +melek ) greatly desire (00183 +)avah ) thy beauty (03308 
+yophiy ):for he [ is ] thy Lord (00113 +)adown ) ; and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) thou him . 

worship Psa_66_04 All (03605 +kol ) the earth (00776 +)erets ) shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) thee , and 
shall sing (02167 +zamar ) unto thee ; they shall sing (02167 +zamar ) [ to ] thy name (08034 +shem ) . Selah



(05542 +celah ) . 

worship Psa_81_09 There shall no (03808 +lo) ) strange (02114 +zuwr ) god (00410 +)el ) be in thee ; neither
(03808 +lo) ) shalt thou {worship} (07812 +shachah ) any strange (05236 +nekar ) god (00410 +)el ) . 

worship Psa_86_09 All (03605 +kol ) nations (01471 +gowy ) whom (00834 +)aher ) thou hast made (06213 
+(asah ) shall come (00935 +bow) ) and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) thee , O Lord
(00136 +)Adonay ) ; and shall glorify (03513 +kabad ) thy name (08034 +shem ) . 

worship Psa_95_06 O come (00935 +bow) ) , let us {worship} (07812 +shachah ) and bow (03766 +kara( ) 
down (03766 +kara( ):let us kneel (01288 +barak ) before (06440 +paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) 
our maker (06213 +(asah ) . 

worship Psa_96_09 O {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) in the beauty (01927 
+hadarah ) of holiness (06944 +qodesh ):fear (02342 +chuwl ) before (06440 +paniym ) him , all (03605 +kol
) the earth (00776 +)erets ) . 

worship Psa_99_05 Exalt (07311 +ruwm ) ye the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ) , 
and {worship} (07812 +shachah ) at his footstool ; [ for ] he [ is ] holy (06918 +qadowsh ) . 

worship Psa_99_09 Exalt (07311 +ruwm ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ) , and 
{worship} (07812 +shachah ) at his holy (06944 +qodesh ) hill (02022 +har ) ; for the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) our God (00430 +)elohiym ) [ is ] holy (06918 +qadowsh ) . 

worship Rev_03_09 Behold (2400 -idou -) , I will make (1325 -didomi -) them of the synagogue (4864 -
sunagoge -) of Satan (4567 -Satanas -) , which (3588 -ho -) say (3004 -lego -) they are Jews (2453 -Ioudaios -)
, and are not , but do lie (5574 -pseudomai -) ; behold (2400 -idou -) , I will make (4160 -poieo -) them to 
come (2240 -heko -) and {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) before (1799 -enopion -) thy feet (4228 -pous -) , and 
to know (1097 -ginosko -) that I have loved (0025 -agapao -) thee . 

worship Rev_04_10 The four (5064 -tessares -) and twenty (1501 -eikosi -) elders (4245 -presbuteros -) fall 
(4098 -pipto -) down before (1799 -enopion -) him that sat (2521 -kathemai -) on (1909 -epi -) the throne 
(2362 -thronos -) , and {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him that liveth (2198 -zao -) for ever (0165 -aion -) 
and ever (0165 -aion -) , and cast (0906 -ballo -) their crowns (4735 -stephanos -) before (1799 -enopion -) 
the throne (2362 -thronos -) , saying (3004 -lego -) , 

worship Rev_09_20 And the rest (3062 -loipoy -) of the men (0444 -anthropos -) which (3739 -hos -) were 
not killed (0615 -apokteino -) by these (5025 -tautais -) plagues (4127 -plege -) yet repented (3340 -metanoeo 
-) not of the works (2041 -ergon -) of their hands (5495 -cheir -) , that they should not {worship} (4352 -
proskuneo -) devils (1140 -daimonion -) , and idols (1497 -eidolon -) of gold (5552 -chruseos -) , and silver 
(0693 -argureos -) , and brass (5470 -chalkeos -) , and stone (3035 -lithinos -) , and of wood (3585 -xulinos -
):which (3739 -hos -) neither (3777 -oute -) can (1410 -dunamai -) see (0991 -blepo -) , nor (3777 -oute -) hear
(0191 -akouo -) , nor (3777 -oute -) walk (4043 -peripateo -) : 

worship Rev_11_01 . And there was given (1325 -didomi -) me a reed (2563 -kalamos -) like (3664 -homoios 
-) unto a rod (4464 -rhabdos -):and the angel (0032 -aggelos -) stood (2476 -histemi -) , saying (3004 -lego -) , 
Rise (1453 -egeiro -) , and measure (3354 -metreo -) the temple (3485 -naos -) of God (2316 -theos -) , and the
altar (2379 -thusiasterion -) , and them that {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) therein (0846 -autos -) . 

worship Rev_13_08 And all (3956 -pas -) that dwell (2730 -katoikeo -) upon the earth (1093 -ge -) shall 
{worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him , whose (3739 -hos -) names (3686 -onoma -) are not written (1125 -
grapho -) in the book (0976 -biblos -) of life (2222 -zoe -) of the Lamb (0721 -arnion -) slain (4969 -sphazo -) 
from the foundation (2602 -katabole -) of the world (2889 -kosmos -) . 



worship Rev_13_12 And he exerciseth (4160 -poieo -) all (3956 -pas -) the power (1849 -exousia -) of the first
(4413 -protos -) beast (2342 -therion -) before (1799 -enopion -) him , and causeth (4160 -poieo -) the earth 
(1093 -ge -) and them which dwell (2730 -katoikeo -) therein (0846 -autos -) to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -)
the first (4413 -protos -) beast (2342 -therion -) , whose (3739 -hos -) deadly (2288 -thanatos -) wound (4127 -
plege -) was healed (2323 -therapeuo -) . 

worship Rev_13_15 And he had power (1325 -didomi -) to give (1325 -didomi -) life (4151 -pneuma -) unto 
the image (1504 -eikon -) of the beast (2342 -therion -) , that the image (1504 -eikon -) of the beast (2342 -
therion -) should both (2532 -kai -) speak (2980 -laleo -) , and cause (4160 -poieo -) that as many (3745 -
hosos -) as would not {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) the image (1504 -eikon -) of the beast (2342 -therion -) 
should be killed (0615 -apokteino -) . 

worship Rev_14_07 Saying (3004 -lego -) with a loud (3173 -megas -) voice (5456 -phone -) , Fear (5399 -
phobeo -) God (2316 -theos -) , and give (1325 -didomi -) glory (1391 -doxa -) to him ; for the hour (5610 -
hora -) of his judgment (2920 -krisis -) is come (2064 -erchomai -):and {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) him 
that made (4160 -poieo -) heaven (3772 -ouranos -) , and earth (1093 -ge -) , and the sea (2281 -thalassa -) , 
and the fountains (4077 -pege -) of waters (5204 -hudor -) . 

worship Rev_14_09 And the third (5154 -tritos -) angel (0032 -aggelos -) followed (0190 -akoloutheo -) them 
, saying (3004 -lego -) with a loud (3173 -megas -) voice (5456 -phone -) , If (1487 -ei -) any (1536 -ei tis -) 
man {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) the beast (2342 -therion -) and his image (1504 -eikon -) , and receive 
(2983 -lambano -) [ his ] mark (5480 -charagma -) in his forehead (3359 -metopon -) , or (2228 -e -) in his 
hand (5495 -cheir -) , 

worship Rev_14_11 And the smoke (2586 -kapnos -) of their torment (0929 -basanismos -) ascendeth (0305 -
anabaino -) up for ever (0165 -aion -) and ever (0165 -aion -):and they have (2192 -echo -) no (3756 -ou -) 
rest (0372 -anapausis -) day (2250 -hemera -) nor (2532 -kai -) night (3571 -nux -) , who (3588 -ho -) 
{worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) the beast (2342 -therion -) and his image (1504 -eikon -) , and whosoever 
(3156 -Matthaios -) receiveth (2983 -lambano -) the mark (5480 -charagma -) of his name (3686 -onoma -) . 

worship Rev_15_04 Who (5101 -tis -) shall not fear (5399 -phobeo -) thee , O Lord (2962 -kurios -) , and 
glorify (1392 -doxazo -) thy name (3686 -onoma -) ? for [ thou ] only (3441 -monos -) [ art ] holy (3741 -
hosios -):for all (3956 -pas -) nations (1484 -ethnos -) shall come (2240 -heko -) and {worship} (4352 -
proskuneo -) before (1799 -enopion -) thee ; for thy judgments (1345 -dikaioma -) are made (5319 -phaneroo
-) manifest (5319 -phaneroo -) . 

worship Rev_19_10 And I fell (4098 -pipto -) at (1715 -emprosthen -) his feet (4228 -pous -) to {worship} 
(4352 -proskuneo -) him . And he said (3004 -lego -) unto me , See (3700 -optanomai -) [ thou do it ] not:I am
(1510 -eimi -) thy fellowservant (4889 -sundoulos -) , and of thy brethren (0080 -adephos -) that have (2192 -
echo -) the testimony (3141 -marturia -) of Jesus (2424 -Iesous -):worship (4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -
theos -):for the testimony (3141 -marturia -) of Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) is the spirit (4151 -pneuma -) of 
prophecy (4394 -propheteia -) . 

worship Rev_22_08 And I John (2491 -Ioannes -) saw (0991 -blepo -) these (5023 -tauta -) things , and heard
(0191 -akouo -) [ them ] . And when (3753 -hote -) I had heard (0191 -akouo -) and seen (0991 -blepo -) , I 
fell (4098 -pipto -) down to {worship} (4352 -proskuneo -) before (1715 -emprosthen -) the feet (4228 -pous -)
of the angel (0032 -aggelos -) which (3588 -ho -) shewed (1166 -deiknuo -) me these (5023 -tauta -) things . 

worship Zec_14_16 . And it shall come (01961 +hayah ) to pass , [ that ] every (03605 +kol ) one that is left 
(03498 +yathar ) of all (03605 +kol ) the nations (01471 +gowy ) which came (00935 +bow) ) against (05921 
+(al ) Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) shall even go (05927 +(alah ) up from year (08141 +shaneh ) to 
year (08141 +shaneh ) to {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the King (04428 +melek ) , the LORD (03068 



+Y@hovah ) of hosts (06635 +tsaba) ) , and to keep (02287 +chagag ) the feast (02282 +chag ) of tabernacles
(05521 +cukkah ) . 

worship Zec_14_17 And it shall be , [ that ] whoso (00834 +)aher ) will not come (05927 +(alah ) up of [ all ] 
the families (04940 +mishpachah ) of the earth (00776 +)erets ) unto Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) to
{worship} (07812 +shachah ) the King (04428 +melek ) , the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) of hosts (06635 
+tsaba) ) , even upon them shall be no (03808 +lo) ) rain (04306 +matar ) . 

worship Zep_01_05 And them that worship (07812 +shachah ) the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of heaven (08064 
+shamayim ) upon the housetops (01406 +gag ) ; and them that {worship} (07812 +shachah ) [ and ] that 
swear (07650 +shaba( ) by the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and that swear (07650 +shaba( ) by Malcham 
(04445 +Malkam ) ; 

worship Zep_01_05 And them that {worship} (07812 +shachah ) the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of heaven (08064 
+shamayim ) upon the housetops (01406 +gag ) ; and them that worship (07812 +shachah ) [ and ] that 
swear (07650 +shaba( ) by the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and that swear (07650 +shaba( ) by Malcham 
(04445 +Malkam ) ; 

worship Zep_02_11 The LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) [ will be ] terrible (03372 +yare) ) unto them:for he will
famish (07329 +razah ) all (03605 +kol ) the gods (00430 +)elohiym ) of the earth (00776 +)erets ) ; and [ 
men ] shall {worship} (07812 +shachah ) him , every (00376 +)iysh ) one (00376 +)iysh ) from his place 
(04725 +maqowm ) , [ even ] all (03605 +kol ) the isles (00339 +)iy ) of the heathen (01471 +gowy ) . 

worshipped 1Ch_29_20 And David (01732 +David ) said (00559 +)amar ) to all (03605 +kol ) the 
congregation (06951 +qahal ) , Now (04994 +na) ) bless (01288 +barak ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) 
your God (00430 +)elohiym ) . And all (03605 +kol ) the congregation (06951 +qahal ) blessed (01288 
+barak ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) God (00430 +)elohiym ) of their fathers (1) , and bowed (06915 
+qadad ) down (06915 +qadad ) their heads , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) , and the king (04428 +melek ) . 

worshipped 1Ki_09_09 And they shall answer (00559 +)amar ) , Because they forsook (05800 +(azab ) the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) their God (00430 +)elohiym ) , who (00834 +)aher ) brought (03318 +yatsa) ) 
forth (03318 +yatsa) ) their fathers (1) out of the land (00776 +)erets ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) , and 
have taken (02388 +chazaq ) hold (02388 +chazaq ) upon other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , 
and have {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) them , and served (05647 +(abad ) them:therefore hath the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) brought (00935 +bow) ) upon them all (03605 +kol ) this (02063 +zo)th ) evil 
(07451 +ra( ) . 

worshipped 1Ki_11_33 Because that they have forsaken (05800 +(azab ) me , and have {worshipped} (07812
+shachah ) Ashtoreth (06252 +(Ashtarowth ) the goddess (00430 +)elohiym ) of the Zidonians (06722 
+Tsiydoniy ) , Chemosh (03645 +K@mowsh ) the god (00430 +)elohiym ) of the Moabites (04124 +Mow)ab )
, and Milcom (04445 +Malkam ) the god (00430 +)elohiym ) of the children (01121 +ben ) of Ammon (05983 
+(Ammown ) , and have not walked (01980 +halak ) in my ways (01870 +derek ) , to do (06213 +(asah ) [ 
that which is ] right (03477 +yashar ) in mine eyes (05869 +(ayin ) , and [ to keep ] my statutes (02708 
+chuqqah ) and my judgments (04941 +mishpat ) , as [ did ] David (01732 +David ) his father (1) . 

worshipped 1Ki_16_31 And it came (01961 +hayah ) to pass , as if it had been a light (07043 +qalal ) thing 
for him to walk (03212 +yalak ) in the sins (02403 +chatta)ah ) of Jeroboam (03379 +Yarob(am ) the son 
(01121 +ben ) of Nebat (05028 +N@bat ) , that he took (03947 +laqach ) to wife (00802 +)ishshah ) Jezebel 
(00348 +)Iyzebel ) the daughter (01323 +bath ) of Ethbaal (00856 +)Ethba(al ) king (04428 +melek ) of the 
Zidonians (06722 +Tsiydoniy ) , and went (03212 +yalak ) and served (05647 +(abad ) Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , 
and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) him . 



worshipped 1Ki_22_53 For he served (05647 +(abad ) Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , and {worshipped} (07812 
+shachah ) him , and provoked to anger (03707 +ka(ac ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) God (00430 
+)elohiym ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , according to all (03605 +kol ) that his father (1) had done (06213 
+(asah ) . 

worshipped 1Sa_01_19 . And they rose (07925 +shakam ) up in the morning (01242 +boqer ) early (07925 
+shakam ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) before (06440 +paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , 
and returned (07725 +shuwb ) , and came (00935 +bow) ) to their house (01004 +bayith ) to Ramah (07414 
+Ramah ):and Elkanah (00511 +)Elqanah ) knew (03045 +yada( ) Hannah (02584 +Channah ) his wife 
(00802 +)ishshah ) ; and the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) remembered (02142 +zakar ) her . 

worshipped 1Sa_01_28 Therefore also (01571 +gam ) I have lent (07592 +sha)al ) him to the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) ; as long (03117 +yowm ) as he liveth (03117 +yowm ) he shall be lent (07592 +sha)al ) to the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . And he {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) there 
(08033 +sham ) . 

worshipped 1Sa_15_31 So Samuel (08050 +Sh@muw)el ) turned (07725 +shuwb ) again (07725 +shuwb ) 
after (00310 +)achar ) Saul (07586 +Sha)uwl ) ; and Saul (07586 +Sha)uwl ) {worshipped} (07812 +shachah 
) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 

worshipped 2Ch_07_03 And when all (03605 +kol ) the children (01121 +ben ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) 
saw (07200 +ra)ah ) how the fire (00784 +)esh ) came (03381 +yarad ) down (03381 +yarad ) , and the glory 
(03519 +kabowd ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) upon the house (01004 +bayith ) , they bowed (03766 
+kara( ) themselves with their faces (00639 +)aph ) to the ground (00776 +)erets ) upon the pavement 
(07531 +ritspah ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) , and praised (03034 +yadah ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) , [ saying ] , For [ he is ] good (02896 +towb ) ; for his mercy (02617 +checed ) [ endureth ] for 
ever (05769 +(owlam ) . 

worshipped 2Ch_07_22 And it shall be answered (00559 +)amar ) , Because they forsook (05800 +(azab ) 
the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) God (00430 +)elohiym ) of their fathers (1) , which (00834 +)aher ) brought 
(03318 +yatsa) ) them forth (03318 +yatsa) ) out of the land (00776 +)erets ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) , 
and laid hold (02388 +chazaq ) on other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worshipped} 
(07812 +shachah ) them , and served (05647 +(abad ) them:therefore hath he brought (00935 +bow) ) all 
(03605 +kol ) this (02063 +zo)th ) evil (07451 +ra( ) upon them . 

worshipped 2Ch_29_28 And all (03605 +kol ) the congregation (06951 +qahal ) {worshipped} (07812 
+shachah ) , and the singers (07892 +shiyr ) sang (07891 +shiyr ) , and the trumpeters (02690 +chatsar ) 
sounded (02690 +chatsar ):[ and ] all (03605 +kol ) [ this continued ] until (05704 +(ad ) the burnt (05930 
+(olah ) offering was finished (03615 +kalah ) . 

worshipped 2Ch_29_29 And when they had made an end (03615 +kalah ) of offering (05927 +(alah ) , the 
king (04428 +melek ) and all (03605 +kol ) that were present (04672 +matsa) ) with him bowed (03766 
+kara( ) themselves , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) . 

worshipped 2Ch_29_30 Moreover Hezekiah (02396 +Chizqiyah ) the king (04428 +melek ) and the princes 
(08269 +sar ) commanded (00559 +)amar ) the Levites (03881 +Leviyiy ) to sing (01984 +halal ) praise 
(01984 +halal ) unto the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) with the words (01697 +dabar ) of David (01732 
+David ) , and of Asaph (00623 +)Acaph ) the seer (02374 +chozeh ) . And they sang praises (01984 +halal ) 
with gladness (08057 +simchah ) , and they bowed (06915 +qadad ) their heads and {worshipped} (07812 
+shachah ) . 

worshipped 2Ch_33_03 For he built (01129 +banah ) again (07725 +shuwb ) the high (01116 +bamah ) 
places (01116 +bamah ) which Hezekiah (03169 +Y@chizqiyah ) his father (1) had broken (03422 



+y@raqraq ) down (03422 +y@raqraq ) , and he reared (06965 +quwm ) up altars (04196 +mizbeach ) for 
Baalim (01168 +Ba(al ) , and made (06213 +(asah ) groves (00842 +)asherah ) , and {worshipped} (07812 
+shachah ) all (03605 +kol ) the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , and served (05647 
+(abad ) them . 

worshipped 2Ki_17_16 And they left (05800 +(azab ) all (03605 +kol ) the commandments (04687 +mitsvah 
) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) their God (00430 +)elohiym ) , and made (06213 +(asah ) them molten 
(04541 +maccekah ) images , [ even ] two (08147 +sh@nayim ) calves (05695 +(egel ) , and made (06213 
+(asah ) a grove (00842 +)asherah ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) all (03605 +kol ) the host (06635 
+tsaba) ) of heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , and served (05647 +(abad ) Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) . 

worshipped 2Ki_21_03 For he built (01129 +banah ) up again (07725 +shuwb ) the high (01116 +bamah ) 
places which (00834 +)aher ) Hezekiah (02396 +Chizqiyah ) his father (1) had destroyed (6) ; and he reared 
(06965 +quwm ) up altars (04196 +mizbeach ) for Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , and made (06213 +(asah ) a grove 
(00842 +)asherah ) , as did (06213 +(asah ) Ahab (00256 +)Ach)ab ) king (04428 +melek ) of Israel (03478 
+Yisra)el ) ; and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) all (03605 +kol ) the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of heaven 
(08064 +shamayim ) , and served (05647 +(abad ) them . 

worshipped 2Sa_12_20 Then David (01732 +David ) arose (06965 +quwm ) from the earth (00776 +)erets ) , 
and washed (07364 +rachats ) , and anointed (05480 +cuwk ) [ himself ] , and changed (02498 +chalaph ) his
apparel (08071 +simlah ) , and came (00935 +bow) ) into the house (01004 +bayith ) of the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ):then he came (00935 +bow) ) to his own house (01004 
+bayith ) ; and when he required (07592 +sha)al ) , they set (07760 +suwm ) bread (03899 +lechem ) before 
him , and he did eat (00398 +)akal ) . 

worshipped 2Sa_15_32 And it came (01961 +hayah ) to pass , that [ when ] David (01732 +David ) was come
(00935 +bow) ) to the top (07218 +ro)sh ) [ of the mount ] , where he {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) God 
(00430 +)elohiym ) , behold (02009 +hinneh ) , Hushai (02365 +Chuwshay ) the Archite (00757 +)Arkiy ) 
came to meet (07125 +qir)ah ) him with his coat (03801 +k@thoneth ) rent (07167 +qara( ) , and earth 
(00127 +)adamah ) upon his head (07218 +ro)sh ) : 

worshipped 2Th_02_04 Who (3588 -ho -) opposeth (0480 -antikeimai -) and exalteth (5229 -huperairomai -) 
himself (1438 -heautou -) above (1909 -epi -) all (3956 -pas -) that is called (3004 -lego -) God (2316 -theos -) ,
or (2228 -e -) that is {worshipped} (4574 -sebasma -) ; so (5620 -hoste -) that he as God (2316 -theos -) sitteth
(2523 -kathizo -) in the temple (3485 -naos -) of God (2316 -theos -) , shewing (0584 -apodeiknumi -) himself 
(1438 -heautou -) that he is God (2316 -theos -) . 

worshipped Act_10_25 And as Peter (4074 -Petros -) was coming (1525 -eiserchomai -) in , Cornelius (2883 -
Kornelios -) met (4876 -sunantao -) him , and fell (4098 -pipto -) down at (1909 -epi -) his feet (4228 -pous -) 
, and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) [ him ] . 

worshipped Act_16_14 And a certain (5100 -tis -) woman (1135 -gune -) named (3686 -onoma -) Lydia (3070
-Ludia -) , a seller (4211 -porphuropolis -) of purple (4211 -porphuropolis -) , of the city (4172 -polis -) of 
Thyatira (2363 -Thuateira -) , which {worshipped} (4576 -sebomai -) God (2316 -theos -) , heard (0191 -
akouo -) [ us ]:whose (3739 -hos -) heart (2588 -kardia -) the Lord (2962 -kurios -) opened (1272 -dianoigo -) 
, that she attended (4337 -prosecho -) unto the things which were spoken (2980 -laleo -) of Paul (3972 -
Paulos -) . 

worshipped Act_17_25 Neither (3761 -oude -) is {worshipped} (2323 -therapeuo -) with men s (0444 -
anthropos -) hands (5495 -cheir -) , as though he needed (4326 -prosdeomai -) any (5100 -tis -) thing , seeing 
he giveth (1325 -didomi -) to all (3956 -pas -) life (2222 -zoe -) , and breath (4157 -pnoe -) , and all (3956 -pas
-) things ; 



worshipped Act_18_07 . And he departed (1831 -exerchomai -) thence (1564 -ekeithen -) , and entered (2064
-erchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) a certain (5100 -tis -) [ man s ] house (3614 -oikia -) , named (3686 -onoma -) 
Justus (2459 -Ioustos -) , [ one ] that {worshipped} (4576 -sebomai -) God (2316 -theos -) , whose (3739 -hos -
) house (3614 -oikia -) joined (4927 -sunomoreo -) hard (4927 -sunomoreo -) to the synagogue (4864 -
sunagoge -) . 

worshipped Dan_02_46 . Then (00116 +)edayin ) the king (04430 +melek ) Nebuchadnezzar (05020 
+N@buwkadnetstsar ) fell (05308 +n@phal ) upon his face (00600 +)anaph ) , and {worshipped} (05457 
+c@gid ) Daniel (01841 +Daniye)l ) , and commanded (00560 +)amar ) that they should offer (05260 
+n@cak ) an oblation (08641 +t@ruwmah ) and sweet (05208 +niychowach ) odours (05208 +niychowach ) 
unto him . 

worshipped Dan_03_07 Therefore at that time (02166 +z@man ) , when (01768 +diy ) all (03606 +kol ) 
thepeople (05972 +(am ) heard (08086 +sh@ma( ) the sound (07032 +qal ) of the cornet (07162 +qeren ) , 
flute (04953 +mashrowqiy ) , harp (07030 +qiytharoc ) , sackbut (05443 +cabb@ka) ) , psaltery (06460 
+p@canteriyn ) , and all (03606 +kol ) kinds (02177 +zan ) of musick (02170 +z@mar ) , all (03606 +kol ) 
the people (05972 +(am ) , the nations (00524 +)ummah ) , and the languages (03961 +lishshan ) , fell (05308 
+n@phal ) down [ and ] {worshipped} (05457 +c@gid ) the golden (01722 +d@hab ) image (06755 +tselem ) 
that Nebuchadnezzar (05020 +N@buwkadnetstsar ) the king (04430 +melek ) had set (06966 +quwm ) up . 

worshipped Deu_17_03 And hath gone (03212 +yalak ) and served (05647 +(abad ) other (00312 +)acher ) 
gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) them , either the sun (08121 +shemesh ) , or 
(00176 +)ow ) moon (03394 +yareach ) , or (00176 +)ow ) any (03605 +kol ) of the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of 
heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , which (00834 +)aher ) I have not commanded (06680 +tsavah ) ; 

worshipped Deu_29_26 For they went (03212 +yalak ) and served (05647 +(abad ) other (00312 +)acher ) 
gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) them , gods (00430 +)elohiym ) whom (00834
+)aher ) they knew (03045 +yada( ) not , and [ whom (00834 +)aher ) ] he had not given (02505 +chalaq ) 
unto them : 

worshipped Exo_04_31 And the people (05971 +(am ) believed (00539 +)aman ):and when they heard 
(08085 +shama( ) that the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) had visited (06485 +paqad ) the children (01121 +ben 
) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , and that he had looked (07200 +ra)ah ) upon their affliction (06040 +(oniy ) , 
then they bowed (06915 +qadad ) their heads and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) . 

worshipped Exo_12_27 That ye shall say (00559 +)amar ) , It [ is ] the sacrifice (02077 +zebach ) of the 
LORD S (03068 +Y@hovah ) passover (06453 +pecach ) , who (04310 +miy ) passed (06452 +pacach ) over 
(05921 +(al ) the houses (01004 +bayith ) of the children (01121 +ben ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) in Egypt 
(04714 +Mitsrayim ) , when he smote (05062 +nagaph ) the Egyptians (04714 +Mitsrayim ) , and delivered 
(05337 +natsal ) our houses (01004 +bayith ) . And the people (05971 +(am ) bowed (06915 +qadad ) the 
head and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) . 

worshipped Exo_32_08 They have turned (05493 +cuwr ) aside quickly (04118 +maher ) out of the way 
(01870 +derek ) which (00834 +)aher ) I commanded (06680 +tsavah ) them:they have made (06213 +(asah )
them a molten (04541 +maccekah ) calf (05695 +(egel ) , and have {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) it , and 
have sacrificed (02076 +zabach ) thereunto , and said (00559 +)amar ) , These (00428 +)el - leh ) [ be ] thy 
gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , O Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , which (00834 +)aher ) have brought (05927 +(alah ) 
thee up out of the land (00776 +)erets ) of Egypt (04714 +Mitsrayim ) . 

worshipped Exo_33_10 And all (03605 +kol ) the people (05971 +(am ) saw (07200 +ra)ah ) the cloudy 
(06051 +(anan ) pillar (05982 +(ammuwd ) stand (05975 +(amad ) [ at ] the tabernacle (00168 +)ohel ) door 
(06607 +pethach ):and all (03605 +kol ) the people (05971 +(am ) rose (06965 +quwm ) up and {worshipped}
(07812 +shachah ) , every man (00376 +)iysh ) [ in ] his tent (00168 +)ohel ) door (06607 +pethach ) . 



worshipped Exo_34_08 And Moses (04872 +Mosheh ) made haste (04116 +mahar ) , and bowed (06915 
+qadad ) his head toward the earth (00776 +)erets ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) . 

worshipped Eze_08_16 And he brought (00935 +bow) ) me into (00413 +)el ) the inner (06442 +p@niymiy ) 
court (02691 +chatser ) of the LORD S (03068 +Y@hovah ) house (01004 +bayith ) , and , behold (02009 
+hinneh ) , at the door (06607 +pethach ) of the temple (01964 +heykal ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , 
between (00996 +beyn ) the porch (00197 +)uwlam ) and the altar (04196 +mizbeach ) , [ were ] about five 
(02568 +chamesh ) and twenty (06242 +(esriym ) men (00376 +)iysh ) , with their backs (00268 +)achowr ) 
toward (00413 +)el ) the temple (01964 +heykal ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and their faces (06440 
+paniym ) toward the east (06924 +qedem ) ; and they {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the sun (08121 
+shemesh ) toward the east (06924 +qedem ) . 

worshipped Gen_24_26 And the man (00376 +)iysh ) bowed (06915 +qadad ) down (06915 +qadad ) his 
head , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) . 

worshipped Gen_24_48 And I bowed (06915 +qadad ) down (06915 +qadad ) my head , and {worshipped} 
(07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and blessed (01288 +barak ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) God (00430 +)elohiym ) of my master (00113 +)adown ) Abraham (85) , which (00834 +)aher ) 
had led (05148 +nachah ) me in the right (00571 +)emeth ) way (01870 +derek ) to take (03947 +laqach ) my 
master s (00113 +)adown ) brother s (00251 +)ach ) daughter (01323 +bath ) unto his son (01121 +ben ) . 

worshipped Gen_24_52 And it came (01961 +hayah ) to pass , that , when Abraham s (85) servant (05650 
+(ebed ) heard (08085 +shama( ) their words (01697 +dabar ) , he {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , [ bowing himself ] to the earth (00776 +)erets ) . 

worshipped Heb_11_21 By faith (4102 -pistis -) Jacob (2384 -Iakob -) , when he was a dying (0599 -
apothnesko -) , blessed (2127 -eulogeo -) both (1538 -hekastos -) the sons (5207 -huios -) of Joseph (2501 -
Ioseph -) ; and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) , [ leaning ] upon the top (0206 -akron -) of his staff (4464 
-rhabdos -) . 

worshipped Jer_01_16 And I will utter (01696 +dabar ) my judgments (04941 +mishpat ) against (05921 
+(al ) them touching (05921 +(al ) all (03605 +kol ) their wickedness (07451 +ra( ) , who have forsaken 
(05800 +(azab ) me , and have burned (06999 +qatar ) incense (06999 +qatar ) unto other (00312 +)acher ) 
gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the works (04639 +ma(aseh ) of their own 
(00249 +)ezrach ) hands (03027 +yad ) . 

worshipped Jer_08_02 And they shall spread (07849 +shatach ) them before the sun (08121 +shemesh ) , 
and the moon (03394 +yareach ) , and all (03605 +kol ) the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of heaven (08064 
+shamayim ) , whom (00834 +)aher ) they have loved (00157 +)ahab ) , and whom (00834 +)aher ) they have
served (05647 +(abad ) , and after (00310 +)achar ) whom (00834 +)aher ) they have walked (01980 +halak )
, and whom they have sought (01875 +darash ) , and whom (00834 +)aher ) they have {worshipped} (07812 
+shachah ):they shall not be gathered (00622 +)acaph ) , nor (03808 +lo) ) be buried (06912 +qabar ) ; they 
shall be for dung (01828 +domen ) upon the face (06440 +paniym ) of the earth (00127 +)adamah ) . 

worshipped Jer_16_11 Then shalt thou say (00559 +)amar ) unto them , Because your fathers (1) have 
forsaken (05800 +(azab ) me , saith (05002 +n@)um ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , and have walked 
(03212 +yalak ) after (00310 +)achar ) other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and have served 
(05647 +(abad ) them , and have {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) them , and have forsaken (05800 +(azab ) 
me , and have not kept (08104 +shamar ) my law (08451 +towrah ) ; 

worshipped Jer_22_09 Then they shall answer (00559 +)amar ) , Because they have forsaken (05800 +(azab 
) the covenant (01285 +b@riyth ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) their God (00430 +)elohiym ) , and 



{worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) other (00312 +)acher ) gods (00430 +)elohiym ) , and served (05647 +(abad 
) them . 

worshipped Job_01_20 . Then Job (00347 +)Iyowb ) arose (06965 +quwm ) , and rent (07167 +qara( ) his 
mantle (04598 +m@(iyl ) , and shaved (01494 +gazaz ) his head (07218 +ro)sh ) , and fell (05307 +naphal ) 
down upon the ground (00776 +)erets ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) , 

worshipped Joh_04_20 Our fathers (3962 -pater -) {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) in this (5129 -toutoi -) 
mountain (3735 -oros -) ; and ye say (3004 -lego -) , that in Jerusalem (2414 -Hierosoluma -) is the place 
(5117 -topos -) where (3699 -hopou -) men ought (1163 -dei -) to worship (4352 -proskuneo -) . 

worshipped Joh_09_38 And he said (5346 -phemi -) , Lord (2962 -kurios -) , I believe (4100 -pisteuo -) . And 
he {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worshipped Jud_07_15 And it was [ so ] , when Gideon (01439 +Gid(own ) heard (08085 +shama( ) the 
telling (04557 +micpar ) of the dream (02472 +chalowm ) , and the interpretation (07667 +sheber ) thereof , 
that he {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) , and returned (07725 +shuwb ) into (00413 +)el ) the host (04264 
+machaneh ) of Israel (03478 +Yisra)el ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) , Arise (06965 +quwm ) ; for the LORD 
(03068 +Y@hovah ) hath delivered (05414 +nathan ) into your hand (03027 +yad ) the host (04264 
+machaneh ) of Midian (04080 +Midyan ) . 

worshipped Luk_24_52 And they {worshipped} 4352 -proskuneo - him , and returned 5290 -hupostrepho - 
to Jerusalem 2419 -Hierousalem - with great 3173 -megas - joy 5479 -chara - : 

worshipped Mar_05_06 But when he saw (1492 -eido -) Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) afar (3113 -makrothen -) off 
(0575 -apo -) , he ran (5143 -trecho -) and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him , 

worshipped Mar_15_19 And they smote (5180 -tupto -) him on the head (2776 -kephale -) with a reed (2563 
-kalamos -) , and did spit (1716 -emptuo -) upon him , and bowing (5087 -tithemi -) [ their ] knees (1119 -
gonu -) {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worshipped Mat_02_11 And when they were come (2064 -erchomai -) into (1519 -eis -) the house (3614 -
oikia -) , they saw (2147 -heurisko -) the young (3813 -paidion -) child (3813 -paidion -) with Mary (3137 -
Maria -) his mother (3384 -meter -) , and fell (4098 -pipto -) down (4098 -pipto -) , and {worshipped} (4352 -
proskuneo -) him:and when they had opened (0455 -anoigo -) their treasures (2344 -thesauros -) , they 
presented (4374 -prosphero -) unto him gifts (1435 -doron -) ; gold (5557 -chrusos -) , and frankincense 
(3030 -libanos -) , and myrrh (4666 -smurna -) . 

worshipped Mat_08_02 And , behold (2400 -idou -) , there came (2064 -erchomai -) a leper (3015 -lepros -) 
and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , Lord (2962 -kurios -) , if (1437 -ean -) 
thou wilt (2309 -thelo -) , thou canst (1410 -dunamai -) make (2511 -katharizo -) me clean (2511 -katharizo -)
. 

worshipped Mat_09_18 . While he spake (2980 -laleo -) these (5023 -tauta -) things unto them , behold (2400
-idou -) , there came (2064 -erchomai -) a certain ruler (0758 -archon -) , and {worshipped} (4352 -
proskuneo -) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , My daughter (2364 -thugater -) is even (0737 -arti -) now (0737 -
arti -) dead (5053 -teleutao -):but come (2064 -erchomai -) and lay (2007 -epitithemi -) thy hand (5495 -cheir
-) upon her , and she shall live (2198 -zao -) . 

worshipped Mat_14_33 Then (1161 -de -) they that were in the ship (4143 -ploion -) came (2064 -erchomai -)
and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , Of a truth (0230 -alethos -) thou art the 
Son (5207 -huios -) of God (2316 -theos -) . 



worshipped Mat_15_25 Then (1161 -de -) came (2064 -erchomai -) she and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -
) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , Lord (2962 -kurios -) , help (0997 -boetheo -) me . 

worshipped Mat_18_26 The servant (1401 -doulos -) therefore (3767 -oun -) fell (4098 -pipto -) down , and 
{worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him , saying (3004 -lego -) , Lord (2962 -kurios -) , have patience (3114 -
makrothumeo -) with me , and I will pay (0591 -apodidomi -) thee all (3956 -pas -) . 

worshipped Mat_28_09 And as they went (4198 -poreuomai -) to tell (0518 -apaggello -) his disciples (3101 -
mathetes -) , behold (2400 -idou -) , Jesus (2424 -Iesous -) met (0528 -apantao -) them , saying (3004 -lego -) ,
All hail (5463 -chairo -) . And they came (4334 -proserchomai -) and held (2902 -krateo -) him by the feet 
(4228 -pous -) , and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worshipped Mat_28_17 And when they saw (1492 -eido -) him , they {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) 
him:but some (3588 -ho -) doubted (1365 -distazo -) . 

worshipped Neh_08_06 And Ezra (05830 +(Ezra) ) blessed (01288 +barak ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) ,
the great (01419 +gadowl ) God (00430 +)elohiym ) . And all (03605 +kol ) the people (05971 +(am ) 
answered (06030 +(anah ) , Amen (00543 +)amen ) , Amen (00543 +)amen ) , with lifting (04607 +mo(al ) up 
their hands (03027 +yad ):and they bowed (06915 +qadad ) their heads , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah
) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) with [ their ] faces (00639 +)aph ) to the ground (00776 +)erets ) . 

worshipped Neh_09_03 And they stood (06965 +quwm ) up in their place (05977 +(omed ) , and read (07121
+qara) ) in the book (05612 +cepher ) of the law (08451 +towrah ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) their 
God (00430 +)elohiym ) [ one ] fourth (07243 +r@biy(iy ) part of the day (03117 +yowm ) ; and [ another ] 
fourth (07243 +r@biy(iy ) part they confessed (03034 +yadah ) , and {worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the 
LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) their God (00430 +)elohiym ) . 

worshipped Psa_106_19 They made (06213 +(asah ) a calf (05695 +(egel ) in Horeb (02722 +Choreb ) , and 
{worshipped} (07812 +shachah ) the molten (04541 +maccekah ) image . 

worshipped Rev_05_14 And the four (5064 -tessares -) beasts (2226 -zoon -) said (3004 -lego -) , Amen (0281 
-amen -) . And the four (5064 -tessares -) [ and ] twenty (1501 -eikosi -) elders (4245 -presbuteros -) fell 
(4098 -pipto -) down and {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) him that liveth (2198 -zao -) for ever (0165 -aion
-) and ever (0165 -aion -) . 

worshipped Rev_07_11 And all (3956 -pas -) the angels (0032 -aggelos -) stood (2476 -histemi -) round (2943 
-kuklothen -) about (2943 -kuklothen -) the throne (2362 -thronos -) , and [ about ] the elders (4245 -
presbuteros -) and the four (5064 -tessares -) beasts (2226 -zoon -) , and fell (4098 -pipto -) before (1799 -
enopion -) the throne (2362 -thronos -) on (1909 -epi -) their faces (4383 -prosopon -) , and {worshipped} 
(4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -theos -) , 

worshipped Rev_11_16 And the four (5064 -tessares -) and twenty (1501 -eikosi -) elders (4245 -presbuteros 
-) , which (3588 -ho -) sat (2521 -kathemai -) before (1799 -enopion -) God (2316 -theos -) on (1909 -epi -) 
their seats (2362 -thronos -) , fell (4098 -pipto -) upon their faces (4383 -prosopon -) , and {worshipped} 
(4352 -proskuneo -) God (2316 -theos -) , 

worshipped Rev_13_04 And they worshipped (4352 -proskuneo -) the dragon (1404 -drakon -) which (3739 
-hos -) gave (1325 -didomi -) power (1849 -exousia -) unto the beast (2342 -therion -):and they {worshipped} 
(4352 -proskuneo -) the beast (2342 -therion -) , saying (3004 -lego -) , Who (5101 -tis -) [ is ] like (3664 -
homoios -) unto the beast (2342 -therion -) ? who (5101 -tis -) is able (1410 -dunamai -) to make (4170 -
polemeo -) war (4170 -polemeo -) with him ? 

worshipped Rev_13_04 And they {worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) the dragon (1404 -drakon -) which 



(3739 -hos -) gave (1325 -didomi -) power (1849 -exousia -) unto the beast (2342 -therion -):and they 
worshipped (4352 -proskuneo -) the beast (2342 -therion -) , saying (3004 -lego -) , Who (5101 -tis -) [ is ] like
(3664 -homoios -) unto the beast (2342 -therion -) ? who (5101 -tis -) is able (1410 -dunamai -) to make (4170
-polemeo -) war (4170 -polemeo -) with him ? 

worshipped Rev_16_02 And the first (4413 -protos -) went (0565 -aperchomai -) , and poured (1632 -ekcheo 
-) out his vial (5357 -phiale -) upon the earth (1093 -ge -) ; and there fell (1096 -ginomai -) a noisome (2556 -
kakos -) and grievous (4190 -poneros -) sore (1668 -helkos -) upon the men (0444 -anthropos -) which (3588 -
ho -) had (2192 -echo -) the mark (5480 -charagma -) of the beast (2342 -therion -) , and [ upon ] them which
{worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) his image (1504 -eikon -) . 

worshipped Rev_19_04 And the four (5064 -tessares -) and twenty (1501 -eikosi -) elders (4245 -presbuteros 
-) and the four (5064 -tessares -) beasts (2226 -zoon -) fell (4098 -pipto -) down and {worshipped} (4352 -
proskuneo -) God (2316 -theos -) that sat (2521 -kathemai -) on (1909 -epi -) the throne (2362 -thronos -) , 
saying (3004 -lego -) , Amen (0281 -amen -) ; Alleluia (0239 -allelouia -) . 

worshipped Rev_19_20 And the beast (2342 -therion -) was taken (4084 -piazo -) , and with him the false 
(5578 -pseudoprophetes -) prophet (5578 -pseudoprophetes -) that wrought (4160 -poieo -) miracles (4592 -
semeion -) before (1799 -enopion -) him , with which (3739 -hos -) he deceived (4105 -planao -) them that 
had received (2983 -lambano -) the mark (5480 -charagma -) of the beast (2342 -therion -) , and them that 
{worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) his image (1504 -eikon -) . These (3588 -ho -) both (1417 -duo -) were cast 
(0906 -ballo -) alive (2198 -zao -) into (1519 -eis -) a lake (3041 -limne -) of fire (4442 -pur -) burning (2545 -
kaio -) with brimstone (2303 -theion -) . 

worshipped Rev_20_04 And I saw (1492 -eido -) thrones (2362 -thronos -) , and they sat (2523 -kathizo -) 
upon them , and judgment (2917 -krima -) was given (1325 -didomi -) unto them:and [ I saw ] the souls 
(5590 -psuche -) of them that were beheaded (3990 -pelekizo -) for the witness (3141 -marturia -) of Jesus 
(2424 -Iesous -) , and for the word (3056 -logos -) of God (2316 -theos -) , and which (3748 -hostis -) had not 
{worshipped} (4352 -proskuneo -) the beast (2342 -therion -) , neither (3777 -oute -) his image (1504 -eikon -
) , neither (3756 -ou -) had received (2983 -lambano -) [ his ] mark (5480 -charagma -) upon their foreheads 
(3359 -metopon -) , or (2532 -kai -) in their hands (5495 -cheir -) ; and they lived (2198 -zao -) and reigned 
(0936 -basileuo -) with Christ (5547 -Christos -) a thousand (5507 -chilioi -) years (2094 -etos -) . 

worshipped Rom_01_25 Who (3748 -hostis -) changed (3337 -metallasso -) the truth (0225 -aletheia -) of 
God (2316 -theos -) into (1722 -en -) a lie (5579 -pseudos -) , and {worshipped} (4573 -sebazomai -) and 
served (3000 -latreuo -) the creature (2937 -ktisis -) more (3844 -para -) than (3844 -para -) the Creator 
(2936 -ktizo -) , who (3739 -hos -) is blessed (2128 -eulogetos -) for ever (0165 -aion -) . Amen (0281 -amen -) 
. 

worshipper Act_19_35 And when the townclerk (1122 -grammateus -) had appeased (2687 -katastello -) the 
people (3793 -ochlos -) , he said (5346 -phemi -) , [ Ye ] men (0435 -aner -) of Ephesus (2181 -Ephesos -) , 
what (5101 -tis -) man (0444 -anthropos -) is there that knoweth (1097 -ginosko -) not how that the city 
(4172 -polis -) of the Ephesians (2180 -Ephesios -) is a {worshipper} (3511 -neokoros -) of the great (3173 -
megas -) goddess (2299 -thea -) Diana (0735 -Artemis -) , and of the [ image ] which fell (1356 -diopetes -) 
down from Jupiter (1356 -diopetes -) ? 

worshipper Joh_09_31 Now (1161 -de -) we know (1492 -eido -) that God (2316 -theos -) heareth (0191 -
akouo -) not sinners (0268 -hamartolos -):but if (1437 -ean -) any (5100 -tis -) man be a {worshipper} (2318 -
theosebes -) of God (2318 -theosebes -) , and doeth (4160 -poieo -) his will (2307 -thelema -) , him he heareth 
(0191 -akouo -) . 

worshippers 2Ki_10_19 Now (06258 +(attah ) therefore call (07121 +qara) ) unto me all (03605 +kol ) the 
prophets (05030 +nabiy) ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , all (03605 +kol ) his servants (05647 +(abad ) , and all 



(03605 +kol ) his priests (03548 +kohen ) ; let none be wanting (06485 +paqad ):for I have a great (01419 
+gadowl ) sacrifice (02077 +zebach ) [ to do ] to Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) ; whosoever shall be wanting (06485 
+paqad ) , he shall not live (02421 +chayah ) . But Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) did (06213 +(asah ) [ it ] in 
subtilty (06122 +(oqbah ) , to the intent (04616 +ma(an ) that he might destroy (6) the {worshippers} (05647 
+(abad ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) . 

worshippers 2Ki_10_21 And Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) sent (07971 +shalach ) through all (03605 +kol ) Israel 
(03478 +Yisra)el ):and all (03605 +kol ) the {worshippers} (05647 +(abad ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) came 
(00935 +bow) ) , so that there was not a man (00376 +)iysh ) left (07604 +sha)ar ) that came (00935 +bow) ) 
not . And they came (00935 +bow) ) into the house (01004 +bayith ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) ; and the house 
(01004 +bayith ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) was full (04390 +male) ) from one end (06310 +peh ) to another . 

worshippers 2Ki_10_22 And he said (00559 +)amar ) unto him that [ was ] over (05921 +(al ) the vestry 
(04458 +meltachah ) , Bring (03318 +yatsa) ) forth (03318 +yatsa) ) vestments (03830 +l@buwsh ) for all 
(03605 +kol ) the {worshippers} (05647 +(abad ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) . And he brought (03318 +yatsa) ) 
them forth (03318 +yatsa) ) vestments (04403 +malbuwsh ) . 

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 And Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) went (00935 +bow) ) , and Jehonadab (03082 
+Y@hownadab ) the son (01121 +ben ) of Rechab (07394 +Rekab ) , into the house (01004 +bayith ) of Baal 
(01168 +Ba(al ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) unto the worshippers (05647 +(abad ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , 
Search (02664 +chaphas ) , and look (07200 +ra)ah ) that there be here (06311 +poh ) with you none of the 
servants (05650 +(ebed ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , but the {worshippers} (05647 +(abad ) of Baal 
(01168 +Ba(al ) only (00905 +bad ) . 

worshippers 2Ki_10_23 And Jehu (03058 +Yehuw) ) went (00935 +bow) ) , and Jehonadab (03082 
+Y@hownadab ) the son (01121 +ben ) of Rechab (07394 +Rekab ) , into the house (01004 +bayith ) of Baal 
(01168 +Ba(al ) , and said (00559 +)amar ) unto the {worshippers} (05647 +(abad ) of Baal (01168 +Ba(al ) , 
Search (02664 +chaphas ) , and look (07200 +ra)ah ) that there be here (06311 +poh ) with you none of the 
servants (05650 +(ebed ) of the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , but the worshippers (05647 +(abad ) of Baal 
(01168 +Ba(al ) only (00905 +bad ) . 

worshippers Heb_10_02 For then would they not have ceased (3973 -pauo -) to be offered (4374 -prosphero 
-) ? because (1223 -dia -) that the {worshippers} (3000 -latreuo -) once (0530 -hapax -) purged (2508 -
kathairo -) should have (2192 -echo -) had (2192 -echo -) no (3367 -medeis -) more (2089 -eti -) conscience 
(4893 -suneidesis -) of sins (0266 -hamartia -) . 

worshippers Joh_04_23 But the hour (5610 -hora -) cometh (2064 -erchomai -) , and now (3568 -nun -) is , 
when (3753 -hote -) the true (0228 -alethinos -) {worshippers} (4353 -proskunetes -) shall worship (4352 -
proskuneo -) the Father (3962 -pater -) in spirit (4151 -pneuma -) and in truth (0225 -aletheia -):for the 
Father (3962 -pater -) seeketh (2212 -zeteo -) such (5108 -toioutos -) to worship (4352 -proskuneo -) him . 

worshippeth Act_19_27 So that not only (3440 -monon -) this (5124 -touto -) our craft (3313 -meros -) is in 
danger (2793 -kinduneuo -) to be set (2064 -erchomai -) at (1519 -eis -) nought (0557 -apelegmos -) ; but also
(2532 -kai -) that the temple (2411 -hieron -) of the great (3173 -megas -) goddess (2299 -thea -) Diana (0735 
-Artemis -) should be despised (3049 -logizomai -) , and her magnificence (3168 -megaleiotes -) should (3195
-mello -) be destroyed (2507 -kathaireo -) , whom (3739 -hos -) all (3650 -holos -) Asia (0773 -Asia -) and the 
world (3625 -oikoumene -) {worshippeth} (4576 -sebomai -) . 

worshippeth Dan_03_06 And whoso falleth (05308 +n@phal ) not down and {worshippeth} (05457 +c@gid )
shall the same hour (08160 +sha(ah ) be cast (07412 +r@mah ) into the midst (01459 +gav ) of a burning 
(03345 +y@qad ) fiery (05135 +nuwr ) furnace (00861 +)attuwn ) . 

worshippeth Dan_03_11 And whoso falleth (05308 +n@phal ) not down and {worshippeth} (05457 +c@gid )



, [ that ] he should be cast (07412 +r@mah ) into the midst (01459 +gav ) of a burning (03345 +y@qad ) 
fiery (05135 +nuwr ) furnace (00861 +)attuwn ) . 

worshippeth Isa_44_15 Then shall it be for a man (00120 +)adam ) to burn (01197 +ba(ar ):for he will take 
(03947 +laqach ) thereof , and warm (02552 +chamam ) himself ; yea (00637 +)aph ) , he kindleth (05400 
+nasaq ) [ it ] , and baketh (00644 +)aphah ) bread (03899 +lechem ) ; yea (00637 +)aph ) , he maketh 
(06466 +pa(al ) a god (00410 +)el ) , and {worshippeth} (07812 +shachah ) [ it ] ; he maketh (06213 +(asah ) 
it a graven (06459 +pecel ) image , and falleth (05456 +cagad ) down (05456 +cagad ) thereto . 

worshippeth Isa_44_17 And the residue (07611 +sh@)eriyth ) thereof he maketh (06213 +(asah ) a god 
(00410 +)el ) , [ even ] his graven (06459 +pecel ) image:he falleth (05456 +cagad ) down (05456 +cagad ) 
unto it , and {worshippeth} (07812 +shachah ) [ it ] , and prayeth (06419 +palal ) unto it , and saith (00559 
+)amar ) , Deliver (05337 +natsal ) me ; for thou [ art ] my god (00410 +)el ) . 

worshippeth Neh_09_06 Thou , [ even ] thou , [ art ] LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) alone (00905 +bad ) ; thou 
hast made (06213 +(asah ) heaven (08064 +shamayim ) , the heaven (08064 +shamayim ) of heavens (08064 
+shamayim ) , with all (03605 +kol ) their host (06635 +tsaba) ) , the earth (00776 +)erets ) , and all (03605 
+kol ) [ things ] that [ are ] therein (05921 +(al ) , the seas (03220 +yam ) , and all (03605 +kol ) that [ is ] 
therein , and thou preservest (02421 +chayah ) them all (03605 +kol ) ; and the host (06635 +tsaba) ) of 
heaven (08064 +shamayim ) {worshippeth} (07812 +shachah ) thee . 

worshipping 2Ch_20_18 And Jehoshaphat (03092 +Y@howshaphat ) bowed (06915 +qadad ) his head with 
[ his ] face (00639 +)aph ) to the ground (00776 +)erets ):and all (03605 +kol ) Judah (03063 +Y@huwdah ) 
and the inhabitants (03427 +yashab ) of Jerusalem (03389 +Y@ruwshalaim ) fell (05307 +naphal ) before 
(06440 +paniym ) the LORD (03068 +Y@hovah ) , {worshipping} (07812 +shachah ) the LORD (03068 
+Y@hovah ) . 

worshipping 2Ki_19_37 And it came (01961 +hayah ) to pass , as he was {worshipping} (07812 +shachah ) 
in the house (01004 +bayith ) of Nisroch (05268 +Nicrok ) his god (00430 +)elohiym ) , that Adrammelech 
(00152 +)Adrammelek ) and Sharezer (08272 +Shar)etser ) his sons (01121 +ben ) smote (05221 +nakah ) 
him with the sword (02719 +chereb ):and they escaped (04422 +malat ) into the land (00776 +)erets ) of 
Armenia (00780 +)Ararat ) . And Esarhaddon (00634 +)Ecar - Chaddown ) his son (01121 +ben ) reigned 
(04427 +malak ) in his stead (08478 +tachath ) . 

worshipping Col_02_18 Let no (3367 -medeis -) man (3367 -medeis -) beguile (2603 -katabrabeuo -) you of 
your reward (2603 -katabrabeuo -) in a voluntary (2309 -thelo -) humility (5012 -tapeinophrosune -) and 
{worshipping} (2356 -threskeia -) of angels (0032 -aggelos -) , intruding (1687 -embateuo -) into those things 
which (3739 -hos -) he hath not seen (3708 -horao -) , vainly (1500 -eike -) puffed (5448 -phusioo -) up by his 
fleshly mind (3563 -nous -) , 

worshipping Isa_37_38 And it came (01961 +hayah ) to pass , as he was {worshipping} (07812 +shachah ) in
the house (01004 +bayith ) of Nisroch (05268 +Nicrok ) his god (00430 +)elohiym ) , that Adrammelech 
(00152 +)Adrammelek ) and Sharezer (08272 +Shar)etser ) his sons (01121 +ben ) smote (05221 +nakah ) 
him with the sword (02719 +chereb ) ; and they escaped (04422 +malat ) into the land (00776 +)erets ) of 
Armenia (00780 +)Ararat ):and Esarhaddon (00634 +)Ecar - Chaddown ) his son (01121 +ben ) reigned 
(04427 +malak ) in his stead (08478 +tachath ) . 

worshipping Mat_20_20 . Then (5119 -tote -) came (4334 -proserchomai -) to him the mother (3384 -meter -)
of Zebedee s (2199 -Zebedaios -) children (5207 -huios -) with her sons (5207 -huios -) , {worshipping} (4352 
-proskuneo -) [ him ] , and desiring (0154 -aiteo -) a certain (5100 -tis -) thing of him . 
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ship , AC , 20:13 , AC , 20:38 , AC , 21:2 , AC , 21:3 , AC , 21:6 , AC , 27:2 , AC , 27:6 , AC , 27:10 , AC , 27:11 
, AC , 27:15 , AC , 27:17 , AC , 27:18 , AC , 27:19 , AC , 27: 22 , AC , 27:30 , AC , 27:31 , AC , 27:37 , AC , 
27:38 , AC , 27:39 , AC , 27:41 , AC , 27:44 , AC , 28:11 ship , EZE , 27:5 ship , ISA , 33:21 ship , JOH , 6:17 , 
JOH , 6:19 , JOH , 6:21 , JOH , 6:21 , JOH , 21:3 , JOH , 21:6 , JOH , 21:8 ship , JON , 1:3 , JON , 1:4 , JON , 1:5 
, JON , 1:5 ship , LU , 5:3 , LU , 5:7 , LU , 8:22 , LU , 8:37 ship , MR , 1:19 , MR , 1:20 , MR , 3:9 , MR , 4:1 , 
MR , 4: 36 , MR , 4:37 , MR , 4:38 , MR , 5:2 , MR , 5:18 , MR , 5: 21 , MR , 6:32 , MR , 6:45 , MR , 6:47 , MR , 
6:51 , MR , 6: 54 , MR , 8:10 , MR , 8:13 , MR , 8:14 ship , MT , 4:21 , MT , 4:22 , MT , 8:23 , MT , 8:24 , MT , 
9:1 , MT , 13:2 , MT , 14:13 , MT , 14:22 , MT , 14:24 , MT , 14:29 , MT , 14:32 , MT , 14:33 , MT , 15:39 ship , 
PR , 30:19 shipmaster , JON , 1:6 shipmaster , RE , 18:17 shipmen , 1KI , 9:27 shipmen , AC , 27:27 , AC , 27:30 
shipping , JOH , 6:24 ships , 1KI , 9:26 , 1KI , 22:48 , 1KI , 22:48 , 1KI , 22:49 ships , 2CH , 8:18 , 2CH , 9:21 , 
2CH , 9:21 , 2CH , 20:36 , 2CH , 20:36 , 2CH , 20:37 ships , DA , 11:30 , DA , 11:40 ships , DE , 28:68 ships , 
EZE , 27:9 , EZE , 27:25 , EZE , 27:29 , EZE , 30:9 ships , GE , 49:13 ships , ISA , 23:1 , ISA , 23:14 , ISA , 
43:14 , ISA , 60:9 ships , JAS , 3:4 ships , JG , 5:17 ships , JOB , 9:26 ships , LU , 5:2 , LU , 5:3 , LU , 5:7 , LU , 
5:11 ships , MR , 4:36 ships , NU , 24:24 ships , PR , 31:14 ships , PS , 48:7 , PS , 104:26 , PS , 107:23 ships , RE 
, 8:9 , RE , 18:17 , RE , 18:19 shipwreck , 1TI , 1:19 shipwreck , 2CO , 11:25 Creator 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; 
probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form 
originally): -- create, {Creator}, make.[ql about 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally 
or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) 
{about}, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql adoption 
5206 # huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing
as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- {adoption} (of children, of sons).[ql 
affection 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. 
hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- {affection}, affliction, motion, suffering.[ql afflictions 
4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company with: -- be 
partaker of {afflictions}.[ql affliction 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 3806; 
something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- affection, {affliction}, 
motion, suffering.[ql after 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); 
specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, 
endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek ({after}, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql apostleship 0651 # 
apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- {apostleship}.[ql be 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- {be} (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek 
(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql be 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion 
over, lord, {be} lord of, exercise lordship over.[ql be 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 
and 2553; to suffer hardship in company with: -- {be} partaker of afflictions.[ql before 4310 # propascho 
{prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- suffer {before}.[ql children 5206 # 
huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing as a 
son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption (of {children}, of sons).[ql 
communication 3657 # homilia {hom-il-ee'-ah}; from 3658; companionship ("homily"), i.e. (by implication) 
intercourse: -- {communication}.[ql company 4923 # sunodia {soon-od-ee'-ah}; from a compound of 4862 and 
3598 ("synod"); companionship on a journey, i.e. (by implication) a caravan: -- {company}.[ql conversation 4175 
# politeuma {pol-it'-yoo-mah}; from 4176; a community, i.e. (abstractly) citizenship (figuratively): -- 
{conversation}.[ql create 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the
manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- {create}, Creator, make.[ql desire 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, {desire}, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek 
(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql devotion 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. 
an object of worship (god, altar, etc): -- {devotion}, that is worshipped.[ql dominion 2961 # kurieuo 
{ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have {dominion} over, lord, be lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql 
endeavour 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by 
Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, {endeavour}, 
enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql exercise 2961 # kurieuo 
{ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, {exercise} lordship over. [ql 
fellowship 3352 # metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}.[ql 
fellowship 2844 # koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i.e. associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, 



partaker, partner. [ql fellowship 4790 # sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; from 4862 and 2841; to share in 
company with, i.e. co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of.[ql fellowship 2842 
# koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) participation, or (social) intercourse, or 
(pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(- ation), communion, (contri-)distribution, {fellowship}.[ql for 2212
# zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship 
(God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire ({for}), require, (X 
will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql for 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek 
(literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be 
(go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, {for}, means). Compare 4441.[ql 
friendship 5373 # philia {fil-ee'-ah}; from 5384; fondness: -- {friendship}.[ql go 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of 
uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) 
to plot (against life): -- be ({go}) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). 
Compare 4441.[ql government 2941 # kubernesis {koo-ber'-nay-sis}; from kubernao (of Latin origin, to steer); 
pilotage, i.e. (figuratively) directorship (in the church): -- {government}.[ql have 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; 
from 2962; to rule: -- {have} dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql idol 1497 # eidolon 
{i'-do-lon}; from 1491; an image (i.e. for worship); by implication, a heathen god, or (plural) the worship of such: 
-- {idol}.[ql idolatry 1495 # eidololatreia {i-do-lol-at-ri'-ah}; from 1497 and 2999; image-worship (literally or 
figuratively): -- {idolatry}.[ql is 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i. e. an object of 
worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, that {is} worshipped.[ql lord 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to 
rule: -- have dominion over, {lord}, be lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql lord 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; 
from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be {lord} of, exercise lordship over. [ql lordship 2961 # kurieuo 
{ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise {lordship} over. [ql lordship 
2634 # katakurieuo {kat-ak-oo-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2596 and 2961; to lord against, i.e. control, subjugate: -- exercise
dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over, overcome.[ql make 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 
(through the idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, 
Creator, {make}.[ql make 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; 
compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music 
and accompanying odes): -- {make} melody, sing (psalms).[ql means 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain 
affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot 
(against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, {means}). 
Compare 4441.[ql melody 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; 
compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music 
and accompanying odes): -- make {melody}, sing (psalms).[ql motion 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a 
presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- 
affection, affliction, {motion}, suffering.[ql of 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have 
dominion over, lord, be lord {of}, exercise lordship over.[ql of 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; 
from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company with: -- be partaker {of} afflictions.[ql of 5206 # huiothesia 
{hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing as a son, i.e. 
adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption (of children, {of} sons).[ql of 5206 # 
huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing as a 
son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption ({of} children, of sons).[ql over 
2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion {over}, lord, be lord of, exercise lordship 
over. [ql over 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise
lordship {over}. [ql partaker 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer 
hardship in company with: -- be {partaker} of afflictions.[ql psalms 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably 
strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed 
instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music and accompanying odes): -- make melody, sing 
({psalms}).[ql receive 4355 # proslambano {pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use 
(food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or hospitality): -- {receive}, take (unto).[ql religious 2357 # threskos 
{thrace'-kos}; probably from the base of 2360; ceremonious in worship (as demonstrative), i.e. pious: - - 
{religious}.[ql require 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); 
specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, 
endeavour, enquire (for), {require}, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql seek 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) {seek} 



(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql ship 4143 # ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- 
{ship}(-ing).[ql ship 3491 # naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}.[ql ship 3490 
# naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; from 3491 and 2819 ("clerk"); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}.[ql ship 4142 # 
ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small) {ship}.[ql ship 
2942 # kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain: -- 
({ship}) master.[ql ship 1546 # ekbloe {ek-bol-ay'}; from 1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of 
the cargo: -- + lighten the {ship}.[ql ship 1910 # epibaino {ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 939; to 
walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, embark, arrive: -- come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}.[ql ship 
1684 # embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a vessel), reach 
(a pool): - - come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}.[ql ship 4160 # poieo {poy-eh'-o}; 
apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do (in a very wide application, more or less 
direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, + bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, 
commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, 
have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, make, X mean, + none of these things move me, 
observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, 
take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. Compare 4238.[ql sing 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably 
strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed 
instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music and accompanying odes): -- make melody, {sing} 
(psalms).[ql sons 5206 # huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of
5087; the placing as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption (of 
children, of {sons}).[ql stewardship 3622 # oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; administration (of a 
household or estate); specifically, a (religious) "economy": -- dispensation, {stewardship}.[ql suffer 4310 # 
propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- {suffer} before.[ql suffering 
3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; 
subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- affection, affliction, motion, {suffering}.[ql take 4355 # proslambano 
{pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use (food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or 
hospitality): -- receive, {take} (unto).[ql that 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an
object of worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, {that} is worshipped.[ql unto 4355 # proslambano 
{pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use (food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or 
hospitality): -- receive, take ({unto}).[ql warfare 4752 # strateia {strat-i'-ah}; from 4754; military service, i.e. 
(figuratively) the apostolic career (as one of hardship and danger): -- {warfare}.[ql will 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X {will}) seek 
(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql workmanship 4161 # poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i.e. 
fabric (literally or figuratively): -- thing that is made, {workmanship}.[ql worship 4573 # sebazomai 
{seb-ad'-zom-ahee}; middle voice from a derivative of 4576; to venerate, i.e. adore: -- {worship}.[ql worship 
4576 # sebomai {seb'-om-ahee}; middle voice of an apparently primary verb; to revere, i.e. adore: -- devout, 
religious, {worship}.[ql worshipped 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an object 
of worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, that is {worshipped}.[ql worship 3000 # latreuo {lat-ryoo'-o}; from latris 
(a hired menial); to minister (to God), i.e. render, religious homage: -- serve, do the service, {worship}(-per).[ql 
worship 2151 # eusebeo {yoo-seb-eh'-o}; from 2152; to be pious, i.e. (towards God) to worship, or (towards 
parents) to respect (support): -- show piety, {worship}.[ql worship 1479 # ethelothreskeia {eth-el-oth-race-ki'-ah};
from 2309 and 2356; voluntary (arbitrary and unwarranted) piety, i.e. sanctimony: -- will {worship}.[ql ***. 
ethelo. See 2309.[ql worship 2323 # therapeuo {ther-ap-yoo'-o}; from the same as 2324; to wait upon menially, 
i.e. (figuratively) to adore (God), or (specially) to relieve (of disease): -- cure, heal, {worship}. [ql worship 1391 #
doxa {dox'-ah}; from the base of 1380; glory (as very apparent), in a wide application (literal or figurative, 
objective or subjective): -- dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}.[ql worship 4352 # proskuneo 
{pros-koo-neh'-o}; from 4314 and a probable derivative of 2965 (meaning to kiss, like a dog licking his master's 
hand); to fawn or crouch to, i.e. (literally or figuratively) prostrate oneself in homage (do reverence to, adore): -- 
{worship}.[ql ship Interlinear Index Study ship PRO 030 019 The way <01870 +derek > of an eagle <05404 
+nesher > in the air <08064 +shamayim > ; the way <01870 +derek > of a serpent <05175 +nachash > upon a 
rock <06697 +tsuwr > ; the way <01870 +derek > of a {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > in the midst <03820 +leb > of 
the sea <03220 +yam > ; and the way <01870 +derek > of a man <01397 +geber > with a maid <05959 + . ship 
ISA 033 021 But there <08033 +sham > the glorious <00117 +>addiyr > LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > [ will be ] 
unto us a place <04725 +maqowm > of broad rivers <05103 +n@har > [ and ] streams <02975 +y@ ; wherein 



shall go <03212 +yalak > no <01077 +bal > galley <00590 +>oniy > with oars <07885 +shayit > , neither <03808
+lo> > shall gallant <00117 +>addiyr > {ship} <06716 +tsiy > pass <05674 + thereby . ship EZE 027 005 They 
have made <01129 +banah > all <03605 +kol > thy [ {ship} ] boards <03871 +luwach > of fir <01265 +b@rowsh 
> trees of Senir <08149 +Sh@niyr > : they have taken <03947 +laqach > cedars <00730 +>erez > from Lebanon 
<03844 +L@banown > to make <06213 + masts <08650 +toren > for thee . ship JONAH 001 003 But Jonah 
<03124 +Yonah > rose <06965 +quwm > up to flee <01272 +barach > unto Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > from 
the presence <06440 +paniym > of the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , and went <03381 +yarad > down <03381 
+yarad > to Joppa <03305 +Yapho > ; and he found <04672 +matsa> > a {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > going 
<00935 +bow> > to Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > : so he paid <05414 +nathan > the fare <07939 +sakar > 
thereof , and went <03381 +yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into it , to go <00935 +bow> > with them unto 
Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > from the presence <06440 +paniym > of the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > . ship 
JONAH 001 004 . But the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > sent <02904 +tuwl > out a great <01419 +gadowl > wind 
<07307 +ruwach > into <00413 +>el > the sea <03220 +yam > , and there was a mighty <01419 +gadowl > 
tempest <05591 +ca in the sea <03220 +yam > , so that the {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > was like <02803 +chashab 
> to be broken <07665 +shabar > . ship JONAH 001 005 Then the mariners <04419 +mallach > were afraid 
<03372 +yare> > , and cried <02199 +za every man unto his god <00430 +>elohiym > , and cast <02904 +tuwl > 
forth <02904 +tuwl > the wares <03627 +k@liy > that [ were ] in the ship <00591 +>oniyah > into <00413 +>el >
the sea <03220 +yam > , to lighten <07043 +qalal > [ it ] of them . But Jonah <03124 +Yonah > was gone <03381
+yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into <00413 +>el > the sides <03411 +y@rekah > of the {ship} <05600 
+c@phiynah > ; and he lay <07901 +shakab > , and was fast asleep <07290 +radam > . ship JONAH 001 005 
Then the mariners <04419 +mallach > were afraid <03372 +yare> > , and cried <02199 +za every man unto his 
god <00430 +>elohiym > , and cast <02904 +tuwl > forth <02904 +tuwl > the wares <03627 +k@liy > that [ were
] in the {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > into <00413 +>el > the sea <03220 +yam > , to lighten <07043 +qalal > [ it ] 
of them . But Jonah <03124 +Yonah > was gone <03381 +yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into <00413 +>el > the 
sides <03411 +y@rekah > of the ship <05600 +c@phiynah > ; and he lay <07901 +shakab > , and was fast asleep 
<07290 +radam > . ship MAT 004 021 And going <4260 -probaino -> on from thence <1564 -ekeithen -> , he saw
<1492 -eido -> other <0243 -allos -> two <1417 -duo -> brethren <0080 -adephos -> , James <2385 - Iakobos -> [ 
the son ] of Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> , and John <2491 -Ioannes -> his brother <0080 -adephos -> , in a 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> with Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> their father <3962 -pater -> , mending <2675 -
katartizo -> their nets <1350 - diktuon -> ; and he called <2564 -kaleo -> them . ship MAT 004 022 And they 
immediately <2112 -eutheos -> left <0863 -aphiemi -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> and their father <3962 -pater -
> , and followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> him . ship MAT 008 023 . And when he was entered <1684 -embaino -> 
into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> 
him . ship MAT 008 024 And , behold <2400 -idou -> , there arose <1096 -ginomai -> a great <3173 -megas -> 
tempest <4578 -seismos -> in the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , insomuch <5620 -hoste -> that the {ship} <4143 -ploion
-> was covered <2572 -kalupto -> with the waves <2949 -kuma -> : but he was asleep <2518 -katheudo -> . ship 
MAT 009 001 . And he entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 - eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and passed 
<1276 -diaperao -> over <1276 -diaperao -> , and came <2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> his own <2398 -
idios -> city <4172 -polis -> . ship MAT 013 002 And great <4183 -polus -> multitudes <3793 - ochlos -> were 
gathered <4863 -sunago -> together <4863 -sunago - > unto him , so <5620 -hoste -> that he went <1684 -
embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sat <2521 - kathemai -> ; and the whole <3956 -pas
-> multitude <3793 - ochlos -> stood <2476 -histemi -> on <1909 -epi -> the shore <0123 -aigialos -> . ship MAT 
014 013 . When Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> heard <0191 - akouo -> [ of it ] , he departed <0402 -anachoreo -> thence 
<1564 -ekeithen -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> into <1519 -eis -> a desert <2048 -eremos -> place <5117 -topos -
> apart <2398 - idios -> : and when the people <3793 -ochlos -> had heard <0191 - akouo -> [ thereof ] , they 
followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> him on <3979 -peze -> foot <3979 -peze -> out of the cities <4172 - polis -> . ship
MAT 014 022 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> constrained <0315 -anagkazo -> his 
disciples <3101 - mathetes -> to get <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and to go 
<4254 -proago -> before <4254 - proago -> him unto the other <4008 -peran -> side <4008 -peran - > , while 
<2193 -heos -> he sent <0630 -apoluo -> the multitudes <3793 -ochlos -> away <0630 -apoluo -> . ship MAT 014
024 But the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was now <2236 - hedista -> in the midst <3319 -mesos -> of the sea <2281 - 
thalassa -> , tossed <0928 -basanizo -> with waves <2949 -kuma - > : for the wind <0417 -anemos -> was 
contrary <1727 -enantios - > . ship MAT 014 029 And he said <2036 -epo -> , Come <2064 - erchomai -> . And 
when Peter <4074 -Petros -> was come <2597 - katabaino -> down <2597 -katabaino -> out of the {ship} <4143 - 
ploion -> , he walked <4043 -peripateo -> on <1909 -epi -> the water <5204 -hudor -> , to go <2064 -erchomai -> 



to Jesus <2424 - Iesous -> . ship MAT 014 032 And when they were come <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> 
the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , the wind <0417 - anemos -> ceased <2869 -kopazo -> . ship MAT 014 033 Then 
<1161 -de -> they that were in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> came <2064 -erchomai -> and worshipped <4352 - 
proskuneo -> him , saying <3004 -lego -> , Of a truth <0230 - alethos -> thou art the Son <5207 -huios -> of God 
<2316 -theos - > . ship MAT 015 039 And he sent <0630 -apoluo -> away <0630 -apoluo -> the multitude <3793 -
ochlos -> , and took <1519 -eis -> {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and came <2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> the 
coasts <3725 -horion -> of Magdala <3093 -Magdala -> . ship MAR 001 019 And when he had gone <4260 -
probaino -> a little <3641 -oligos -> further <4260 -probaino -> thence <1564 - ekeithen -> , he saw <1492 -eido -
> James <2385 -Iakobos -> the [ son ] of Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> , and John <2491 -Ioannes -> his brother 
<0080 -adephos -> , who <0841 -autarkeia -> also <2532 -kai -> were in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> mending 
<2675 - katartizo -> their nets <1350 -diktuon -> . ship MAR 001 020 And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he 
called <2564 -kaleo -> them : and they left <0863 -aphiemi -> their father <3962 -pater -> Zebedee <2199 -
Zebedaios -> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> with the hired <3411 -misthotos -> servants <3411 -misthotos -> , 
and went <0565 -aperchomai -> after <3694 - opiso -> him . ship MAR 003 009 And he spake <2036 -epo -> to 
his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> , that a small <4142 -ploiarion -> {ship} <4142 -ploiarion -> should wait <4342 -
proskartereo -> on <4342 - proskartereo -> him because <1223 -dia -> of the multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , lest 
<3361 -me -> they should throng <2346 -thlibo - > him . ship MAR 004 001 . And he began <0756 -archomai -> 
again <3825 - palin -> to teach <1321 -didasko -> by the sea <2281 -thalassa - > side <3844 -para -> : and there 
was gathered <4863 -sunago -> unto him a great <4183 -polus -> multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , so <5620 -hoste -> 
that he entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 - eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sat <2521 -kathemai -> in 
the sea <2281 -thalassa -> ; and the whole <3956 -pas -> multitude <3793 -ochlos -> was by the sea <2281 -
thalassa -> on <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> . ship MAR 004 036 And when they had sent <0863 -aphiemi -
> away <0863 -aphiemi -> the multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , they took <3880 -paralambano -> him even as he was 
in the {ship} <4143 - ploion -> . And there were also with him other <0243 -allos -> little <4142 -ploiarion -> 
ships <4142 -ploiarion -> . ship MAR 004 037 And there arose <1096 -ginomai -> a great <3173 -megas -> storm 
<2978 -lailaps -> of wind <0417 -anemos -> , and the waves <2949 -kuma -> beat <1911 -epiballo -> into <1519 -
eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , so <5620 -hoste -> that it was now <2235 -ede -> full <1072 -gemizo -> . ship
MAR 004 038 And he was in the hinder <4403 -prumna -> part of the {ship} , asleep <2518 -katheudo -> on 
<1909 -epi -> a pillow <4344 -proskephalaion -> : and they awake <1326 -diegeiro -> him , and say <3004 -lego -
> unto him , Master <1320 - didaskalos -> , carest <3199 -melo -> thou not that we perish <0622 -apollumi -> ? 
ship MAR 005 002 And when he was come <1831 -exerchomai -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , 
immediately <2112 -eutheos -> there met <0528 -apantao -> him out of the tombs <3419 -mnemeion -> a man 
<0444 -anthropos -> with an unclean <0169 -akathartos - > spirit <4151 -pneuma -> , ship MAR 005 018 And 
when he was come <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , he that had been 
possessed <1139 -daimonizomai -> with the devil <1139 - daimonizomai -> prayed <3870 -parakaleo -> him that 
he might be with him . ship MAR 005 021 . And when Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> was passed <1276 -diaperao -> 
over <1276 -diaperao -> again <3825 -palin -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> unto the other <4008 -peran -> side 
<4008 -peran -> , much <4183 -polus -> people <3793 -ochlos -> gathered <4863 -sunago -> unto him : and he 
was nigh <3844 -para -> unto the sea <2281 -thalassa -> . ship MAR 006 032 And they departed <0565 -
aperchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> a desert <2048 -eremos -> place <5117 -topos -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
privately <2398 -idios -> . ship MAR 006 045 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he constrained <0315 -
anagkazo -> his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> to get <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 - 
ploion -> , and to go <4254 -proago -> to the other <4008 -peran -> side <4008 -peran -> before <4254 -proago ->
unto Bethsaida <0966 -Bethsaida -> , while <2193 -heos -> he sent <0628 - apolouo -> away <0630 -apoluo -> 
the people <3793 -ochlos -> . ship MAR 006 047 And when even <3798 -opsios -> was come <1096 - ginomai -> 
, the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was in the midst <3319 - mesos -> of the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , and he alone 
<3441 - monos -> on <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> . ship MAR 006 051 And he went <0305 -anabaino -> 
up unto them into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> ; and the wind <0417 -anemos -> ceased <2869 -
kopazo -> : and they were sore <3029 -lian -> amazed <1839 -existemi -> in themselves <1438 - heautou -> 
beyond <4053 -perissos -> measure <4053 -perissos -> , and wondered <2296 -thaumazo -> . ship MAR 006 054 
And when they were come <1831 -exerchomai -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , straightway <2112 -eutheos
- > they knew <1921 -epiginosko -> him , ship MAR 008 010 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he entered 
<1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> with his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> , and came
<2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> the parts <3313 -meros -> of Dalmanutha <1148 -Dalmanoutha -> . ship 
MAR 008 013 And he left <0863 -aphiemi -> them , and entering <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the 



{ship} <4143 - ploion -> again <3825 -palin -> departed <0565 -aperchomai -> to the other <4008 -peran -> side 
<4008 -peran -> . ship MAR 008 014 Now <2532 -kai -> [ the disciples ] had forgotten <1950 -epilanthanomai -> 
to take <2983 -lambano -> bread <0740 -artos -> , neither <3762 -oudeis -> had <2192 -echo -> they in the {ship}
<4143 -ploion -> with them more <1508 -ei me -> than one <1520 -heis -> loaf <0740 -artos -> . ship LUK 005 
003 And he entered 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - one 1520 -heis - of the ships 4143 -ploion - , which 3739 -
hos - was Simon s 4613 -Simon - , and prayed 2065 -erotao - him that he would thrust 1877 -epanago - out a little 
3641 -oligos - from the land 1093 -ge - . And he sat 2523 -kathizo - down 2523 - kathizo - , and taught 1321 -
didasko - the people 3793 -ochlos - out of the {ship} 4143 -ploion - . ship LUK 005 007 And they beckoned 2656 
-kataneuo - unto [ their ] partners 3353 -metochos - , which 3588 -ho - were in the other 2087 -heteros - {ship} 
4143 -ploion - , that they should come 2064 -erchomai - and help 4815 -sullambano - them . And they came 2064 
-erchomai - , and filled 4130 -pletho - both LUK 0297 - amphoteros - the ships 4143 -ploion - , so 5620 -hoste - 
that they began to sink 1036 -buthizo - . ship LUK 008 022 . Now 2532 -kai - it came 1096 -ginomai - to pass on 
1722 -en - a certain 1520 -heis - day 2250 -hemera - , that he went 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - a {ship} 4143 
- ploion - with his disciples 3101 -mathetes - : and he said 2036 - epo - unto them , Let us go 1330 -dierchomai - 
over 1330 - dierchomai - unto the other 4008 -peran - side 4008 -peran - of the lake 3041 -limne - . And they 
launched LUK 0321 -anago - forth LUK 0321 -anago - . ship LUK 008 037 Then 2532 -kai - the whole LUK 0537
-hapas - multitude 4128 -plethos - of the country 4066 -perichoros - of the Gadarenes 1046 -Gadarenos - round 
4066 -perichoros - about 4066 -perichoros - besought 2065 -erotao - him to depart LUK 0565 -aperchomai - from 
them ; for they were taken 4912 -sunecho - with great 3173 -megas - fear 5401 -phobos - : and he went 1684 -
embaino - up into 1519 -eis - the {ship} 4143 -ploion - , and returned 5290 -hupostrepho - back 5290 -
hupostrepho - again 5290 -hupostrepho - . ship JOH 006 017 And entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis - > a
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and went <2064 -erchomai -> over <4008 -peran -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> toward 
<1519 -eis -> Capernaum <2584 -Kapernaoum -> . And it was now <2236 -hedista - > dark <4653 -skotia -> , and
Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> was not come <2064 -erchomai -> to them . ship JOH 006 019 So <3767 -oun -> when 
they had rowed <1643 - elauno -> about <5613 -hos -> five <4002 -pente -> and twenty <1501 -eikosi -> or 
<2228 -e -> thirty <5144 -triakonta -> furlongs <4712 -stadion -> , they see <2334 -theoreo -> Jesus <2424 -
Iesous -> walking <4043 -peripateo -> on <1909 -epi -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , and drawing <1096 -ginomai 
-> nigh <1451 -eggus -> unto the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> : and they were afraid <5399 -phobeo -> . ship JOH 
006 021 Then <3767 -oun -> they willingly <2309 -thelo - > received <2983 -lambano -> him into <1519 -eis -> 
the ship <4143 -ploion -> : and immediately <2112 -eutheos -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was at <1909 -epi -> 
the land <1093 -ge -> whither <3739 -hos -> they went <5217 -hupago -> . ship JOH 006 021 Then <3767 -oun ->
they willingly <2309 -thelo - > received <2983 -lambano -> him into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> : 
and immediately <2112 -eutheos -> the ship <4143 -ploion -> was at <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> whither 
<3739 -hos -> they went <5217 -hupago -> . ship JOH 021 003 Simon <4613 -Simon -> Peter <4074 -Petros -> 
saith <3004 -lego -> unto them , I go <5217 -hupago -> a fishing <0232 -halieuo -> . They say <3004 -lego -> 
unto him , We also <2532 -kai -> go <2064 -erchomai -> with thee . They went <1831 - exerchomai -> forth 
<1831 -exerchomai -> , and entered <0305 - anabaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
immediately <2117 -euthus -> ; and that night <3571 -nux -> they caught <4084 -piazo -> nothing <3762 -oudeis -
> . ship JOH 021 006 And he said <2036 -epo -> unto them , Cast <0906 -ballo -> the net <1350 -diktuon -> on 
<1519 -eis -> the right <1188 -dexios -> side <3313 -meros -> of the {ship} <4143 - ploion -> , and ye shall find 
<2147 -heurisko -> . They cast <0906 -ballo -> therefore <3767 -oun -> , and now <3765 -ouketi - > they were 
not able <2480 -ischuo -> to draw <1670 -helkuo -> it for the multitude <4128 -plethos -> of fishes <2486 -
ichthus - > . ship JOH 021 008 And the other <0243 -allos -> disciples <3101 - mathetes -> came <2064 -
erchomai -> in a little <4142 -ploiarion -> {ship} <4142 -ploiarion -> ; ( for they were not far <3112 - makran -> 
from land <1093 -ge -> , but as it were two <1250 - diakosioi -> hundred <1250 -diakosioi -> cubits <4083 -
pechus -> , ) dragging <4951 -suro -> the net <1350 -diktuon -> with fishes <2486 -ichthus -> . ship ACT 020 013
. And we went <4281 -proerchomai -> before <4281 -proerchomai -> to {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sailed 
<0321 -anago -> unto Assos <0789 -Assos -> , there <1564 - ekeithen -> intending <3195 -mello -> to take <0353
-analambano - > in Paul <3972 -Paulos -> : for so <3779 -houto -> had he appointed <1299 -diatasso -> , minding 
<3195 -mello -> himself <0846 -autos -> to go afoot <3978 -pezeuo -> . ship ACT 020 038 Sorrowing <3600 -
odunao -> most <3122 -malista - > of all <3122 -malista -> for the words <3056 -logos -> which <3739 -hos -> he
spake <2046 -ereo -> , that they should <3195 - mello -> see <2234 -hedeos -> his face <4383 -prosopon -> no 
<3765 -ouketi -> more <3765 -ouketi -> . And they accompanied <4311 -propempo -> him unto the {ship} <4143 
-ploion -> . ship ACT 021 002 And finding <2147 -heurisko -> a {ship} <4143 - ploion -> sailing <1276 -
diaperao -> over <1276 -diaperao -> unto Phenicia <5403 -Phoinike -> , we went <1910 -epibaino -> aboard 



<1910 -epibaino -> , and set <0321 -anago -> forth <0321 - anago -> . ship ACT 021 003 Now <1161 -de -> when
we had discovered <0398 - anaphaino -> Cyprus <2954 -Kupros -> , we left <2641 -kataleipo - > it on the left 
<2176 -euonumos -> hand , and sailed <4126 - pleo -> into <1519 -eis -> Syria <4947 -Suria -> , and landed 
<2609 -katago -> at <1519 -eis -> Tyre <5184 -Turos -> : for there <1566 -ekeise -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
was to unlade <0670 -apophortizomai -> her burden <1117 -gomos -> . ship ACT 021 006 And when we had 
taken <0782 -aspazomai -> our leave <0782 -aspazomai -> one <0240 -allelon -> of another <0240 -allelon -> , 
we took <1519 -eis -> {ship} <4143 -ploion -> ; and they returned <5290 -hupostrepho -> home <2398 -idios -> 
again <5290 -hupostrepho -> . ship ACT 027 002 And entering <1910 -epibaino -> into a {ship} <4143 -ploion ->
of Adramyttium <0098 -Adramuttenos -> , we launched <0321 -anago -> , meaning <3195 -mello -> to sail <4126
-pleo -> by the coasts <5117 -topos -> of Asia <0773 -Asia -> ; [ one ] Aristarchus <0708 -Aristarchos -> , a 
Macedonian <3110 - Makedon -> of Thessalonica <2331 -Thessalonikeus -> , being <5607 -on -> with us . ship 
ACT 027 006 And there <1563 -ekei -> the centurion <1543 - hekatontarches -> found <2147 -heurisko -> a 
{ship} <4143 - ploion -> of Alexandria <0221 -Alexandreus -> sailing <4126 - pleo -> into <1519 -eis -> Italy 
<2482 -Italia -> ; and he put <1688 -embibazo -> us therein . ship ACT 027 010 And said <3004 -lego -> unto 
them , Sirs <0435 - aner -> , I perceive <2334 -theoreo -> that this <3588 -ho -> voyage <4144 -ploos -> will 
<3195 -mello -> be with hurt <5196 - hubris -> and much <4183 -polus -> damage <2209 -zemia -> , not only 
<3440 -monon -> of the lading <5414 -phortos -> and {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , but also <2532 -kai -> of our 
lives <5590 - psuche -> . ship ACT 027 011 Nevertheless <1161 -de -> the centurion <1543 - hekatontarches -> 
believed <3982 -peitho -> the master <2942 - kubernetes -> and the owner <3490 -naukleros -> of the {ship} 
<3490 -naukleros -> , more <3123 -mallon -> than <2228 -e -> those <3588 -ho -> things which were spoken 
<3004 -lego -> by Paul <3972 -Paulos -> . ship ACT 027 015 And when the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was caught 
<4884 -sunarpazo -> , and could <1410 -dunamai -> not bear <0503 -antophthalmeo -> up into the wind <0417 -
anemos -> , we let <1929 -epididomi -> [ her ] drive <1929 -epididomi -> . ship ACT 027 017 Which <3739 -hos 
-> when they had taken <0142 - airo -> up , they used <5530 -chraomai -> helps <0996 -boetheia - > , 
undergirding <5269 -hupozonnumi -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion - > ; and , fearing <5399 -phobeo -> lest <3361 -
me -> they should fall <1601 -ekpipto -> into <1519 -eis -> the quicksands <4950 - surtis -> , strake <5465 -
chalao -> sail <4632 -skeuos -> , and so <3779 -houto -> were driven <5342 -phero -> . ship ACT 027 018 And 
we being exceedingly <4971 -sphodros -> tossed <5492 -cheimazo -> with a tempest <5492 -cheimazo -> , the 
next <1836 -hexes -> [ day ] they lightened <1546 -ekbloe -> the {ship} ; ship ACT 027 019 And the third <5154 
-tritos -> [ day ] we cast <4496 -rhipto -> out with our own <0849 -autocheir -> hands <0849 -autocheir -> the 
tackling <4631 -skeue -> of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 022 And now <3568 -nun -> I exhort 
<3867 -paraineo - > you to be of good cheer <2114 -euthumeo -> : for there shall be no <3762 -oudeis -> loss 
<0580 -apobole -> of [ any <3762 - oudeis -> man s ] life <5590 -psuche -> among <1537 -ek -> you , but of the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 030 And as the shipmen <3492 -nautes -> were about <2212 -zeteo -> to 
flee <5343 -pheugo -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , when they had let <5465 -chalao -> down <5465 - 
chalao -> the boat <4627 -skaphe -> into <1519 -eis -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , under colour <4392 -prophasis
-> as though they would <3195 -mello -> have cast <1614 -ekteino -> anchors out of the foreship <4408 -prora -> 
, ship ACT 027 031 Paul <3972 -Paulos -> said <2036 -epo -> to the centurion <1543 -hekatontarches -> and to 
the soldiers <4757 - stratiotes -> , Except <3362 -ean me -> these <3778 -houtos -> abide <3306 -meno -> in the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , ye cannot <1410 -dunamai -> be saved <4982 -sozo -> . ship ACT 027 037 And we 
were in all <3956 -pas -> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> two <1250 -diakosioi -> hundred <1250 - diakosioi -> 
threescore <1440 -hebdomekonta -> and sixteen <1803 -hex -> souls <5590 -psuche -> . ship ACT 027 038 And 
when they had eaten <2880 -korennumi -> enough <2880 -korennumi -> , they lightened <2893 -kouphizo -> the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and cast <1544 -ekballo -> out the wheat <4621 -sitos -> into <1519 -eis -> the sea 
<2281 -thalassa -> . ship ACT 027 039 And when <3753 -hote -> it was day <2250 - hemera -> , they knew 
<1921 -epiginosko -> not the land <1093 - ge -> : but they discovered <2657 -katanoeo -> a certain <5100 - tis -> 
creek <2859 -kolpos -> with a shore <0123 -aigialos -> , into <1519 -eis -> the which <3739 -hos -> they were 
minded <1014 -boo -lom -ahee -> , if <1487 -ei -> it were possible <1410 -dunamai -> , to thrust <1856 -exotheo 
-> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 041 And falling <4045 -peripipto -> into <1519 -eis -> a place 
<5117 -topos -> where <1337 -dithalassos -> two <1337 -dithalassos -> seas <1337 -dithalassos -> met , they ran 
<2027 - epokello -> the {ship} <3491 -naus -> aground <2027 -epokello -> ; and the forepart <4408 -prora -> 
stuck <2043 -ereido -> fast , and remained <3306 -meno -> unmoveable <0761 -asaleutos -> , but the hinder 
<4403 -prumna -> part <4403 -prumna -> was broken <3089 -luo -> with the violence <0970 -bia -> of the waves 
<2949 -kuma -> . ship ACT 027 044 And the rest <3062 -loipoy -> , some <3588 -ho - > on <1909 -epi -> boards 
<4548 -sanis -> , and some <1161 -de - > on <1909 -epi -> [ broken pieces ] of the {ship} <4493 -rhipe - > . And 



so <3779 -houto -> it came <1096 -ginomai -> to pass , that they escaped <1295 -diasozo -> all <3956 -pas -> safe
<1295 -diasozo -> to land <1093 -ge -> . ship ACT 028 011 . And after <3326 -meta -> three <5140 -treis - > 
months <3376 -men -> we departed <0321 -anago -> in a {ship} <4493 -rhipe -> of Alexandria <0221 -
Alexandreus -> , which had wintered <3916 -parachrema -> in the isle <3520 -nesos -> , whose sign <3902 -
parasemos -> was Castor <1359 -Dioskouroi -> and Pollux <1359 -Dioskouroi -> . but if ye worship not chief 
butler unto his butlership again desert place by ship privately earth shall worship him earth shall worship thee face
he will worship god <1CO14 -:25 > for thou shalt worship no other god for what fellowship hath righteousness 
with unrighteousness <2CO6 -:14 > gentiles exercise lordship over them gentiles exercise lordship over them god 
worship him hateth suretiship is sure have no fellowship with he departed thence by ship into he shall worship at if
thou therefore wilt worship me iniquity have fellowship with thee land shall worship at make no friendship with 
an angry man mine apostleship are ye <1CO9 -:2 > nations shall worship before thee neither shall gallant ship 
pass thereby neither shalt thou worship any strange god shall worship him ship again departed ship aground ship 
came ship going ship immediately ship into ship mending their nets ship sailing over unto phenicia ship two 
hundred threescore ship was ship was ship was at ship was caught ship was covered with ship was like ship was 
now ship with ship with his disciples ship with his disciples ship with them more than one loaf ship with zebedee 
their father small ship should wait on him because so worship then shalt thou have worship they should not 
worship devils they worship they worship thou shalt no more worship thou shalt worship thou shalt worship thy 
stewardship took ship true worshippers shall worship truly our fellowship <1JO1 -:3 > vain do they worship me 
vain they do worship me we have fellowship one with another <1JO1 -:7 > we have fellowship with him <1JO1 -
:6 > we know what we worship we took ship we will worship at his footstool when jesus was passed over again by
ship unto which worship god who worship whom therefore ye ignorantly worship will worship will worship 
toward thy holy temple worship at worship at his footstool worship at his holy hill worship before worship before 
worship before me worship before thee worship before thee worship before thy feet worship god worship god 
worship god contrary worship her worship him worship him worship him worship him worship him worship him 
worship him also worship him must worship worship me worship other gods worship shall go out by worship 
them <1KI9 -:6 > worship them <2CH7 -:19 > worship them worship them worship them worship them worship 
them worship them worship there <2KI5 -:18 > worship therein worship thou him worship toward thy holy temple
worship ye afar off ye also may have fellowship with us <1JO1 -:3 > ye shall worship before one altar <2CH32 -
:12 > ye shall worship before this altar <2KI18 -:22 > ye shall worship before this altar ye should have fellowship 
with devils <1CO10 -:20 > ye worship ye know not what * apostleship , 0651 , - butlership , 4945 , - fellowship , 
2266 , 8667 , * fellowship , 2842 , 2844 , 3352 , 4790 , * foreship , 4408 , * friendship , 5373 , - friendship , 7462 
, * lordship , 2634 , - ship , 0591 , 5600 , 6716 , * ship , 3490 , 3491 , 4142 , 4143 , 4493 , - suretiship , 8628 , * 
workmanship , 4161 , - workmanship , 4399 , 4639 , * worship , 1479 , 2151 , 3000 , 4352 , 4576 , - worship , 
5457 , 6087 , 7812 , butlership GEN 040 021 And he restored <07725 +shuwb > the chief <08269 +sar > butler 
<04945 +mashqeh > unto his {butlership} <04945 +mashqeh > again <07725 +shuwb > ; and he gave <05414 
+nathan > the cup <03563 +kowc > into <05921 + Pharaoh s <06547 +Par hand <03709 +kaph > : fellowship 
LEV 006 002 If <03588 +kiy > a soul <05315 +nephesh > sin <02398 +chata> > , and commit <04603 +ma a 
trespass <04604 +ma against the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , and lie <03584 +kachash > unto his neighbour 
<05997 + in that which was delivered <06487 +piqqadown > him to keep , or <00176 +>ow > in {fellowship} 
<08667 +t@suwmeth > , or <00176 +>ow > in a thing taken <01497 +gazal > away by violence <01498 +gazel > 
, or <00176 +>ow > hath deceived <06231 + his neighbour <05997 + ; Shiphrah EXO 001 015 . And the king 
<04428 +melek > of Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > spake <00559 +>amar > to the Hebrew <05680 + midwives 
<03205 +yalad > , of which <00834 +>aher > the name <08034 +shem > of the one <00259 +>echad > [ was ] 
{Shiphrah} <08236 +Shiphrah > , and the name <08034 +shem > of the other <08145 +sheniy > Puah <06326 
+Puw : Shiphtan NUM 034 024 And the prince <05387 +nasiy> > of the tribe <04294 +matteh > of the children 
<01121 +ben > of Ephraim <00669 +>Ephrayim > , Kemuel <07055 +Q@muw>el > the son <01121 +ben > of 
{Shiphtan} <08204 +Shiphtan > . ships GEN 049 013 . Zebulun <02074 +Z@buwluwn > shall dwell <07931 
+shakan > at the haven <02348 +chowph > of the sea <03220 +yam > ; and he [ shall be ] for an haven <02348 
+chowph > of {ships} <00591 +>oniyah > ; and his border <03411 +y@rekah > [ shall be ] unto Zidon <06721 
+Tsiydown > . ships NUM 024 024 And {ships} <06716 +tsiy > [ shall come ] from the coast <03027 +yad > of 
Chittim <03794 +Kittiy > , and shall afflict <06031 + Asshur <00804 +>Ashshuwr > , and shall afflict <06031 +
Eber <05677 + , and he also <01571 +gam > shall perish <8> for ever <05703 + . ships DEU 028 068 And the 
LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > shall bring <07725 +shuwb > thee into Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > again <07725 
+shuwb > with {ships} <00591 +>oniyah > , by the way <01870 +derek > whereof <00834 +>aher > I spake 
<00559 +>amar > unto thee , Thou shalt see <07200 +ra>ah > it no <03808 +lo> > more <05750 + again <03254 



+yacaph > : and there <08033 +sham > ye shall be sold <04376 +makar > unto your enemies <00341 +>oyeb > 
for bondmen <05650 + and bondwomen <08198 +shiphchah > , and no <00369 +>ayin > man shall buy <07069 
+qanah > [ you ] . workmanship EXO 031 003 And I have filled <04390 +male> > him with the spirit <07307 
+ruwach > of God <00430 +>elohiym > , in wisdom <02451 +chokmah > , and in understanding <08394 +tabuwn
> , and in knowledge <01847 +da , and in all <03605 +kol > manner of {workmanship} <04399 +m@la>kah > , 
workmanship EXO 031 005 And in cutting <02799 +charosheth > of stones <68> , to set <04390 +male> > [ them
] , and in carving <02799 +charosheth > of timber <06086 + , to work <06213 + in all <03605 +kol > manner of 
{workmanship} <04399 +m@la>kah > . workmanship EXO 035 031 And he hath filled <04390 +male> > him 
with the spirit <07307 +ruwach > of God <00430 +>elohiym > , in wisdom <02451 +chokmah > , in 
understanding <08394 +tabuwn > , and in knowledge <01847 +da , and in all <03605 +kol > manner of 
{workmanship} <04399 +m@la>kah > ; worship GEN 022 005 And Abraham <85> said <00559 +>amar > unto 
his young <05288 +na men , Abide <03427 +yashab > ye here <06311 +poh > with the ass <02543 +chamowr > ; 
and I and the lad <05288 +na will go <03212 +yalak > yonder <03541 +koh > and {worship} <07812 +shachah > 
, and come <07725 +shuwb > again <07725 +shuwb > to you . worship EXO 024 001 . And he said <00559 
+>amar > unto Moses <04872 +Mosheh > , Come <05927 + up unto the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , thou , and
Aaron <00175 +>Aharown > , Nadab <05070 +Nadab > , and Abihu <30> , and seventy <07657 +shib of the 
elders <02205 +zaqen > of Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > ; and {worship} <07812 +shachah > ye afar <07350 
+rachowq > off . worship EXO 034 014 For thou shalt {worship} <07812 +shachah > no <03808 +lo> > other 
<00312 +>acher > god <00410 +>el > : for the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , whose name <08034 +shem > [ is ] 
Jealous <07065 +qana> > , [ is ] a jealous <07065 +qana> > God <00410 +>el > : worship DEU 004 019 And lest
<06435 +pen > thou lift <05375 +nasa> > up thine eyes <05869 + unto heaven <08064 +shamayim > , and when 
thou seest <07200 +ra>ah > the sun <08121 +shemesh > , and the moon <03394 +yareach > , and the stars 
<03556 +kowkab > , [ even ] all <03605 +kol > the host <06635 +tsaba> > of heaven <08064 +shamayim > , 
shouldest be driven <05080 +nadach > to {worship} <07812 +shachah > them , and serve <05647 + them , which 
<00834 +>aher > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > hath divided <02505 +chalaq > 
unto all <03605 +kol > nations <05971 + under <08478 +tachath > the whole <03605 +kol > heaven <08064 
+shamayim > . worship DEU 008 019 And it shall be , if <00518 +>im > thou do at all forget <07911 +shakach > 
theLORD <03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > , and walk <01980 +halak > after <00310 +>achar
> other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and serve <05647 + them , and {worship} <07812 
+shachah > them , I testify <05749 + against you this day <03117 +yowm > that ye shall surely <03588 +kiy > 
perish <6> . worship DEU 011 016 Take heed <08104 +shamar > to yourselves , that your heart <03824 +lebab > 
be not deceived <06601 +pathah > , and ye turn <05493 +cuwr > aside , and serve <05647 + other <00312 
+>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > them ; worship DEU 026 010 And now
<06258 + , behold <02009 +hinneh > , I have brought <00935 +bow> > the firstfruits <07225 +re>shiyth > of the 
land <00127 +>adamah > , which <00834 +>aher > thou , O LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , hast given <05414 
+nathan > me . And thou shalt set <03240 +yanach > it before <06440 +paniym > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah 
> thy God <00430 +>elohiym > , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > before <06440 +paniym > the LORD 
<03068 +Y@hovah > thy God <00430 +>elohiym > : worship DEU 030 017 But if thine heart <03824 +lebab > 
turn <06437 +panah > away , so that thou wilt not hear <08085 +shama< > , but shalt be drawn <05080 +nadach 
> away , and {worship} <07812 +shachah > other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and serve 
<05647 + them ; worshipped GEN 024 026 And the man <00376 +>iysh > bowed <06915 +qadad > down 
<06915 +qadad > his head , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > . worshipped
GEN 024 048 And I bowed <06915 +qadad > down <06915 +qadad > my head , and {worshipped} <07812 
+shachah > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , and blessed <01288 +barak > the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > 
God <00430 +>elohiym > of my master <00113 +>adown > Abraham <85> , which <00834 +>aher > had led 
<05148 +nachah > me in the right <00571 +>emeth > way <01870 +derek > to take <03947 +laqach > my master 
s <00113 +>adown > brother s <00251 +>ach > daughter <01323 +bath > unto his son <01121 +ben > . 
worshipped GEN 024 052 And it came <01961 +hayah > to pass , that , when Abraham s <85> servant <05650 +
heard <08085 +shama< > their words <01697 +dabar > , he {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > the LORD <03068
+Y@hovah > , [ bowing himself ] to the earth <00776 +>erets > . worshipped EXO 004 031 And the people 
<05971 + believed <00539 +>aman > : and when they heard <08085 +shama< > that the LORD <03068 
+Y@hovah > had visited <06485 +paqad > the children <01121 +ben > of Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > , and that he
had looked <07200 +ra>ah > upon their affliction <06040 + , then they bowed <06915 +qadad > their heads and 
{worshipped} <07812 +shachah > . worshipped EXO 012 027 That ye shall say <00559 +>amar > , It [ is ] the 
sacrifice <02077 +zebach > of the LORD S <03068 +Y@hovah > passover <06453 +pecach > , who <04310 



+miy > passed <06452 +pacach > over <05921 + the houses <01004 +bayith > of the children <01121 +ben > of 
Israel <03478 +Yisra>el > in Egypt <04714 +Mitsrayim > , when he smote <05062 +nagaph > the Egyptians 
<04714 +Mitsrayim > , and delivered <05337 +natsal > our houses <01004 +bayith > . And the people <05971 +
bowed <06915 +qadad > the head and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > . worshipped EXO 032 008 They have 
turned <05493 +cuwr > aside quickly <04118 +maher > out of the way <01870 +derek > which <00834 +>aher > 
I commanded <06680 +tsavah > them : they have made <06213 + them a molten <04541 +maccekah > calf 
<05695 + , and have {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > it , and have sacrificed <02076 +zabach > thereunto , and 
said <00559 +>amar > , These <00428 +>el - leh > [ be ] thy gods <00430 +>elohiym > , O Israel <03478 
+Yisra>el > , which <00834 +>aher > have brought <05927 + thee up out of the land <00776 +>erets > of Egypt 
<04714 +Mitsrayim > . worshipped EXO 033 010 And all <03605 +kol > the people <05971 + saw <07200 
+ra>ah > the cloudy <06051 + pillar <05982 + stand <05975 + [ at ] the tabernacle <00168 +>ohel > door <06607
+pethach > : and all <03605 +kol > the people <05971 + rose <06965 +quwm > up and {worshipped} <07812 
+shachah > , every man <00376 +>iysh > [ in ] his tent <00168 +>ohel > door <06607 +pethach > . worshipped 
EXO 034 008 And Moses <04872 +Mosheh > made haste <04116 +mahar > , and bowed <06915 +qadad > his 
head toward the earth <00776 +>erets > , and {worshipped} <07812 +shachah > . worshipped DEU 017 003 And 
hath gone <03212 +yalak > and served <05647 + other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and 
{worshipped} <07812 +shachah > them , either the sun <08121 +shemesh > , or <00176 +>ow > moon <03394 
+yareach > , or <00176 +>ow > any <03605 +kol > of the host <06635 +tsaba> > of heaven <08064 +shamayim 
> , which <00834 +>aher > I have not commanded <06680 +tsavah > ; worshipped DEU 029 026 For they went 
<03212 +yalak > and served <05647 + other <00312 +>acher > gods <00430 +>elohiym > , and {worshipped} 
<07812 +shachah > them , gods <00430 +>elohiym > whom <00834 +>aher > they knew <03045 +yada< > not , 
and [ whom <00834 +>aher > ] he had not given <02505 +chalaq > unto them : * apostleship , 0651 apostole , * 
fellowship , 2842 koinonia , 2844 koinonos , 3352 metoche , 4790 sugkoinoneo , * foreship , 4408 prora , * 
friendship , 5373 philia , * lordship , 2634 katakurieuo , * ship , 3490 naukleros , 3491 naus , 4142 ploiarion , 
4143 ploion , 4493 rhipe , * workmanship , 4161 poiema , * worship , 1479 ethelothreskeia , 2151 eusebeo , 3000 
latreuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4576 sebomai , apostleship -0651 {apostleship}, fellowship -2842 communicate, 
communication, communion, distribution, {fellowship}, fellowship -2844 companions, {fellowship}, partaker, 
partakers, partner, fellowship -3352 {fellowship}, fellowship -4790 communicate, {fellowship}, partakers, 
foreship -4408 forepart, {foreship}, friendship -5373 {friendship}, lordship -2634 dominion, exercise, lords, 
{lordship}, over, overcame, ship -3490 owner, {ship}, ship -3491 {ship}, ship -4142 boat, boats, little, {ship}, 
ships, small, ship -4143 {ship}, shipping, ships, ship -4493 {ship}, twinkling, shipmaster -2942 master, 
{shipmaster}, shipmen -3492 sailors, {shipmen}, shipping -4143 ship, {shipping}, ships, ships -4142 boat, boats, 
little, ship, {ships}, small, ships -4143 ship, shipping, {ships}, shipwreck -3489 made, {shipwreck}, workmanship
-4161 made, {workmanship}, worship -1479 will, {worship}, worship -2151 piety, shew, {worship}, worship -
3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, {worship}, worshippers, worship -4352 {worship}, worshipped, 
worshipping, worship -4576 devout, religious, {worship}, worshipped, worshippeth, worshipped -2323 cure, 
cured, heal, healed, healing, {worshipped}, worshipped -4352 worship, {worshipped}, worshipping, worshipped -
4573 {worshipped}, worshipped -4574 devotions, {worshipped}, worshipped -4576 devout, religious, worship, 
{worshipped}, worshippeth, worshipper -2318 god, {worshipper}, worshipper -3511 {worshipper}, worshippers -
3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, worship, {worshippers}, worshippers -4353 {worshippers}, worshippeth 
-4576 devout, religious, worship, worshipped, {worshippeth}, worshipping -2356 religion, {worshipping}, 
worshipping -4352 worship, worshipped, {worshipping}, butlership -4945 butler , butlers , {butlership} , 
cupbearer , cupbearers , drink , drinking , fat , pastures , watered , fellowship -2266 compact , couple , coupled , 
{fellowship} , heap , join , joined , league , fellowship -8667 {fellowship} , friendship -7462 broken , companion ,
company , devour , eat , eaten , evil , fed , feed , feedest , feedeth , feeding , feedingplace , friend , {friendship} , 
herdmen , keeper , keepeth , keeping , kept , pastor , pastors , shepherd , shepherds , wander , ship -0591 {ship} , 
ships , ship -5600 {ship} , ship -6716 {ship} , ships , shiphi -8230 {shiphi} , shiphmite -8225 {shiphmite} , 
shiphrah -8236 {shiphrah} , shiphtan -8204 {shiphtan} , ships -0591 ship , {ships} , ships -6716 ship , {ships} , 
suretiship -8628 blew , blow , bloweth , blowing , blown , cast , clap , fasten , fastened , pitch , pitched , smote , 
sounded , stricken , strike , striketh , {suretiship} , thrust , trumpet , workmanship -4399 business , cattle , goods , 
labour , made , occupation , stuff , thing , use , work , {workmanship} , works , workmanship -4639 business , 
deed , deeds , labour , labours , made , making , occupation , offered , operation , possessions , purpose , wares , 
well , work , working , {workmanship} , works , wrought , worship -5457 {worship} , worshipped , worshippeth , 
worship -6087 displeased , grieve , grieved , hurt , made , sorry , vexed , {worship} , wrest , worship -7812 bow , 
bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , {worship} , worshipped , 



worshippeth , worshipping , worshipped -5457 worship , {worshipped} , worshippeth , worshipped -7812 bow , 
bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , worship , {worshipped} , 
worshippeth , worshipping , worshippers -5647 became , bondage , bondmen , bondservice , bring , compel , do , 
done , dress , ear , eared , execute , husbandman , keep , labour , labouring , land , servant , servants , serve , 
served , servedst , serveth , service , serving , till , tilled , tiller , tillest , tilleth , transgress , work , {worshippers} , 
wrought , worshippeth -5457 worship , worshipped , {worshippeth} , worshippeth -7812 bow , bowed , crouch , 
down , fall , fell , humbly , obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , worship , worshipped , {worshippeth} , 
worshipping , worshipping -7812 bow , bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , obeisance , reverence , 
reverenced , stoop , worship , worshipped , worshippeth , {worshipping} , apostleship 0651 ** apostole ** 
{apostleship}. fellowship 2266 -- chabar -- charm(- er), be compact, couple (together), have{fellowship} with, 
heap up, join (self, together), league. fellowship 3027 -- yad -- (+ be) able, X about, + armholes, at, axletree, 
becauseof, beside, border, X bounty, + broad, [broken- ]handed, X by, charge,coast, + consecrate, + creditor, 
custody, debt, dominion, X enough, + {fellowship}, force, X from, hand[- staves, -- y work], X he, himself, X in,
labour, + large, ledge, [left-]handed, means, X mine, ministry, near, X of,X order, ordinance, X our, parts, pain, 
power, X presumptuously, service, side, sore, state, stay, draw with strength, stroke, + swear, terror, Xthee, X by 
them, X themselves, X thine own, X thou, through, X throwing, +thumb, times, X to, X under, X us, X wait on, 
[way-]side, where, + wide, Xwith (him, me, you), work, + yield, X yourselves fellowship 8667 -- t@suwmeth -- +
{fellowship}. fellowship 2842 ** koinonia ** (to) communicate(-ation), communion,(contri-)distribution, 
{fellowship}. fellowship 2844 ** koinonos ** companion, X {fellowship}, partaker, partner. fellowship 3352 ** 
metoche ** {fellowship}. fellowship 4790 ** sugkoinoneo ** communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker
of. friendship 7462 ra\ah -- -- X break, companion, keep company with, devour, eat up,evil entreat, feed, use as a 
friend, make {friendship} with, herdman, keep[sheep](-er), pastor, + shearing house, shepherd, wander, waste. 
friendship 5373 ** philia ** {friendship}. lordship 2634 ** katakurieuo ** exercise dominion over ({lordship}), 
be lord over,overcome. lordship 2961 ** kurieuo ** have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise {lordship}over.
manship 4399 -- m@la/kah -- business, + cattle, + industrious, occupation, (+ -pied), +officer, thing (made), use, 
(manner of) work([-man], {-manship}). manship 4639 -- ma\aseh -- act, art, + bakemeat, business, deed, do(-ing), 
labor,thing made, ware of making, occupation, thing offered, operation,possession, X well, ([handy-, needle-, net- 
])work(ing, {-manship}),wrought. ship 0591 -- /oniyah -- {ship}([-men]). ship 4945 -- mashqeh -- butler({-ship}),
cupbearer, drink(-ing), fat pasture, watered. ship 5600 -- c@phiynah -- {ship}. ship 6716 -- tsiy -- {ship}. ship 
1546 ** ekbloe ** + lighten the {ship}. ship 1684 ** embaino ** come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step 
in, take{ship}. ship 1910 ** epibaino ** come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}. ship 2942 ** 
kubernetes ** ({ship}) master. ship 3490 ** naukleros ** owner of a {ship}. ship 3491 ** naus ** {ship}. ship 
4142 ** ploiarion ** boat, little (small) {ship}. ship 4143 ** ploion ** {ship}(-ing). ship 4160 ** poieo ** abide, 
+ agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear,+ bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, 
continue,deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil,gain, give, have, hold, X journeying,
keep, + lay wait, + lighten the{ship}, make, X mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain,perform, 
provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising up, X secure,shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the 
law, work, yield. ship 4408 ** prora ** forepart({-ship}). shipmaster 7227 rab -- -- (in) abound(-undance, -ant, -
antly), captain, elder,enough, exceedingly, full, great(-ly, man, one), increase, long (enough,[time]), (do, have) 
many(-ifold, things, a time), ([{ship-])master},mighty, more, (too, very) much, multiply(-tude), officer, 
often[-times],plenteous, populous, prince, process [of time], suffice(-lent). shipherd 7473 ro\iy -- -- {shipherd}. 
Shiphi 8230 -- Shiph\iy -- {Shiphi}. Shiphmite 8225 -- Shiphmiy -- {Shiphmite}. Shiphrah 8236 -- Shiphrah -- 
{Shiphrah}. Shiphtan 8204 -- Shiphtan -- {Shiphtan}. shipman 3492 ** nautes ** sailor, {shipman}. shipmaster 
2259 -- chobel -- pilot, {shipmaster}. ships 0590 -- /oniy -- galley, navy (of {ships}). shipwreck 3489 ** nauageo 
** make (suffer) {shipwreck}. stewardship 3622 ** oikonomia ** dispensation, {stewardship}. suretiship 8628 -- 
taqa\ -- blow ([a trumpet]), cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent],smite, sound, strike, X {suretiship}, thrust. workmanship 
4161 ** poiema ** thing that is made, {workmanship}. worship 5457 -- c@gid -- {worship}. worship 6087 -- 
\atsab -- displease, grieve, hurt, make, be sorry, vex, {worship},wrest. worship 7812 shachah -- -- bow (self) 
down, crouch, fall down (flat), humbly beseech,do (make) obeisance, do reverence, make to stoop, {worship}. 
worship 1391 ** doxa ** dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}. worship 1479 ** ethelothreskeia ** 
will {worship}. worship 2151 ** eusebeo ** show piety, {worship}. worship 2323 ** therapeuo ** cure, heal, 
{worship}. worship 3000 ** latreuo ** serve, do the service, {worship}(- per). worship 4352 ** proskuneo ** 
{worship}. worship 4573 ** sebazomai ** {worship}. worship 4576 ** sebomai ** devout, religious, {worship}. 
worshipped 4574 ** sebasma ** devotion, that is {worshipped}. worshipper 5647 -- \abad -- X be, keep in 
bondage, be bondmen, bond-service, compel,do, dress, ear, execute, + husbandman, keep, labour(-ing man, bring 



topass, (cause to, make to) serve(-ing, self), (be, become) servant(-s), do(use) service, till(-er), transgress , (set a) 
work, be wrought,{worshipper}, worshipper 2318 ** theosebes ** {worshipper} of God. worshipper 3511 ** 
neokoros ** {worshipper}. worshipper 4353 ** proskunetes ** {worshipper}. worshipping 2356 ** threskeia ** 
religion, {worshipping}. apostleship ......... and apostleship 0651 -apostole-> apostleship ......... apostleship 0651 -
apostole-> apostleship ......... to the apostleship 0651 -apostole-> fellowship ......... and fellowship 2842 -
koinonia-> fellowship ......... and take upon us the fellowship 2842 - koinonia-> fellowship ......... and the 
fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... fellowship 3352 -
metoche-> fellowship ......... fellowship 4790 -sugkoinoneo-> fellowship ......... hands of fellowship 2842 -
koinonia-> fellowship ......... is the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... not that ye should have 
fellowship 2844 - koinonos-> fellowship ......... our fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... unto the 
fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> foreship ......... anchors out of the foreship 4408 -prora-> friendship ......... ye not that 
the friendship 5373 -philia-> lordship ......... lordship 2634 -katakurieuo-> lordship ......... lordship 2961 -kurieuo->
ship ......... a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... and ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... And when the ship 4143 -ploion->
ship ......... broken pieces of the ship 4493 -rhipe-> ship ......... But the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... by ship 4143
-ploion-> ship ......... him even as he was in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... him unto the ship 4143 -ploion-> 
ship ......... in a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... in a ship 4493 -rhipe-> ship ......... in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship 
......... into a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... of the ship 3490 -naukleros-> ship ......... of the ship 4143 -ploion-> 
ship ......... out of the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... part of the ship , asleep 2518 -katheudo-> ship ......... ship 
4142 -ploiarion-> ship ......... ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... that the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... the ship 3491 
-naus-> ship ......... the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... the ship ; ship ......... they in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship 
......... they that were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... to ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... unto the ship 4143 -
ploion-> ship ......... were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... you , but of the ship 4143 -ploion-> shipmaster 
......... shipmaster 2942 -kubernetes-> shipmen ......... And as the shipmen 3492 -nautes-> shipmen ......... the 
shipmen 3492 -nautes-> shipping ......... shipping 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... in ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... 
of the ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... part of the ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... ships 4142 -ploiarion-> ships 
......... ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... the ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... their ships 4143 -ploion-> shipwreck 
......... I suffered shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> shipwreck ......... shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> stewardship ......... from
me the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> stewardship ......... of thy stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> stewardship 
......... out of the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> workmanship ......... For we are his workmanship 4161 -poiema->
worship ......... and them that worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... and they that worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 
worship ......... and worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... as would not worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship 
......... do they worship 4576 -sebomai-> worship ......... down to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... for to 
worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... he will worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... man worship 4352 -
proskuneo-> worship ......... shall worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... that they should not worship 4352 -
proskuneo-> worship ......... them up to worship 3000 -latreuo-> worship ......... they do worship 4576 -sebomai-> 
worship ......... Thou shalt worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship .........
to worship 4576 -sebomai-> worship ......... up to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... we worship 4352 -
proskuneo-> worship ......... wilt worship 1799 -enopion-> worship ......... worship 1391 -doxa-> worship ......... 
worship 1479 -ethelothreskeia-> worship ......... worship 2151 -eusebeo-> worship ......... worship 3000 -latreuo-> 
worship ......... worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... Ye worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... And 
he worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and them that worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped 
......... And they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 
worshipped ......... and upon them which worshipped 4352 - proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and worshipped 4352 
-proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and worshipped 4573 -sebazomai-> worshipped ......... down , and worshipped 
4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... down and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... had not 
worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... him , they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... is 
worshipped 2323 -therapeuo-> worshipped ......... one that worshipped 4576 -sebomai-> worshipped ......... she and
worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... that is worshipped 4574 -sebasma-> worshipped ......... which 
worshipped 4576 -sebomai-> worshipped ......... worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipper ......... is a worshipper 
3511 -neokoros-> worshipper ......... man be a worshipper 2318 -theosebes-> worshippers ......... that the 
worshippers 3000 -latreuo-> worshippers ......... worshippers 4353 -proskunetes-> worshippeth ......... worshippeth 
4576 -sebomai-> worshipping ......... and worshipping 2356 -threskeia-> worshipping ......... worshipping 4352 -
proskuneo-> "Ah- 0251 ## >ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal 
relationship and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. 
Compare also the proper names beginning with {"Ah-}" or "Ahi-". [ql "Ahi- 0251 ## >ach {awkh}; a primitive 



word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): 
-- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or {"Ahi-}". [ql
apostleship 0651 # apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- {apostleship}.[ql 
fellowship 2266 ## chabar {khaw-bar'}; a primitive root; to join (literally or figuratively); specifically (by means 
of spells) to fascinate: -- charm(- er), be compact, couple (together), have {fellowship} with, heap up, join (self, 
together), league. [ql fellowship 8667 ## t@suwmeth {tes-oo-meth'}; from 7760; a deposit, i.e. pledging: -- + 
{fellowship}.[ql fellowship 2842 # koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) 
participation, or (social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(- ation), communion, 
(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}.[ql fellowship 2844 # koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i. e. 
associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, partaker, partner.[ql fellowship 3352 # metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 
3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}.[ql fellowship 4790 # sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; 
from 4862 and 2841; to share in company with, i.e. co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be
partaker of.[ql friendship 7462 ## rakah {mel-aw-kaw'}; from the same as 4397; properly, deputyship, i.e. 
ministry; generally, employment (never servile) or work (abstractly or concretely); also property (as the result of 
labor): -- business, + cattle, + industrious, occupation, (+ -pied), + officer, thing (made), use, (manner of) 
work([-man], {-manship}).[ql manship 4639 ## maoniyah {on-ee-yaw'}; feminine of 590; a ship: -- 
{ship}([-men]). [ql ship 5600 ## c@phiynah {sef-ee-naw'}; from 5603; a (sea-going) vessel (as ceiled with a 
deck): -- {ship}.[ql ship 6716 ## tsiy {tsee}; from 6680; a ship (as a fixture): -- {ship}.[ql ship 1546 # ekbloe 
{ek-bol-ay'}; from 1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of the cargo: -- + lighten the {ship}.[ql 
ship 1684 # embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a vessel), 
reach (a pool): - - come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}.[ql ship 1910 # epibaino 
{ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 939; to walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, embark, arrive: -- come 
(into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}.[ql ship 2942 # kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same 
as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain: -- ({ship}) master.[ql ship 3490 # naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; 
from 3491 and 2819 ("clerk"); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}.[ql ship 3491 # naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to 
float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}.[ql ship 4142 # ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 
4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small) {ship}.[ql ship 4143 # ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- 
{ship}(-ing).[ql ship 4160 # poieo {poy-eh'-o}; apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do
(in a very wide application, more or less direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, + 
bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), 
execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, make, X 
mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising 
up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. Compare 4238.[ql ship 4408 
# prora {pro'-ra}; feminine of a presumed derivative of 4253 as noun; the prow, i.e. forward part of a vessel: -- 
forepart({-ship}).[ql ship 4945 ## mashqeh {mash-keh'}; from 8248; properly, causing to drink, i.e. a butler; by 
implication (intransitively), drink (itself); figuratively, a well-watered region: -- butler({- ship}), cupbearer, 
drink(-ing), fat pasture, watered.[ql ship-])master 7227 ## rab {rab}; by contracted from 7231; abundant (in 
quantity, size, age, number, rank, quality): -- (in) abound(-undance, -ant, -antly), captain, elder, enough, 
exceedingly, full, great(-ly, man, one), increase, long (enough, [time]), (do, have) many(-ifold, things, a time), 
([{ship- ])master}, mighty, more, (too, very) much, multiply(-tude), officer, often[-times], plenteous, populous, 
prince, process [of time], suffice(-lent).[ql shipherd 7473 ## rooniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of 
conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a fleet: -- galley, navy (of {ships}). [ql shipwreck 3489 # nauageo 
{now-ag-eh'-o}; from a compound of 3491 and 71; to be shipwrecked (stranded, "navigate"), literally or 
figuratively: -- make (suffer) {shipwreck}.[ql stewardship 3622 # oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; 
administration (of a household or estate); specifically, a (religious) "economy": -- dispensation, {stewardship}.[ql 
suretiship 8628 ## taqa< {taw-kah'}; a primitive root; to clatter, i.e. slap (the hands together), clang (an 
instrument); by analogy, to drive (a nail or tent-pin, a dart, etc.); by implication, to become bondsman by 
handclasping): -- blow ([a trumpet]), cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent], smite, sound, strike, X {suretiship}, thrust.[ql 
workmanship 4161 # poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i. e. fabric (literally or figuratively): -- thing 
that is made, {workmanship}.[ql worship 5457 ## c@gid (Aramaic) {seg-eed'}; corresponding to 5456: -- 
{worship}.[ql worship 6087 ## The way of an eagle in the air; the way of a serpent upon a rock; the way of a 
{ship} in the midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid. ship But there the glorious LORD [will be] unto 
us a place of broad rivers [and] streams; wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant {ship} pass 
thereby. ship They have made all thy [{ship}] boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken cedars from Lebanon to
make masts for thee. ship But Jonah rose up to flee unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD, and went down 



to Joppa; and he found a {ship} going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go with 
them unto Tarshish from the presence of t he LORD. ship But the LORD sent out a great wind into the sea, and 
there was a mighty tempest in the sea, so that the {ship} was like to be broken. ship Then the mariners were 
afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it]
of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the {ship}; and he lay, and was fast asleep. ship Then the 
mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the wares that [were] in the {ship} into the 
sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep. 
ship And going on from thence, he saw other two brethren, James [the son] of Zebedee, and John his brother, in a 
{ship} with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them. ship And they immediately left the 
{ship} and their father, and followed him. ship And when he was entered into a {ship}, his disciples followed 
him. ship And, behold, there arose a great tempest in the sea, insomuch that the {ship} was covered with the 
waves: but he was asleep. ship And he entered into a {ship}, and passed over, and came into his own city. ship 
And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a {ship}, and sat; and the whole 
multitude stood on the shore. ship When Jesus heard [of it], he departed thence by {ship} into a desert place apart:
and when the people had heard [thereof], they followed him on foot out of the cities. ship And straightway Jesus 
constrained his disciples to get into a {ship}, and to go before him unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes
away. ship But the {ship} was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was contrary. ship And
he said, Come. And when Peter was come down out of the {ship}, he walked on the water, to go to Jesus. ship 
And when they were come into the {ship}, the wind ceased. ship Then they that were in the {ship} came and 
worshipped him, saying, Of a truth thou art the Son of God. ship And he sent away the multitude, and took {ship},
and came into the coasts of Magdala. ship And when he had gone a little farther thence, he saw James the son] of 
Zebedee, and John his brother, who also were in the {ship} mending their nets. ship And straightway he called 
them: and they left their father Zebedee in the {ship} with the hired servants, and went after him. ship And he 
spake to his disciples, that a small {ship} should wait on him because of the multitude, lest they should throng 
him. ship And he began again to teach by the sea side: and there was gathered unto him a great multitude, so that 
he entered into a {ship}, and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on the land. ship And when 
they had sent away the multitude, they took him even as he was in the {ship}. And there were also with him other 
little ships. ship And there arose a great storm of wind, and the waves beat into the {ship}, so that it was now full. 
ship And he was in the hinder part of the {ship}, asleep on a pillow: and they awake him, and say unto him, 
Master, carest thou not that we perish? ship And when he was come out of the {ship}, immediately there met him 
out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit, ship And when he was come into the {ship}, he that had been 
possessed with the devil prayed him that he might be with him. ship And when Jesus was passed over again by 
{ship} unto the other side, much people gathered unto him: and he was nigh unto the sea. ship And they departed 
into a desert place by {ship} privately. ship And straightway he constrained his disciples to get into the {ship}, 
and to go to the other side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people. ship And when even was come, 
the {ship} was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the land. ship And he went up unto them into the {ship}; 
and the wind ceased: and they were sore amazed in themselves beyond measure, and wondered. ship And when 
they were come out of the {ship}, straightway they knew him, ship And straightway he entered into a {ship} with 
his disciples, and came into the parts of Dalmanutha. ship And he left them, and entering into the {ship} again 
departed to the other side. ship Now the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the {ship} with 
them more than one loaf. ship And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him that he 
would thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the {ship}. ship And they 
beckoned unto their] partners, which were in the other {ship}, that they should come and help them. And they 
came, and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink. ship Now it came to pass on a certain day, that he went 
into a {ship} with his disciples: and he said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of the lake. And they 
launched forth. ship Then the whole multitude of the country of the Gadarenes round about besought him to depart
from them; for they were taken with great fear: and he went up into the {ship}, and returned back again. ship And 
entered into a {ship}, and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was now dark, and Jesus was not come to 
them. ship So when they had rowed about five and twenty or thirty furlongs, they see Jesus walking on the sea, 
and drawing nigh unto the {ship}: and they were afraid. ship Then they willingly received him into the ship: and 
immediately the {ship} was at the land whither they went. ship Then they willingly received him into the {ship}: 
and immediately the ship was at the land whither they went. ship Simon Peter saith unto them, I go a fishing. They
say unto him, We also go with thee. They went forth, and entered into a {ship} immediately; and that night they 
caught nothing. ship And he said unto them, Cast the net on the right side of the {ship}, and ye shall find. They 
cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes. ship And the other disciples came 



in a little {ship}; for they were not far from land, but as it were two hundred cubits,) dragging the net with fishes. 
ship And we went before to {ship}, and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in Paul: for so had he appointed,
minding himself to go afoot. ship Sorrowing most of all for the words which he spake, that they should see his 
face no more. And they accompanied him unto the {ship}. ship And finding a {ship} sailing over unto Phenicia, 
we went aboard, and set forth. ship Now when we had discovered Cyprus, we left it on the left hand, and sailed 
into Syria, and landed at Tyre: for there the {ship} was to unlade her burden. ship And when we had taken our 
leave one of another, we took {ship}; and they returned home again. ship And entering into a {ship} of 
Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail by the coasts of Asia; one] Aristarchus, a Macedonian of 
Thessalonica, being with us. ship And there the centurion found a {ship} of Alexandria sailing into Italy; and he 
put us therein. ship And said unto them, Sirs, I perceive that this voyage will be with hurt and much damage, not 
only of the lading and {ship}, but also of our lives. ship Nevertheless the centurion believed the master and the 
owner of the {ship}, more than those things which were spoken by Paul. ship And when the {ship} was caught, 
and could not bear up into the wind, we let her] drive. ship Which when they had taken up, they used helps, 
undergirding the {ship}; and, fearing lest they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were driven. ship
And we being exceedingly tossed with a tempest, the next day] they lightened the {ship}; ship And the third day] 
we cast out with our own hands the tackling of the {ship}. ship And now I exhort you to be of good cheer: for 
there shall be no loss of any man's] life among you, but of the {ship}. ship And as the shipmen were about to flee 
out of the {ship}, when they had let down the boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast 
anchors out of the foreship, ship Paul said to the centurion and to the soldiers, Except these abide in the {ship}, ye 
cannot be saved. ship And we were in all in the {ship} two hundred threescore and sixteen souls. ship And when 
they had eaten enough, they lightened the {ship}, and cast out the wheat into the sea. ship And when it was day, 
they knew not the land: but they discovered a certain creek with a shore, into the which they were minded, if it 
were possible, to thrust in the {ship}. ship And falling into a place where two seas met, they ran the {ship} 
aground; and the forepart stuck fast, and remained unmoveable, but the hinder part was broken with the violence 
of the waves. ship And the rest, some on boards, and some on broken pieces] of the {ship}. And so it came to 
pass, that they escaped all safe to land. ship And after three months we departed in a {ship} of Alexandria, which 
had wintered in the isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux. 
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Creator 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); 
to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, {Creator}, make.[ql about 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of 
uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) 
to plot (against life): -- be (go) {about}, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). 
Compare 4441.[ql adoption 5206 # huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a 
derivative of 5087; the placing as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- 
{adoption} (of children, of sons).[ql affection 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 
3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- {affection}, affliction, 
motion, suffering.[ql afflictions 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer 
hardship in company with: -- be partaker of {afflictions}.[ql affliction 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a 
presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- 
affection, {affliction}, motion, suffering.[ql after 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek 
(literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be 
(go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek ({after}, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql 
apostleship 0651 # apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- {apostleship}.[ql 
be 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to 
worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- {be} (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), 
require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql be 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to 
rule: -- have dominion over, lord, {be} lord of, exercise lordship over.[ql be 4777 # sugkakopatheo 
{soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company with: -- {be} partaker of 
afflictions.[ql before 4310 # propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- 
suffer {before}.[ql children 5206 # huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a 
derivative of 5087; the placing as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- 
adoption (of {children}, of sons).[ql communication 3657 # homilia {hom-il-ee'-ah}; from 3658; companionship 
("homily"), i.e. (by implication) intercourse: -- {communication}.[ql company 4923 # sunodia {soon-od-ee'-ah}; 
from a compound of 4862 and 3598 ("synod"); companionship on a journey, i.e. (by implication) a caravan: -- 
{company}.[ql conversation 4175 # politeuma {pol-it'-yoo-mah}; from 4176; a community, i.e. (abstractly) 
citizenship (figuratively): -- {conversation}.[ql create 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 (through the 
idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- {create}, Creator, 
make.[ql desire 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by 
Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, {desire}, endeavour, 
enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql devotion 4574 # sebasma 
{seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an object of worship (god, altar, etc): -- {devotion}, that is 
worshipped.[ql dominion 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have {dominion} over, lord, be 
lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql endeavour 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or
figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, 
desire, {endeavour}, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql exercise 2961 # 
kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, {exercise} lordship over. [ql 
fellowship 3352 # metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}.[ql 
fellowship 2844 # koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i.e. associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, 
partaker, partner. [ql fellowship 4790 # sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; from 4862 and 2841; to share in 
company with, i.e. co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of.[ql fellowship 2842 
# koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) participation, or (social) intercourse, or 
(pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(- ation), communion, (contri-)distribution, {fellowship}.[ql for 2212
# zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship 
(God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire ({for}), require, (X 
will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql for 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek 
(literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be 
(go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, {for}, means). Compare 4441.[ql 
friendship 5373 # philia {fil-ee'-ah}; from 5384; fondness: -- {friendship}.[ql go 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of 
uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) 
to plot (against life): -- be ({go}) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, means). 
Compare 4441.[ql government 2941 # kubernesis {koo-ber'-nay-sis}; from kubernao (of Latin origin, to steer); 
pilotage, i.e. (figuratively) directorship (in the church): -- {government}.[ql have 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; 
from 2962; to rule: -- {have} dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql idol 1497 # eidolon 



{i'-do-lon}; from 1491; an image (i.e. for worship); by implication, a heathen god, or (plural) the worship of such: 
-- {idol}.[ql idolatry 1495 # eidololatreia {i-do-lol-at-ri'-ah}; from 1497 and 2999; image-worship (literally or 
figuratively): -- {idolatry}.[ql is 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i. e. an object of 
worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, that {is} worshipped.[ql lord 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to 
rule: -- have dominion over, {lord}, be lord of, exercise lordship over. [ql lord 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; 
from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be {lord} of, exercise lordship over. [ql lordship 2961 # kurieuo 
{ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise {lordship} over. [ql lordship 
2634 # katakurieuo {kat-ak-oo-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2596 and 2961; to lord against, i.e. control, subjugate: -- exercise
dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over, overcome.[ql make 2936 # ktizo {ktid'-zo}; probably akin to 2932 
(through the idea of proprietor-ship of the manufacturer); to fabricate, i.e. found (form originally): -- create, 
Creator, {make}.[ql make 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; 
compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music 
and accompanying odes): -- {make} melody, sing (psalms).[ql means 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain 
affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot 
(against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) seek (after, for, {means}). 
Compare 4441.[ql melody 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; 
compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music 
and accompanying odes): -- make {melody}, sing (psalms).[ql motion 3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a 
presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- 
affection, affliction, {motion}, suffering.[ql of 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have 
dominion over, lord, be lord {of}, exercise lordship over.[ql of 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; 
from 4862 and 2553; to suffer hardship in company with: -- be partaker {of} afflictions.[ql of 5206 # huiothesia 
{hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing as a son, i.e. 
adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption (of children, {of} sons).[ql of 5206 # 
huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of 5087; the placing as a 
son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption ({of} children, of sons).[ql over 
2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion {over}, lord, be lord of, exercise lordship 
over. [ql over 2961 # kurieuo {ko-ree-yoo'-o}; from 2962; to rule: -- have dominion over, lord, be lord of, exercise
lordship {over}. [ql partaker 4777 # sugkakopatheo {soong-kak-op-ath-eh'-o}; from 4862 and 2553; to suffer 
hardship in company with: -- be {partaker} of afflictions.[ql psalms 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably 
strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed 
instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music and accompanying odes): -- make melody, sing 
({psalms}).[ql receive 4355 # proslambano {pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use 
(food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or hospitality): -- {receive}, take (unto).[ql religious 2357 # threskos 
{thrace'-kos}; probably from the base of 2360; ceremonious in worship (as demonstrative), i.e. pious: - - 
{religious}.[ql require 2212 # zeteo {dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); 
specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, 
endeavour, enquire (for), {require}, (X will) seek (after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql seek 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X will) {seek} 
(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql ship 4143 # ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- 
{ship}(-ing).[ql ship 3491 # naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}.[ql ship 3490 
# naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; from 3491 and 2819 ("clerk"); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}.[ql ship 4142 # 
ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small) {ship}.[ql ship 
2942 # kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain: -- 
({ship}) master.[ql ship 1546 # ekbloe {ek-bol-ay'}; from 1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of 
the cargo: -- + lighten the {ship}.[ql ship 1910 # epibaino {ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 939; to 
walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, embark, arrive: -- come (into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}.[ql ship 
1684 # embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a vessel), reach 
(a pool): - - come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}.[ql ship 4160 # poieo {poy-eh'-o}; 
apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do (in a very wide application, more or less 
direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, + bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, 
commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, 
have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, make, X mean, + none of these things move me, 
observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, 



take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. Compare 4238.[ql sing 5567 # psallo {psal'-lo}; probably 
strengthened from psao (to rub or touch the surface; compare 5597); to twitch or twang, i.e. to play on a stringed 
instrument (celebrate the divine worship with music and accompanying odes): -- make melody, {sing} 
(psalms).[ql sons 5206 # huiothesia {hwee-oth-es-ee'-ah}; from a presumed compound of 5207 and a derivative of
5087; the placing as a son, i.e. adoption (figuratively, Christian sonship in respect to God): -- adoption (of 
children, of {sons}).[ql stewardship 3622 # oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; administration (of a 
household or estate); specifically, a (religious) "economy": -- dispensation, {stewardship}.[ql suffer 4310 # 
propascho {prop-as'-kho}; from 4253 and 3958; to undergo hardship previously: -- {suffer} before.[ql suffering 
3804 # pathema {path'-ay-mah}; from a presumed derivative of 3806; something undergone, i.e. hardship or pain; 
subjectively, an emotion or influence: -- affection, affliction, motion, {suffering}.[ql take 4355 # proslambano 
{pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use (food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or 
hospitality): -- receive, {take} (unto).[ql that 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an
object of worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, {that} is worshipped.[ql unto 4355 # proslambano 
{pros-lam-ban'-o}; from 4314 and 2983; to take to oneself, i.e. use (food), lead (aside), admit (to friendship or 
hospitality): -- receive, take ({unto}).[ql warfare 4752 # strateia {strat-i'-ah}; from 4754; military service, i.e. 
(figuratively) the apostolic career (as one of hardship and danger): -- {warfare}.[ql will 2212 # zeteo 
{dzay-teh'-o}; of uncertain affinity; to seek (literally or figuratively); specially, (by Hebraism) to worship (God), 
or (in a bad sense) to plot (against life): -- be (go) about, desire, endeavour, enquire (for), require, (X {will}) seek 
(after, for, means). Compare 4441.[ql workmanship 4161 # poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i.e. 
fabric (literally or figuratively): -- thing that is made, {workmanship}.[ql worship 4573 # sebazomai 
{seb-ad'-zom-ahee}; middle voice from a derivative of 4576; to venerate, i.e. adore: -- {worship}.[ql worship 
4576 # sebomai {seb'-om-ahee}; middle voice of an apparently primary verb; to revere, i.e. adore: -- devout, 
religious, {worship}.[ql worshipped 4574 # sebasma {seb'-as-mah}; from 4573; something adored, i.e. an object 
of worship (god, altar, etc): -- devotion, that is {worshipped}.[ql worship 3000 # latreuo {lat-ryoo'-o}; from latris 
(a hired menial); to minister (to God), i.e. render, religious homage: -- serve, do the service, {worship}(-per).[ql 
worship 2151 # eusebeo {yoo-seb-eh'-o}; from 2152; to be pious, i.e. (towards God) to worship, or (towards 
parents) to respect (support): -- show piety, {worship}.[ql worship 1479 # ethelothreskeia {eth-el-oth-race-ki'-ah};
from 2309 and 2356; voluntary (arbitrary and unwarranted) piety, i.e. sanctimony: -- will {worship}.[ql ***. 
ethelo. See 2309.[ql worship 2323 # therapeuo {ther-ap-yoo'-o}; from the same as 2324; to wait upon menially, 
i.e. (figuratively) to adore (God), or (specially) to relieve (of disease): -- cure, heal, {worship}. [ql worship 1391 #
doxa {dox'-ah}; from the base of 1380; glory (as very apparent), in a wide application (literal or figurative, 
objective or subjective): -- dignity, glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}.[ql worship 4352 # proskuneo 
{pros-koo-neh'-o}; from 4314 and a probable derivative of 2965 (meaning to kiss, like a dog licking his master's 
hand); to fawn or crouch to, i.e. (literally or figuratively) prostrate oneself in homage (do reverence to, adore): -- 
{worship}.[ql



* apostleship , 0651 apostole , * fellowship , 2842 koinonia , 2844 koinonos , 3352 metoche , 4790 sugkoinoneo , 
* foreship , 4408 prora , * friendship , 5373 philia , * lordship , 2634 katakurieuo , * ship , 3490 naukleros , 3491 
naus , 4142 ploiarion , 4143 ploion , 4493 rhipe , * workmanship , 4161 poiema , * worship , 1479 ethelothreskeia
, 2151 eusebeo , 3000 latreuo , 4352 proskuneo , 4576 sebomai ,



apostleship -0651 {apostleship}, fellowship -2842 communicate, communication, communion, distribution, 
{fellowship}, fellowship -2844 companions, {fellowship}, partaker, partakers, partner, fellowship -3352 
{fellowship}, fellowship -4790 communicate, {fellowship}, partakers, foreship -4408 forepart, {foreship}, 
friendship -5373 {friendship}, lordship -2634 dominion, exercise, lords, {lordship}, over, overcame, ship -3490 
owner, {ship}, ship -3491 {ship}, ship -4142 boat, boats, little, {ship}, ships, small, ship -4143 {ship}, shipping, 
ships, ship -4493 {ship}, twinkling, shipmaster -2942 master, {shipmaster}, shipmen -3492 sailors, {shipmen}, 
shipping -4143 ship, {shipping}, ships, ships -4142 boat, boats, little, ship, {ships}, small, ships -4143 ship, 
shipping, {ships}, shipwreck -3489 made, {shipwreck}, workmanship -4161 made, {workmanship}, worship -
1479 will, {worship}, worship -2151 piety, shew, {worship}, worship -3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, 
{worship}, worshippers, worship -4352 {worship}, worshipped, worshipping, worship -4576 devout, religious, 
{worship}, worshipped, worshippeth, worshipped -2323 cure, cured, heal, healed, healing, {worshipped}, 
worshipped -4352 worship, {worshipped}, worshipping, worshipped -4573 {worshipped}, worshipped -4574 
devotions, {worshipped}, worshipped -4576 devout, religious, worship, {worshipped}, worshippeth, worshipper -
2318 god, {worshipper}, worshipper -3511 {worshipper}, worshippers -3000 did, serve, served, service, serving, 
worship, {worshippers}, worshippers -4353 {worshippers}, worshippeth -4576 devout, religious, worship, 
worshipped, {worshippeth}, worshipping -2356 religion, {worshipping}, worshipping -4352 worship, 
worshipped, {worshipping},



butlership -4945 butler , butlers , {butlership} , cupbearer , cupbearers , drink , drinking , fat , pastures , watered , 
fellowship -2266 compact , couple , coupled , {fellowship} , heap , join , joined , league , fellowship -8667 
{fellowship} , friendship -7462 broken , companion , company , devour , eat , eaten , evil , fed , feed , feedest , 
feedeth , feeding , feedingplace , friend , {friendship} , herdmen , keeper , keepeth , keeping , kept , pastor , 
pastors , shepherd , shepherds , wander , ship -0591 {ship} , ships , ship -5600 {ship} , ship -6716 {ship} , ships , 
shiphi -8230 {shiphi} , shiphmite -8225 {shiphmite} , shiphrah -8236 {shiphrah} , shiphtan -8204 {shiphtan} , 
ships -0591 ship , {ships} , ships -6716 ship , {ships} , suretiship -8628 blew , blow , bloweth , blowing , blown , 
cast , clap , fasten , fastened , pitch , pitched , smote , sounded , stricken , strike , striketh , {suretiship} , thrust , 
trumpet , workmanship -4399 business , cattle , goods , labour , made , occupation , stuff , thing , use , work , 
{workmanship} , works , workmanship -4639 business , deed , deeds , labour , labours , made , making , 
occupation , offered , operation , possessions , purpose , wares , well , work , working , {workmanship} , works , 
wrought , worship -5457 {worship} , worshipped , worshippeth , worship -6087 displeased , grieve , grieved , hurt
, made , sorry , vexed , {worship} , wrest , worship -7812 bow , bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , 
obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , {worship} , worshipped , worshippeth , worshipping , worshipped -
5457 worship , {worshipped} , worshippeth , worshipped -7812 bow , bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly ,
obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , worship , {worshipped} , worshippeth , worshipping , worshippers -
5647 became , bondage , bondmen , bondservice , bring , compel , do , done , dress , ear , eared , execute , 
husbandman , keep , labour , labouring , land , servant , servants , serve , served , servedst , serveth , service , 
serving , till , tilled , tiller , tillest , tilleth , transgress , work , {worshippers} , wrought , worshippeth -5457 
worship , worshipped , {worshippeth} , worshippeth -7812 bow , bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , 
obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , worship , worshipped , {worshippeth} , worshipping , worshipping -
7812 bow , bowed , crouch , down , fall , fell , humbly , obeisance , reverence , reverenced , stoop , worship , 
worshipped , worshippeth , {worshipping} ,



apostleship 0651 ** apostole ** {apostleship}. fellowship 2266 -- chabar -- charm(- er), be compact, couple 
(together), have{fellowship} with, heap up, join (self, together), league. fellowship 3027 -- yad -- (+ be) able, X 
about, + armholes, at, axletree, becauseof, beside, border, X bounty, + broad, [broken- ]handed, X by, charge,
coast, + consecrate, + creditor, custody, debt, dominion, X enough, + {fellowship}, force, X from, hand[- staves, -
- y work], X he, himself, X in,labour, + large, ledge, [left-]handed, means, X mine, ministry, near, X of,X order, 
ordinance, X our, parts, pain, power, X presumptuously, service, side, sore, state, stay, draw with strength, stroke, 
+ swear, terror, Xthee, X by them, X themselves, X thine own, X thou, through, X throwing, +thumb, times, X to, 
X under, X us, X wait on, [way-]side, where, + wide, Xwith (him, me, you), work, + yield, X yourselves 
fellowship 8667 -- t@suwmeth -- + {fellowship}. fellowship 2842 ** koinonia ** (to) communicate(-ation), 
communion,(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}. fellowship 2844 ** koinonos ** companion, X {fellowship}, 
partaker, partner. fellowship 3352 ** metoche ** {fellowship}. fellowship 4790 ** sugkoinoneo ** communicate 
(have {fellowship}) with, be partaker of. friendship 7462 ra\ah -- -- X break, companion, keep company with, 
devour, eat up,evil entreat, feed, use as a friend, make {friendship} with, herdman, keep[sheep](-er), pastor, + 
shearing house, shepherd, wander, waste. friendship 5373 ** philia ** {friendship}. lordship 2634 ** katakurieuo 
** exercise dominion over ({lordship}), be lord over,overcome. lordship 2961 ** kurieuo ** have dominion over, 
lord, be lord of, exercise {lordship}over. manship 4399 -- m@la/kah -- business, + cattle, + industrious, 
occupation, (+ -pied), +officer, thing (made), use, (manner of) work([-man], {-manship}). manship 4639 -- 
ma\aseh -- act, art, + bakemeat, business, deed, do(-ing), labor,thing made, ware of making, occupation, thing 
offered, operation,possession, X well, ([handy-, needle-, net- ])work(ing, {-manship}),wrought. ship 0591 -- 
/oniyah -- {ship}([-men]). ship 4945 -- mashqeh -- butler({-ship}), cupbearer, drink(-ing), fat pasture, watered. 
ship 5600 -- c@phiynah -- {ship}. ship 6716 -- tsiy -- {ship}. ship 1546 ** ekbloe ** + lighten the {ship}. ship 
1684 ** embaino ** come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take{ship}. ship 1910 ** epibaino ** come
(into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}. ship 2942 ** kubernetes ** ({ship}) master. ship 3490 ** 
naukleros ** owner of a {ship}. ship 3491 ** naus ** {ship}. ship 4142 ** ploiarion ** boat, little (small) {ship}.
ship 4143 ** ploion ** {ship}(-ing). ship 4160 ** poieo ** abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, 
be, bear,+ bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue,deal, + without any delay, (would) 
do(-ing), execute, exercise, fulfil,gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the{ship}, make,
X mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain,perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising
up, X secure,shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. ship 4408 ** prora ** 
forepart({-ship}). shipmaster 7227 rab -- -- (in) abound(-undance, -ant, -antly), captain, elder,enough, 
exceedingly, full, great(-ly, man, one), increase, long (enough,[time]), (do, have) many(-ifold, things, a time), 
([{ship-])master},mighty, more, (too, very) much, multiply(-tude), officer, often[-times],plenteous, populous, 
prince, process [of time], suffice(-lent). shipherd 7473 ro\iy -- -- {shipherd}. Shiphi 8230 -- Shiph\iy -- {Shiphi}. 
Shiphmite 8225 -- Shiphmiy -- {Shiphmite}. Shiphrah 8236 -- Shiphrah -- {Shiphrah}. Shiphtan 8204 -- Shiphtan 
-- {Shiphtan}. shipman 3492 ** nautes ** sailor, {shipman}. shipmaster 2259 -- chobel -- pilot, {shipmaster}. 
ships 0590 -- /oniy -- galley, navy (of {ships}). shipwreck 3489 ** nauageo ** make (suffer) {shipwreck}. 
stewardship 3622 ** oikonomia ** dispensation, {stewardship}. suretiship 8628 -- taqa\ -- blow ([a trumpet]), 
cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent],smite, sound, strike, X {suretiship}, thrust. workmanship 4161 ** poiema ** thing 
that is made, {workmanship}. worship 5457 -- c@gid -- {worship}. worship 6087 -- \atsab -- displease, grieve, 
hurt, make, be sorry, vex, {worship},wrest. worship 7812 shachah -- -- bow (self) down, crouch, fall down (flat), 
humbly beseech,do (make) obeisance, do reverence, make to stoop, {worship}. worship 1391 ** doxa ** dignity, 
glory(-ious), honour, praise, {worship}. worship 1479 ** ethelothreskeia ** will {worship}. worship 2151 ** 
eusebeo ** show piety, {worship}. worship 2323 ** therapeuo ** cure, heal, {worship}. worship 3000 ** latreuo 
** serve, do the service, {worship}(- per). worship 4352 ** proskuneo ** {worship}. worship 4573 ** sebazomai 
** {worship}. worship 4576 ** sebomai ** devout, religious, {worship}. worshipped 4574 ** sebasma ** 
devotion, that is {worshipped}. worshipper 5647 -- \abad -- X be, keep in bondage, be bondmen, bond-service, 
compel,do, dress, ear, execute, + husbandman, keep, labour(-ing man, bring topass, (cause to, make to) serve(-ing,
self), (be, become) servant(-s), do(use) service, till(-er), transgress , (set a) work, be wrought,{worshipper}, 
worshipper 2318 ** theosebes ** {worshipper} of God. worshipper 3511 ** neokoros ** {worshipper}. 
worshipper 4353 ** proskunetes ** {worshipper}. worshipping 2356 ** threskeia ** religion, {worshipping}.





apostleship ......... and apostleship 0651 -apostole-> apostleship ......... apostleship 0651 -apostole-> apostleship 
......... to the apostleship 0651 -apostole-> fellowship ......... and fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... and 
take upon us the fellowship 2842 - koinonia-> fellowship ......... and the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship 
......... fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... fellowship 3352 -metoche-> fellowship ......... fellowship 
4790 -sugkoinoneo-> fellowship ......... hands of fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... is the fellowship 
2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... not that ye should have fellowship 2844 - koinonos-> fellowship ......... our 
fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> fellowship ......... unto the fellowship 2842 -koinonia-> foreship ......... anchors out of 
the foreship 4408 -prora-> friendship ......... ye not that the friendship 5373 -philia-> lordship ......... lordship 2634 
-katakurieuo-> lordship ......... lordship 2961 -kurieuo-> ship ......... a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... and ship 4143
-ploion-> ship ......... And when the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... broken pieces of the ship 4493 -rhipe-> ship 
......... But the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... by ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... him even as he was in the ship 
4143 -ploion-> ship ......... him unto the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... in a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... in a 
ship 4493 -rhipe-> ship ......... in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... into a ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... of the 
ship 3490 -naukleros-> ship ......... of the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... out of the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... 
part of the ship , asleep 2518 -katheudo-> ship ......... ship 4142 -ploiarion-> ship ......... ship 4143 -ploion-> ship 
......... that the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... the ship 3491 -naus-> ship ......... the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... 
the ship ; ship ......... they in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... they that were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship 
......... to ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... unto the ship 4143 -ploion-> ship ......... were in the ship 4143 -ploion-> 
ship ......... you , but of the ship 4143 -ploion-> shipmaster ......... shipmaster 2942 -kubernetes-> shipmen ......... 
And as the shipmen 3492 -nautes-> shipmen ......... the shipmen 3492 -nautes-> shipping ......... shipping 4143 -
ploion-> ships ......... in ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... of the ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... part of the ships 
4143 -ploion-> ships ......... ships 4142 -ploiarion-> ships ......... ships 4143 -ploion-> ships ......... the ships 4143 -
ploion-> ships ......... their ships 4143 -ploion-> shipwreck ......... I suffered shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> shipwreck 
......... shipwreck 3489 -nauageo-> stewardship ......... from me the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> stewardship 
......... of thy stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> stewardship ......... out of the stewardship 3622 -oikonomia-> 
workmanship ......... For we are his workmanship 4161 -poiema-> worship ......... and them that worship 4352 -
proskuneo-> worship ......... and they that worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... and worship 4352 -
proskuneo-> worship ......... as would not worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... do they worship 4576 -
sebomai-> worship ......... down to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... for to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 
worship ......... he will worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... man worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... 
shall worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... that they should not worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... 
them up to worship 3000 -latreuo-> worship ......... they do worship 4576 -sebomai-> worship ......... Thou shalt 
worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... to worship 4576 -
sebomai-> worship ......... up to worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... we worship 4352 -proskuneo-> 
worship ......... wilt worship 1799 -enopion-> worship ......... worship 1391 -doxa-> worship ......... worship 1479 -
ethelothreskeia-> worship ......... worship 2151 -eusebeo-> worship ......... worship 3000 -latreuo-> worship ......... 
worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worship ......... Ye worship 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... And he worshipped 
4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and them that worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... And they 
worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and 
upon them which worshipped 4352 - proskuneo-> worshipped ......... and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> 
worshipped ......... and worshipped 4573 -sebazomai-> worshipped ......... down , and worshipped 4352 -
proskuneo-> worshipped ......... down and worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... had not worshipped 
4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... him , they worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... is worshipped 
2323 -therapeuo-> worshipped ......... one that worshipped 4576 -sebomai-> worshipped ......... she and worshipped
4352 -proskuneo-> worshipped ......... that is worshipped 4574 -sebasma-> worshipped ......... which worshipped 
4576 -sebomai-> worshipped ......... worshipped 4352 -proskuneo-> worshipper ......... is a worshipper 3511 -
neokoros-> worshipper ......... man be a worshipper 2318 -theosebes-> worshippers ......... that the worshippers 
3000 -latreuo-> worshippers ......... worshippers 4353 -proskunetes-> worshippeth ......... worshippeth 4576 -
sebomai-> worshipping ......... and worshipping 2356 -threskeia-> worshipping ......... worshipping 4352 -
proskuneo->



"Ah- 0251 ## >ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother (used in the widest sense of literal relationship and 
metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also the 
proper names beginning with {"Ah-}" or "Ahi-". [ql "Ahi- 0251 ## >ach {awkh}; a primitive word; a brother 
(used in the widest sense of literal relationship and metaphorical affinity or resemblance [like 1]): -- another, 
brother(-ly); kindred, like, other. Compare also the proper names beginning with "Ah-" or {"Ahi-}". [ql 
apostleship 0651 # apostole {ap-os-tol-ay'}; from 649; commission, i.e. (specially) apostolate: -- {apostleship}.[ql 
fellowship 2266 ## chabar {khaw-bar'}; a primitive root; to join (literally or figuratively); specifically (by means 
of spells) to fascinate: -- charm(- er), be compact, couple (together), have {fellowship} with, heap up, join (self, 
together), league. [ql fellowship 8667 ## t@suwmeth {tes-oo-meth'}; from 7760; a deposit, i.e. pledging: -- + 
{fellowship}.[ql fellowship 2842 # koinonia {koy-nohn-ee'-ah}; from 2844; partnership, i.e. (literally) 
participation, or (social) intercourse, or (pecuniary) benefaction: -- (to) communicate(- ation), communion, 
(contri-)distribution, {fellowship}.[ql fellowship 2844 # koinonos {koy-no-nos'}; from 2839; a sharer, i. e. 
associate: -- companion, X {fellowship}, partaker, partner.[ql fellowship 3352 # metoche {met-okh-ay'}; from 
3348; participation, i.e. intercourse: -- {fellowship}.[ql fellowship 4790 # sugkoinoneo {soong-koy-no-neh'-o}; 
from 4862 and 2841; to share in company with, i.e. co-participate in: -- communicate (have {fellowship}) with, be
partaker of.[ql friendship 7462 ## rakah {mel-aw-kaw'}; from the same as 4397; properly, deputyship, i.e. 
ministry; generally, employment (never servile) or work (abstractly or concretely); also property (as the result of 
labor): -- business, + cattle, + industrious, occupation, (+ -pied), + officer, thing (made), use, (manner of) 
work([-man], {-manship}).[ql manship 4639 ## maoniyah {on-ee-yaw'}; feminine of 590; a ship: -- 
{ship}([-men]). [ql ship 5600 ## c@phiynah {sef-ee-naw'}; from 5603; a (sea-going) vessel (as ceiled with a 
deck): -- {ship}.[ql ship 6716 ## tsiy {tsee}; from 6680; a ship (as a fixture): -- {ship}.[ql ship 1546 # ekbloe 
{ek-bol-ay'}; from 1544; ejection, i.e. (specially) a throwing overboard of the cargo: -- + lighten the {ship}.[ql 
ship 1684 # embaino {em-ba'-hee-no}; from 1722 and the base of 939; to walk on, i.e. embark (aboard a vessel), 
reach (a pool): - - come (get) into, enter (into), go (up) into, step in, take {ship}.[ql ship 1910 # epibaino 
{ep-ee-bah'-ee-no}; from 1909 and the base of 939; to walk upon, i.e. mount, ascend, embark, arrive: -- come 
(into), enter into, go abroad, sit upon, take {ship}.[ql ship 2942 # kubernetes {koo-ber-nay'-tace}; from the same 
as 2941; helmsman, i.e. (by implication) captain: -- ({ship}) master.[ql ship 3490 # naukleros {now'-klay-ros}; 
from 3491 and 2819 ("clerk"); a captain: -- owner of a {ship}.[ql ship 3491 # naus {nowce}; from nao or neo (to 
float); a boat (of any size): -- {ship}.[ql ship 4142 # ploiarion {ploy-ar'-ee-on}; neuter of a presumed derivative of 
4143; a boat: -- boat, little (small) {ship}.[ql ship 4143 # ploion {ploy'-on}; from 4126; a sailer, i.e. vessel: -- 
{ship}(-ing).[ql ship 4160 # poieo {poy-eh'-o}; apparently a prolonged form of an obsolete primary; to make or do
(in a very wide application, more or less direct): -- abide, + agree, appoint, X avenge, + band together, be, bear, + 
bewray, bring (forth), cast out, cause, commit, + content, continue, deal, + without any delay, (would) do(-ing), 
execute, exercise, fulfil, gain, give, have, hold, X journeying, keep, + lay wait, + lighten the {ship}, make, X 
mean, + none of these things move me, observe, ordain, perform, provide, + have purged, purpose, put, + raising 
up, X secure, shew, X shoot out, spend, take, tarry, + transgress the law, work, yield. Compare 4238.[ql ship 4408 
# prora {pro'-ra}; feminine of a presumed derivative of 4253 as noun; the prow, i.e. forward part of a vessel: -- 
forepart({-ship}).[ql ship 4945 ## mashqeh {mash-keh'}; from 8248; properly, causing to drink, i.e. a butler; by 
implication (intransitively), drink (itself); figuratively, a well-watered region: -- butler({- ship}), cupbearer, 
drink(-ing), fat pasture, watered.[ql ship-])master 7227 ## rab {rab}; by contracted from 7231; abundant (in 
quantity, size, age, number, rank, quality): -- (in) abound(-undance, -ant, -antly), captain, elder, enough, 
exceedingly, full, great(-ly, man, one), increase, long (enough, [time]), (do, have) many(-ifold, things, a time), 
([{ship- ])master}, mighty, more, (too, very) much, multiply(-tude), officer, often[-times], plenteous, populous, 
prince, process [of time], suffice(-lent).[ql shipherd 7473 ## rooniy {on-ee'}; probably from 579 (in the sense of 
conveyance); -a ship or (collectively)a fleet: -- galley, navy (of {ships}). [ql shipwreck 3489 # nauageo 
{now-ag-eh'-o}; from a compound of 3491 and 71; to be shipwrecked (stranded, "navigate"), literally or 
figuratively: -- make (suffer) {shipwreck}.[ql stewardship 3622 # oikonomia {oy-kon-om-ee'-ah}; from 3623; 
administration (of a household or estate); specifically, a (religious) "economy": -- dispensation, {stewardship}.[ql 
suretiship 8628 ## taqa< {taw-kah'}; a primitive root; to clatter, i.e. slap (the hands together), clang (an 
instrument); by analogy, to drive (a nail or tent-pin, a dart, etc.); by implication, to become bondsman by 
handclasping): -- blow ([a trumpet]), cast, clap, fasten, pitch [tent], smite, sound, strike, X {suretiship}, thrust.[ql 
workmanship 4161 # poiema {poy'-ay-mah}; from 4160; a product, i. e. fabric (literally or figuratively): -- thing 
that is made, {workmanship}.[ql worship 5457 ## c@gid (Aramaic) {seg-eed'}; corresponding to 5456: -- 
{worship}.[ql worship 6087 ##
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ship Interlinear Index Study ship PRO 030 019 The way <01870 +derek > of an eagle <05404 +nesher > in the air 
<08064 +shamayim > ; the way <01870 +derek > of a serpent <05175 +nachash > upon a rock <06697 +tsuwr > ; 
the way <01870 +derek > of a {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > in the midst <03820 +leb > of the sea <03220 +yam > ; 
and the way <01870 +derek > of a man <01397 +geber > with a maid <05959 + . ship ISA 033 021 But there 
<08033 +sham > the glorious <00117 +>addiyr > LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > [ will be ] unto us a place <04725 
+maqowm > of broad rivers <05103 +n@har > [ and ] streams <02975 +y@ ; wherein shall go <03212 +yalak > 
no <01077 +bal > galley <00590 +>oniy > with oars <07885 +shayit > , neither <03808 +lo> > shall gallant 
<00117 +>addiyr > {ship} <06716 +tsiy > pass <05674 + thereby . ship EZE 027 005 They have made <01129 
+banah > all <03605 +kol > thy [ {ship} ] boards <03871 +luwach > of fir <01265 +b@rowsh > trees of Senir 
<08149 +Sh@niyr > : they have taken <03947 +laqach > cedars <00730 +>erez > from Lebanon <03844 
+L@banown > to make <06213 + masts <08650 +toren > for thee . ship JONAH 001 003 But Jonah <03124 
+Yonah > rose <06965 +quwm > up to flee <01272 +barach > unto Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > from the 
presence <06440 +paniym > of the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > , and went <03381 +yarad > down <03381 
+yarad > to Joppa <03305 +Yapho > ; and he found <04672 +matsa> > a {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > going 
<00935 +bow> > to Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > : so he paid <05414 +nathan > the fare <07939 +sakar > 
thereof , and went <03381 +yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into it , to go <00935 +bow> > with them unto 
Tarshish <08659 +Tarshiysh > from the presence <06440 +paniym > of the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > . ship 
JONAH 001 004 . But the LORD <03068 +Y@hovah > sent <02904 +tuwl > out a great <01419 +gadowl > wind 
<07307 +ruwach > into <00413 +>el > the sea <03220 +yam > , and there was a mighty <01419 +gadowl > 
tempest <05591 +ca in the sea <03220 +yam > , so that the {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > was like <02803 +chashab 
> to be broken <07665 +shabar > . ship JONAH 001 005 Then the mariners <04419 +mallach > were afraid 
<03372 +yare> > , and cried <02199 +za every man unto his god <00430 +>elohiym > , and cast <02904 +tuwl > 
forth <02904 +tuwl > the wares <03627 +k@liy > that [ were ] in the ship <00591 +>oniyah > into <00413 +>el >
the sea <03220 +yam > , to lighten <07043 +qalal > [ it ] of them . But Jonah <03124 +Yonah > was gone <03381
+yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into <00413 +>el > the sides <03411 +y@rekah > of the {ship} <05600 
+c@phiynah > ; and he lay <07901 +shakab > , and was fast asleep <07290 +radam > . ship JONAH 001 005 
Then the mariners <04419 +mallach > were afraid <03372 +yare> > , and cried <02199 +za every man unto his 
god <00430 +>elohiym > , and cast <02904 +tuwl > forth <02904 +tuwl > the wares <03627 +k@liy > that [ were
] in the {ship} <00591 +>oniyah > into <00413 +>el > the sea <03220 +yam > , to lighten <07043 +qalal > [ it ] 
of them . But Jonah <03124 +Yonah > was gone <03381 +yarad > down <03381 +yarad > into <00413 +>el > the 
sides <03411 +y@rekah > of the ship <05600 +c@phiynah > ; and he lay <07901 +shakab > , and was fast asleep 
<07290 +radam > . ship MAT 004 021 And going <4260 -probaino -> on from thence <1564 -ekeithen -> , he saw
<1492 -eido -> other <0243 -allos -> two <1417 -duo -> brethren <0080 -adephos -> , James <2385 - Iakobos -> [ 
the son ] of Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> , and John <2491 -Ioannes -> his brother <0080 -adephos -> , in a 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> with Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> their father <3962 -pater -> , mending <2675 -
katartizo -> their nets <1350 - diktuon -> ; and he called <2564 -kaleo -> them . ship MAT 004 022 And they 
immediately <2112 -eutheos -> left <0863 -aphiemi -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> and their father <3962 -pater -
> , and followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> him . ship MAT 008 023 . And when he was entered <1684 -embaino -> 
into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> 
him . ship MAT 008 024 And , behold <2400 -idou -> , there arose <1096 -ginomai -> a great <3173 -megas -> 
tempest <4578 -seismos -> in the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , insomuch <5620 -hoste -> that the {ship} <4143 -ploion
-> was covered <2572 -kalupto -> with the waves <2949 -kuma -> : but he was asleep <2518 -katheudo -> . ship 
MAT 009 001 . And he entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 - eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and passed 
<1276 -diaperao -> over <1276 -diaperao -> , and came <2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> his own <2398 -
idios -> city <4172 -polis -> . ship MAT 013 002 And great <4183 -polus -> multitudes <3793 - ochlos -> were 
gathered <4863 -sunago -> together <4863 -sunago - > unto him , so <5620 -hoste -> that he went <1684 -
embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sat <2521 - kathemai -> ; and the whole <3956 -pas
-> multitude <3793 - ochlos -> stood <2476 -histemi -> on <1909 -epi -> the shore <0123 -aigialos -> . ship MAT 
014 013 . When Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> heard <0191 - akouo -> [ of it ] , he departed <0402 -anachoreo -> thence 
<1564 -ekeithen -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> into <1519 -eis -> a desert <2048 -eremos -> place <5117 -topos -
> apart <2398 - idios -> : and when the people <3793 -ochlos -> had heard <0191 - akouo -> [ thereof ] , they 
followed <0190 -akoloutheo -> him on <3979 -peze -> foot <3979 -peze -> out of the cities <4172 - polis -> . ship
MAT 014 022 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> constrained <0315 -anagkazo -> his 
disciples <3101 - mathetes -> to get <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and to go 
<4254 -proago -> before <4254 - proago -> him unto the other <4008 -peran -> side <4008 -peran - > , while 



<2193 -heos -> he sent <0630 -apoluo -> the multitudes <3793 -ochlos -> away <0630 -apoluo -> . ship MAT 014
024 But the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was now <2236 - hedista -> in the midst <3319 -mesos -> of the sea <2281 - 
thalassa -> , tossed <0928 -basanizo -> with waves <2949 -kuma - > : for the wind <0417 -anemos -> was 
contrary <1727 -enantios - > . ship MAT 014 029 And he said <2036 -epo -> , Come <2064 - erchomai -> . And 
when Peter <4074 -Petros -> was come <2597 - katabaino -> down <2597 -katabaino -> out of the {ship} <4143 - 
ploion -> , he walked <4043 -peripateo -> on <1909 -epi -> the water <5204 -hudor -> , to go <2064 -erchomai -> 
to Jesus <2424 - Iesous -> . ship MAT 014 032 And when they were come <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> 
the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , the wind <0417 - anemos -> ceased <2869 -kopazo -> . ship MAT 014 033 Then 
<1161 -de -> they that were in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> came <2064 -erchomai -> and worshipped <4352 - 
proskuneo -> him , saying <3004 -lego -> , Of a truth <0230 - alethos -> thou art the Son <5207 -huios -> of God 
<2316 -theos - > . ship MAT 015 039 And he sent <0630 -apoluo -> away <0630 -apoluo -> the multitude <3793 -
ochlos -> , and took <1519 -eis -> {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and came <2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> the 
coasts <3725 -horion -> of Magdala <3093 -Magdala -> . ship MAR 001 019 And when he had gone <4260 -
probaino -> a little <3641 -oligos -> further <4260 -probaino -> thence <1564 - ekeithen -> , he saw <1492 -eido -
> James <2385 -Iakobos -> the [ son ] of Zebedee <2199 -Zebedaios -> , and John <2491 -Ioannes -> his brother 
<0080 -adephos -> , who <0841 -autarkeia -> also <2532 -kai -> were in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> mending 
<2675 - katartizo -> their nets <1350 -diktuon -> . ship MAR 001 020 And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he 
called <2564 -kaleo -> them : and they left <0863 -aphiemi -> their father <3962 -pater -> Zebedee <2199 -
Zebedaios -> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> with the hired <3411 -misthotos -> servants <3411 -misthotos -> , 
and went <0565 -aperchomai -> after <3694 - opiso -> him . ship MAR 003 009 And he spake <2036 -epo -> to 
his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> , that a small <4142 -ploiarion -> {ship} <4142 -ploiarion -> should wait <4342 -
proskartereo -> on <4342 - proskartereo -> him because <1223 -dia -> of the multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , lest 
<3361 -me -> they should throng <2346 -thlibo - > him . ship MAR 004 001 . And he began <0756 -archomai -> 
again <3825 - palin -> to teach <1321 -didasko -> by the sea <2281 -thalassa - > side <3844 -para -> : and there 
was gathered <4863 -sunago -> unto him a great <4183 -polus -> multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , so <5620 -hoste -> 
that he entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 - eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sat <2521 -kathemai -> in 
the sea <2281 -thalassa -> ; and the whole <3956 -pas -> multitude <3793 -ochlos -> was by the sea <2281 -
thalassa -> on <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> . ship MAR 004 036 And when they had sent <0863 -aphiemi -
> away <0863 -aphiemi -> the multitude <3793 -ochlos -> , they took <3880 -paralambano -> him even as he was 
in the {ship} <4143 - ploion -> . And there were also with him other <0243 -allos -> little <4142 -ploiarion -> 
ships <4142 -ploiarion -> . ship MAR 004 037 And there arose <1096 -ginomai -> a great <3173 -megas -> storm 
<2978 -lailaps -> of wind <0417 -anemos -> , and the waves <2949 -kuma -> beat <1911 -epiballo -> into <1519 -
eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , so <5620 -hoste -> that it was now <2235 -ede -> full <1072 -gemizo -> . ship
MAR 004 038 And he was in the hinder <4403 -prumna -> part of the {ship} , asleep <2518 -katheudo -> on 
<1909 -epi -> a pillow <4344 -proskephalaion -> : and they awake <1326 -diegeiro -> him , and say <3004 -lego -
> unto him , Master <1320 - didaskalos -> , carest <3199 -melo -> thou not that we perish <0622 -apollumi -> ? 
ship MAR 005 002 And when he was come <1831 -exerchomai -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , 
immediately <2112 -eutheos -> there met <0528 -apantao -> him out of the tombs <3419 -mnemeion -> a man 
<0444 -anthropos -> with an unclean <0169 -akathartos - > spirit <4151 -pneuma -> , ship MAR 005 018 And 
when he was come <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , he that had been 
possessed <1139 -daimonizomai -> with the devil <1139 - daimonizomai -> prayed <3870 -parakaleo -> him that 
he might be with him . ship MAR 005 021 . And when Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> was passed <1276 -diaperao -> 
over <1276 -diaperao -> again <3825 -palin -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> unto the other <4008 -peran -> side 
<4008 -peran -> , much <4183 -polus -> people <3793 -ochlos -> gathered <4863 -sunago -> unto him : and he 
was nigh <3844 -para -> unto the sea <2281 -thalassa -> . ship MAR 006 032 And they departed <0565 -
aperchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> a desert <2048 -eremos -> place <5117 -topos -> by {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
privately <2398 -idios -> . ship MAR 006 045 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he constrained <0315 -
anagkazo -> his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> to get <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 - 
ploion -> , and to go <4254 -proago -> to the other <4008 -peran -> side <4008 -peran -> before <4254 -proago ->
unto Bethsaida <0966 -Bethsaida -> , while <2193 -heos -> he sent <0628 - apolouo -> away <0630 -apoluo -> 
the people <3793 -ochlos -> . ship MAR 006 047 And when even <3798 -opsios -> was come <1096 - ginomai -> 
, the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was in the midst <3319 - mesos -> of the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , and he alone 
<3441 - monos -> on <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> . ship MAR 006 051 And he went <0305 -anabaino -> 
up unto them into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> ; and the wind <0417 -anemos -> ceased <2869 -
kopazo -> : and they were sore <3029 -lian -> amazed <1839 -existemi -> in themselves <1438 - heautou -> 



beyond <4053 -perissos -> measure <4053 -perissos -> , and wondered <2296 -thaumazo -> . ship MAR 006 054 
And when they were come <1831 -exerchomai -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , straightway <2112 -eutheos
- > they knew <1921 -epiginosko -> him , ship MAR 008 010 . And straightway <2112 -eutheos -> he entered 
<1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> with his disciples <3101 -mathetes -> , and came
<2064 -erchomai -> into <1519 -eis -> the parts <3313 -meros -> of Dalmanutha <1148 -Dalmanoutha -> . ship 
MAR 008 013 And he left <0863 -aphiemi -> them , and entering <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis -> the 
{ship} <4143 - ploion -> again <3825 -palin -> departed <0565 -aperchomai -> to the other <4008 -peran -> side 
<4008 -peran -> . ship MAR 008 014 Now <2532 -kai -> [ the disciples ] had forgotten <1950 -epilanthanomai -> 
to take <2983 -lambano -> bread <0740 -artos -> , neither <3762 -oudeis -> had <2192 -echo -> they in the {ship}
<4143 -ploion -> with them more <1508 -ei me -> than one <1520 -heis -> loaf <0740 -artos -> . ship LUK 005 
003 And he entered 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - one 1520 -heis - of the ships 4143 -ploion - , which 3739 -
hos - was Simon s 4613 -Simon - , and prayed 2065 -erotao - him that he would thrust 1877 -epanago - out a little 
3641 -oligos - from the land 1093 -ge - . And he sat 2523 -kathizo - down 2523 - kathizo - , and taught 1321 -
didasko - the people 3793 -ochlos - out of the {ship} 4143 -ploion - . ship LUK 005 007 And they beckoned 2656 
-kataneuo - unto [ their ] partners 3353 -metochos - , which 3588 -ho - were in the other 2087 -heteros - {ship} 
4143 -ploion - , that they should come 2064 -erchomai - and help 4815 -sullambano - them . And they came 2064 
-erchomai - , and filled 4130 -pletho - both LUK 0297 - amphoteros - the ships 4143 -ploion - , so 5620 -hoste - 
that they began to sink 1036 -buthizo - . ship LUK 008 022 . Now 2532 -kai - it came 1096 -ginomai - to pass on 
1722 -en - a certain 1520 -heis - day 2250 -hemera - , that he went 1684 -embaino - into 1519 -eis - a {ship} 4143 
- ploion - with his disciples 3101 -mathetes - : and he said 2036 - epo - unto them , Let us go 1330 -dierchomai - 
over 1330 - dierchomai - unto the other 4008 -peran - side 4008 -peran - of the lake 3041 -limne - . And they 
launched LUK 0321 -anago - forth LUK 0321 -anago - . ship LUK 008 037 Then 2532 -kai - the whole LUK 0537
-hapas - multitude 4128 -plethos - of the country 4066 -perichoros - of the Gadarenes 1046 -Gadarenos - round 
4066 -perichoros - about 4066 -perichoros - besought 2065 -erotao - him to depart LUK 0565 -aperchomai - from 
them ; for they were taken 4912 -sunecho - with great 3173 -megas - fear 5401 -phobos - : and he went 1684 -
embaino - up into 1519 -eis - the {ship} 4143 -ploion - , and returned 5290 -hupostrepho - back 5290 -
hupostrepho - again 5290 -hupostrepho - . ship JOH 006 017 And entered <1684 -embaino -> into <1519 -eis - > a
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and went <2064 -erchomai -> over <4008 -peran -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> toward 
<1519 -eis -> Capernaum <2584 -Kapernaoum -> . And it was now <2236 -hedista - > dark <4653 -skotia -> , and
Jesus <2424 -Iesous -> was not come <2064 -erchomai -> to them . ship JOH 006 019 So <3767 -oun -> when 
they had rowed <1643 - elauno -> about <5613 -hos -> five <4002 -pente -> and twenty <1501 -eikosi -> or 
<2228 -e -> thirty <5144 -triakonta -> furlongs <4712 -stadion -> , they see <2334 -theoreo -> Jesus <2424 -
Iesous -> walking <4043 -peripateo -> on <1909 -epi -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , and drawing <1096 -ginomai 
-> nigh <1451 -eggus -> unto the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> : and they were afraid <5399 -phobeo -> . ship JOH 
006 021 Then <3767 -oun -> they willingly <2309 -thelo - > received <2983 -lambano -> him into <1519 -eis -> 
the ship <4143 -ploion -> : and immediately <2112 -eutheos -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was at <1909 -epi -> 
the land <1093 -ge -> whither <3739 -hos -> they went <5217 -hupago -> . ship JOH 006 021 Then <3767 -oun ->
they willingly <2309 -thelo - > received <2983 -lambano -> him into <1519 -eis -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> : 
and immediately <2112 -eutheos -> the ship <4143 -ploion -> was at <1909 -epi -> the land <1093 -ge -> whither 
<3739 -hos -> they went <5217 -hupago -> . ship JOH 021 003 Simon <4613 -Simon -> Peter <4074 -Petros -> 
saith <3004 -lego -> unto them , I go <5217 -hupago -> a fishing <0232 -halieuo -> . They say <3004 -lego -> 
unto him , We also <2532 -kai -> go <2064 -erchomai -> with thee . They went <1831 - exerchomai -> forth 
<1831 -exerchomai -> , and entered <0305 - anabaino -> into <1519 -eis -> a {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
immediately <2117 -euthus -> ; and that night <3571 -nux -> they caught <4084 -piazo -> nothing <3762 -oudeis -
> . ship JOH 021 006 And he said <2036 -epo -> unto them , Cast <0906 -ballo -> the net <1350 -diktuon -> on 
<1519 -eis -> the right <1188 -dexios -> side <3313 -meros -> of the {ship} <4143 - ploion -> , and ye shall find 
<2147 -heurisko -> . They cast <0906 -ballo -> therefore <3767 -oun -> , and now <3765 -ouketi - > they were 
not able <2480 -ischuo -> to draw <1670 -helkuo -> it for the multitude <4128 -plethos -> of fishes <2486 -
ichthus - > . ship JOH 021 008 And the other <0243 -allos -> disciples <3101 - mathetes -> came <2064 -
erchomai -> in a little <4142 -ploiarion -> {ship} <4142 -ploiarion -> ; ( for they were not far <3112 - makran -> 
from land <1093 -ge -> , but as it were two <1250 - diakosioi -> hundred <1250 -diakosioi -> cubits <4083 -
pechus -> , ) dragging <4951 -suro -> the net <1350 -diktuon -> with fishes <2486 -ichthus -> . ship ACT 020 013
. And we went <4281 -proerchomai -> before <4281 -proerchomai -> to {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and sailed 
<0321 -anago -> unto Assos <0789 -Assos -> , there <1564 - ekeithen -> intending <3195 -mello -> to take <0353
-analambano - > in Paul <3972 -Paulos -> : for so <3779 -houto -> had he appointed <1299 -diatasso -> , minding 



<3195 -mello -> himself <0846 -autos -> to go afoot <3978 -pezeuo -> . ship ACT 020 038 Sorrowing <3600 -
odunao -> most <3122 -malista - > of all <3122 -malista -> for the words <3056 -logos -> which <3739 -hos -> he
spake <2046 -ereo -> , that they should <3195 - mello -> see <2234 -hedeos -> his face <4383 -prosopon -> no 
<3765 -ouketi -> more <3765 -ouketi -> . And they accompanied <4311 -propempo -> him unto the {ship} <4143 
-ploion -> . ship ACT 021 002 And finding <2147 -heurisko -> a {ship} <4143 - ploion -> sailing <1276 -
diaperao -> over <1276 -diaperao -> unto Phenicia <5403 -Phoinike -> , we went <1910 -epibaino -> aboard 
<1910 -epibaino -> , and set <0321 -anago -> forth <0321 - anago -> . ship ACT 021 003 Now <1161 -de -> when
we had discovered <0398 - anaphaino -> Cyprus <2954 -Kupros -> , we left <2641 -kataleipo - > it on the left 
<2176 -euonumos -> hand , and sailed <4126 - pleo -> into <1519 -eis -> Syria <4947 -Suria -> , and landed 
<2609 -katago -> at <1519 -eis -> Tyre <5184 -Turos -> : for there <1566 -ekeise -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> 
was to unlade <0670 -apophortizomai -> her burden <1117 -gomos -> . ship ACT 021 006 And when we had 
taken <0782 -aspazomai -> our leave <0782 -aspazomai -> one <0240 -allelon -> of another <0240 -allelon -> , 
we took <1519 -eis -> {ship} <4143 -ploion -> ; and they returned <5290 -hupostrepho -> home <2398 -idios -> 
again <5290 -hupostrepho -> . ship ACT 027 002 And entering <1910 -epibaino -> into a {ship} <4143 -ploion ->
of Adramyttium <0098 -Adramuttenos -> , we launched <0321 -anago -> , meaning <3195 -mello -> to sail <4126
-pleo -> by the coasts <5117 -topos -> of Asia <0773 -Asia -> ; [ one ] Aristarchus <0708 -Aristarchos -> , a 
Macedonian <3110 - Makedon -> of Thessalonica <2331 -Thessalonikeus -> , being <5607 -on -> with us . ship 
ACT 027 006 And there <1563 -ekei -> the centurion <1543 - hekatontarches -> found <2147 -heurisko -> a 
{ship} <4143 - ploion -> of Alexandria <0221 -Alexandreus -> sailing <4126 - pleo -> into <1519 -eis -> Italy 
<2482 -Italia -> ; and he put <1688 -embibazo -> us therein . ship ACT 027 010 And said <3004 -lego -> unto 
them , Sirs <0435 - aner -> , I perceive <2334 -theoreo -> that this <3588 -ho -> voyage <4144 -ploos -> will 
<3195 -mello -> be with hurt <5196 - hubris -> and much <4183 -polus -> damage <2209 -zemia -> , not only 
<3440 -monon -> of the lading <5414 -phortos -> and {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , but also <2532 -kai -> of our 
lives <5590 - psuche -> . ship ACT 027 011 Nevertheless <1161 -de -> the centurion <1543 - hekatontarches -> 
believed <3982 -peitho -> the master <2942 - kubernetes -> and the owner <3490 -naukleros -> of the {ship} 
<3490 -naukleros -> , more <3123 -mallon -> than <2228 -e -> those <3588 -ho -> things which were spoken 
<3004 -lego -> by Paul <3972 -Paulos -> . ship ACT 027 015 And when the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> was caught 
<4884 -sunarpazo -> , and could <1410 -dunamai -> not bear <0503 -antophthalmeo -> up into the wind <0417 -
anemos -> , we let <1929 -epididomi -> [ her ] drive <1929 -epididomi -> . ship ACT 027 017 Which <3739 -hos 
-> when they had taken <0142 - airo -> up , they used <5530 -chraomai -> helps <0996 -boetheia - > , 
undergirding <5269 -hupozonnumi -> the {ship} <4143 -ploion - > ; and , fearing <5399 -phobeo -> lest <3361 -
me -> they should fall <1601 -ekpipto -> into <1519 -eis -> the quicksands <4950 - surtis -> , strake <5465 -
chalao -> sail <4632 -skeuos -> , and so <3779 -houto -> were driven <5342 -phero -> . ship ACT 027 018 And 
we being exceedingly <4971 -sphodros -> tossed <5492 -cheimazo -> with a tempest <5492 -cheimazo -> , the 
next <1836 -hexes -> [ day ] they lightened <1546 -ekbloe -> the {ship} ; ship ACT 027 019 And the third <5154 
-tritos -> [ day ] we cast <4496 -rhipto -> out with our own <0849 -autocheir -> hands <0849 -autocheir -> the 
tackling <4631 -skeue -> of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 022 And now <3568 -nun -> I exhort 
<3867 -paraineo - > you to be of good cheer <2114 -euthumeo -> : for there shall be no <3762 -oudeis -> loss 
<0580 -apobole -> of [ any <3762 - oudeis -> man s ] life <5590 -psuche -> among <1537 -ek -> you , but of the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 030 And as the shipmen <3492 -nautes -> were about <2212 -zeteo -> to 
flee <5343 -pheugo -> out of the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> , when they had let <5465 -chalao -> down <5465 - 
chalao -> the boat <4627 -skaphe -> into <1519 -eis -> the sea <2281 -thalassa -> , under colour <4392 -prophasis
-> as though they would <3195 -mello -> have cast <1614 -ekteino -> anchors out of the foreship <4408 -prora -> 
, ship ACT 027 031 Paul <3972 -Paulos -> said <2036 -epo -> to the centurion <1543 -hekatontarches -> and to 
the soldiers <4757 - stratiotes -> , Except <3362 -ean me -> these <3778 -houtos -> abide <3306 -meno -> in the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , ye cannot <1410 -dunamai -> be saved <4982 -sozo -> . ship ACT 027 037 And we 
were in all <3956 -pas -> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> two <1250 -diakosioi -> hundred <1250 - diakosioi -> 
threescore <1440 -hebdomekonta -> and sixteen <1803 -hex -> souls <5590 -psuche -> . ship ACT 027 038 And 
when they had eaten <2880 -korennumi -> enough <2880 -korennumi -> , they lightened <2893 -kouphizo -> the 
{ship} <4143 -ploion -> , and cast <1544 -ekballo -> out the wheat <4621 -sitos -> into <1519 -eis -> the sea 
<2281 -thalassa -> . ship ACT 027 039 And when <3753 -hote -> it was day <2250 - hemera -> , they knew 
<1921 -epiginosko -> not the land <1093 - ge -> : but they discovered <2657 -katanoeo -> a certain <5100 - tis -> 
creek <2859 -kolpos -> with a shore <0123 -aigialos -> , into <1519 -eis -> the which <3739 -hos -> they were 
minded <1014 -boo -lom -ahee -> , if <1487 -ei -> it were possible <1410 -dunamai -> , to thrust <1856 -exotheo 
-> in the {ship} <4143 -ploion -> . ship ACT 027 041 And falling <4045 -peripipto -> into <1519 -eis -> a place 



<5117 -topos -> where <1337 -dithalassos -> two <1337 -dithalassos -> seas <1337 -dithalassos -> met , they ran 
<2027 - epokello -> the {ship} <3491 -naus -> aground <2027 -epokello -> ; and the forepart <4408 -prora -> 
stuck <2043 -ereido -> fast , and remained <3306 -meno -> unmoveable <0761 -asaleutos -> , but the hinder 
<4403 -prumna -> part <4403 -prumna -> was broken <3089 -luo -> with the violence <0970 -bia -> of the waves 
<2949 -kuma -> . ship ACT 027 044 And the rest <3062 -loipoy -> , some <3588 -ho - > on <1909 -epi -> boards 
<4548 -sanis -> , and some <1161 -de - > on <1909 -epi -> [ broken pieces ] of the {ship} <4493 -rhipe - > . And 
so <3779 -houto -> it came <1096 -ginomai -> to pass , that they escaped <1295 -diasozo -> all <3956 -pas -> safe
<1295 -diasozo -> to land <1093 -ge -> . ship ACT 028 011 . And after <3326 -meta -> three <5140 -treis - > 
months <3376 -men -> we departed <0321 -anago -> in a {ship} <4493 -rhipe -> of Alexandria <0221 -
Alexandreus -> , which had wintered <3916 -parachrema -> in the isle <3520 -nesos -> , whose sign <3902 -
parasemos -> was Castor <1359 -Dioskouroi -> and Pollux <1359 -Dioskouroi -> .



but if ye worship not chief butler unto his butlership again desert place by ship privately earth shall worship him 
earth shall worship thee face he will worship god <1CO14 -:25 > for thou shalt worship no other god for what 
fellowship hath righteousness with unrighteousness <2CO6 -:14 > gentiles exercise lordship over them gentiles 
exercise lordship over them god worship him hateth suretiship is sure have no fellowship with he departed thence 
by ship into he shall worship at if thou therefore wilt worship me iniquity have fellowship with thee land shall 
worship at make no friendship with an angry man mine apostleship are ye <1CO9 -:2 > nations shall worship 
before thee neither shall gallant ship pass thereby neither shalt thou worship any strange god shall worship him 
ship again departed ship aground ship came ship going ship immediately ship into ship mending their nets ship 
sailing over unto phenicia ship two hundred threescore ship was ship was ship was at ship was caught ship was 
covered with ship was like ship was now ship with ship with his disciples ship with his disciples ship with them 
more than one loaf ship with zebedee their father small ship should wait on him because so worship then shalt 
thou have worship they should not worship devils they worship they worship thou shalt no more worship thou 
shalt worship thou shalt worship thy stewardship took ship true worshippers shall worship truly our fellowship 
<1JO1 -:3 > vain do they worship me vain they do worship me we have fellowship one with another <1JO1 -:7 > 
we have fellowship with him <1JO1 -:6 > we know what we worship we took ship we will worship at his footstool
when jesus was passed over again by ship unto which worship god who worship whom therefore ye ignorantly 
worship will worship will worship toward thy holy temple worship at worship at his footstool worship at his holy 
hill worship before worship before worship before me worship before thee worship before thee worship before thy
feet worship god worship god worship god contrary worship her worship him worship him worship him worship 
him worship him worship him worship him also worship him must worship worship me worship other gods 
worship shall go out by worship them <1KI9 -:6 > worship them <2CH7 -:19 > worship them worship them 
worship them worship them worship them worship them worship there <2KI5 -:18 > worship therein worship thou
him worship toward thy holy temple worship ye afar off ye also may have fellowship with us <1JO1 -:3 > ye shall 
worship before one altar <2CH32 -:12 > ye shall worship before this altar <2KI18 -:22 > ye shall worship before 
this altar ye should have fellowship with devils <1CO10 -:20 > ye worship ye know not what 



apostleship 1Co_09_02 /${apostleship /are ye in the Lord . apostleship Rom_01_05 /${apostleship /for obedience 
to the faith among all nations , for his name : apostleship Act_01_25 /${apostleship /from which Judas by 
transgression fell , that he might go to his own place . apostleship Gal_02_08 /${apostleship /of the circumcision , 
the same was mighty in me toward the Gentiles : butlership Gen_40_21 /^{butlership /again ; and he gave the cup 
into Pharaoh's hand : fellowship Act_02_42 /${fellowship /and in breaking of bread , and in prayers . fellowship 
2Co_06_14 /${fellowship /hath righteousness with unrighteousness ? and what communion hath light with 
darkness ? fellowship Php_01_05 /${fellowship /in the gospel from the first day until now ; fellowship 1Jo_01_03
/${fellowship /is with the Father , and with his Son Jesus Christ . fellowship 1Co_01_09 /${fellowship /of his Son 
Jesus Christ our Lord . fellowship Php_03_10 /${fellowship /of his sufferings , being made conformable unto his 
death ; fellowship 2Co_08_04 /${fellowship /of the ministering to the saints . fellowship Eph_03_09 
/${fellowship /of the mystery , which from the beginning of the world hath been hid in God , who created all 
things by Jesus Christ : fellowship Php_02_01 /${fellowship /of the Spirit , if any bowels and mercies , fellowship
1Jo_01_07 /${fellowship /one with another , and the blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth us from all sin . 
fellowship Lev_06_02 /^{fellowship /or in a thing taken away by violence , or hath deceived his neighbour ; 
fellowship Gal_02_09 /${fellowship /that we should go unto the heathen , and they unto the circumcision . 
fellowship 1Co_10_20 /${fellowship /with devils . fellowship 1Jo_01_06 /${fellowship /with him , and walk in 
darkness , we lie , and do not the truth : fellowship Eph_05_11 /${fellowship /with the unfruitful works of 
darkness , but rather reprove them. fellowship Psa_94_20 /^{fellowship /with thee, which frameth mischief by a 
law ? fellowship 1Jo_01_03 /${fellowship /with us : and truly our fellowship is with the Father , and with his Son 
Jesus Christ . friendship Jam_04_04 /${friendship /of the world is enmity with God ? whosoever therefore will be 
a friend of the world is the enemy of God . friendship Pro_22_24 /^{friendship /with an angry man ; and with a 
furious man thou shalt not go : lordship Mar_10_42 /${lordship /over them ; and their great ones exercise 
authority upon them . lordship Luk_22_25 /${lordship /over them ; and they that exercise authority upon them are 
called benefactors . ship Mar_08_13 /${ship /again departed to the other side . ship Act_27_41 /${ship /aground ; 
and the forepart stuck fast , and remained unmoveable , but the hinder part was broken with the violence of the 
waves . ship Act_27_17 /${ship /and , fearing lest they should fall into the quicksands , strake sail , and so were 
driven . ship Mat_15_39 /${ship /and came into the coasts of Magdala . ship Act_27_38 /${ship /and cast out the 
wheat into the sea . ship Jon_01_05 /^{ship /and he lay , and was fast asleep . ship Joh_06_21 /${ship /and 
immediately the ship was at the land whither they went . ship Mat_09_01 /${ship /and passed over , and came into
his own city . ship Luk_08_37 /${ship /and returned back again . ship Act_20_13 /${ship /and sailed unto Assos , 
there intending to take in Paul : for so had he appointed , minding himself to go afoot . ship Mat_13_02 /${ship 
/and sat ; and the whole multitude stood on the shore . ship Mar_04_01 /${ship /and sat in the sea ; and the whole 
multitude was by the sea on the land . ship Act_27_44 /${ship /And so it came to pass , that they escaped all safe 
to land . ship Mar_06_51 /${ship /and the wind ceased : and they were sore amazed in themselves beyond 
measure , and wondered . ship Mat_04_22 /${ship /and their father , and followed him . ship Mar_04_36 /${ship 
/And there were also with him other little ships . ship Act_21_06 /${ship /and they returned home again . ship 
Joh_06_19 /${ship /and they were afraid . ship Mat_14_22 /${ship /and to go before him unto the other side , 
while he sent the multitudes away . ship Mar_06_45 /${ship /and to go to the other side before unto Bethsaida , 
while he sent away the people . ship Joh_06_17 /${ship /and went over the sea toward Capernaum . And it was 
now dark , and Jesus was not come to them . ship Joh_21_06 /${ship /and ye shall find . They cast therefore , and 
now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes . ship Mar_04_38 /${ship /asleep on a pillow : and 
they awake him , and say unto him , Master , carest thou not that we perish ? ship Eze_27_05 /^{ship /boards of 
fir trees of Senir : they have taken cedars from Lebanon to make masts for thee. ship Act_27_10 /${ship /but also 
of our lives . ship Mat_14_33 /${ship /came and worshipped him , saying , Of a truth thou art the Son of God . 
ship Jon_01_03 /^{ship /going to Tarshish : so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go with them 
unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD . ship Mar_05_18 /${ship /he that had been possessed with the devil
prayed him that he might be with him . ship Mat_14_29 /${ship /he walked on the water , to go to Jesus . ship 
Mat_08_23 /${ship /his disciples followed him . ship Joh_21_03 /${ship /immediately ; and that night they caught
nothing . ship Mar_05_02 /${ship /immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit , ship 
Pro_30_19 /^{ship /in the midst of the sea ; and the way of a man with a maid . ship Mat_14_13 /${ship /into a 
desert place apart : and when the people had heard thereof, they followed him on foot out of the cities . ship 
Jon_01_05 /^{ship /into the sea , to lighten it of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the ship ; and he
lay , and was fast asleep . ship Mar_01_19 /${ship /mending their nets . ship Act_27_11 /${ship /more than those 
things which were spoken by Paul . ship Joh_21_08 /${ship /not far from land , but as it were two hundred cubits ,
dragging the net with fishes . ship Act_27_02 /${ship /of Adramyttium , we launched , meaning to sail by the 



coasts of Asia ; one Aristarchus , a Macedonian of Thessalonica , being with us . ship Act_28_11 /${ship /of 
Alexandria , which had wintered in the isle , whose sign was Castor and Pollux . ship Act_27_06 /${ship /of 
Alexandria sailing into Italy ; and he put us therein . ship Isa_33_21 /^{ship /pass thereby. ship Mar_06_32 
/${ship /privately . ship Act_21_02 /${ship /sailing over unto Phenicia , we went aboard , and set forth . ship 
Mar_03_09 /${ship /should wait on him because of the multitude , lest they should throng him . ship Mar_04_37 
/${ship /so that it was now full . ship Mar_06_54 /${ship /straightway they knew him , ship Luk_05_07 /${ship 
/that they should come and help them . And they came , and filled both the ships , so that they began to sink . ship 
Mat_14_32 /${ship /the wind ceased . ship Act_27_37 /${ship /two hundred threescore and sixteen souls . ship 
Mar_05_21 /${ship /unto the other side , much people gathered unto him : and he was nigh unto the sea . ship 
Joh_06_21 /${ship /was at the land whither they went . ship Act_27_15 /${ship /was caught , and could not bear 
up into the wind , we let her drive . ship Mat_08_24 /${ship /was covered with the waves : but he was asleep . 
ship Mar_06_47 /${ship /was in the midst of the sea , and he alone on the land . ship Jon_01_04 /^{ship /was like 
to be broken . ship Mat_14_24 /${ship /was now in the midst of the sea , tossed with waves : for the wind was 
contrary . ship Act_21_03 /${ship /was to unlade her burden . ship Act_27_30 /${ship /when they had let down 
the boat into the sea , under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship , ship Mar_08_10 
/${ship /with his disciples , and came into the parts of Dalmanutha . ship Luk_08_22 /${ship /with his disciples : 
and he said unto them , Let us go over unto the other side of the lake . And they launched forth . ship Mar_01_20 
/${ship /with the hired servants , and went after him . ship Mar_08_14 /${ship /with them more than one loaf . 
ship Mat_04_21 /${ship /with Zebedee their father , mending their nets ; and he called them . ship Act_27_31 
/${ship /ye cannot be saved . Shiphi 1Ch_04_37 /^{Shiphi /the son of Allon , the son of Jedaiah , the son of 
Shimri , the son of Shemaiah ; Shiphrah Exo_01_15 /^{Shiphrah /and the name of the other Puah : shipmaster 
Rev_18_17 /${shipmaster /and all the company in ships , and sailors , and as many as trade by sea , stood afar off ,
shipmaster Jon_01_06 /^{shipmaster /came to him, and said unto him, What meanest thou, O sleeper ? arise , call 
upon thy God , if so be that God will think upon us, that we perish not. shipmen Act_27_27 /${shipmen /deemed 
that they drew near to some country ; shipmen 1Ki_09_27 /^{shipmen /that had knowledge of the sea , with the 
servants of Solomon . shipmen Act_27_30 /${shipmen /were about to flee out of the ship , when they had let 
down the boat into the sea , under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship , shipping 
Joh_06_24 /${shipping /and came to Capernaum , seeking for Jesus . ships Dan_11_40 /^{ships /and he shall enter
into the countries , and shall overflow and pass over . ships Gen_49_13 /^{ships /and his border shall be unto 
Zidon . ships Rev_18_17 /${ships /and sailors , and as many as trade by sea , stood afar off , ships 2Ch_08_18 
/^{ships /and servants that had knowledge of the sea ; and they went with the servants of Solomon to Ophir , and 
took thence four hundred and fifty talents of gold , and brought them to king Solomon . ships Job_09_26 /^{ships 
/as the eagle that hasteth to the prey . ships Jud_05_17 /^{ships /Asher continued on the sea shore , and abode in 
his breaches . ships 1Ki_22_49 /^{ships /But Jehoshaphat would not. ships Deu_28_68 /^{ships /by the way 
whereof I spake unto thee, Thou shalt see it no more again : and there ye shall be sold unto your enemies for 
bondmen and bondwomen , and no man shall buy you. ships 1Ki_09_26 /^{ships /in Eziongeber , which is beside 
Eloth , on the shore of the Red sea , in the land of Edom . ships 2Ch_20_36 /^{ships /in Eziongeber . ships 
Rev_18_19 /${ships /in the sea by reason of her costliness ! for in one hour is she made desolate . ships 
Dan_11_30 /^{ships /of Chittim shall come against him: therefore he shall be grieved , and return , and have 
indignation against the holy covenant : so shall he do ; he shall even return , and have intelligence with them that 
forsake the holy covenant . ships Isa_02_16 /^{ships /of Tarshish , and upon all pleasant pictures . ships Isa_23_14
/^{ships /of Tarshish : for your strength is laid waste . ships Isa_23_01 /^{ships /of Tarshish ; for it is laid waste , 
so that there is no house , no entering in : from the land of Chittim it is revealed to them. ships 2Ch_09_21 
/^{ships /of Tarshish bringing gold , and silver , ivory , and apes , and peacocks . ships Eze_27_25 /^{ships /of 
Tarshish did sing of thee in thy market : and thou wast replenished , and made very glorious in the midst of the 
seas . ships Isa_60_09 /^{ships /of Tarshish first , to bring thy sons from far , their silver and their gold with them, 
unto the name of the LORD thy God , and to the Holy One of Israel , because he hath glorified thee. ships 
Psa_48_07 /^{ships /of Tarshish with an east wind . ships 1Ki_22_48 /^{ships /of Tharshish to go to Ophir for 
gold : but they went not; for the ships were broken at Eziongeber . ships Eze_27_09 /^{ships /of the sea with their 
mariners were in thee to occupy thy merchandise . ships Num_24_24 /^{ships /shall come from the coast of 
Chittim , and shall afflict Asshur , and shall afflict Eber , and he also shall perish for ever . ships Pro_31_14 
/^{ships /she bringeth her food from afar . ships Luk_05_07 /${ships /so that they began to sink . ships 
Luk_05_02 /${ships /standing by the lake : but the fishermen were gone out of them , and were washing their nets 
. ships Psa_107_23 /^{ships /that do business in great waters ; ships Psa_104_26 /^{ships /there is that leviathan , 
whom thou hast made to play therein. ships Eze_27_29 /^{ships /they shall stand upon the land ; ships 2Ch_20_36



/^{ships /to go to Tarshish : and they made the ships in Eziongeber . ships Luk_05_11 /${ships /to land , they 
forsook all , and followed him . ships Eze_30_09 /^{ships /to make the careless Ethiopians afraid , and great pain 
shall come upon them, as in the day of Egypt : for, lo, it cometh . ships 2Ch_09_21 /^{ships /went to Tarshish with
the servants of Huram : every three years once came the ships of Tarshish bringing gold , and silver , ivory , and 
apes , and peacocks . ships 2Ch_20_37 /^{ships /were broken , that they were not able to go to Tarshish . ships 
1Ki_22_48 /^{ships /were broken at Eziongeber . ships Rev_08_09 /${ships /were destroyed . ships Jam_03_04 
/${ships /which though they be so great , and are driven of fierce winds , yet are they turned about with a very 
small helm , whithersoever the governor listeth . ships Luk_05_03 /${ships /which was Simon's , and prayed him 
that he would thrust out a little from the land . And he sat down , and taught the people out of the ship . shipwreck 
2Co_11_25 /${shipwreck /a night and a day I have been in the deep ; stewardship Luk_16_02 /${stewardship /for 
thou mayest be no longer steward . stewardship Luk_16_03 /${stewardship /I cannot dig ; to beg I am ashamed . 
stewardship Luk_16_04 /${stewardship /they may receive me into their houses . suretiship Pro_11_15 
/^{suretiship /is sure . workmanship Eph_02_10 /${workmanship /created in Christ Jesus unto good works , which
God hath before ordained that we should walk in them . workmanship 1Ch_28_21 /^{workmanship /every willing 
skilful man , for any manner of service : also the princes and all the people will be wholly at thy commandment . 
workmanship Eze_28_13 /^{workmanship /of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was prepared in thee in the day that 
thou wast created . workmanship 2Ki_16_10 /^{workmanship /thereof. worship Psa_22_29 /^{worship /all they 
that go down to the dust shall bow before him: and none can keep alive his own soul . worship Psa_95_06 
/^{worship /and bow down : let us kneel before the LORD our maker . worship Gen_22_05 /^{worship /and come
again to you. worship Col_02_23 /${worship /and humility , and neglecting of the body ; not in any honour to the 
satisfying of the flesh . worship Jos_05_14 /^{worship /and said unto him, What saith my lord unto his servant ? 
worship Zep_01_05 /^{worship /and that swear by the LORD , and that swear by Malcham ; worship 2Ki_17_36 
/^{worship /and to him shall ye do sacrifice . worship 1Sa_01_03 /^{worship /and to sacrifice unto the LORD of 
hosts in Shiloh . And the two sons of Eli , Hophni and Phinehas , the priests of the LORD , were there. worship 
Dan_03_28 /^{worship /any god , except their own God . worship Psa_81_09 /^{worship /any strange god . 
worship Psa_132_07 /^{worship /at his footstool . worship Psa_99_05 /^{worship /at his footstool ; for he is holy .
worship Psa_99_09 /^{worship /at his holy hill ; for the LORD our God is holy . worship Eze_46_03 /^{worship 
/at the door of this gate before the LORD in the sabbaths and in the new moons . worship Joh_12_20 /${worship 
/at the feast : worship Eze_46_02 /^{worship /at the threshold of the gate : then he shall go forth ; but the gate 
shall not be shut until the evening . worship Isa_49_07 /^{worship /because of the LORD that is faithful , and the 
Holy One of Israel , and he shall choose thee. worship Isa_66_23 /^{worship /before me, saith the LORD . 
worship 2Ch_32_12 /^{worship /before one altar , and burn incense upon it? worship Rev_22_08 /${worship 
/before the feet of the angel which shewed me these things . worship Deu_26_10 /^{worship /before the LORD 
thy God : worship 1Ki_12_30 /^{worship /before the one , even unto Dan . worship Rev_15_04 /${worship 
/before thee ; for thy judgments are made manifest . worship Psa_86_09 /^{worship /before thee, O Lord ; and 
shall glorify thy name . worship Psa_22_27 /^{worship /before thee. worship Isa_36_07 /^{worship /before this 
altar ? worship 2Ki_18_22 /^{worship /before this altar in Jerusalem ? worship Rev_03_09 /${worship /before thy
feet , and to know that I have loved thee . worship Rev_09_20 /${worship /devils , and idols of gold , and silver , 
and brass , and stone , and of wood : which neither can see , nor hear , nor walk : worship Joh_04_22 /${worship 
/for salvation is of the Jews . worship 1Co_14_25 /${worship /God , and report that God is in you of a truth . 
worship Rev_22_09 /${worship /God . worship Rev_19_10 /${worship /God : for the testimony of Jesus is the 
spirit of prophecy . worship Act_18_13 /${worship /God contrary to the law . worship Php_03_03 /${worship 
/God in the spirit , and rejoice in Christ Jesus , and have no confidence in the flesh . worship Jer_44_19 
/^{worship /her, and pour out drink offerings unto her, without our men ? worship Rev_13_08 /${worship /him , 
whose names are not written in the book of life of the Lamb slain from the foundation of the world . worship 
Heb_01_06 /${worship /him . worship Joh_04_23 /${worship /him . worship Mat_02_02 /${worship /him . 
worship Rev_19_10 /${worship /him . And he said unto me , See thou do it not : I am thy fellowservant , and of 
thy brethren that have the testimony of Jesus : worship God : for the testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy . 
worship Mat_02_08 /${worship /him also . worship Act_17_23 /${worship /him declare I unto you . worship 
Joh_04_24 /${worship /him in spirit and in truth . worship Joh_04_24 /${worship /him must worship him in spirit 
and in truth . worship Rev_04_10 /${worship /him that liveth for ever and ever , and cast their crowns before the 
throne , saying , worship Rev_14_07 /${worship /him that made heaven , and earth , and the sea , and the 
fountains of waters . worship Psa_97_07 /^{worship /him, all ye gods . worship Zep_02_11 /^{worship /him, 
every one from his place , even all the isles of the heathen . worship Act_24_14 /${worship /I the God of my 
fathers , believing all things which are written in the law and in the prophets : worship Jer_26_02 /^{worship /in 



the LORD'S house , all the words that I command thee to speak unto them; diminish not a word : worship 
Luk_14_10 /${worship /in the presence of them that sit at meat with thee . worship Luk_04_07 /${worship /me , 
all shall be thine . worship Mat_15_09 /${worship /me , teaching for doctrines the commandments of men . 
worship Mar_07_07 /${worship /me , teaching for doctrines the commandments of men . worship Mat_04_09 
/${worship /me . worship Exo_34_14 /^{worship /no other god : for the LORD , whose name is Jealous , is a 
jealous God : worship Dan_03_15 /^{worship /not , ye shall be cast the same hour into the midst of a burning 
fiery furnace ; and who is that God that shall deliver you out of my hands ? worship Deu_30_17 /^{worship /other
gods , and serve them; worship Eze_46_09 /^{worship /shall go out by the way of the south gate ; and he that 
entereth by the way of the south gate shall go forth by the way of the north gate : he shall not return by the way of 
the gate whereby he came in , but shall go forth over against it. worship Rev_14_09 /${worship /the beast and his 
image , and receive his mark in his forehead , or in his hand , worship Rev_14_11 /${worship /the beast and his 
image , and whosoever receiveth the mark of his name . worship Joh_04_21 /${worship /the Father . worship 
Joh_04_23 /${worship /the Father in spirit and in truth : for the Father seeketh such to worship him . worship 
Rev_13_12 /${worship /the first beast , whose deadly wound was healed . worship Dan_03_10 /^{worship /the 
golden image : worship Dan_03_05 /^{worship /the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king hath set up : 
worship Dan_03_14 /^{worship /the golden image which I have set up? worship Dan_03_12 /^{worship /the 
golden image which thou hast set up . worship Dan_03_18 /^{worship /the golden image which thou hast set up . 
worship Act_07_42 /${worship /the host of heaven ; as it is written in the book of the prophets , O ye house of 
Israel , have ye offered to me slain beasts and sacrifices by the space of forty years in the wilderness ? worship 
Zep_01_05 /^{worship /the host of heaven upon the housetops ; and them that worship and that swear by the 
LORD , and that swear by Malcham ; worship Rev_13_15 /${worship /the image of the beast should be killed . 
worship Dan_03_15 /^{worship /the image which I have made ; well: but if ye worship not , ye shall be cast the 
same hour into the midst of a burning fiery furnace ; and who is that God that shall deliver you out of my hands ? 
worship Zec_14_16 /^{worship /the King , the LORD of hosts , and to keep the feast of tabernacles . worship 
Zec_14_17 /^{worship /the King , the LORD of hosts , even upon them shall be no rain . worship 1Sa_15_25 
/^{worship /the LORD . worship Jer_07_02 /^{worship /the LORD . worship Psa_29_02 /^{worship /the LORD 
in the beauty of holiness . worship 1Ch_16_29 /^{worship /the LORD in the beauty of holiness . worship 
Psa_96_09 /^{worship /the LORD in the beauty of holiness : fear before him, all the earth . worship Isa_27_13 
/^{worship /the LORD in the holy mount at Jerusalem . worship Luk_04_08 /${worship /the Lord thy God , and 
him only shalt thou serve . worship Mat_04_10 /${worship /the Lord thy God , and him only shalt thou serve . 
worship 1Sa_15_30 /^{worship /the LORD thy God . worship Isa_02_08 /^{worship /the work of their own hands
, that which their own fingers have made : worship Mic_05_13 /^{worship /the work of thine hands . worship 
Psa_66_04 /^{worship /thee, and shall sing unto thee; they shall sing to thy name . Selah . worship Act_07_43 
/${worship /them : and I will carry you away beyond Babylon . worship Jer_25_06 /^{worship /them, and 
provoke me not to anger with the works of your hands ; and I will do you no hurt . worship Deu_04_19 
/^{worship /them, and serve them, which the LORD thy God hath divided unto all nations under the whole heaven
. worship Deu_08_19 /^{worship /them, I testify against you this day that ye shall surely perish . worship 
Jer_13_10 /^{worship /them, shall even be as this girdle , which is good for nothing. worship 1Ki_09_06 
/^{worship /them: worship 2Ch_07_19 /^{worship /them; worship Deu_11_16 /^{worship /them; worship 
2Ki_05_18 /^{worship /there, and he leaneth on my hand , and I bow myself in the house of Rimmon : when I 
bow down myself in the house of Rimmon , the LORD pardon thy servant in this thing . worship Rev_11_01 
/${worship /therein . worship Psa_45_11 /^{worship /thou him. worship Isa_02_20 /^{worship /to the moles and 
to the bats ; worship Psa_138_02 /^{worship /toward thy holy temple , and praise thy name for thy lovingkindness
and for thy truth : for thou hast magnified thy word above all thy name . worship Psa_05_07 /^{worship /toward 
thy holy temple . worship Exo_24_01 /^{worship /ye afar off . worship Joh_04_22 /${worship /ye know not what 
: we know what we worship : for salvation is of the Jews . worshipped 2Ki_17_16 /^{worshipped /all the host of 
heaven , and served Baal . worshipped 2Ch_33_03 /^{worshipped /all the host of heaven , and served them. 
worshipped 2Ki_21_03 /^{worshipped /all the host of heaven , and served them. worshipped 2Ch_07_03 
/^{worshipped /and praised the LORD , saying, For he is good ; for his mercy endureth for ever . worshipped 
Jud_07_15 /^{worshipped /and returned into the host of Israel , and said , Arise ; for the LORD hath delivered 
into your hand the host of Midian . worshipped Rom_01_25 /${worshipped /and served the creature more than the
Creator , who is blessed for ever . Amen . worshipped 2Ch_29_28 /^{worshipped /and the singers sang , and the 
trumpeters sounded : and all this continued until the burnt offering was finished . worshipped 1Ki_11_33 
/^{worshipped /Ashtoreth the goddess of the Zidonians , Chemosh the god of the Moabites , and Milcom the god 
of the children of Ammon , and have not walked in my ways , to do that which is right in mine eyes , and to keep 



my statutes and my judgments , as did David his father . worshipped 1Sa_01_19 /^{worshipped /before the LORD
, and returned , and came to their house to Ramah : and Elkanah knew Hannah his wife ; and the LORD 
remembered her. worshipped Dan_02_46 /^{worshipped /Daniel , and commanded that they should offer an 
oblation and sweet odours unto him. worshipped Exo_33_10 /^{worshipped /every man in his tent door . 
worshipped Rev_11_16 /${worshipped /God , worshipped Rev_07_11 /${worshipped /God , worshipped 
2Sa_15_32 /^{worshipped /God , behold, Hushai the Archite came to meet him with his coat rent , and earth upon 
his head : worshipped Act_16_14 /${worshipped /God , heard us: whose heart the Lord opened , that she attended 
unto the things which were spoken of Paul . worshipped Act_18_07 /${worshipped /God , whose house joined 
hard to the synagogue . worshipped Rev_19_04 /${worshipped /God that sat on the throne , saying , Amen ; 
Alleluia . worshipped Mar_05_06 /${worshipped /him , worshipped Luk_24_52 /${worshipped /him , and 
returned to Jerusalem with great joy : worshipped Mat_18_26 /${worshipped /him , saying , Lord , have patience 
with me , and I will pay thee all . worshipped Mat_15_25 /${worshipped /him , saying , Lord , help me . 
worshipped Mat_08_02 /${worshipped /him , saying , Lord , if thou wilt , thou canst make me clean . worshipped 
Mat_09_18 /${worshipped /him , saying , My daughter is even now dead : but come and lay thy hand upon her , 
and she shall live . worshipped Mat_14_33 /${worshipped /him , saying , Of a truth thou art the Son of God . 
worshipped Joh_09_38 /${worshipped /him . worshipped Mat_28_09 /${worshipped /him . worshipped 
Mar_15_19 /${worshipped /him . worshipped Mat_02_11 /${worshipped /him : and when they had opened their 
treasures , they presented unto him gifts ; gold , and frankincense , and myrrh . worshipped Mat_28_17 
/${worshipped /him : but some doubted . worshipped Rev_05_14 /${worshipped /him that liveth for ever and ever
. worshipped 1Ki_22_53 /^{worshipped /him, and provoked to anger the LORD God of Israel , according to all 
that his father had done . worshipped 1Ki_16_31 /^{worshipped /him. worshipped Act_10_25 /${worshipped 
/him. worshipped Rev_16_02 /${worshipped /his image . worshipped Rev_19_20 /${worshipped /his image . 
These both were cast alive into a lake of fire burning with brimstone . worshipped Joh_04_20 /${worshipped /in 
this mountain ; and ye say , that in Jerusalem is the place where men ought to worship . worshipped Exo_32_08 
/^{worshipped /it, and have sacrificed thereunto, and said , These be thy gods , O Israel , which have brought thee 
up out of the land of Egypt . worshipped Heb_11_21 /${worshipped /leaning upon the top of his staff . worshipped
Jer_22_09 /^{worshipped /other gods , and served them. worshipped 2Th_02_04 /${worshipped /so that he as 
God sitteth in the temple of God , shewing himself that he is God . worshipped Rev_20_04 /${worshipped /the 
beast , neither his image , neither had received his mark upon their foreheads , or in their hands ; and they lived 
and reigned with Christ a thousand years . worshipped Rev_13_04 /${worshipped /the beast , saying , Who is like 
unto the beast ? who is able to make war with him ? worshipped Rev_13_04 /${worshipped /the dragon which 
gave power unto the beast : and they worshipped the beast , saying , Who is like unto the beast ? who is able to 
make war with him ? worshipped Dan_03_07 /^{worshipped /the golden image that Nebuchadnezzar the king had 
set up . worshipped Gen_24_48 /^{worshipped /the LORD , and blessed the LORD God of my master Abraham , 
which had led me in the right way to take my master's brother's daughter unto his son . worshipped 1Ch_29_20 
/^{worshipped /the LORD , and the king . worshipped Gen_24_52 /^{worshipped /the LORD , bowing himself to 
the earth . worshipped 1Sa_15_31 /^{worshipped /the LORD . worshipped Gen_24_26 /^{worshipped /the LORD
. worshipped Neh_09_03 /^{worshipped /the LORD their God . worshipped 1Sa_01_28 /^{worshipped /the 
LORD there. worshipped Neh_08_06 /^{worshipped /the LORD with their faces to the ground . worshipped 
Psa_106_19 /^{worshipped /the molten image . worshipped Eze_08_16 /^{worshipped /the sun toward the east . 
worshipped Jer_01_16 /^{worshipped /the works of their own hands . worshipped Jer_16_11 /^{worshipped 
/them, and have forsaken me, and have not kept my law ; worshipped 2Ch_07_22 /^{worshipped /them, and 
served them: therefore hath he brought all this evil upon them. worshipped 1Ki_09_09 /^{worshipped /them, and 
served them: therefore hath the LORD brought upon them all this evil . worshipped Deu_17_03 /^{worshipped 
/them, either the sun , or moon , or any of the host of heaven , which I have not commanded ; worshipped 
Deu_29_26 /^{worshipped /them, gods whom they knew not, and whom he had not given unto them: worshipped 
2Ki_21_21 /^{worshipped /them: worshipped 2Sa_12_20 /^{worshipped /then he came to his own house ; and 
when he required , they set bread before him, and he did eat . worshipped Jer_08_02 /^{worshipped /they shall not
be gathered , nor be buried ; they shall be for dung upon the face of the earth . worshipped Act_17_25 
/${worshipped /with men's hands , as though he needed any thing , seeing he giveth to all life , and breath , and all
things ; worshipper Joh_09_31 /${worshipper /of God , and doeth his will , him he heareth . worshipper 
Act_19_35 /${worshipper /of the great goddess Diana , and of the image which fell down from Jupiter ? 
worshippers 2Ki_10_23 /^{worshippers /of Baal , Search , and look that there be here with you none of the 
servants of the LORD , but the worshippers of Baal only. worshippers 2Ki_10_19 /^{worshippers /of Baal . 
worshippers 2Ki_10_22 /^{worshippers /of Baal . And he brought them forth vestments . worshippers 2Ki_10_21 



/^{worshippers /of Baal came , so that there was not a man left that came not. And they came into the house of 
Baal ; and the house of Baal was full from one end to another . worshippers 2Ki_10_23 /^{worshippers /of Baal 
only. worshippers Heb_10_02 /${worshippers /once purged should have had no more conscience of sins . 
worshippers Joh_04_23 /${worshippers /shall worship the Father in spirit and in truth : for the Father seeketh such
to worship him . worshippeth Isa_44_17 /^{worshippeth /it, and prayeth unto it, and saith , Deliver me; for thou 
art my god . worshippeth Isa_44_15 /^{worshippeth /it; he maketh it a graven image , and falleth down thereto. 
worshippeth Dan_03_06 /^{worshippeth /shall the same hour be cast into the midst of a burning fiery furnace . 
worshippeth Dan_03_11 /^{worshippeth /that he should be cast into the midst of a burning fiery furnace . 
worshippeth Neh_09_06 /^{worshippeth /thee. worshipping Mat_20_20 /${worshipping /him, and desiring a 
certain thing of him . worshipping 2Ki_19_37 /^{worshipping /in the house of Nisroch his god , that 
Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword : and they escaped into the land of Armenia . And 
Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead. worshipping Isa_37_38 /^{worshipping /in the house of Nisroch his god ,
that Adrammelech and Sharezer his sons smote him with the sword ; and they escaped into the land of Armenia : 
and Esarhaddon his son reigned in his stead. worshipping Col_02_18 /${worshipping /of angels , intruding into 
those things which he hath not seen , vainly puffed up by his fleshly mind , worshipping 2Ch_20_18 
/^{worshipping /the LORD .



apostleship 4 - fellowship 17 - friendship 2 - lordship 2 - ship 71 * shipmaster 2 - shipmen 3 - shipping 1 - ships 
38 - shipwreck 2 - stewardship 3 - suretiship 1 - workmanship 7 - worship 107 * worshipped 70 - worshipper 2 - 
worshippers 7 - worshippeth 6 - worshipping 5 -



* apostleship , 0651 , - butlership , 4945 , - fellowship , 2266 , 8667 , * fellowship , 2842 , 2844 , 3352 , 4790 , * 
foreship , 4408 , * friendship , 5373 , - friendship , 7462 , * lordship , 2634 , - ship , 0591 , 5600 , 6716 , * ship , 
3490 , 3491 , 4142 , 4143 , 4493 , - suretiship , 8628 , * workmanship , 4161 , - workmanship , 4399 , 4639 , * 
worship , 1479 , 2151 , 3000 , 4352 , 4576 , - worship , 5457 , 6087 , 7812 , 



ship The way of an eagle in the air; the way of a serpent upon a rock; the way of a {ship} in the midst of the sea; and the way of a man with a maid. ship But there the glorious LORD [will be] unto us a place of broad rivers [and] 
streams; wherein shall go no galley with oars, neither shall gallant {ship} pass thereby. ship They have made all thy [{ship}] boards of fir trees of Senir: they have taken cedars from Lebanon to make masts for thee. ship But Jonah rose 
up to flee unto Tarshish from the presence of the LORD, and went down to Joppa; and he found a {ship} going to Tarshish: so he paid the fare thereof, and went down into it, to go with them unto Tarshish from the presence of t he 
LORD. ship But the LORD sent out a great wind into the sea, and there was a mighty tempest in the sea, so that the {ship} was like to be broken. ship Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast forth the 
wares that [were] in the ship into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the {ship}; and he lay, and was fast asleep. ship Then the mariners were afraid, and cried every man unto his god, and cast 
forth the wares that [were] in the {ship} into the sea, to lighten [it] of them. But Jonah was gone down into the sides of the ship; and he lay, and was fast asleep. ship And going on from thence, he saw other two brethren, James [the 
son] of Zebedee, and John his brother, in a {ship} with Zebedee their father, mending their nets; and he called them. ship And they immediately left the {ship} and their father, and followed him. ship And when he was entered into a 
{ship}, his disciples followed him. ship And, behold, there arose a great tempest in the sea, insomuch that the {ship} was covered with the waves: but he was asleep. ship And he entered into a {ship}, and passed over, and came into his
own city. ship And great multitudes were gathered together unto him, so that he went into a {ship}, and sat; and the whole multitude stood on the shore. ship When Jesus heard [of it], he departed thence by {ship} into a desert place 
apart: and when the people had heard [thereof], they followed him on foot out of the cities. ship And straightway Jesus constrained his disciples to get into a {ship}, and to go before him unto the other side, while he sent the multitudes 
away. ship But the {ship} was now in the midst of the sea, tossed with waves: for the wind was contrary. ship And he said, Come. And when Peter was come down out of the {ship}, he walked on the water, to go to Jesus. ship And 
when they were come into the {ship}, the wind ceased. ship Then they that were in the {ship} came and worshipped him, saying, Of a truth thou art the Son of God. ship And he sent away the multitude, and took {ship}, and came into 
the coasts of Magdala. ship And when he had gone a little farther thence, he saw James the son] of Zebedee, and John his brother, who also were in the {ship} mending their nets. ship And straightway he called them: and they left their 
father Zebedee in the {ship} with the hired servants, and went after him. ship And he spake to his disciples, that a small {ship} should wait on him because of the multitude, lest they should throng him. ship And he began again to teach
by the sea side: and there was gathered unto him a great multitude, so that he entered into a {ship}, and sat in the sea; and the whole multitude was by the sea on the land. ship And when they had sent away the multitude, they took him 
even as he was in the {ship}. And there were also with him other little ships. ship And there arose a great storm of wind, and the waves beat into the {ship}, so that it was now full. ship And he was in the hinder part of the {ship}, 
asleep on a pillow: and they awake him, and say unto him, Master, carest thou not that we perish? ship And when he was come out of the {ship}, immediately there met him out of the tombs a man with an unclean spirit, ship And when
he was come into the {ship}, he that had been possessed with the devil prayed him that he might be with him. ship And when Jesus was passed over again by {ship} unto the other side, much people gathered unto him: and he was nigh 
unto the sea. ship And they departed into a desert place by {ship} privately. ship And straightway he constrained his disciples to get into the {ship}, and to go to the other side before unto Bethsaida, while he sent away the people. ship 
And when even was come, the {ship} was in the midst of the sea, and he alone on the land. ship And he went up unto them into the {ship}; and the wind ceased: and they were sore amazed in themselves beyond measure, and 
wondered. ship And when they were come out of the {ship}, straightway they knew him, ship And straightway he entered into a {ship} with his disciples, and came into the parts of Dalmanutha. ship And he left them, and entering into 
the {ship} again departed to the other side. ship Now the disciples] had forgotten to take bread, neither had they in the {ship} with them more than one loaf. ship And he entered into one of the ships, which was Simon's, and prayed him
that he would thrust out a little from the land. And he sat down, and taught the people out of the {ship}. ship And they beckoned unto their] partners, which were in the other {ship}, that they should come and help them. And they came,
and filled both the ships, so that they began to sink. ship Now it came to pass on a certain day, that he went into a {ship} with his disciples: and he said unto them, Let us go over unto the other side of the lake. And they launched forth. 
ship Then the whole multitude of the country of the Gadarenes round about besought him to depart from them; for they were taken with great fear: and he went up into the {ship}, and returned back again. ship And entered into a 
{ship}, and went over the sea toward Capernaum. And it was now dark, and Jesus was not come to them. ship So when they had rowed about five and twenty or thirty furlongs, they see Jesus walking on the sea, and drawing nigh unto 
the {ship}: and they were afraid. ship Then they willingly received him into the ship: and immediately the {ship} was at the land whither they went. ship Then they willingly received him into the {ship}: and immediately the ship was 
at the land whither they went. ship Simon Peter saith unto them, I go a fishing. They say unto him, We also go with thee. They went forth, and entered into a {ship} immediately; and that night they caught nothing. ship And he said unto
them, Cast the net on the right side of the {ship}, and ye shall find. They cast therefore, and now they were not able to draw it for the multitude of fishes. ship And the other disciples came in a little {ship}; for they were not far from 
land, but as it were two hundred cubits,) dragging the net with fishes. ship And we went before to {ship}, and sailed unto Assos, there intending to take in Paul: for so had he appointed, minding himself to go afoot. ship Sorrowing most
of all for the words which he spake, that they should see his face no more. And they accompanied him unto the {ship}. ship And finding a {ship} sailing over unto Phenicia, we went aboard, and set forth. ship Now when we had 
discovered Cyprus, we left it on the left hand, and sailed into Syria, and landed at Tyre: for there the {ship} was to unlade her burden. ship And when we had taken our leave one of another, we took {ship}; and they returned home 
again. ship And entering into a {ship} of Adramyttium, we launched, meaning to sail by the coasts of Asia; one] Aristarchus, a Macedonian of Thessalonica, being with us. ship And there the centurion found a {ship} of Alexandria 
sailing into Italy; and he put us therein. ship And said unto them, Sirs, I perceive that this voyage will be with hurt and much damage, not only of the lading and {ship}, but also of our lives. ship Nevertheless the centurion believed the 
master and the owner of the {ship}, more than those things which were spoken by Paul. ship And when the {ship} was caught, and could not bear up into the wind, we let her] drive. ship Which when they had taken up, they used helps,
undergirding the {ship}; and, fearing lest they should fall into the quicksands, struck sail, and so were driven. ship And we being exceedingly tossed with a tempest, the next day] they lightened the {ship}; ship And the third day] we 
cast out with our own hands the tackling of the {ship}. ship And now I exhort you to be of good cheer: for there shall be no loss of any man's] life among you, but of the {ship}. ship And as the shipmen were about to flee out of the 
{ship}, when they had let down the boat into the sea, under colour as though they would have cast anchors out of the foreship, ship Paul said to the centurion and to the soldiers, Except these abide in the {ship}, ye cannot be saved. ship
And we were in all in the {ship} two hundred threescore and sixteen souls. ship And when they had eaten enough, they lightened the {ship}, and cast out the wheat into the sea. ship And when it was day, they knew not the land: but 
they discovered a certain creek with a shore, into the which they were minded, if it were possible, to thrust in the {ship}. ship And falling into a place where two seas met, they ran the {ship} aground; and the forepart stuck fast, and 
remained unmoveable, but the hinder part was broken with the violence of the waves. ship And the rest, some on boards, and some on broken pieces] of the {ship}. And so it came to pass, that they escaped all safe to land. ship And 
after three months we departed in a {ship} of Alexandria, which had wintered in the isle, whose sign was Castor and Pollux.
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